# ılıılı cısco



# Open Source Used In Network Services Orchestrator Software 5.6.11

Cisco Systems, Inc. www.cisco.com

Cisco has more than 200 offices worldwide. Addresses, phone numbers, and fax numbers are listed on the Cisco website at www.cisco.com/go/offices. Text Part Number: 78EE117C99-1557976573

This document contains licenses and notices for open source software used in this product. With respect to the free/open source software listed in this document, if you have any questions or wish to receive a copy of any source code to which you may be entitled under the applicable free/open source license(s) (such as the GNU Lesser/General Public License), please submit this form.

In your requests please include the following reference number 78EE117C99-1557976573

## Contents

1.1 commons-collections 3.2.2 1.1.1 Available under license 1.2 xmlrpc-common 3.1.3 1.2.1 Available under license 1.3 json-java 20131018 1.3.1 Available under license 1.4 jetty-util 9.4.16.v20190411 1.4.1 Available under license 1.5 eddsa 0.3.0 1.5.1 Available under license 1.6 jackson 2.13.2 1.6.1 Available under license 1.7 webapp-runner-main 8.5.15.1 1.7.1 Available under license 1.8 jackson-dataformat-yaml 2.13.2 1.8.1 Available under license 1.9 hk2-locator 2.5.0 1.10 jzlib 1.1.3 1.10.1 Available under license 1.11 commons-logging 1.1 1.11.1 Available under license 1.12 servlet-api 3.1.0 1.12.1 Available under license 1.13 bcel 2.7.2 1.13.1 Available under license 1.14 commons-beanutils 1.9.4

1.14.1 Available under license 1.15 jersey-media-sse 2.28 1.15.1 Available under license 1.16 libsmi 0.4.8 1.16.1 Available under license 1.17 commons-lang3 3.1 1.17.1 Available under license 1.18 bouncycastle-fips 1.0.2 1.18.1 Available under license 1.19 hikaricp-java7 2.4.13 1.19.1 Available under license 1.20 javax-ws-rs-api 2.0 1.20.1 Available under license 1.21 jackson-xc 2.9.8 1.21.1 Available under license 1.22 ganymed-ssh2 262 1.22.1 Available under license 1.23 jaxb-api 2.2.11 1.23.1 Available under license 1.24 miglavout 3.5.5 1.24.1 Available under license 1.25 commons-logging 1.2 1.25.1 Available under license 1.26 jersey-hk2 2.28 1.26.1 Available under license 1.27 slf4i 1.7.25 1.27.1 Available under license 1.28 jettison 1.3 1.28.1 Available under license 1.29 stax-api 1.0.1 1.29.1 Available under license 1.30 jackson-jaxrs 2.9.9 1.30.1 Available under license 1.31 log4j-slf4j-impl 2.17.1 1.31.1 Available under license 1.32 dom 1.0 1.32.1 Available under license 1.33 xmlrpc-client 3.1.3 1.33.1 Available under license

### 1.34 jersey-media-jaxb 2.28 1.34.1 Available under license 1.35 jaxb-core 2.3.0 1.35.1 Available under license 1.36 bouncycastle-fips 1.0.3 1.36.1 Available under license 1.37 txw2 2.3.0 1.37.1 Available under license 1.38 ietty-continuation 9.4.16.v20190411 1.38.1 Available under license 1.39 asn-one 0.5.0 1.39.1 Available under license 1.40 log4j-to-slf4j 2.17.1 1.40.1 Available under license 1.41 bouncy-castle 1.68 1.41.1 Available under license 1.42 trilead-ssh 1.0.0 1.42.1 Available under license 1.43 log4j-api 2.17.1 1.43.1 Available under license 1.44 commons-lang3 3.0 1.44.1 Available under license 1.45 httpcomponents-core 4.4.13 1.45.1 Available under license 1.46 jetty-http 9.4.16.v20190411 1.46.1 Available under license 1.47 jetty-io 9.4.16.v20190411 1.47.1 Available under license 1.48 jackson-annotations 2.13.2 1.48.1 Available under license 1.49 istack-commons 3.0.5 1.49.1 Available under license 1.50 ws-commons-util 1.0.2 1.50.1 Available under license 1.51 c3p0 0.9.5.4 1.51.1 Available under license 1.52 aop-alliance 2.5.0 1.52.1 Available under license 1.53 apache-log4j 2.17.1

1.53.1 Available under license 1.54 guartz 2.3.2 1.54.1 Available under license 1.55 pcre 8.44 1.55.1 Available under license 1.56 jaxb2-reflection 2.3.0 1.56.1 Available under license 1.57 hk2-api 2.5.0 1.58 snmp-4j 2.4.1 1.58.1 Available under license 1.59 jsp 5.5.12 1.59.1 Available under license 1.60 jakarta-inject 2.5.0 1.60.1 Available under license 1.61 activation-api 1.1.1 1.61.1 Available under license 1.62 xalan 2.7.2 1.62.1 Available under license 1.63 bean-validation-api 2.0.1. Final 1.63.1 Available under license 1.64 jetty-servlets 9.4.16.v20190411 1.64.1 Available under license 1.65 jersey-container-servlet-core 2.28 1.65.1 Available under license 1.66 httpcomponents-mime 4.5.3 1.66.1 Available under license 1.67 jakarta-annotation-api 1.3.4 1.67.1 Available under license 1.68 jackson-databind 2.13.2 1.68.1 Available under license 1.69 httpcomponents-client 4.5.6 1.69.1 Available under license 1.70 jersey-client 2.28 1.70.1 Available under license 1.71 sshj 0.31.0 1.71.1 Available under license 1.72 javassist 3.22.0-CR2 1.72.1 Available under license 1.73 mchange-commons-java 0.2.15

1.73.1 Available under license 1.74 commons-modeler 2.0.1 1.74.1 Available under license 1.75 httpcomponents-client 4.5.13 1.75.1 Available under license 1.76 jetty 9.4.16.v20190411 1.76.1 Available under license 1.77 slf4j 1.7.32 1.77.1 Available under license 1.78 snake-yaml 1.30 1.78.1 Available under license 1.79 xml-apis 1.3.04 1.79.1 Available under license 1.80 jcommander 1.48 1.81 jersey-server 2.28 1.81.1 Available under license 1.82 jersey-media-json-jackson 2.28 1.82.1 Available under license 1.83 aopalliance-repackaged 2.5.0 1.84 jackson-jaxrs-base 2.9.9 1.84.1 Available under license 1.85 stateless4j 2.5.0 1.85.1 Available under license 1.86 httpcomponents-core 4.4.10 1.86.1 Available under license 1.87 jbcrypt 0.3 1.87.1 Available under license 1.88 erlang-otp 22.3.4.17 1.88.1 Available under license 1.89 tomcat 8.5.x-dev 1.89.1 Available under license 1.90 jersey-common 2.28 1.90.1 Available under license 1.91 commons-lang3 2.6 1.91.1 Available under license 1.92 servlet-api 4.0.0 1.92.1 Available under license 1.93 resourcelocator 1.0.1 1.93.1 Available under license

### 1.94 xmlrpc-server 3.1.3 1.94.1 Available under license 1.95 commons-codec 1.9 1.95.1 Available under license 1.96 ecj 22 1.96.1 Available under license 1.97 commons-fileupload -1.97.1 Available under license 1.98 activation 1.1.1 1.98.1 Available under license 1.99 commons-io 1.3.2 1.99.1 Available under license 1.100 jersey 2.28 1.100.1 Available under license 1.101 hk2-utils 2.5.0 1.102 jersey-entity-filtering 2.28 1.102.1 Available under license 1.103 javax-annotation-api 1.3.2 1.103.1 Available under license 1.104 jakarta-ws-rs-api 2.1.5 1.104.1 Available under license

## 1.1 commons-collections 3.2.2

### 1.1.1 Available under license :

Apache Commons Collections Copyright 2001-2015 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed by The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by

the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution." "Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained

within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be

liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## 1.2 xmlrpc-common 3.1.3

### 1.2.1 Available under license :

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one

 $\ast$  or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file

 $\ast$  distributed with this work for additional information

\* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file

\* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the

\* "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance

\* with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing,

\* software distributed under the License is distributed on an

\* "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY

\* KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the

\* specific language governing permissions and limitations

\* under the License.

\*/

Apache License

Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications,

including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,

worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf

of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License. Apache XML-RPC Common Library Copyright 2001-2010 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

# 1.3 json-java 20131018

### 1.3.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

Copyright (c) 2013 JSON.org

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal

in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

The Software shall be used for Good, not Evil.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/BitOutputStream.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/Keep.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/BitInputStream.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/MapKeep.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/MapKeep.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/PostMortem.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/PostMortem.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/TrieKeep.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/JSONzip.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/JSONzip.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/JSONzip.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/Huff.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/Huff.java
\*/opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/Huff.java
No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

#### Copyright (c) 2012 JSON.org

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

The Software shall be used for Good, not Evil.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR

IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

\*/

#### Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/zip/Decompressor.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

Copyright (c) 2008 JSON.org

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

The Software shall be used for Good, not Evil.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

\*/

#### Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/JSONML.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

Copyright (c) 2002 JSON.org

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

The Software shall be used for Good, not Evil.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/JSONArray.java
\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/JSONObject.java
No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

Copyright (c) 2002 JSON.org

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

The Software shall be used for Good, not Evil.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

\*/

Found in path(s):

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018 - sources-jar/org/json/Cookie.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/HTTP.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/Property.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/CookieList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/JSONTokener.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/XML.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/CDL.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/XMLTokener.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/HTTPTokener.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

Copyright (c) 2006 JSON.org

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

The Software shall be used for Good, not Evil.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47/0/json-20131018-sources-jar/org/json/JSONWriter.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1126439541\_1611634442.47 / 0 / json-20131018 - sources-jar/org/json/JSONS tringer. java = 0.000 / json/JSONS - 1.000 / json/JSONS - 1$ 

## **1.4 jetty-util 9.4.16.v20190411** 1.4.1 Available under license :

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0, or the Apache Software License 2.0 which is available at https://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.

# THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

#### 1. DEFINITIONS

#### "Contribution" means:

a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial code and documentation distributed under this Agreement, and

b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:

i) changes to the Program, and

ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution 'originates' from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include additions to the Program which: (i) are separate modules of software distributed in conjunction with the Program under their own license agreement, and (ii) are not derivative works of the Program.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement, including all Contributors.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

- a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in source code and object code form.
- b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in source code and object code form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is

added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

- c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.
- d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

#### 3. REQUIREMENTS

A Contributor may choose to distribute the Program in object code form under its own license agreement, provided that:

a) it complies with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; andb) its license agreement:

- i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;
- ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;
- iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and
- iv) states that source code for the Program is available from such Contributor, and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

When the Program is made available in source code form:

- a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and
- b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program. Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Program.

Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its Contribution,

any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent Recipients to identify the originator of the Contribution.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement , including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved.

This Agreement is governed by the laws of the State of New York and the intellectual property laws of the United States of America. No party to this Agreement will bring a legal action under this Agreement more than one year after the cause of action arose. Each party waives its rights to a jury trial in any resulting litigation.

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types. "Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a

cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise,

any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Jetty Web Container Copyright 1995-2018 Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd.

The Jetty Web Container is Copyright Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd unless otherwise noted.

Jetty is dual licensed under both

\* The Apache 2.0 License http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.html

and

\* The Eclipse Public 1.0 License http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-v10.html

Jetty may be distributed under either license.

-----

Eclipse

The following artifacts are EPL.

\* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:org.eclipse.jdt.core

The following artifacts are EPL and ASL2.

\* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.security.auth.message

The following artifacts are EPL and CDDL 1.0. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.mail.glassfish

-----

#### Oracle

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception. https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

\* javax.servlet:javax.servlet-api

\* javax.annotation:javax.annotation-api

\* javax.transaction:javax.transaction-api

\* javax.websocket:javax.websocket-api

-----

Oracle OpenJDK

If ALPN is used to negotiate HTTP/2 connections, then the following artifacts may be included in the distribution or downloaded when ALPN module is selected.

\* java.sun.security.ssl

These artifacts replace/modify OpenJDK classes. The modififications are hosted at github and both modified and original are under GPL v2 with classpath exceptions. http://openjdk.java.net/legal/gplv2+ce.html

-----

#### OW2

The following artifacts are licensed by the OW2 Foundation according to the terms of http://asm.ow2.org/license.html

org.ow2.asm:asm-commons org.ow2.asm:asm

. .

Apache

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed.

org.apache.taglibs:taglibs-standard-spec org.apache.taglibs:taglibs-standard-impl

#### -----MortBay

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed. Based on selected classes from following Apache Tomcat jars, all ASL2 licensed.

org.mortbay.jasper:apache-jsp org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-juli org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jsp-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util-scan org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util

org.mortbay.jasper:apache-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api

-----

#### Mortbay

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception.

https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

org.eclipse.jetty.toolchain:jetty-schemas

-----

Assorted

The UnixCrypt.java code implements the one way cryptography used by Unix systems for simple password protection. Copyright 1996 Aki Yoshida, modified April 2001 by Iris Van den Broeke, Daniel Deville. Permission to use, copy, modify and distribute UnixCrypt for non-commercial or commercial purposes and without fee is granted provided that the copyright notice appears in all copies.

## 1.5 eddsa 0.3.0

### 1.5.1 Available under license :

Creative Commons Legal Code

CC0 1.0 Universal

CREATIVE COMMONS CORPORATION IS NOT A LAW FIRM AND DOES NOT PROVIDE LEGAL SERVICES. DISTRIBUTION OF THIS DOCUMENT DOES NOT CREATE AN ATTORNEY-CLIENT RELATIONSHIP. CREATIVE COMMONS PROVIDES THIS INFORMATION ON AN "AS-IS" BASIS. CREATIVE COMMONS MAKES NO WARRANTIES REGARDING THE USE OF THIS DOCUMENT OR THE INFORMATION OR WORKS PROVIDED HEREUNDER, AND DISCLAIMS LIABILITY FOR DAMAGES RESULTING FROM THE USE OF THIS DOCUMENT OR THE INFORMATION OR WORKS PROVIDED HEREUNDER.

#### Statement of Purpose

The laws of most jurisdictions throughout the world automatically confer exclusive Copyright and Related Rights (defined below) upon the creator and subsequent owner(s) (each and all, an "owner") of an original work of authorship and/or a database (each, a "Work").

Certain owners wish to permanently relinquish those rights to a Work for the purpose of contributing to a commons of creative, cultural and scientific works ("Commons") that the public can reliably and without fear of later claims of infringement build upon, modify, incorporate in other works, reuse and redistribute as freely as possible in any form whatsoever and for any purposes, including without limitation commercial purposes. These owners may contribute to the Commons to promote the ideal of a free culture and the further production of creative, cultural and scientific works, or to gain reputation or greater distribution for their Work in part through the use and efforts of others.

For these and/or other purposes and motivations, and without any expectation of additional consideration or compensation, the person associating CC0 with a Work (the "Affirmer"), to the extent that he or she is an owner of Copyright and Related Rights in the Work, voluntarily elects to apply CC0 to the Work and publicly distribute the Work under its terms, with knowledge of his or her Copyright and Related Rights in the Work and the meaning and intended legal effect of CC0 on those rights.

1. Copyright and Related Rights. A Work made available under CC0 may be protected by copyright and related or neighboring rights ("Copyright and Related Rights"). Copyright and Related Rights include, but are not limited to, the following:

- i. the right to reproduce, adapt, distribute, perform, display, communicate, and translate a Work;
- ii. moral rights retained by the original author(s) and/or performer(s);
- iii. publicity and privacy rights pertaining to a person's image or likeness depicted in a Work;
- iv. rights protecting against unfair competition in regards to a Work, subject to the limitations in paragraph 4(a), below;
- v. rights protecting the extraction, dissemination, use and reuse of data in a Work;
- vi. database rights (such as those arising under Directive 96/9/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 March 1996 on the legal protection of databases, and under any national implementation thereof, including any amended or successor version of such directive); and
- vii. other similar, equivalent or corresponding rights throughout the world based on applicable law or treaty, and any national implementations thereof.

2. Waiver. To the greatest extent permitted by, but not in contravention of, applicable law, Affirmer hereby overtly, fully, permanently, irrevocably and unconditionally waives, abandons, and surrenders all of Affirmer's Copyright and Related Rights and associated claims and causes of action, whether now known or unknown (including existing as well as future claims and causes of action), in the Work (i) in all territories worldwide, (ii) for the maximum duration provided by applicable law or treaty (including future time extensions), (iii) in any current or future medium and for any number of copies, and (iv) for any purpose whatsoever, including without limitation commercial, advertising or promotional purposes (the "Waiver"). Affirmer makes the Waiver for the benefit of each member of the public at large and to the detriment of Affirmer's heirs and successors, fully intending that such Waiver shall not be subject to revocation, rescission, cancellation, termination, or any other legal or equitable action to disrupt the quiet enjoyment of the Work by the public as contemplated by Affirmer's express Statement of Purpose.

3. Public License Fallback. Should any part of the Waiver for any reason be judged legally invalid or ineffective under applicable law, then the Waiver shall be preserved to the maximum extent permitted taking into account Affirmer's express Statement of Purpose. In addition, to the extent the Waiver is so judged Affirmer hereby grants to each affected person a royalty-free, non transferable, non sublicensable, non exclusive, irrevocable and unconditional license to exercise Affirmer's Copyright and Related Rights in the Work (i) in all territories worldwide, (ii) for the maximum duration provided by applicable law or treaty (including future time extensions), (iii) in any current or future medium and for any number of copies, and (iv) for any purpose whatsoever, including without limitation commercial, advertising or promotional purposes (the "License"). The License shall be deemed effective as of the date CC0 was applied by Affirmer to the Work. Should any part of the License for any reason be judged legally invalid or ineffective under applicable law, such partial invalidity or ineffectiveness shall not invalidate the remainder of the License, and in such case Affirmer hereby affirms that he or she will not (i) exercise any of his or her remaining Copyright and Related Rights in the Work or (ii) assert any associated claims and causes of action with respect to the Work, in either case contrary to Affirmer's express Statement of Purpose.

- 4. Limitations and Disclaimers.
- a. No trademark or patent rights held by Affirmer are waived, abandoned, surrendered, licensed or otherwise affected by this document.
- b. Affirmer offers the Work as-is and makes no representations or warranties of any kind concerning the Work, express, implied, statutory or otherwise, including without limitation warranties of title, merchantability, fitness for a particular purpose, non infringement, or the absence of latent or other defects, accuracy, or the present or absence of errors, whether or not discoverable, all to the greatest extent permissible under applicable law.
- c. Affirmer disclaims responsibility for clearing rights of other persons that may apply to the Work or any use thereof, including without limitation any person's Copyright and Related Rights in the Work. Further, Affirmer disclaims responsibility for obtaining any necessary consents, permissions or other rights required for any use of the Work.
- d. Affirmer understands and acknowledges that Creative Commons is not a party to this document and has no duty or obligation with respect to this CC0 or use of the Work.

For more information, please see https://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/

## **1.6 jackson 2.13.2** 1.6.1 Available under license :

Camel :: Jackson Copyright 2007-2014 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

==

==

==

- == NOTICE file corresponding to the section 4 d of
- == the Apache License, Version 2.0,
- == in this case for the Apache Camel distribution.

This product includes software developed by The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Please read the different LICENSE files present in the licenses directory of this distribution.

/\*\*

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more

\* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with

\* this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.

\* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0

\* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with

\* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications,

including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,

worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf

of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.7 webapp-runner-main 8.5.15.1

# 1.7.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

### /\*\*

- \* Copyright (c) 2012, John Simone
- \* All rights reserved.
- \*

\* Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided

\* that the following conditions are met:

- \*
- \* Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the
- \* following disclaimer.
- \*

- \* Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and
- \* the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- \*
- \* Neither the name of John Simone nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or
- \* promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

\*

\* THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED

\* WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A

\* PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR

\* ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED

\* TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION)

\* HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING

\* NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE

\* POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

```
*/
```

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257282536\_1642795716.52/0/webapp-runner-main-8-5-15-1-sources-jar/webapp/runner/launch/Main.java

# **1.8 jackson-dataformat-yaml 2.13.2** 1.8.1 Available under license :

# Jackson JSON processor

Jackson is a high-performance, Free/Open Source JSON processing library. It was originally written by Tatu Saloranta (tatu.saloranta@iki.fi), and has been in development since 2007.

It is currently developed by a community of developers, as well as supported commercially by FasterXML.com.

## Licensing

Jackson core and extension components may be licensed under different licenses. To find the details that apply to this artifact see the accompanying LICENSE file. For more information, including possible other licensing options, contact FasterXML.com (http://fasterxml.com).

## Credits

A list of contributors may be found from CREDITS file, which is included in some artifacts (usually source distributions); but is always available from the source code management (SCM) system project uses. This copy of Jackson JSON processor YAML module is licensed under the Apache (Software) License, version 2.0 ("the License"). See the License for details about distribution rights, and the specific rights regarding derivate works.

You may obtain a copy of the License at:

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

# 1.9 hk2-locator 2.5.0

# 1.10 jzlib 1.1.3

# 1.10.1 Available under license :

BSD

http://www.jcraft.com/jzlib/LICENSE.txt

# 1.11 commons-logging 1.1

# 1.11.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

```
/*
```

\* Copyright 2005 The Apache Software Foundation.

\*

- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at

```
*
```

```
* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
```

```
*
```

- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10-
jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/ServletContextCleaner.java
```

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright 2001-2006 The Apache Software Foundation.

\*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10-

jar/org/apache/commons/logging/LogFactory.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright 2004 The Apache Software Foundation.

\*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/WeakHashtable.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright 2001-2004,2006 The Apache Software Foundation.

\*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/AvalonLogger.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright 2001-2004 The Apache Software Foundation.

\*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10-jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/Jdk13LumberjackLogger.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10jar/org/apache/commons/logging/Log.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10-jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/LogFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10-jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/Log4JLogger.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10-jar/org/apache/commons/logging/LogSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10-jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/NoOpLog.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10-jar/org/apache/commons/logging/LogConfigurationException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/Jdk14Logger.java
\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/LogKitLogger.java
\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/LogKitLogger.java
No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

2004 The Apache Software Foundation.

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE 2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/package.html \* /opt/cola/permits/1135953085\_1613641336.59/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-10jar/org/apache/commons/logging/package.html

# 1.12 servlet-api 3.1.0

# 1.12.1 Available under license :

COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL) Version 1.0

1. Definitions.

1.1. Contributor. means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.2. Contributor Version. means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. Covered Software. means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.

1.4. Executable. means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code.

1.5. Initial Developer. means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this

#### License.

1.6. Larger Work. means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.

1.7. License. means this document.

1.8. Licensable. means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.

1.9. Modifications. means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:

A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous Modifications;

B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or

C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License.

1.10. Original Software. means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.

1.11. Patent Claims. means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.

1.12. Source Code. means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.

1.13. You. (or .Your.) means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, .You. includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, .control. means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

2. License Grants.

2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or devices.

#### 2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version; (2) for infringements caused by: (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

#### 3. Distribution Obligations.

#### 3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

### 3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer.

#### 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients. rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

#### 3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient.s rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

### 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

#### 4. Versions of the License.

#### 4.1. New Versions.

Sun Microsystems, Inc. is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

### 4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the License published by the license steward.

### 4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the

name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

# 5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN .AS IS. BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

## 6. TERMINATION.

6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.

6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as .Participant.) alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant Software against such Participant either unilaterally or pursuant to a written agreement with Participant.

6.3. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any distributor) shall survive termination.

# 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOST PROFITS, LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY.S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF

# INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

## 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a .commercial item,. as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of .commercial computer software. (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. ? 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and .commercial computer software documentation. as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

## 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdiction.s conflict-of-law provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys. fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

# 10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

# NOTICE PURSUANT TO SECTION 9 OF THE COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)

The code released under the CDDL shall be governed by the laws of the State of California (excluding conflict-oflaw provisions). Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California and the state courts of the State of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California.

The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307

## USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

## Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

# TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term

"modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable

form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

# NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL,

SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does.

Copyright (C)

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author

Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

### "CLASSPATH" EXCEPTION TO THE GPL VERSION 2

Certain source files distributed by Sun Microsystems, Inc. are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPL Version 2, but only where Sun has expressly included in the particular source file's header the words

"Sun designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Sun in the License file that accompanied this code."

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License Version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module.? An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library.? If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so.? If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

# 1.13 bcel 2.7.2

# 1.13.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one
- \* or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file
- \* distributed with this work for additional information
- \* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file
- \* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*

- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/ /\*

```
* $Id: Version.src 1225426 2011-12-29 04:13:08Z mrglavas $
```

\*/

package org.apache.xalan;

/\*\*

```
* Administrative class to keep track of the version number of
```

```
* the Xalan release.
```

```
* <P>This class implements the upcoming standard of having
```

- \* org.apache.project-name.Version.getVersion() be a standard way
- \* to get version information. This class will replace the older

```
* org.apache.xalan.processor.Version class.</P>
```

\* <P>See also: org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTInfo.properties for

```
* information about the version of the XSLT spec we support.</P>
```

```
* @xsl.usage general
```

```
*/
```

public class Version

```
{
```

/\*\*

```
* Get the basic version string for the current Xalan release.
* Version String formatted like
* <CODE>"<B>Xalan</B> <B>Java</B> v.r[.dd| <B>D</B>nn]"</CODE>.
* Futurework: have this read version info from jar manifest.
* @return String denoting our current version
*/
public static String getVersion()
{
 return getProduct()+" "+getImplementationLanguage()+" "
     +getMajorVersionNum()+"."+getReleaseVersionNum()+"."
     +( (getDevelopmentVersionNum() > 0) ?
       ("D"+getDevelopmentVersionNum()): (""+getMaintenanceVersionNum()));
}
/**
* Print the processor version to the command line.
* @param argv command line arguments, unused.
*/
public static void main(String argv[])
```

```
{
  System.out.println(getVersion());
}
/**
 * Name of product: Xalan.
 */
public static String getProduct()
{
  return "Xalan";
}
```

/\*\*

```
* Implementation Language: Java.
*/
public static String getImplementationLanguage()
{
    return "Java";
}
```

/\*\*

```
* Major version number.
```

- \* significant, externally apparent enhancement from
- \* the previous release. 'n' represents the n'th

```
* version.
```

\*

```
<sup>k</sup> Clients should carefully consider the implications
```

- \* of new versions as external interfaces and behaviour
- \* may have changed.

```
*/
```

public static int getMajorVersionNum()

{

return @version.VERSION@;

# }

```
/**
```

```
* Release Number.
```

- \* Release number. This changes when:
- \* a new set of functionality is to be added, eg,
- \* implementation of a new W3C specification.
- \* API or behaviour change.
- \* its designated as a reference release.

```
*/
```

```
public static int getReleaseVersionNum()
```

```
{
```

return @version.RELEASE@;

```
}
```

```
/**
```

\* Maintenance Drop Number.

\* Optional identifier used to designate maintenance

- drop applied to a specific release and contains
- \* fixes for defects reported. It maintains compatibility
- \* with the release and contains no API changes.
- \* When missing, it designates the final and complete
- \* development drop for a release.

```
*/
```

public static int getMaintenanceVersionNum()

return @version.MINOR@;

}

{

/\*\*

- \* Development Drop Number.
- \* Optional identifier designates development drop of
- \* a specific release. D01 is the first development drop
- \* of a new release.

\*

- \* Development drops are works in progress towards a
- \* compeleted, final release. A specific development drop
- \* may not completely implement all aspects of a new
- \* feature, which may take several development drops to
- \* complete. At the point of the final drop for the
- \* release, the D suffix will be omitted.
- \*

Each 'D' drops can contain functional enhancements as

- \* well as defect fixes. 'D' drops may not be as stable as
- \* the final releases.

```
*/
```

public static int getDevelopmentVersionNum()

```
{
  try {
    try {
      if ((new String("@version.DEVELOPER@")).length() == 0)
      return 0;
      else
      return Integer.parseInt("@version.DEVELOPER@");
    } catch (NumberFormatException nfe) {
      return 0;
    }
}
Found in path(s):
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/Version.src No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one
- \* or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file
- \* distributed with this work for additional information
- \* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file
- \* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/ /\*\*

- \* This is a special exception that is used to stop parsing when
- \* search for an element. For instance, when searching for xml:stylesheet
- \* PIs, it is used to stop the parse once the document element is found.
- \* @see StylesheetPIHandler
- \* @xsl.usage internal

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/StopParseException.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more
- \* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with
- \* this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.
- \* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0
- \* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with
- \* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/XPathLexer.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one
- \* or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file
- \* distributed with this work for additional information
- \* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file
- \* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/

/\*

\* \$Id: Version.src 468654 2006-10-28 07:09:23Z minchau \$

\*/

package org.apache.xml.serializer;

### /\*\*

- \* Administrative class to keep track of the version number of
- \* the Serializer release.
- \* <P>This class implements the upcoming standard of having
- \* org.apache.project-name.Version.getVersion() be a standard way
- \* to get version information.</P>

```
* @xsl.usage general
```

\*/

public final class Version

```
{
```

/\*\*

\* Get the basic version string for the current Serializer.

\* Version String formatted like

```
* <\!\! CODE \!\! > \!\! "<\!\! B \!\! > \!\! Serializer <\!\! / B \!\! > \!\! d \!\! > \!\! d \!\! > \!\! v.r[.dd| <\!\! B \!\! > \!\! D \!\! <\!\! / B \!\! > \!\! nn]" <\!\! / CODE \!\! > \!\! .
```

\*

\* Futurework: have this read version info from jar manifest.

\*

\* @return String denoting our current version

```
*/
public static String getVersion()
{
 return getProduct()+" "+getImplementationLanguage()+" "
     +getMajorVersionNum()+"."+getReleaseVersionNum()+"."
     +( (getDevelopmentVersionNum() > 0) ?
       ("D"+getDevelopmentVersionNum()): (""+getMaintenanceVersionNum()));
}
/**
* Print the processor version to the command line.
*
* @param argv command line arguments, unused.
*/
public static void main(String argv[])
{
 System.out.println(getVersion());
}
/**
* Name of product: Serializer.
*/
public static String getProduct()
{
 return "Serializer";
}
/**
* Implementation Language: Java.
*/
public static String getImplementationLanguage()
{
 return "Java";
}
/**
* Major version number.
* Version number. This changes only when there is a
*
       significant, externally apparent enhancement from
*
       the previous release. 'n' represents the n'th
       version.
*
*
       Clients should carefully consider the implications
       of new versions as external interfaces and behaviour
*
*
       may have changed.
*/
```

public static int getMajorVersionNum()

```
{
```

return @version.VERSION@;

```
}
```

/\*\*

```
* Release Number.
```

\* Release number. This changes when:

- \* a new set of functionality is to be added, eg,
- \* implementation of a new W3C specification.
- \* API or behaviour change.
- \* its designated as a reference release.
- \*/

public static int getReleaseVersionNum()

{

return @version.RELEASE@;

}

/\*\*

- \* Maintenance Drop Number.
- \* Optional identifier used to designate maintenance
- \* drop applied to a specific release and contains
- \* fixes for defects reported. It maintains compatibility
- \* with the release and contains no API changes.
- \* When missing, it designates the final and complete
- \* development drop for a release.

```
*/
```

public static int getMaintenanceVersionNum()

{

return @version.MINOR@;

}

```
/**
```

- \* Development Drop Number.
- \* Optional identifier designates development drop of
- \* a specific release. D01 is the first development drop
- \* of a new release.
- \*
- \* Development drops are works in progress towards a
- \* compeleted, final release. A specific development drop
- \* may not completely implement all aspects of a new
- \* feature, which may take several development drops to
- \* complete. At the point of the final drop for the
- \* release, the D suffix will be omitted.
- \*
- \* Each 'D' drops can contain functional enhancements as
- \* well as defect fixes. 'D' drops may not be as stable as
- \* the final releases.

```
*/
public static int getDevelopmentVersionNum()
{
    try {
        if ((new String("@version.DEVELOPER@")).length() == 0)
            return 0;
        else
            return Integer.parseInt("@version.DEVELOPER@");
        } catch (NumberFormatException nfe) {
            return 0;
        }
    }
}
```

## Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/Version.src No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

### /\*

- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one
- \* or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file
- \* distributed with this work for additional information
- \* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file
- \* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
  - http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.
- \*/

```
/**
```

\* Major version number.

- \* Version number. This changes only when there is a
- \* significant, externally apparent enhancement from
- \* the previous release. 'n' represents the n'th
- version.
- \*
- Clients should carefully consider the implications
- \* of new versions as external interfaces and behaviour
- \* may have changed.
- \*/

Found in path(s):

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/Version.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/XSLProcessor/Version. java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/Version.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one
- \* or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file
- \* distributed with this work for additional information
- \* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file
- \* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/

// Attribution to: "Voytenko, Dimitry" <DVoytenko@SECTORBASE.COM>

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ToHTMLStream.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one
- \* or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file
- \* distributed with this work for additional information
- \* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file
- \* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.
- \*/

// Proprietary

/\*\* The 'document-location()' id (Proprietary). \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/compiler/FunctionTable.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

# to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

# you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

# You may obtain a copy of the License at

# http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

# distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/Encodings.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/XMLEntities.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/output\_text.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTInfo.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/output xml.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Makefile.inc \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/output\_unknown.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/HTMLEntities.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/output\_html.properties No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more
\* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with
\* this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.
\* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0
\* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with
\* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at
\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

```
* limitations under the License.
*/
/*
* $Id: xpath.cup 1225752 2011-12-30 04:12:46Z mrglavas $
*/
```

/\*

```
* @author Jacek Ambroziak
* @author Santiago Pericas-Geertsen
* @author Morten Jorgensen
* @author G. Todd Miller
```

\*/

package org.apache.xalan.xsltc.compiler;

import java.util.Stack; import java.util.Vector; import java.io.StringReader; import java\_cup.runtime.\*;

import org.apache.xml.dtm.DTM; import org.apache.xalan.xsltc.DOM; import org.apache.xml.dtm.Axis; import org.apache.xalan.xsltc.runtime.Operators; import org.apache.xalan.xsltc.compiler.util.ErrorMsg;

```
parser code {:
```

```
/**
 * Used by function calls with no args.
 */
static public final Vector EmptyArgs = new Vector(0);
/**
 * Reference to non-existing variable.
 */
static public final VariableRef DummyVarRef = null;
/**
 * Reference to the Parser class.
 */
private Parser _parser;
private XSLTC _xsltc;
/**
 * String representation of the expression being parsed.
```

```
*/
```

```
private String _expression;
```

```
/**
 * Line number where this expression/pattern was declared.
 */
 private int _lineNumber = 0;
 /**
 * Reference to the symbol table.
 */
 public SymbolTable _symbolTable;
 public XPathParser(Parser parser) {
   _parser = parser;
_xsltc = parser.getXSLTC();
   _symbolTable = parser.getSymbolTable();
 }
 public int getLineNumber() {
   return _lineNumber;
 }
 public QName getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs(String name) {
    return _parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs(name);
 }
 public QName getQName(String namespace, String prefix, String localname) {
   return _parser.getQName(namespace, prefix, localname);
 }
 public void setMultiDocument(boolean flag) {
    _xsltc.setMultiDocument(flag);
 }
 public void setCallsNodeset(boolean flag) {
    _xsltc.setCallsNodeset(flag);
 }
 public void setHasIdCall(boolean flag) {
    _xsltc.setHasIdCall(flag);
 }
 /**
 * This method is similar to findNodeType(int, Object) except that it
 * creates a StepPattern instead of just returning a node type. It also
  * differs in the way it handles "{uri}:*" and "{uri}:@*". The last two
  * patterns are expanded as "*[namespace-uri() = 'uri']" and
  * "@*[namespace-uri() = 'uri']", respectively. This expansion considerably
```

```
* simplifies the grouping of patterns in the Mode class. For this
  * expansion to be correct, the priority of the pattern/template must be
  * set to -0.25 (when no other predicates are present).
  */
 public StepPattern createStepPattern(int axis, Object test, Vector predicates) {
int nodeType;
if (test == null) { // "*"
  nodeType = (axis == Axis.ATTRIBUTE) ? NodeTest.ATTRIBUTE :
(axis == Axis.NAMESPACE) ? -1 : NodeTest.ELEMENT;
  return new StepPattern(axis, nodeType, predicates);
   }
   else if (test instanceof Integer) {
  nodeType = ((Integer) test).intValue();
  return new StepPattern(axis, nodeType, predicates);
   }
   else {
  QName name = (QName)test;
  boolean setPriority = false;
  if (axis == Axis.NAMESPACE) {
nodeType = (name.toString().equals("*")) ? -1
  : _xsltc.registerNamespacePrefix(name);;
      }
  else {
final String uri = name.getNamespace();
final String local = name.getLocalPart();
final QName namespace_uri =
   _parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("namespace-uri");
// Expand {uri}:* to *[namespace-uri() = 'uri'] - same for @*
if (uri != null && (local.equals("*") || local.equals("@*"))) {
  if (predicates == null) {
 predicates = new Vector(2);
   }
  // Priority is set by hand if no other predicates exist
  setPriority = (predicates.size() == 0);
  predicates.add(
 new Predicate(
   new EqualityExpr(Operators.EQ,
 new NamespaceUriCall(namespace_uri),
 new LiteralExpr(uri))));
}
```

```
Open Source Used In Network Services Orchestrator Software 5.6.11 69
```

```
if (local.equals("*")) {
  nodeType = (axis == Axis.ATTRIBUTE) ? NodeTest.ATTRIBUTE
 : NodeTest.ELEMENT;
}
else if (local.equals("@*")) {
  nodeType = NodeTest.ATTRIBUTE;
}
else {
  nodeType = (axis == Axis.ATTRIBUTE) ? _xsltc.registerAttribute(name)
 : _xsltc.registerElement(name);
}
  }
  final StepPattern result = new StepPattern(axis, nodeType, predicates);
  // Set priority for case prefix:* and prefix:@* (no predicates)
  if (setPriority) {
result.setPriority(-0.25);
  }
  return result;
}
 }
 public int findNodeType(int axis, Object test) {
if (test == null) { // *
  return (axis == Axis.ATTRIBUTE) ?
NodeTest.ATTRIBUTE :
(axis == Axis.NAMESPACE) ? -1 : NodeTest.ELEMENT;
   }
   else if (test instanceof Integer) {
     return ((Integer)test).intValue();
   }
   else {
  QName name = (QName)test;
  if (axis == Axis.NAMESPACE) {
return (name.toString().equals("*")) ? -1
  : _xsltc.registerNamespacePrefix(name);
      }
  if (name.getNamespace() == null) {
final String local = name.getLocalPart();
if (local.equals("*")) {
  return (axis == Axis.ATTRIBUTE) ? NodeTest.ATTRIBUTE
 : NodeTest.ELEMENT;
}
```

```
else if (local.equals("@*")) {
  return NodeTest.ATTRIBUTE;
}
  }
  return (axis == Axis.ATTRIBUTE) ? _xsltc.registerAttribute(name)
: xsltc.registerElement(name);
   }
 }
 /**
 * Parse the expression passed to the current scanner. If this
  * expression contains references to local variables and it will be
 * compiled in an external module (not in the main class) request
  * the current template to create a new variable stack frame.
  *
 * @param lineNumber Line where the current expression is defined.
  * @param external Set to <tt>true</tt> if this expression is
  *
              compiled in a separate module.
  */
 public Symbol parse(String expression, int lineNumber) throws Exception {
   try {
  _expression = expression;
  _lineNumber = lineNumber;
  return super.parse();
   }
   catch (IllegalCharException e) {
      ErrorMsg err = new ErrorMsg(ErrorMsg.ILLEGAL_CHAR_ERR,
                       lineNumber, e.getMessage());
      _parser.reportError(Constants.FATAL, err);
   }
   return null;
 }
 /**
  * Lookup a variable or parameter in the symbol table given its name.
  * @param name Name of the symbol being looked up.
 */
 final SyntaxTreeNode lookupName(QName name) {
   // Is it a local var or param ?
   final SyntaxTreeNode result = _parser.lookupVariable(name);
if (result != null)
     return(result);
   else
  return(_symbolTable.lookupName(name));
 }
```

```
public final void addError(ErrorMsg error) {
_parser.reportError(Constants.ERROR, error);
  }
 public void report_error(String message, Object info) {
final ErrorMsg err = new ErrorMsg(ErrorMsg.SYNTAX ERR, lineNumber,
   _expression);
_parser.reportError(Constants.FATAL, err);
  }
 public void report_fatal_error(String message, Object info) {
    // empty
  }
 public RelativeLocationPath insertStep(Step step, RelativeLocationPath rlp) {
if (rlp instanceof Step) {
   return new ParentLocationPath(step, (Step) rlp);
}
else if (rlp instanceof ParentLocationPath) {
   final ParentLocationPath plp = (ParentLocationPath) rlp;
   final RelativeLocationPath newrlp = insertStep(step, plp.getPath());
   return new ParentLocationPath(newrlp, plp.getStep());
}
else {
   addError(new ErrorMsg(ErrorMsg.INTERNAL_ERR, "XPathParser.insertStep"));
   return rlp;
}
  }
 /**
  * Returns true if the axis applies to elements only. The axes
  * child, attribute, namespace, descendant result in non-empty
  * nodesets only if the context node is of type element.
  */
 public boolean isElementAxis(int axis) {
return (axis == Axis.CHILD || axis == Axis.ATTRIBUTE ||
 axis == Axis.NAMESPACE || axis == Axis.DESCENDANT);
 }
:}
terminal SLASH, DOT, LBRACK, RBRACK, VBAR, LPAREN, RPAREN, STAR, COMMA;
terminal DOLLAR, ATSIGN;
terminal DDOT, DCOLON, DSLASH;
terminal EQ, NE;
terminal LT, GT, LE, GE;
terminal PLUS, MINUS, DIV, MOD, MULT;
terminal String Literal;
```

terminal String QNAME; terminal ID, KEY, TEXT, NODE, OR, AND, COMMENT, PI, PIPARAM, PRECEDINGSIBLING; terminal SELF, PARENT, CHILD, ATTRIBUTE, ANCESTOR, ANCESTORORSELF, DESCENDANT; terminal DESCENDANTORSELF, FOLLOWING, FOLLOWINGSIBLING, NAMESPACE, PRECEDING; terminal Double REAL; terminal Long INT; terminal PATTERN, EXPRESSION;

non terminal SyntaxTreeNode TopLevel;

non terminal Expression Expr, Argument, LocationPath; non terminal Expression Predicate, FilterExpr, Step; non terminal Expression OrExpr, AndExpr, EqualityExpr; non terminal Expression RelationalExpr, AdditiveExpr; non terminal Expression MultiplicativeExpr, UnaryExpr; non terminal Expression VariableReference, FunctionCall; non terminal Expression PrimaryExpr, UnionExpr, PathExpr, AbbreviatedStep; non terminal Expression RelativeLocationPath, AbbreviatedRelativeLocationPath; non terminal Expression AbsoluteLocationPath, AbbreviatedAbsoluteLocationPath;

non terminal Object NodeTest, NameTest;

non terminal IdKeyPattern IdKeyPattern; non terminal Pattern Pattern; non terminal Pattern LocationPathPattern; non terminal StepPattern ProcessingInstructionPattern; non terminal RelativePathPattern RelativePathPattern; non terminal StepPattern StepPattern; non terminal Object NodeTestPattern, NameTestPattern;

non terminal Vector Predicates, NonemptyArgumentList; non terminal QName QName, FunctionName, VariableName; non terminal Integer AxisName, AxisSpecifier; non terminal Integer ChildOrAttributeAxisSpecifier;

precedence left VBAR; precedence left OR; precedence left AND; precedence nonassoc EQ, NE; precedence left LT, GT, LE, GE;

precedence left PLUS, MINUS; precedence left DIV, MOD, MULT; precedence left DOLLAR; precedence left ATSIGN; precedence right DCOLON;

start with TopLevel;

```
TopLevel ::= PATTERN Pattern:pattern
```

{: RESULT = pattern; :}

| EXPRESSION Expr:expr
{: RESULT = expr; :};

/\* ----- Patterns ----- \*/

Pattern ::= LocationPathPattern:lpp {: RESULT = lpp; :}

| LocationPathPattern:lpp VBAR Pattern:p
{: RESULT = new AlternativePattern(lpp, p); :};

```
LocationPathPattern ::= SLASH
```

{: RESULT = new AbsolutePathPattern(null); :}

| SLASH RelativePathPattern:rpp
{: RESULT = new AbsolutePathPattern(rpp); :}

| IdKeyPattern:ikp {: RESULT = ikp; :}

| IdKeyPattern:ikp SLASH RelativePathPattern:rpp
{: RESULT = new ParentPattern(ikp, rpp); :}

| IdKeyPattern:ikp DSLASH RelativePathPattern:rpp
{: RESULT = new AncestorPattern(ikp, rpp); :}

| DSLASH RelativePathPattern:rpp {: RESULT = new AncestorPattern(rpp); :}

```
| RelativePathPattern:rpp
{: RESULT = rpp; :};
```

```
IdKeyPattern ::= ID LPAREN Literal:l RPAREN
{: RESULT = new IdPattern(l);
parser.setHasIdCall(true);
;}
```

```
| KEY LPAREN Literal:11 COMMA Literal:12 RPAREN
{: RESULT = new KeyPattern(11, 12); :};
```

```
ProcessingInstructionPattern ::= PIPARAM LPAREN Literal:l RPAREN
{: RESULT = new ProcessingInstructionPattern(l); :};
```

RelativePathPattern ::= StepPattern: sp

```
{: RESULT = sp; : }
      | StepPattern:sp SLASH RelativePathPattern:rpp
      {: RESULT = new ParentPattern(sp, rpp); :}
      | StepPattern:sp DSLASH RelativePathPattern:rpp
      {: RESULT = new AncestorPattern(sp, rpp); :};
StepPattern ::= NodeTestPattern:nt
      {:
 RESULT = parser.createStepPattern(Axis.CHILD, nt, null);
      :}
      | NodeTestPattern:nt Predicates:pp
      {:
 RESULT = parser.createStepPattern(Axis.CHILD, nt, pp);
      :}
      | ProcessingInstructionPattern:pip
      {: RESULT = pip; :}
  | ProcessingInstructionPattern:pip Predicates:pp
      {: RESULT = (ProcessingInstructionPattern)pip.setPredicates(pp); :}
      | ChildOrAttributeAxisSpecifier:axis NodeTestPattern:nt
      {:
    RESULT = parser.createStepPattern(axis.intValue(), nt, null);
      :}
  | ChildOrAttributeAxisSpecifier:axis
  NodeTestPattern:nt Predicates:pp
      {:
    RESULT = parser.createStepPattern(axis.intValue(), nt, pp);
      :}
      | ChildOrAttributeAxisSpecifier:axis ProcessingInstructionPattern:pip
      {:
    RESULT = pip; // TODO: report error if axis is attribute
  :}
  | ChildOrAttributeAxisSpecifier:axis ProcessingInstructionPattern:pip
 Predicates:pp
      {:
    // TODO: report error if axis is attribute
    RESULT = (ProcessingInstructionPattern)pip.setPredicates(pp);
  :};
```

```
NodeTestPattern ::= NameTestPattern:nt
```

```
{: RESULT = nt; : }
```

| NODE

{: RESULT = new Integer(NodeTest.ANODE); :}

| TEXT

{: RESULT = new Integer(NodeTest.TEXT); :}

```
| COMMENT
```

{: RESULT = new Integer(NodeTest.COMMENT); : }

| PI

{: RESULT = new Integer(NodeTest.PI); :};

```
NameTestPattern ::= STAR
```

 $\{: RESULT = null; :\}$ 

| QName:qn {: RESULT = qn; :};

```
ChildOrAttributeAxisSpecifier ::= ATSIGN
{: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.ATTRIBUTE); :}
```

| CHILD DCOLON {: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.CHILD); :}

| ATTRIBUTE DCOLON
{: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.ATTRIBUTE); :};

Predicates ::= Predicate:p {: Vector temp = new Vector(); temp.addElement(p); RESULT = temp; :}

| Predicate:p Predicates:pp
{: pp.insertElementAt(p, 0); RESULT = pp; :};

```
Predicate ::= LBRACK Expr:e RBRACK
{:
    RESULT = new Predicate(e);
    :};
```

/\* ------ Expressions ------ \*/

Expr ::= OrExpr:ex {: RESULT = ex; :};

```
OrExpr ::= AndExpr:ae
    {: RESULT = ae; :}
    | OrExpr:oe OR AndExpr:ae
    {: RESULT = new LogicalExpr(LogicalExpr.OR, oe, ae); : };
AndExpr ::= EqualityExpr:e
    \{: RESULT = e; :\}
    | AndExpr:ae AND EqualityExpr:ee
    {: RESULT = new LogicalExpr(LogicalExpr.AND, ae, ee); :};
EqualityExpr ::= RelationalExpr:re
    {: RESULT = re; : }
    | EqualityExpr:ee EQ RelationalExpr:re
    {: RESULT = new EqualityExpr(Operators.EQ, ee, re); :}
    | EqualityExpr:ee NE RelationalExpr:re
    {: RESULT = new EqualityExpr(Operators.NE, ee, re); : };
RelationalExpr ::= AdditiveExpr:ae
    {: RESULT = ae; :}
    | RelationalExpr:re LT AdditiveExpr:ae
    {: RESULT = new RelationalExpr(Operators.LT, re, ae); :}
    | RelationalExpr:re GT AdditiveExpr:ae
    {: RESULT = new RelationalExpr(Operators.GT, re, ae); :}
    | RelationalExpr:re LE AdditiveExpr:ae
    {: RESULT = new RelationalExpr(Operators.LE, re, ae); :}
    | RelationalExpr:re GE AdditiveExpr:ae
    {: RESULT = new RelationalExpr(Operators.GE, re, ae); : };
AdditiveExpr ::= MultiplicativeExpr:me
    {: RESULT = me; : }
    | AdditiveExpr:ae PLUS MultiplicativeExpr:me
    {: RESULT = new BinOpExpr(BinOpExpr.PLUS, ae, me); :}
    | AdditiveExpr:ae MINUS MultiplicativeExpr:me
    {: RESULT = new BinOpExpr(BinOpExpr.MINUS, ae, me); :};
MultiplicativeExpr ::= UnaryExpr:ue
    {: RESULT = ue; :}
```

```
| MultiplicativeExpr:me MULT UnaryExpr:ue
    {: RESULT = new BinOpExpr(BinOpExpr.TIMES, me, ue); :}
    | MultiplicativeExpr:me DIV UnaryExpr:ue
    {: RESULT = new BinOpExpr(BinOpExpr.DIV, me, ue); :}
    | MultiplicativeExpr:me MOD UnaryExpr:ue
    {: RESULT = new BinOpExpr(BinOpExpr.MOD, me, ue); :};
UnaryExpr ::= UnionExpr:ue
    {: RESULT = ue; :}
    | MINUS UnaryExpr:ue
    {: RESULT = new UnaryOpExpr(ue); : };
UnionExpr ::= PathExpr:pe
    \{: RESULT = pe; :\}
    | PathExpr:pe VBAR UnionExpr:rest
    {: RESULT = new UnionPathExpr(pe, rest); :};
PathExpr ::= LocationPath:lp
    {: RESULT = lp; : }
    | FilterExpr:fexp
    \{: RESULT = fexp; :\}
    | FilterExpr:fexp SLASH RelativeLocationPath:rlp
    {: RESULT = new FilterParentPath(fexp, rlp); :}
    | FilterExpr:fexp DSLASH RelativeLocationPath:rlp
    {:
     //
  // Expand '//' into '/descendant-or-self::node()/' or
  // into /descendant-or-self::*/
  //
  int nodeType = DOM.NO_TYPE;
  if (rlp instanceof Step &&
    parser.isElementAxis(((Step) rlp).getAxis()))
  {
    nodeType = DTM.ELEMENT_NODE;
  }
     final Step step = new Step(Axis.DESCENDANTORSELF, nodeType, null);
     FilterParentPath fpp = new FilterParentPath(fexp, step);
     fpp = new FilterParentPath(fpp, rlp);
     if (fexp instanceof KeyCall == false) {
        fpp.setDescendantAxis();
```

```
}
      RESULT = fpp;
    :};
LocationPath ::= RelativeLocationPath:rlp
    \{: RESULT = rlp; :\}
    | AbsoluteLocationPath:alp
    {: RESULT = alp; :};
RelativeLocationPath ::= Step:step
    {: RESULT = step; :}
    | RelativeLocationPath:rlp SLASH Step:step
    {:
    if (rlp instanceof Step && ((Step) rlp).isAbbreviatedDot()) {
                           // Remove './' from the middle
        RESULT = step;
    }
    else if (((Step) step).isAbbreviatedDot()) {
        RESULT = rlp;
                          // Remove '/.' from the end
    }
    else {
       RESULT =
         new ParentLocationPath((RelativeLocationPath) rlp, step);
      }
    :}
    | AbbreviatedRelativeLocationPath:arlp
    {: RESULT = arlp; : };
AbsoluteLocationPath ::= SLASH
    {: RESULT = new AbsoluteLocationPath(); :}
    | SLASH RelativeLocationPath:rlp
    {: RESULT = new AbsoluteLocationPath(rlp); :}
    | AbbreviatedAbsoluteLocationPath:aalp
    {: RESULT = aalp; : };
AbbreviatedRelativeLocationPath ::= RelativeLocationPath:rlp DSLASH Step:step
    {:
  final Step right = (Step)step;
      final int axis = right.getAxis();
      final int type = right.getNodeType();
      final Vector predicates = right.getPredicates();
      if ((axis == Axis.CHILD) && (type != NodeTest.ATTRIBUTE)) {
        // Compress './/child:E' into 'descendant::E' - if possible
```

```
if (predicates == null) {
        right.setAxis(Axis.DESCENDANT);
        if (rlp instanceof Step && ((Step)rlp).isAbbreviatedDot()) {
       RESULT = right;
        }
        else {
          // Expand 'rlp//child::E' into 'rlp/descendant::E'
          RelativeLocationPath left = (RelativeLocationPath)rlp;
       RESULT = new ParentLocationPath(left, right);
        }
      }
      else {
        // Expand './/step' -> 'descendant-or-self::*/step'
        if (rlp instanceof Step && ((Step)rlp).isAbbreviatedDot()) {
          Step left = new Step(Axis.DESCENDANTORSELF,
 DTM.ELEMENT_NODE, null);
          RESULT = new ParentLocationPath(left, right);
        }
        else {
          // Expand 'rlp//step' -> 'rlp/descendant-or-self::*/step'
          RelativeLocationPath left = (RelativeLocationPath)rlp;
          Step mid = new Step(Axis.DESCENDANTORSELF,
 DTM.ELEMENT_NODE, null);
          ParentLocationPath ppl = new ParentLocationPath(mid, right);
          RESULT = new ParentLocationPath(left, ppl);
        }
      }
   }
   else if ((axis == Axis.ATTRIBUTE) || (type == NodeTest.ATTRIBUTE)) {
      // Expand 'rlp//step' -> 'rlp/descendant-or-self::*/step'
      RelativeLocationPath left = (RelativeLocationPath)rlp;
      Step middle = new Step(Axis.DESCENDANTORSELF,
 DTM.ELEMENT_NODE, null);
      ParentLocationPath ppl = new ParentLocationPath(middle, right);
      RESULT = new ParentLocationPath(left, ppl);
}
else {
  // Expand 'rlp//step' -> 'rlp/descendant-or-self::node()/step'
      RelativeLocationPath left = (RelativeLocationPath)rlp;
  Step middle = new Step(Axis.DESCENDANTORSELF,
 DOM.NO_TYPE, null);
      ParentLocationPath ppl = new ParentLocationPath(middle, right);
  RESULT = new ParentLocationPath(left, ppl);
}
 :};
```

AbbreviatedAbsoluteLocationPath ::= DSLASH RelativeLocationPath:rlp

```
{:
     //
  // Expand '//' into '/descendant-or-self::node()/' or
  // into /descendant-or-self::*/
  //
  int nodeType = DOM.NO_TYPE;
  if (rlp instanceof Step &&
    parser.isElementAxis(((Step) rlp).getAxis()))
  {
    nodeType = DTM.ELEMENT_NODE;
  }
  final Step step = new Step(Axis.DESCENDANTORSELF, nodeType, null);
  RESULT = new AbsoluteLocationPath(parser.insertStep(step,
  (RelativeLocationPath) rlp));
:};
Step ::= NodeTest:ntest
    {:
      if (ntest instanceof Step) {
         RESULT = (Step)ntest;
      }
      else {
 RESULT = new Step(Axis.CHILD,
                parser.findNodeType(Axis.CHILD, ntest),
                null);
      }
    :}
    | NodeTest:ntest Predicates:pp
    {:
      if (ntest instance of Step) {
         Step step = (Step)ntest;
         step.addPredicates(pp);
         RESULT = (Step)ntest;
      }
      else {
         RESULT = new Step(Axis.CHILD,
                parser.findNodeType(Axis.CHILD, ntest), pp);
      }
    :}
    | AxisSpecifier:axis NodeTest:ntest Predicates:pp
    {: RESULT = new Step(axis.intValue(),
                parser.findNodeType(axis.intValue(), ntest),
                pp);
    :}
```

| AxisSpecifier:axis NodeTest:ntest

```
{: RESULT = new Step(axis.intValue(),
```

```
parser.findNodeType(axis.intValue(), ntest),
null);
```

:}

```
| AbbreviatedStep:abbrev
{: RESULT = abbrev; :};
```

```
AxisSpecifier ::= AxisName:an DCOLON
```

```
{: RESULT = an; :}
```

| ATSIGN

{: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.ATTRIBUTE); :};

AxisName ::= ANCESTOR

{: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.ANCESTOR); :}

| ANCESTORORSELF
{: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.ANCESTORORSELF); :}

| ATTRIBUTE {: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.ATTRIBUTE); :}

| CHILD {: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.CHILD); :}

```
| DESCENDANT
{: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.DESCENDANT); :}
```

```
| DESCENDANTORSELF
{: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.DESCENDANTORSELF); :}
```

```
| FOLLOWING
{: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.FOLLOWING); :}
```

| FOLLOWINGSIBLING
{: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.FOLLOWINGSIBLING); :}

| NAMESPACE {: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.NAMESPACE); :}

| PARENT {: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.PARENT); :}

| PRECEDING {: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.PRECEDING); :}

| PRECEDINGSIBLING

{: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.PRECEDINGSIBLING); :}

```
| SELF
```

```
{: RESULT = new Integer(Axis.SELF); :};
```

```
AbbreviatedStep ::= DOT
```

```
{: RESULT = new Step(Axis.SELF, NodeTest.ANODE, null); :}
```

### | DDOT

```
{: RESULT = new Step(Axis.PARENT, NodeTest.ANODE, null); :};
```

```
FilterExpr ::= PrimaryExpr:primary
{: RESULT = primary; :}
```

```
| PrimaryExpr:primary Predicates:pp
{: RESULT = new FilterExpr(primary, pp); :};
```

```
PrimaryExpr ::= VariableReference:vr
{: RESULT = vr; :}
```

```
| LPAREN Expr:ex RPAREN
{: RESULT = ex; :}
```

```
|Literal:string
```

```
{:
/*
* If the string appears to have the syntax of a QName, store
* namespace info in the literal expression. This is used for
* element-available and function-available functions, among
* others. Also, the default namespace must be ignored.
*/
String namespace = null;
final int index = string.lastIndexOf(':');
if (index > 0) {
  final String prefix = string.substring(0, index);
  namespace = parser._symbolTable.lookupNamespace(prefix);
}
RESULT = (namespace == null) ? new LiteralExpr(string)
   : new LiteralExpr(string, namespace);
:}
   | INT:num
   {:
 long value = num.longValue();
 if (value < Integer.MIN_VALUE || value > Integer.MAX_VALUE) {
RESULT = new RealExpr(value);
 }
```

```
else {
       if (num.doubleValue() == -0)
          RESULT = new RealExpr(num.doubleValue());
       else if (num.intValue() == 0)
          RESULT = new IntExpr(num.intValue());
       else if (num.doubleValue() == 0.0)
          RESULT = new RealExpr(num.doubleValue());
       else
          RESULT = new IntExpr(num.intValue());
  }
   :}
   | REAL:num
   {: RESULT = new RealExpr(num.doubleValue()); :}
   | FunctionCall:fc
    {: RESULT = fc; :};
VariableReference ::= DOLLAR VariableName:varName
   {:
      // An empty qname prefix for a variable or parameter reference
      // should map to the null namespace and not the default URI.
      SyntaxTreeNode node = parser.lookupName(varName);
      if (node != null) {
        if (node instanceof Variable) {
          RESULT = new VariableRef((Variable)node);
        }
        else if (node instanceof Param) {
          RESULT = new ParameterRef((Param)node);
        }
        else {
          RESULT = new UnresolvedRef(varName);
        }
      }
      if (node == null) {
        RESULT = new UnresolvedRef(varName);
      }
   :};
FunctionCall ::= FunctionName:fname LPAREN RPAREN
    {:
     if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("current").equals(fname)) {
      RESULT = new CurrentCall(fname);
```

```
}
```

else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("number").equals(fname)) {

```
RESULT = new NumberCall(fname, parser.EmptyArgs);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("string").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new StringCall(fname, parser.EmptyArgs);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("concat").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new ConcatCall(fname, parser.EmptyArgs);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("true").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new BooleanExpr(true);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("false").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new BooleanExpr(false);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("name").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new NameCall(fname);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("generate-id").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new GenerateIdCall(fname, parser.EmptyArgs);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("string-length").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new StringLengthCall(fname, parser.EmptyArgs);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("position").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new PositionCall(fname);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("last").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new LastCall(fname);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("local-name").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new LocalNameCall(fname);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("namespace-uri").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new NamespaceUriCall(fname);
}
   else {
    RESULT = new FunctionCall(fname, parser.EmptyArgs);
}
 :}
 | FunctionName:fname LPAREN NonemptyArgumentList:argl RPAREN
  {:
   if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("concat").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new ConcatCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("number").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new NumberCall(fname, argl);
}
```

```
else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("document").equals(fname)) {
parser.setMultiDocument(true);
    RESULT = new DocumentCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("string").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new StringCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("boolean").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new BooleanCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("name").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new NameCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("generate-id").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new GenerateIdCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("not").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new NotCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("format-number").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new FormatNumberCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("unparsed-entity-uri").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new UnparsedEntityUriCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("key").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new KeyCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("id").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new KeyCall(fname, argl);
    parser.setHasIdCall(true);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("ceiling").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new CeilingCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("round").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new RoundCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("floor").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new FloorCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("contains").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new ContainsCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("string-length").equals(fname)) {
    RESULT = new StringLengthCall(fname, argl);
}
   else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("starts-with").equals(fname)) {
```

```
RESULT = new StartsWithCall(fname, argl);
 }
     else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("function-available").equals(fname)) {
      RESULT = new FunctionAvailableCall(fname, argl);
 }
     else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("element-available").equals(fname)) {
      RESULT = new ElementAvailableCall(fname, argl);
 }
     else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("local-name").equals(fname)) {
      RESULT = new LocalNameCall(fname, argl);
 }
     else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("lang").equals(fname)) {
      RESULT = new LangCall(fname, argl);
 }
     else if (parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("namespace-uri").equals(fname)) {
      RESULT = new NamespaceUriCall(fname, argl);
 }
     else if (parser.getQName(Constants.TRANSLET_URI, "xsltc", "cast").equals(fname)) {
      RESULT = new CastCall(fname, argl);
 }
 // Special case for extension function nodeset()
     else if (fname.getLocalPart().equals("nodeset") || fname.getLocalPart().equals("node-set")) {
  parser.setCallsNodeset(true); // implies MultiDOM
      RESULT = new FunctionCall(fname, argl);
 }
     else {
      RESULT = new FunctionCall(fname, argl);
 }
 :};
NonemptyArgumentList ::= Argument:arg
   {:
      Vector temp = new Vector();
      temp.addElement(arg);
      RESULT = temp;
   :}
   | Argument:arg COMMA NonemptyArgumentList:argl
    {: argl.insertElementAt(arg, 0); RESULT = argl; :};
FunctionName ::= QName:fname
    {:
  RESULT = fname;
:};
VariableName ::= QName:vname
    {:
  RESULT = vname;
```

```
Argument ::= Expr:ex
    {: RESULT = ex; :};
NodeTest ::= NameTest:nt
    \{: RESULT = nt; :\}
   | NODE
    {: RESULT = new Integer(NodeTest.ANODE); : }
   | TEXT
    {: RESULT = new Integer(NodeTest.TEXT); :}
   | COMMENT
    {: RESULT = new Integer(NodeTest.COMMENT); :}
   | PIPARAM LPAREN Literal: I RPAREN
    {:
     QName name = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("name");
     Expression exp = new EqualityExpr(Operators.EQ,
                        new NameCall(name),
                        new LiteralExpr(l));
     Vector predicates = new Vector();
     predicates.addElement(new Predicate(exp));
     RESULT = new Step(Axis.CHILD, NodeTest.PI, predicates);
   :}
   | PI
    {: RESULT = new Integer(NodeTest.PI); : };
NameTest ::= STAR
      {: RESULT = null; :}
      |QName:qn
      {: RESULT = qn; :};
QName ::= QNAME:qname
    {: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs(qname); :}
| DIV
    {: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("div"); :}
   | MOD
   {: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("mod"); :}
   | KEY
    {: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("key"); :}
```

:};

| ANCESTOR

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("child"); :}

| ANCESTORORSELF

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("ancestor-or-self"); :}

| ATTRIBUTE

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("attribute"); :}

| CHILD

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("child"); :}

| DESCENDANT

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("decendant"); :}

| DESCENDANTORSELF

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("decendant-or-self"); :}

| FOLLOWING

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("following"); :}

| FOLLOWINGSIBLING

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("following-sibling"); :}

| NAMESPACE

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("namespace"); :}

| PARENT

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("parent"); :}

| PRECEDING

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("preceding"); :}

| PRECEDINGSIBLING

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("preceding-sibling"); :}

| SELF

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("self"); :}

| ID

{: RESULT = parser.getQNameIgnoreDefaultNs("id"); :};

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/xpath.cup No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

- /\*
- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one
- \* or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file
- \* distributed with this work for additional information
- \* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file
- \* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.
- \*/

// is found, then throw a special exception in order to terminate

#### Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/processor/TransformerFactoryImpl.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright (c) 2002 World Wide Web Consortium,

\* (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de

- \* Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All
- \* Rights Reserved. This program is distributed under the W3C's Software
- \* Intellectual Property License. This program is distributed in the
- \* hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even

\* the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR

\* PURPOSE.

\* See W3C License http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/ for more details. \*/

### Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/domapi/XPathStylesheetDOM3Exception.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one
- \* or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file
- \* distributed with this work for additional information
- \* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file
- \* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.
- \*/

```
/**
```

- \* Execute the proprietary document-location() function, which returns
- \* a node set of documents.
- \* @xsl.usage advanced

\*/

#### Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncDoclocation.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more

\* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with

\* this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.

\* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0

\* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with

\* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

```
* limitations under the License.
```

```
*/
```

/\*

\* \$Id: xpath.lex 1225752 2011-12-30 04:12:46Z mrglavas \$

```
*/
```

```
/*
```

\* @author Jacek Ambroziak

\* @author Santiago Pericas-Geertsen

```
* @author Morten Jorgensen
```

```
*
```

\*/

package org.apache.xalan.xsltc.compiler;

```
import java_cup.runtime.Symbol;
%%
%cup
%unicode
%class XPathLexer
%yyeof
%{
    int last;
    void initialize() {
       last = -1;
    }
    static boolean isWhitespace(int c) {
      return (c == ' ' \| c == '\t' \| c == '\t' \| c == '\t' \| c == '\t' \| c == '\t');
    }
    /**
     * If symbol is not followed by '::' or '(', then treat it as a
     * name instead of an axis or function (Jira-1912).
     */
    Symbol disambiguateAxisOrFunction(int ss) throws Exception {
      // Peek in the input buffer without changing the internal state
       int index = yy_buffer_index;
      // Skip whitespace
       while (index < yy_buffer_read && isWhitespace(yy_buffer[index])) {
         index++;
       }
      // If end of buffer, can't disambiguate :(
      if (index >= yy_buffer_read) {
         // Can't disambiguate, so return as symbol
         return new Symbol(ss);
       }
      // Return symbol if next token is '::' or '('
       return (yy_buffer[index] == ':' && yy_buffer[index+1] == ':' ||
            yy_buffer[index] == '(') ?
            newSymbol(ss) : newSymbol(sym.QNAME, yytext());
    }
    /**
     * If symbol is first token or if it follows any of the operators
```

<sup>\*</sup> listed in http://www.w3.org/TR/xpath#exprlex then treat as a

\* name instead of a keyword (Jira-1912).

\*/

}

Symbol disambiguateOperator(int ss) throws Exception {

```
switch (last) {
  case -1: // first token
  case sym.ATSIGN:
  case sym.DCOLON:
  case sym.LPAREN:
  case sym.LBRACK:
  case sym.COMMA:
  case sym.AND:
  case sym.OR:
  case sym.MOD:
  case sym.DIV:
  case sym.MULT:
  case sym.SLASH:
  case sym.DSLASH:
  case sym.VBAR:
  case sym.PLUS:
  case sym.MINUS:
  case sym.EQ:
  case sym.NE:
  case sym.LT:
  case sym.LE:
  case sym.GT:
  case sym.GE:
    return newSymbol(sym.QNAME, yytext());
  }
  return newSymbol(ss);
/**
* If symbol is first token or if it follows any of the operators
* listed in http://www.w3.org/TR/xpath#exprlex then treat as a
* wildcard instead of a multiplication operator
*/
Symbol disambiguateStar() throws Exception {
  switch (last) {
  case -1: // first token
  case sym.ATSIGN:
  case sym.DCOLON:
  case sym.LPAREN:
  case sym.LBRACK:
  case sym.COMMA:
  case sym.AND:
  case sym.OR:
  case sym.MOD:
  case sym.DIV:
```

```
case sym.MULT:
      case sym.SLASH:
      case sym.DSLASH:
      case sym.VBAR:
      case sym.PLUS:
      case sym.MINUS:
      case sym.EQ:
      case sym.NE:
      case sym.LT:
      case sym.LE:
      case sym.GT:
      case sym.GE:
        return newSymbol(sym.STAR);
      }
      return newSymbol(sym.MULT);
    }
   Symbol newSymbol(int ss) {
      last = ss;
      return new Symbol(ss);
    }
   Symbol newSymbol(int ss, String value) {
      last = ss;
      return new Symbol(ss, value);
    }
   Symbol newSymbol(int ss, Long value) {
      last = ss;
      return new Symbol(ss, value);
    }
   Symbol newSymbol(int ss, Double value) {
      last = ss;
      return new Symbol(ss, value);
    }
%}
%eofval{
return newSymbol(sym.EOF);
%eofval}
%yylexthrow{
Exception
%yylexthrow}
Letter={BaseChar}|{Ideographic}
```

BaseChar=[\u0041-\u005A\u0061-\u007A\u00C0-\u00D6\u00D8-\u00F8-\u00FF\u0100-\u0131\u0134-\u013E\u0141-\u0148\u014A-\u017E\u0180-\u01C3\u01CD-\u01F0\u01F4-\u01F5\u01FA-\u0217\u0250- $\label{eq:2.1} \label{eq:2.2} \lab$ \u03D6\u03DA\u03DC\u03DE\u03E0\u03E2-\u03F3\u0401-\u040C\u040E-\u044F\u0451-\u045C\u045E-\u0481\u0490-\u04C4\u04C7-\u04C8\u04CB-\u04CC\u04D0-\u04EB\u04EE-\u04F5\u04F8-\u04F9\u0531- $\label{eq:1.1} $$ u0556 u0559 u0561 - u0586 u05D0 - u05EA u05F0 - u05F2 u0621 - u063A u0641 - u064A u0671 - u06B7 u06BA - u0$ \u06BE\u06C0-\u06CE\u06D0-\u06D3\u06D5\u06E5-\u06E6\u0905-\u0939\u093D\u0958-\u0961\u0985-\u098C\u098F-\u0990\u0993-\u09A8\u09AA-\u09B0\u09B2\u09B6-\u09B9\u09DC-\u09DD\u09DF- $\label{eq:1.009} \label{eq:1.009} \lab$  $\label{eq:10} \label{eq:10} \label{eq:10}$  $\label{eq:u0AAA} u0AAA-u0AB0\\u0AB2-u0AB3\\u0AB5-u0AB9\\u0ABD\\u0ABD\\u0AB0\\u0B05-u0B0C\\u0B05-u0B0F-u0B10\\u0B13-u0B10\\u0B10$ u0B10\\u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10\\u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10u0B10  $\label{eq:2.1} \label{eq:2.1} \lab$ \u0B8A\u0B8E-\u0B90\u0B92-\u0B95\u0B99-\u0B9A\u0B9E-\u0B9F\u0BA3-\u0BA4\u0BA8- $\label{eq:2.1} \label{eq:2.2} \lab$ \u0C39\u0C60-\u0C61\u0C85-\u0C8C\u0C8E-\u0C90\u0C92-\u0CA8\u0CAA-\u0CB3\u0CB5-\u0CB9\u0CDE\u0CE0-\u0CE1\u0D05-\u0D0C\u0D0E-\u0D10\u0D12-\u0D28\u0D2A-\u0D39\u0D60-\u0D61\u0E01-\u0E2E\u0E30\u0E32-\u0E33\u0E40-\u0E45\u0E81-\u0E82\u0E84\u0E87-\u0E88\u0E8A\u0E8D\u0E94-\u0E97\u0E97\u0E9F\u0EA1-\u0EA3\u0EA5\u0EA7\u0EAA-\u0EAB\u0EAD-\u0EAE\u0EB0\u0EB2-\u0EB3\u0EBD\u0EC0-\u0EC4\u0F40-\u0F47\u0F49-\u0F69\u10A0-\u10C5\u10D0-\u10F6\u1100\u1102-\u1103\u1105-\u1107\u1109\u110B-\u110C\u110Eu1112u113Cu113Eu1140u114Cu114Eu1150u1154-u1155u1159u115F-\u1161\u1163\u1165\u1167\u1169\u116D-\u116E\u1172-\u1173\u1175\u119E\u11A8\u11AB\u11AE- $\label{eq:11} $$ u11AF u11B7 - u11B8 u11BA u11BC - u11C2 u11EB u11F0 u11F9 u1E00 - u1E9B u1EA0 - u1EF9 u1F00 - u1EF9 u1E00 - u1EF9 u1EF9 u1E00 - u1E00 -$ \u1FB4\u1FB6-\u1FBC\u1FBC\u1FC2-\u1FC4\u1FC6-\u1FCC\u1FD0-\u1FD3\u1FD6-\u1FDB\u1FE0- $\label{eq:14} \label{eq:14} \label{eq:14}$ \u30FA\u3105-\u312C\uAC00-\uD7A3]

# $Ideographic = [\u4E00-\u9FA5\u3007\u3021-\u3029]$

CombiningChar=[\u0300-\u0345\u0360-\u0361\u0483-\u0486\u0591-\u05A1\u05A3-\u05B9\u05BB-\u05BD\u05BF\u05C1-\u05C2\u05C4\u064B-\u0652\u0670\u06D6-\u06DC\u06DD-\u06DF\u06E0-\u06E4\u06E7-\u06E8\u06EA-\u06ED\u0901-\u0903\u093C\u093E-\u094C\u094D\u0951-\u0954\u0962-\u0963\u0981-\u0983\u09BC\u09BE\u09BF\u09C0-\u09C4\u09C7-\u09C8\u09CB-\u09CD\u09D7\u09E2-\u09E3\u0A02\u0A3C\u0A3E\u0A3F\u0A40-\u0A42\u0A47-\u0A48\u0A4B-\u0A4D\u0A70-\u0A71\u0A81-\u0A83\u0ABC\u0ABE-\u0AC5\u0AC7-\u0AC9\u0ACB-\u0ACD\u0B01-\u0B03\u0B3C\u0B3E-\u0B43\u0B47-\u0B48\u0B4B-\u0B4D\u0B56-\u0B57\u0B82-\u0B83\u0BBE-\u0BC2\u0BC6-\u0BC8\u0BCA-\u0BCD\u0BD7\u0C01-\u0CC3\u0C2E-\u0C44\u0C46-\u0C48\u0C4A-\u0C4D\u0C55-\u0C56\u0C82-\u0C83\u0CBE-\u0C24\u0CC6-\u0CC8\u0CCA-\u0CCD\u0CD5-\u0CD6\u0D02-\u0D03\u0D3E-\u0D43\u0D46-\u0D48\u0B4A-\u0D4D\u0D57\u0E31\u0E34-\u0E3A\u0F37\u0F3P\u0F3E\u0F3F\u0F3F\u0F71-\u0F84\u0F86-\u0F8B\u0F90-\u0F95\u0F97\u0F99-\u0FAD\u0FB1-\u0FB7\u0FB9\u20D0-\u20DC\u20E1\u302A-\u302F\u3099\u309A]

 $\label{eq:linear} Digit=[\u0030-\u0039\u0660-\u00669\u06F0-\u006F9\u0966-\u096F\u09E6-\u09EF\u0A66-\u0A6F\u0AE6-\u0A6F\u0A66-\u0A6F\u0AE6-\u0A66-\u0A6F\u0A66-\u0$ 

 $Extender = [\u00B7\u02D0\u02D1\u0387\u0640\u0E46\u0EC6\u3005\u3031\u3035\u309D\u309E\u309E\u30FC\u30FE]$ 

NCName=({Letter}|"\_"|{NCNameStartChar})({NCNameChar})\*

 $\label{eq:logist} NCNameChar= \\ Letter \\ | \\ Digit \\ "."|"-"|"_"| \\ CombiningChar \\ | \\ Extender \\ | \\ NCNameStartChar \\ | \\ u00B7 | \\ [ u0030- u036F ] | \\ [ u030- u0136 ] \\ | \\ u030-$ 

 $\label{eq:linear} NCNameStartChar=[\u0041-\u005A\u0061-\u007A\u00C0-\u00D6\u00D8-\u00F6\u00F8-\u02FF\u0370-\u037D\u037F-\u1FFF\u200C-\u200D\u2070-\u218F\u2C00-\u2FEF\u3001-\uD7FF\uF900-\uFDCF\uFDF0-\uFFD] | \u005F |({HighSurrogate} (LowSurrogate}) \\$ 

HighSurrogate=[\uD800-\uDBFF]

LowSurrogate=[\uDC00-\uDFFF]

%%

"*"	{ return disambiguateStar(); }
"/"	{ return newSymbol(sym.SLASH); }
"+"	{ return newSymbol(sym.PLUS); }
"_"	{ return newSymbol(sym.MINUS); }
"div"	{ return disambiguateOperator(sym.DIV); }
"mod"	{ return disambiguateOperator(sym.MOD); }
"::"	{ return newSymbol(sym.DCOLON); }
","	{ return newSymbol(sym.COMMA); }
"@"	{ return newSymbol(sym.ATSIGN); }
""	{ return newSymbol(sym.DDOT); }
" "	{ return newSymbol(sym.VBAR); }
"\$"	{ return newSymbol(sym.DOLLAR); }
"//"	{ return newSymbol(sym.DSLASH); }
"="	{ return newSymbol(sym.EQ); }
"!="	{ return newSymbol(sym.NE); }
"<"	{ return newSymbol(sym.LT); }
">"	{ return newSymbol(sym.GT); }
"<="	{ return newSymbol(sym.LE); }
">="	{ return newSymbol(sym.GE); }
"id"	{ return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.ID); }
"key"	{ return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.KEY); }
"text()"	{ return newSymbol(sym.TEXT); }
"text"+[ \t\r\n\f]+"()" { return newSymbol(sym.TEXT); }	
"node()"	{ return newSymbol(sym.NODE); }
"node"+[\t\r\n\f]+"()" { return newSymbol(sym.NODE); }	
"comment()"	{ return newSymbol(sym.COMMENT); }
"comment"+[ \t\r\n\f]+"()" { return newSymbol(sym.COMMENT); }	
"processing-instruction" { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.PIPARAM); }	
"processing-instruction()" { return newSymbol(sym.PI); }	
"processing-instruction"+[ \t/r/n\f]+"()" { return newSymbol(sym.PI); }	
"or"	{ return disambiguateOperator(sym.OR); }
"and"	{ return disambiguateOperator(sym.AND); }

```
"child"
                 { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.CHILD); }
"attribute"
                 { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.ATTRIBUTE); }
"ancestor"
                  { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.ANCESTOR); }
"ancestor-or-self"
                    { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.ANCESTORORSELF); }
                   { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.DESCENDANT); }
"descendant"
"descendant-or-self"
                      { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.DESCENDANTORSELF); }
"following"
                  { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.FOLLOWING); }
"following-sibling"
                     { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.FOLLOWINGSIBLING); }
"namespace"
                    { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.NAMESPACE); }
"parent"
                 { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.PARENT); }
                   { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.PRECEDING); }
"preceding"
"preceding-sibling"
                     { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.PRECEDINGSIBLING); }
"self"
                { return disambiguateAxisOrFunction(sym.SELF); }
"["
               { return newSymbol(sym.LBRACK); }
"ן"
               { return newSymbol(sym.RBRACK); }
"("
               { return newSymbol(sym.LPAREN); }
")"
               { return newSymbol(sym.RPAREN); }
                       { initialize(); return new Symbol(sym.PATTERN); }
"<PATTERN>"
"<EXPRESSION>"
                        { initialize(); return new Symbol(sym.EXPRESSION); }
\"[^\"]*\"
                 { return newSymbol(sym.Literal,
     yytext().substring(1, yytext().length() - 1)); }
\'[^\']*\'
               { return newSymbol(sym.Literal,
     yytext().substring(1, yytext().length() - 1)); }
                  { return newSymbol(sym.INT, new Long(yytext())); }
{Digit}+
{Digit}+("."{Digit}*)? { return newSymbol(sym.REAL, new Double(yytext())); }
"."{Digit}+
                  { return newSymbol(sym.REAL, new Double(yytext())); }
"."
               { return newSymbol(sym.DOT); }
({NCName}":")?{NCName} { return newSymbol(sym.QNAME, yytext()); }
({NCName}":")?"*"
                       { return newSymbol(sym.QNAME, yytext()); }
({NCName}":")?"@*"
                         { return newSymbol(sym.QNAME, yytext()); }
[ t r n f]
                { /* ignore white space. */ }
              { throw new Exception(yytext()); }
```

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/xpath.lex No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one

 $\ast$  or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file

\* distributed with this work for additional information

\* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file

\* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

```
/*
```

\* \$Id: XSLProcessorVersion.src 468640 2006-10-28 06:53:53Z minchau \$

\*/

package org.apache.xalan.processor;

/\*\*

```
* Administrative class to keep track of the version number of
```

\* the Xalan release.

```
* <\!\!P\!\!>\!\!See also: org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTInfo.properties <\!\!/P\!\!>
```

\* @deprecated To be replaced by org.apache.xalan.Version.getVersion()

```
* @xsl.usage general
```

```
*/
```

public class XSLProcessorVersion

```
{
```

# /\*\*

\* Print the processor version to the command line.

```
*
```

\* @param argv command line arguments, unused.

```
*/
```

public static void main(String argv[])

#### {

System.out.println(S\_VERSION);

```
}
```

/\*\*

\* Constant name of product.

```
*/
```

public static final String PRODUCT = "Xalan";

# /\*\*

\* Implementation Language.

# \*/

public static final String LANGUAGE = "Java";

```
/**
```

\* Major version number.

\* Version number. This changes only when there is a

- \* significant, externally apparent enhancement from
- \* the previous release. 'n' represents the n'th
- \* version.

- \*
- \* Clients should carefully consider the implications
- \* of new versions as external interfaces and behaviour
- \* may have changed.
- \*/

public static final int VERSION = @version.VERSION@;

/\*\*

- \* Release Number.
- \* Release number. This changes when:
- \* a new set of functionality is to be added, eg,
- \* implementation of a new W3C specification.
- \* API or behaviour change.
- \* its designated as a reference release.

\*/

public static final int RELEASE = @version.RELEASE@;

/\*\*

- \* Maintenance Drop Number.
- \* Optional identifier used to designate maintenance
- \* drop applied to a specific release and contains
- \* fixes for defects reported. It maintains compatibility
- \* with the release and contains no API changes.
- \* When missing, it designates the final and complete
- \* development drop for a release.

\*/

public static final int MAINTENANCE = @version.MINOR@;

/\*\*

- \* Development Drop Number.
- \* Optional identifier designates development drop of
- \* a specific release. D01 is the first development drop
- \* of a new release.
- \*
- \* Development drops are works in progress towards a
- \* compeleted, final release. A specific development drop
- \* may not completely implement all aspects of a new
- \* feature, which may take several development drops to
- \* complete. At the point of the final drop for the
- \* release, the D suffix will be omitted.
- \*
- \* Each 'D' drops can contain functional enhancements as
- \* well as defect fixes. 'D' drops may not be as stable as
- \* the final releases.
- \*/

public static final int DEVELOPMENT = 0;

/\*\*

\* Version String like <CODE>"<B>Xalan</B> <B>Language</B>

\* v.r[.dd| <B>D</B>nn]"</CODE>.

\* <P>Semantics of the version string are identical to the Xerces project.</P>

```
public static final String S_VERSION = PRODUCT+" "+LANGUAGE+" "
+VERSION+"."+RELEASE+"."
+(DEVELOPMENT > 0 ? ("D"+DEVELOPMENT)
```

: (""+MAINTENANCE));

}

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/processor/XSLProcessorVersion.src No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one

\* or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file

\* distributed with this work for additional information

\* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file

\* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE

2.0

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/package.html

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/package.html

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/package.html

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/client/package.html

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/package.html

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/package.html

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/domapi/package.html

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/package.html

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09 / 0 / xalan-2-7-2 - sources-jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/package.html \\$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/package.html

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/package.html

- $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/compiler/package.html \\$
- $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09 / 0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/patterns/package.html$
- $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/package.html$
- $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/package.html$
- $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/xslt/package.html$
- $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09 / 0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/res/package.html$
- \*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/package.html
- $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09 / 0 / xalan-2-7-2 sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/package.html \\$
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/package.html

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/res/package.html$ 

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one
- \* or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file
- \* distributed with this work for additional information
- \* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file
- \* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/

- // Proprietary, built in functions
- /\*\* current function string (Proprietary). \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/compiler/Keywords.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one
- \* or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file
- \* distributed with this work for additional information
- \* regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file
- \* to you under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/QueuedEvents.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/XslAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/NodeLocator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ToStream.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/MessageHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/KeyIndex.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/ElemDesc.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemForEach.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/patterns/ContextMatchStepPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources\_zh.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncBoolean.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/NodeSetType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/CurrentCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/TransformerHandlerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/When.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/WalkingIteratorSorted.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemWhen.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_ja.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/StylesheetPIHandler.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncSubstring.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/TrAXFilter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncConcat.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_zh\_CN.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages ko.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/Function.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/XSLTCSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/axes/AttributeIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/StringToIntTable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/LoadDocument.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/NumeratorFormatter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_hu.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages\_zh.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Equals.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Pattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorExsltFuncResult.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/DOMEnhancedForDTM.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/MatchingIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncNot.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/XSLTAttributeDef.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/StringToStringTableVector.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/If.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/ObjectFactory.java
```

- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/SerializerTraceWriter.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Lt.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/PrefixResolver.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_en.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ToTextSAXHandler.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/StringArrayWrapper.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Choose.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemFallback.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/XalanProperties.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncUnparsedEntityURI.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/KeyIterator.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/DOM2Helper.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/Hashtable.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/UnionIterator.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/NthIterator.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Stylesheet.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_sk.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/XSLTC.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_pt\_BR.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMNodeProxy.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/StartsWithCall.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ElemContext.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xpath/XPathProcessorException. java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/NodeCounterGenerator.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages_zh_TW.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_he.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncRound.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/MethodGenerator.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/IntExpr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Fallback.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages_ja.java
```

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09 / 0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/DOMOrder.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/LangCall.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ExtensionsTable.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Minus.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/CharArrayWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/CastExpr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages_pl.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ExtensionNamespaceSupport.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/TransletException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/StringBufferPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/a pache/xml/serializer/ToSAXH and ler. java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources\_ca.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources_pl.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages_zh_TW.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/a pache/xalan/templates/AVTPartXPath.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ExtendedLexicalHandler.java

```
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/XPathVisitable.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/WhiteSpaceInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/EndSelectionEvent.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncLang.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/DOM2SAX.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_ka.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

- jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/TransformerIdentityImpl.java
- $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_161342294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_161342294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_16134294.00/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_16134294.00/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_16134294.00/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_16134294.00/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/permits/1134796662\_16134294.00/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntVector.java/pache/xml/utils/IntVector.jav$

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorGlobalVariableDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources\_tr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/PredicatedNodeTest.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/compiler/OpCodes.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_hy.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemTemplateElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/LiteralElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemTextLiteral.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_de.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Step.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/util/IntegerArray.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages\_pt\_BR.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XString.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages\_de.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/DescendantIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ToXMLStream.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemText.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/SecuritySupport.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/FilterParentPath.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Sort.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncLast.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/CeilingCall.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/Function3Args.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/RealType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/DecimalFormatProperties.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources\_pt\_BR.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/NamespaceMappings.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_zh.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/AttributeValue.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/NodeSortKey.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources_ko.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

 $jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_tr.java$ 

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResourceBundleBase.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Key.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_cy.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ContainsCall.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources_zh_TW.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources_sv.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/LongArrayWrapper.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemPI.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/SecuritySupport.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/output/StringOutputBuffer.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/XMLStringDefault.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/IncrementalSAXSource\_Xerces.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources ko.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/NodeSortRecord.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncNormalizeSpace.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

- jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/RtMethodGenerator.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMSafeStringPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages\_ca.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/BasisLibrary.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/Parameter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages pl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XNodeSetForDOM.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_es.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemCopy.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/SerializerConstants.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/VariableRefBase.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/XMLStringFactoryDefault.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/KeyManager.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemComment.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/AttributeSet.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/compiler/Lexer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/DOM3Serializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Predicate.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/NodeVector.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/SuballocatedIntVector.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/SingleNodeCounter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/SerializableLocatorImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMNodeIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xslt/EnvironmentCheck.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_fr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/ExsltStrings.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResourceBundle.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/XUnresolvedVariableSimple.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages\_tr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_zh\_TW.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/AlternativePattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Neg.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/NodeSet.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XNull.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/dom3/DOMErrorHandlerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/IncrementalSAXSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/MultiHashtable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XRTreeFrag.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemNumber.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorNamespaceAlias.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/TraceManager.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XObject.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemExtensionScript.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/ClonerToResultTree. java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/AVTPart.java
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/cmdline/getopt/GetOptsException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/DOM.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/serialize/DOMSerializer.java

```
* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09 / 0 / xalan-2-7-2 - sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemIf.java / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_161342294.09 / 0 / xalan-2-7-2 - sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemIf.java / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_161200 / 0 / xalan-2-7-2 - sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemIf.java / opt/cola/pache/xalan/templates/ElemIf.java / opt/cola/pache/xa
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorGlobalParamDecl.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ExtensionNamespaceContext.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/ChildIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/PositionCall.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemApplyImport.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ParameterRef.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Template.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources\_sk.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/dom3/DOMLocatorImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorStylesheetElement.java

- \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
- jar/org/apache/xpath/compiler/PsuedoNames.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/SecuritySupport.java
```

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/TransformSnapshotImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/Util.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xslt/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/dtm/DTMDOMException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/RoundCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemApplyTemplates.java

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/StylesheetHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/sax2dtm/SAX2RTFDTM.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/PrintTraceListener.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/SerializationHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/TracerEvent.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/FloorCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/FastStringBuffer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/sax2dtm/SAX2DTM2.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/CustomStringPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/DOMWSFilter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ExpressionContext.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FunctionDef1Arg.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/axes/OneStepIterator.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/SimpleAttributeValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/axes/FilterExprWalker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_sv.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources\_pl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncTranslate.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ValueOf.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/Operators.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ParentLocationPath.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/TreeWalker2Result.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/UnparsedEntityUriCall.java

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/BooleanCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncSubstringBefore.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/NameSpace.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/NameBase.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/MultiDOM.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/CachedXPathAPI.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/KeyPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/ObjectVector.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_tr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources\_zh\_CN.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/RawCharacterHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/ObjectArray.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/BinOpExpr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ProcessingInstruction.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/DOMBuilder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/SystemIDResolver.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/WriterToASCI.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_ru.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/DTM.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/BooleanType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/LogicalExpr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/Messages.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/MutableAttrListImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/ArrayNodeListIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/OutlineableChunkStart.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/NamespaceAlias.java

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMDefaultBaseIterators.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncStringLength.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncGenerateId.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/OutputPropertiesFactory.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorStylesheetDoc.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/processor/XSLTElementProcessor.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncStartsWith.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/axes/ContextNodeList.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/FilteredAbsoluteLocationPath.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/NamespaceAlias.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMChildIterNodeList.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/DocumentCall.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/FilterIterator.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/SmartTransformerFactoryImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources es.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_hu.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/serialize/Serializer.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/LocationPathPattern.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/axes/BasicTestIterator.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_zh.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/NodeSortRecordGenerator.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/FlowList.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/templates/XSLTVisitable.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/jaxp/XPathFactoryImpl.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/Arg.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMDefaultBase.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/ExtensionEvent.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/UnionPathIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemUnknown.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XRTreeFragSelectWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ReferenceType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/Redirect.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/XMLReaderManager.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/domapi/XPathExpressionImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_sl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/MsgMgr.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/XslElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/AttributesImplSerializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/Filter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/NamespaceSupport2.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/UnImplNode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_cs.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/a pache/xalan/templates/ElemOtherwise.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ExtendedContentHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_de.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/InternalRuntimeError.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/SourceTreeManager.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/XML11Char.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Div.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/serialize/SerializerFactory.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorPreserveSpace.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources_hu.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/compiler/Compiler.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources_tr.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/utils/SuballocatedByteVector.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/NotEquals.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/ExsltSets.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages_ko.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/SecuritySupport.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ExtensionNamespacesManager.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources_fr.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemChoose.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/DefaultConnectionPool.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/MethodResolver.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Constants.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/MsgKey.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Import.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/StripWhitespaceFilter.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/SymbolTable.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/URI.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SystemIDResolver.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMsg.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources_ja.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/UnionPathExpr.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/cmdline/getopt/IllegalArgumentException.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/SerializerTrace.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources\_hu.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/DecimalToRoman.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/Hashtree2Node.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/SAXImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/DocumentCache.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ExtensionHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorTemplate.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Lte.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/SQLErrorDocument.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemMessage.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/LocaleUtility.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/XSLProcessorContext.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/ChunkedIntArray.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/DTMAxisIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/FunctionAvailableCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMDocumentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/StringLengthCall.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/VariableSafeAbsRef. java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorText.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_fr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ExpressionVisitor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/AVTPartSimple.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ToUnknownStream.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/NodeSortRecordFactGenerator.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/OutlineableChunkEnd.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/CharInfo.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources sl.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/LiteralAttribute.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/jaxp/XPathImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources_zh.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/NameCall.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Comment.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_zh.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/AbsPathChecker.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/ExpressionNode.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncSystemProperty.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/TransletOutput.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncExtFunctionAvailable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_es.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/a pache/xalan/templates/StylesheetComposed.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages_it.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xpath/domapi/XPathNSResolverImpl.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources_zh_TW.java
```

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/Util.java$ 

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/NumberType.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FunctionOneArg.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ElementAvailableCall.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xpath/compiler/XPathDumper.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/VarNameCollector.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorCharacters.java
```

jar/org/a pache/xalan/extensions/ExtensionHandlerGeneral.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Gte.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/EmptySerializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/NodeSequence.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_it.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/util/JavaCupRedirect.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMDefaultBaseTraversers.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/Type.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/AttributeSetMethodGenerator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XStringForChars.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/DOMBuilder.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09 / 0 / xalan-2-7-2 - sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/XPathFactory. java = 100 / 10$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/NodeInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorDecimalFormat.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/XSLInfiniteLoopException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_ko.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Mode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/DOMSerializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/templates/OutputProperties.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/Function2Args.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources\_en.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/ProcessorVersion.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorKey.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/FuncFormatNumb.java

```
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/dom3/DOM3SerializerImpl.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources_de.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/TraceListenerEx3.java
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources_pt_BR.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ToXMLSAXHandler.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XNumber.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/OutputPropertyUtils.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/TopLevelElement.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Copy.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncNumber.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/Constants.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/TraceListener.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/dom3/NamespaceSupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/dom3/DOMErrorImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ExtensionHandlerJava.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorStripSpace.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/TraceListenerEx2.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/RealExpr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/axes/UnionChildIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/DTMException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/CompareGenerator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/XMLNSDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Output.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Closure.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/TemplateList.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/SelfIteratorNoPredicate.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources_sv.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/InternalError.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages ru.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/KeyCall.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ElemDesc.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/NodeIteratorBase.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorTemplateElem.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/DTMAxisTraverser.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemExsltFuncResult.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/XPathFunctionResolverImpl.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/TransformerClient.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ObjectFactory.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/TraceListenerEx.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/ExtensionsProvider.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/cmdline/Compile.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/ExsltDatetime.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncContains.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/EmptyIterator.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemValueOf.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/SelectionEvent.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/VoidType.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemParam.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/AdaptiveResultTreeImpl.java
```

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XBoolean.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ResultTreeType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/jaxp/JAXPPrefixResolver.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/OutputSettings.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/Encodings.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/SerializerFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/WrongParserException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/XPathException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMStringPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/String.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/patterns/NodeTestFilter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/StringToStringTable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/ExsltDynamic.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/XSLTCDTMManager.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMTreeWalker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/XMLCharacterRecognizer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/patterns/NodeTest.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/IdKeyPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/serialize/SerializerUtils.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/NamedMethodGenerator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/SourceTree.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/patterns/FunctionPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/ExtendedSAX.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/ThreadControllerWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/SimpleResultTreeImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/SQLQueryParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ClassGenerator.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/IteratorPool.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/DOMCache.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemAttributeSet.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncTrue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/IntArrayWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/patterns/StepPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/MultipleNodeCounter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_ca.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/jaxp/XPathExpressionImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncFloor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/axes/SubContextList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/axes/WalkerFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/IncrementalSAXSource Filter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/TreeWalker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/dom3/DOM3TreeWalker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XMLStringFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Instruction.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/a pache/xalan/extensions/XPathFunctionImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

 $jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_ja\_JP\_HA.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/PrefixResolverDefault.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Parser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_sl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/dom2dtm/DOM2DTMdefaultNamespaceDeclarationNode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/KeyTable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/output/WriterOutputBuffer.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/CallTemplate.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/dom2dtm/DOM2DTM.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xpath/jaxp/JAXPVariableStack.java
```

```
* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Plus.java
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/XSLTElementDef.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/DOMHelper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_cs.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/FuncKey.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

 $jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_ja\_JP\_HI.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources\_es.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ApplyTemplates.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/AVT.java$ 

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/compiler/OpMap.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/ClonedNodeListIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

 $jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources\_sk.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/CastCall.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09 / 0 / xalan-2-7-2 - sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/AxesWalker.java - sources-java - sources$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/StringToIntTable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/SerializerBase.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

 $jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_en.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/FunctionCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/TemplatesImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/UnresolvedRef.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09 / 0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/ObjectFactory.java = 0.000 /$ 

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/xslt/Process.java$ 

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ParentPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ObjectType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/SortSettings.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/RelativePathPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/TransformerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/StripFilter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XStringForFSB.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/TransformerFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/TestGenerator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/CoroutineManager.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/OneStepIteratorForward.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/FilterGenerator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncSum.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/XML11Char.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncQname.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemLiteralResult.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/NodeSorter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/TransformState.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/UnaryOperation.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

 $jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_cs.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/CollatorFactoryBase.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/TrAXFilter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncCeiling.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/XSLTSchema.java

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncLocalPart.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/SourceLoader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemCallTemplate.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/NodeSortRecordFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/StylesheetRoot.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/LastCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/BoolStack.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/VariableBase.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/NodeCounter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ProcessingInstructionPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/Translet.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/ObjectStack.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemTemplate.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/AttList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/SAX2DOM.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/ExpressionOwner.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/IdPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources\_sv.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

 $jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_fr.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/XBooleanStatic.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/TransformerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/SyntaxTreeNode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorImport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/HasPositionalPredChecker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncCount.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/ExtendedType.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages_ru.java
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/ForwardPositionIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncPosition.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/ExsltBase.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/WriterChain.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/NumberCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/NodeTest.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/PooledConnection.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Otherwise.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/jaxp/JAXPExtensionsProvider.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/StepPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

 $jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages\_ja.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/NodeConsumer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/templates/Constants.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/dom3/DOMOutputImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/lib/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/RedundentExprEliminator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemCopyOf.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/DOM2Helper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages\_cs.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncCurrent.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncExtFunction.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/EncodingInfo.java

 $\label{eq:logical_state} $$ $ opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/ObjectFactory.java $$ $ a constraint of the state of the state$ 

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources_sl.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/utils/DefaultErrorHandler.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Whitespace.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/KeyRefIterator.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ExtensionHandlerJavaPackage.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/ConnectionPool.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/UnaryOpExpr.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FunctionMultiArgs.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/RelativeLocationPath.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Mult.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/Serializer.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/XMLChar.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages no.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/NodeType.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/XMLChar.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/WrongNumberArgsException.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/AbstractTranslet.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/SecuritySupport.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/utils/ListingErrorHandler.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/FuncDocument.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Bool.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/UseAttributeSets.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/trace/GenerateEvent.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/client/XSLTProcessorApplet.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/FormatNumberCall.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_no.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/XMLStringFactory.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/DOMAdapter.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/AnyNodeCounter.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/cmdline/getopt/MissingOptArgException.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ToHTMLSAXHandler.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/BooleanExpr.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMAxisIteratorBase.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/SecuritySupport.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/MatchGenerator.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages tr.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/cmdline/getopt/GetOpt.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/Method.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources ca.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages\_fr.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/VariableRef.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/WithParam.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/FilteredStepIterator.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/CountersTable.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/TreeWalker.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/JNDIConnectionPool.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLMessages.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/SingletonIterator.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_ja\_JP\_I.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/output/OutputBuffer.java

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/Counter.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/CoroutineParser.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

```
jar/org/apache/xpath/domapi/XPathResultImpl.java
```

```
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/ToTextStream.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/XPathAPI.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/BitArray.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/AbsoluteLocationPath.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_it.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources\_pl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_it.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/ExsltMath.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemExsltFunction.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemEmpty.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/output/TransletOutputHandlerFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_sv.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/WhitespaceInfoPaths.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/PathComponent.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/SerializerSwitcher.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Variable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/RelationalExpr.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xml/utils/WrappedRuntimeException.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources\_it.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemSort.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/AttributeList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources\_hu.java

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMAxisIterNodeList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Number.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/compiler/OpMapVector.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/StringVector.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/StringValueHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Operation.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncString.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemUse.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMManagerDefault.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/PipeDocument.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/Extensions.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/TypeCheckError.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/SQLDocument.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources\_cs.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_zh\_TW.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/StepIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/TemplatesHandlerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/XSLOutputAttributes.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Text.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/IntStack.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/StackGuard.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/IntType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/CompilerException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncSubstringAfter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/CachedNodeListIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/TemplateSubPatternAssociation.java

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_zh\_CN.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_sk.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/NamespaceUriCall.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncNamespace.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources\_it.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/Constants.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/sax2dtm/SAX2DTM.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/SAXSourceLocator.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/MarkerInstruction.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/CollatorFactory.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages sk.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_pt\_BR.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_es.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/UnsupportedElement.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources ru.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/StringType.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/cmdline/ObjectFactory.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemVariable.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Or.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/EmptyFilter.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_sk.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_sl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/templates/KeyDeclaration.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/TestSeq.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/StringStack.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ExtensionHandlerExsltFunction.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/Node.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/DTMDocument.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/cmdline/Transform.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_en.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/SortingIterator.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/compiler/XPathParser.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serializer/WriterToUTF8Buffered.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/NotCall.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/StringCall.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/ExsltCommon.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/XConnection.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/functions/SecuritySupport.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources ja.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorExsltFunction.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources\_ko.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorUnknown.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/domapi/XPathNamespaceImpl.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Mod.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/AbsolutePathPattern.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Variable.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/AttList.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/FilterExpr.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/axes/ReverseAxesWalker.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sourcesjar/org/apache/xpath/patterns/UnionPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources\_ja.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Include.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemWithParam.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/CurrentNodeListFilter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/MethodType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/WhitespaceStrippingElementMatcher.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Attribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/CopyOf.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/Attributes.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/MatchPatternIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/DupFilterIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/NodeIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/DecimalFormatting.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/XPathVisitor.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_ko.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/XalanTransformState.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/a pache/xalan/templates/ElemVariablePsuedo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/FilterExprIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_es.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

```
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages_hu.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources\_ru.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages\_pl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/Expression.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/TransformStateSetter.java

jar/org/apache/xpath/domapi/XPathEvaluatorImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemExtensionCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/RTFIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMNodeListBase.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/LocPathIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

 $jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources\_pt\_BR.java$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorInclude.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/ObjectPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Message.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMNamedNodeMap.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xalan/xslt/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/XMLString.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemExtensionDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/WrappedRuntimeException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources\_de.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHMessages.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/runtime/ErrorMessages\_ca.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/cmdline/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/LocalNameCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/BoolStack.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/FoundIndex.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/dom3/DOMStringListImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources\_it.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncExtElementAvailable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ArgumentList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662\_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-

jar/org/apache/xpath/objects/DTMXRTreeFrag.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/AncestorPattern.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/WalkingIterator.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/EqualityExpr.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources_en.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/ChildTestIterator.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ForEach.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources_de.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/utils/StringComparable.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Expression.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/XSLTVisitor.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/LiteralExpr.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ApplyImports.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/ConnectionPoolManager.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorAttributeSet.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Quo.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/NSInfo.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ExtensionHandlerJavaClass.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/dom3/DOMConstants.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/ExpandedNameTable.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/QName.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/DTMManager.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/GenerateIdCall.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/utils/QName.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/TransformSnapshot.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages_ca.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xalan/lib/sql/QueryParameter.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages es.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorOutputElem.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Param.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/AttributeValueTemplate.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/extensions/ObjectFactory.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/res/XPATHErrorResources_ru.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/SlotAllocator.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/Number.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources el.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/TransformerHandlerImpl.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/DOM2TO.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/Stylesheet.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/VariableStack.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/DTMWSFilter.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/axes/FilterExprIteratorSimple.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources_zh_CN.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/MultiValuedNodeHeapIterator.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources zh TW.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/ElemElement.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/ConcatCall.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/res/XSLTErrorResources_de.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/transformer/ResultNameSpace.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/processor/ProcessorLRE.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/serializer/utils/SerializerMessages_fr.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/trax/ObjectFactory.java
```

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/utils/res/XResources_ja_JP_A.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xpath/operations/Gt.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources_fr.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/res/XMLErrorResources cs.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/DTMConfigurationException.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/ref/DTMNodeList.java
*/opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-jar/org/apache/xml/dtm/Axis.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/templates/XUnresolvedVariable.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xpath/functions/FuncFalse.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/SecuritySupport.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/util/ErrorMessages_sl.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662 1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/AbsoluteIterator.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/dom/CurrentNodeListIterator.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1134796662_1613422294.09/0/xalan-2-7-2-sources-
jar/org/apache/xalan/xsltc/compiler/IllegalCharException.java
```

## 1.14 commons-beanutils 1.9.4

#### 1.14.1 Available under license :

Apache Commons BeanUtils Copyright 2000-2019 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document. "Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must

include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly

negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.15 jersey-media-sse 2.28

### 1.15.1 Available under license :

#### # Notice for Jersey

This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* Project home: https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

#### ## Trademarks

Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

#### ## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

Angular JS, v1.6.6

- \* License MIT (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://angularjs.org
- \* Coyright: (c) 2010-2017 Google, Inc.

aopalliance Version 1

- \* License: all the source code provided by AOP Alliance is Public Domain.
- \* Project: http://aopalliance.sourceforge.net
- \* Copyright: Material in the public domain is not protected by copyright

Bean Validation API 1.1.0.Final

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://beanvalidation.org/1.1/
- \* Copyright: 2009, Red Hat, Inc. and/or its affiliates, and individual contributors
- \* by the @authors tag.

Bootstrap v3.3.7

- \* License: MIT license (https://github.com/twbs/bootstrap/blob/master/LICENSE)
- \* Project: http://getbootstrap.com
- \* Copyright: 2011-2016 Twitter, Inc

CDI API Version 1.1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.seamframework.org/Weld
- \* Copyright 2010, Red Hat, Inc., and individual contributors by the @authors tag.

Google Guava Version 18.0

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (C) 2009 The Guava Authors

javax.inject Version: 1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The JSR-330 Expert Group

Javassist Version 3.22.0-CR2

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.javassist.org/
- \* Copyright (C) 1999- Shigeru Chiba. All Rights Reserved.

Jackson JAX-RS Providers Version 2.8.10

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

- \* Project: https://github.com/FasterXML/jackson-jaxrs-providers
- \* Copyright: (c) 2009-2011 FasterXML, LLC. All rights reserved unless otherwise indicated.

jQuery v1.12.4

- \* License: jquery.org/license
- \* Project: jquery.org
- \* Copyright: (c) jQuery Foundation

jQuery Barcode plugin 0.3

\* License: MIT & GPL (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php &

http://www.gnu.org/licenses/gpl.html)

- \* Project: http://www.pasella.it/projects/jQuery/barcode
- \* Copyright: (c) 2009 Antonello Pasella antonello.pasella@gmail.com

JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

\* License: CC0

\* No copyright

\* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166 Expert Group and released to the public

domain, as explained at http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/

KineticJS, v4.7.1

- \* License: MIT license (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://www.kineticjs.com, https://github.com/ericdrowell/KineticJS
- \* Copyright: Eric Rowell

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

- \* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)
- \* Copyright (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.

org.osgi.core version 4.2.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) OSGi Alliance (2005, 2008). All Rights Reserved.

org.glassfish.jersey.server.internal.monitoring.core

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) 2015-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.
- \* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc.

W3.org documents

\* License: W3C License

\* Copyright: Copyright (c) 1994-2001 World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/

# Eclipse Public License - v 2.0

#### THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

#### 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

- a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial content Distributed under this Agreement, and
- b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:
  - i) changes to the Program, and
- ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are Distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution "originates" from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include changes or additions to the Program that are not Modified Works. "Contributor" means any person or entity that Distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions Distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement or any Secondary License (as applicable), including Contributors.

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source Code or other form, that is based on (or derived from) the Program and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship.

"Modified Works" shall mean any work in Source Code or other form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of the Program, including, for purposes of clarity any new file in Source Code form that contains any contents of the Program. Modified Works shall not include works that contain only declarations, interfaces, types, classes, structures, or files of the Program solely in each case in order to link to, bind by name, or subclass the Program or Modified Works thereof.

"Distribute" means the acts of a) distributing or b) making available in any manner that enables the transfer of a copy.

"Source Code" means the form of a Program preferred for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, or any later versions of that license, including any exceptions or additional permissions as identified by the initial Contributor.

## 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, Distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such Derivative Works.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent

license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in Source Code or other form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to Distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

e) Notwithstanding the terms of any Secondary License, no Contributor makes additional grants to any Recipient (other than those set forth in this Agreement) as a result of such Recipient's receipt of the Program under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3).

## 3. REQUIREMENTS

3.1 If a Contributor Distributes the Program in any form, then:

a) the Program must also be made available as Source Code, in accordance with section 3.2, and the Contributor must accompany the Program with a statement that the Source Code for the Program is available under this Agreement, and informs Recipients how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange; and

b) the Contributor may Distribute the Program under a license different than this Agreement, provided that such license:i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all other Contributors all

warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all other Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code under section 3.2; and

iv) requires any subsequent distribution of the Program by any party to be under a license that satisfies the requirements of this section 3.

3.2 When the Program is Distributed as Source Code:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement, or if the Program (i) is combined with other material in a separate file or files made available under a Secondary License, and (ii) the initial Contributor attached to the Source Code the notice described in Exhibit A of this Agreement, then the Program may be made available under the terms of such Secondary Licenses, and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

3.3 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright, patent, trademark, attribution notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability ("notices") contained within the Program from any copy of the Program which they Distribute, provided that Contributors may add their own appropriate notices.

## 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

## 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

## 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

## 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be Distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to Distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version.

Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved. Nothing in this Agreement is intended to be enforceable by any entity that is not a Contributor or Recipient. No third-party beneficiary rights are created under this Agreement.

Exhibit A - Form of Secondary Licenses Notice

"This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License, v. 2.0 are satisfied: {name license(s), version(s), and exceptions or additional permissions here}."

Simply including a copy of this Agreement, including this Exhibit A is not sufficient to license the Source Code under Secondary Licenses.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice.

You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

---

## The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

## TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously

and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program

with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License. 8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

## NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED

## INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

---

## ## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

## **1.16 libsmi 0.4.8** 1.16.1 Available under license :

Copyright (c) 1999-2008 Frank Strauss, Technical University of Braunschweig.

This software is copyrighted by Frank Strauss, the Technical University of Braunschweig, and other parties. The following terms apply to all

files associated with the software unless explicitly disclaimed in individual files.

The authors hereby grant permission to use, copy, modify, distribute, and license this software and its documentation for any purpose, provided that existing copyright notices are retained in all copies and that this notice is included verbatim in any distributions. No written agreement, license, or royalty fee is required for any of the authorized uses. Modifications to this software may be copyrighted by their authors and need not follow the licensing terms described here, provided that the new terms are clearly indicated on the first page of each file where they apply.

IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR DISTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE TO ANY PARTY FOR DIRECT, INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, ITS DOCUMENTATION, OR ANY DERIVATIVES THEREOF, EVEN IF THE AUTHORS HAVE BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

THE AUTHORS AND DISTRIBUTORS SPECIFICALLY DISCLAIM ANY WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE, AND NON-INFRINGEMENT. THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, AND THE AUTHORS AND DISTRIBUTORS HAVE NO OBLIGATION TO PROVIDE MAINTENANCE, SUPPORT, UPDATES, ENHANCEMENTS, OR MODIFICATIONS.

```
_____
```

lib/snprintf.c, lib/snprintf.h:

\* Copyright (c) 1995-1999 Kungliga Tekniska Hgskolan

- \* (Royal Institute of Technology, Stockholm, Sweden).
- \* All rights reserved.
- \*
- \* Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without
- \* modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions
- \* are met:
- \*
- \* 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright
- \* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- \*
- \* 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright
- \* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the
- \* documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

\*

- \* 3. Neither the name of the Institute nor the names of its contributors
- \* may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software
- \* without specific prior written permission.

\* THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE INSTITUTE AND CONTRIBUTORS ``AS IS" AND
\* ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE
\* IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE
\* ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE INSTITUTE OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE
\* FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL
\* DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS
\* OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION)
\* HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT
\* LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY
\* OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF
\* SUCH DAMAGE.

\_\_\_\_\_

tools/shhopt.c, tools/shhopt.h:

Title: shhopt - library for parsing command line options. Version: 1.1.2 Entered-date: 23MAR97 Description: C-functions for parsing command line options, both traditional one-character options, and GNU'ish --long-options. Keywords: programming, library, lib, commandline, options Author: s.h.huseby@usit.uio.no (Sverre H. Huseby) Primary-site: http://www.ifi.uio.no/~sverrehu/pub-unix/ Alternate-site: sunsite.unc.edu /pub/Linux/libs shhopt-1.1.2.tar.gz Platforms: Requires ANSI C-compiler. Copying-policy: BeerWare: If you have the time and money, send me a bottle of your favourite beer. If not, just send me a mail or something. Copy and use as you wish; just leave the author's name where you find it.

## 1.17 commons-lang3 3.1

## 1.17.1 Available under license :

Apache Commons Lang Copyright 2001-2011 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed by The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

This product includes software from the Spring Framework, under the Apache License 2.0 (see: StringUtils.containsWhitespace())

## Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof. "Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and

- (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or

agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

## Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## 1.18 bouncycastle-fips 1.0.2

## 1.18.1 Available under license :

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

## 1.19 hikaricp-java7 2.4.13

## 1.19.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

```
/*
```

\* Copyright (C) 2013,2014 Brett Wooldridge

\*

- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

### Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/pool/HikariPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/metrics/dropwizard/CodaHaleMetricsTracker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/metrics/MetricsTracker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/metrics/MetricsTrackerFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/HikariJNDIFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/metrics/dropwizard/CodahaleMetricsTrackerFactory.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright (C) 2015 Brett Wooldridge

\*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sources-

```
zip/com/zaxxer/hikari/util/ClockSource.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sources-

zip/com/zaxxer/hikari/metrics/PoolStats.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright (C) 2013, 2014 Brett Wooldridge

- \*
- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/metrics/prometheus/PrometheusMetricsTrackerFactory.java \* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/pool/PoolBase.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sources-

zip/com/zaxxer/hikari/metrics/prometheus/HikariCPCollector.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sources-

zip/com/zaxxer/hikari/metrics/prometheus/PrometheusMetricsTracker.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright (C) 2014 Brett Wooldridge

\*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.
- \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/pool/PoolEntry.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sources-

zip/com/zaxxer/hikari/metrics/dropwizard/CodahaleHealthChecker.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

- /\*
- \* Copyright (C) 2013 Brett Wooldridge
- \*
- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/

### Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/pool/ProxyStatement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sources-

zip/com/zaxxer/hikari/pool/ProxyPreparedStatement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/pool/ProxyCallableStatement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/util/UtilityElf.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/hibernate/HikariConfigurationUtil.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/util/PropertyElf.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/HikariDataSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/hibernate/HikariConnectionProvider.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/HikariPoolMXBean.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/HikariConfigMXBean.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

### /\*

\* Copyright (C) 2013, 2014 Brett Wooldridge

\*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

```
* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
```

\*

- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/HikariConfig.java \* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/util/FastList.java \* /opt/cola/permits/203480980 1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/pool/ProxyLeakTask.java \* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/pool/ProxyResultSet.java \* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/pool/ProxyConnection.java \* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/util/DriverDataSource.java \* /opt/cola/permits/203480980 1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/pool/ProxyFactory.java \* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/util/ConcurrentBag.java \* /opt/cola/permits/203480980\_1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sourceszip/com/zaxxer/hikari/util/SuspendResumeLock.java \* /opt/cola/permits/203480980 1651176812.86/0/hikaricp-java7-2-4-13-sources-

zip/com/zaxxer/hikari/util/JavassistProxyFactory.java

## 1.20 javax-ws-rs-api 2.0

## 1.20.1 Available under license :

Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2011-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License' Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2010-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. \* You may obtain a copy of the License at \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0 \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,'

Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2012-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2

only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License \* This method is reserved for future use. Proprietary JAX-RS extensions may leverage the method.' Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2010-2012 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License' Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License' Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2012-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License' Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2010-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License' Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2011-2012 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License' Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2012 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License'

## 1.21 jackson-xc 2.9.8

1.21.1 Available under license :

Apache-2.0

# 1.22 ganymed-ssh2 262

## 1.22.1 Available under license :

Copyright (c) 2006 - 2013 Christian Plattner. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without

modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- a.) Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- b.) Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- c.) Neither the name of Christian Plattner nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

This software includes work that was released under the following license:

Copyright (c) 2005 - 2006 Swiss Federal Institute of Technology (ETH Zurich), Department of Computer Science (http://www.inf.ethz.ch), Christian Plattner. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- a.) Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- b.) Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- c.) Neither the name of ETH Zurich nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

The Java implementations of the AES, Blowfish and 3DES ciphers have been taken (and slightly modified) from the cryptography package released by "The Legion Of The Bouncy Castle".

Their license states the following:

Copyright (c) 2000 - 2004 The Legion Of The Bouncy Castle (http://www.bouncycastle.org)

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

## 1.23 jaxb-api 2.2.11

## 1.23.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

\*

- \* Copyright (c) 2004-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.
- \*

\* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

\* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

\* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

\* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

\* obtain a copy of the License at

\* http://glassfish.java.net/public/CDDL+GPL\_1\_1.html

\* or packager/legal/LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific

\* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\*

\* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each

\* file and include the License file at packager/legal/LICENSE.txt.

\*

\* GPL Classpath Exception:

\* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

\* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

\* file that accompanied this code.

\*

\* Modifications:

\* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields

\* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:

\* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

\*

\* Contributor(s):

\* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or

\* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]

\* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL

\* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a

\* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under

\* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to

\* its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code

\* and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies

\* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright

\* holder.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/adapters/XmlJavaTypeAdapter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/JAXBElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlSchema.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlNsForm.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlRootElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlNs.java

jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-

jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/adapters/XmlAdapter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlIDREF.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlElements.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/PrintConversionEvent.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/ParseConversionEvent.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlTransient.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlElementRef.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlEnum.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlID.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/JAXBIntrospector.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlElementRefs.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlEnumValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/adapters/HexBinaryAdapter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/adapters/CollapsedStringAdapter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/adapters/XmlJavaTypeAdapters.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlElementDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlRegistry.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/PropertyException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sourcesjar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/adapters/NormalizedStringAdapter.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

<!--

## DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

Copyright (c) 2003-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can obtain a copy of the License at http://glassfish.java.net/public/CDDL+GPL\_1\_1.html or packager/legal/LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each file and include the License file at packager/legal/LICENSE.txt.

## GPL Classpath Exception:

Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License file that accompanied this code.

### Modifications:

If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information: "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

### Contributor(s):

If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor] elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright holder.

-->

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/util/package.html

\*/opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-

jar/javax/xml/bind/helpers/package.html

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/package.html$ 

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/* * DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER. *
* Copyright (c) 2006-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.
<ul> <li>* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU</li> <li>* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development</li> <li>* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You</li> <li>* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can</li> <li>* obtain a copy of the License at</li> <li>* http://glassfish.java.net/public/CDDL+GPL_1_1.html</li> <li>* or packager/legal/LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific</li> <li>* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each</li> <li>* file and include the License file at packager/legal/LICENSE.txt.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>* GPL Classpath Exception:</li> <li>* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"</li> <li>* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License</li> <li>* file that accompanied this code.</li> <li>*</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>* Modifications:</li> <li>* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields</li> <li>* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:</li> <li>* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>* Contributor(s):</li> <li>* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or</li> <li>* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]</li> <li>* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL</li> <li>* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a</li> <li>* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under</li> <li>* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to</li> <li>* its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code</li> <li>* and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies</li> <li>* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright</li> <li>* holder.</li> </ul>
Found in path(s): * /opt/cola/permits/1278352604_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources- jar/javax/xml/bind/GetPropertyAction.java * /opt/cola/permits/1278352604_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-

jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlSeeAlso.java

jar/javax/xml/bind/DataBindingException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/JAXB.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

<!--

## DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

#### Copyright (c) 2005-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can obtain a copy of the License at http://glassfish.java.net/public/CDDL+GPL\_1\_1.html or packager/legal/LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each file and include the License file at packager/legal/LICENSE.txt.

## GPL Classpath Exception:

Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License file that accompanied this code.

Modifications:

If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information: "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

#### Contributor(s):

If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor] elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright holder.

-->

Found in path(s):

jar/javax/xml/bind/attachment/package.html

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.
\* Copyright (c) 2003-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.
\*

\* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

\* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

\* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

\* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

\* obtain a copy of the License at

\* http://glassfish.java.net/public/CDDL+GPL\_1\_1.html

\* or packager/legal/LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific

\* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\*

\* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each

\* file and include the License file at packager/legal/LICENSE.txt.

\* GPL Classpath Exception:

\* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

\* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

\* file that accompanied this code.

\*

\* Modifications:

\* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields

\* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:

\* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

\*

\* Contributor(s):

\* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or

\* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]

\* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL

\* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a

\* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under

\* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to

\* its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code

\* and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies

\* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright

\* holder.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/Messages.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-

jar/javax/xml/bind/UnmarshallerHandler.java

jar/javax/xml/bind/helpers/AbstractMarshallerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-

jar/javax/xml/bind/DatatypeConverterInterface.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/ValidationEvent.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/util/JAXBSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/Unmarshaller.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/TypeConstraintException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sourcesjar/javax/xml/bind/helpers/ParseConversionEventImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-

jar/javax/xml/bind/ValidationException.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/ContextFinder.java
```

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/UnmarshalException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/JAXBContext.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/NotIdentifiableEvent.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/util/ValidationEventCollector.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/Marshaller.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/helpers/ValidationEventLocatorImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/helpers/NotIdentifiableEventImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/DatatypeConverter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/MarshalException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/util/Messages.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/helpers/Messages.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/ValidationEventLocator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/util/JAXBResult.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/ jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/ javax/xml/bind/Validator. javaa/xml/bind/Validator. javaa/xml/b$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-

jar/javax/xml/bind/helpers/AbstractUnmarshallerImpl.java

jar/javax/xml/bind/ValidationEventHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/helpers/ValidationEventImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/JAXBException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/helpers/PrintConversionEventImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-

jar/javax/xml/bind/helpers/DefaultValidationEventHandler.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

# Copyright (c) 2003-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

# The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

# General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

# and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

# may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

# Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

# exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/Messages.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/util/Messages.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/helpers/Messages.properties

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

\*

\* Copyright (c) 2005-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\*

\* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

\* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

\* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

\* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

\* obtain a copy of the License at

\* http://glassfish.java.net/public/CDDL+GPL\_1\_1.html

\* or packager/legal/LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific

\* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\*

\* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each

\* file and include the License file at packager/legal/LICENSE.txt.

\*

\* GPL Classpath Exception:

\* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

\* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

\* file that accompanied this code.

\*

\* Modifications:

\* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields

\* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:

\* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

\*

\* Contributor(s):

\* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or

\* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]

\* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL

\* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a

\* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under

\* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to

\* its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code

\* and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies

\* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright

\* holder.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sourcesjar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlAccessorOrder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlAccessType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlAnyAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlMimeType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlSchemaTypes.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlMixed.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/W3CDomHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sourcesjar/javax/xml/bind/attachment/AttachmentUnmarshaller.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlAccessOrder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/DomHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlInlineBinaryData.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/SchemaOutputResolver.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-

jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlAnyElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/Binder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlAttachmentRef.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/attachment/AttachmentMarshaller.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlSchemaType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sourcesjar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlAccessorType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlElementWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sourcesjar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/XmlList.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

<!--

#### DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

#### Copyright (c) 2004-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can obtain a copy of the License at http://glassfish.java.net/public/CDDL+GPL\_1\_1.html or packager/legal/LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each file and include the License file at packager/legal/LICENSE.txt.

#### GPL Classpath Exception:

Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License file that accompanied this code.

#### Modifications:

If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information: "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

#### Contributor(s):

If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor] elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright holder.

-->

#### Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sourcesjar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/adapters/package.html \* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-

jar/javax/xml/bind/annotation/package.html

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

#### \* DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

\* Copyright (c) 2007-2013 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\*

\* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

\* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

\* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

\* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

\* obtain a copy of the License at

\* http://glassfish.java.net/public/CDDL+GPL\_1\_1.html

\* or packager/legal/LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific

\* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\*

\* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each

\* file and include the License file at packager/legal/LICENSE.txt.

\*

\* GPL Classpath Exception:

\* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

\* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

\* file that accompanied this code.

\*

\* Modifications:

\* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields

\* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:

\* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

\*

\* Contributor(s):

\* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or

\* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]

\* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL

\* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a

\* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under

- \* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to
- \* its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code
- \* and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies
- \* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright

\* holder.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sourcesjar/javax/xml/bind/JAXBPermission.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/WhiteSpaceProcessor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352604\_1654022869.4097037/0/jaxb-api-2-2-11-sources-jar/javax/xml/bind/DatatypeConverterImpl.java

1.24 miglayout 3.5.5

### 1.24.1 Available under license :

BSD

http://www.debian.org/misc/bsd.license

# 1.25 commons-logging 1.2

### 1.25.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright 2001-2006 The Apache Software Foundation.

\*

- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*

```
* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
```

\*

- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9-
jar/org/apache/commons/logging/LogFactory.java
```

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright 2001-2004,2006 The Apache Software Foundation.

\*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9-

jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/AvalonLogger.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright 2004 The Apache Software Foundation.

\*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/WeakHashtable.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

2004 The Apache Software Foundation.

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE 2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9jar/org/apache/commons/logging/package.html \* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/package.html No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Copyright 2001-2004 The Apache Software Foundation.

\*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9jar/org/apache/commons/logging/LogConfigurationException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/Log4JLogger.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/LogFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/Jdk13LumberjackLogger.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9-jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/SimpleLog.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/Jdk14Logger.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9-

jar/org/apache/commons/logging/LogSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9-

jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/NoOpLog.java

jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/LogKitLogger.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9-

```
jar/org/apache/commons/logging/Log.java
```

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Copyright 2005 The Apache Software Foundation.
- \*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

\* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135840457\_1613613080.13/0/commons-logging-1-1-sources-9-jar/org/apache/commons/logging/impl/ServletContextCleaner.java

# 1.26 jersey-hk2 2.28

## 1.26.1 Available under license :

#### # Notice for Jersey

This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* Project home: https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

#### ## Trademarks

Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code

The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

Angular JS, v1.6.6

- \* License MIT (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://angularjs.org
- \* Coyright: (c) 2010-2017 Google, Inc.

aopalliance Version 1

- \* License: all the source code provided by AOP Alliance is Public Domain.
- \* Project: http://aopalliance.sourceforge.net
- \* Copyright: Material in the public domain is not protected by copyright

Bean Validation API 1.1.0.Final

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://beanvalidation.org/1.1/
- \* Copyright: 2009, Red Hat, Inc. and/or its affiliates, and individual contributors

\* by the @authors tag.

Bootstrap v3.3.7

- \* License: MIT license (https://github.com/twbs/bootstrap/blob/master/LICENSE)
- \* Project: http://getbootstrap.com
- \* Copyright: 2011-2016 Twitter, Inc

CDI API Version 1.1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.seamframework.org/Weld
- \* Copyright 2010, Red Hat, Inc., and individual contributors by the @authors tag.

Google Guava Version 18.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The Guava Authors

javax.inject Version: 1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The JSR-330 Expert Group

Javassist Version 3.22.0-CR2

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.javassist.org/
- \* Copyright (C) 1999- Shigeru Chiba. All Rights Reserved.

Jackson JAX-RS Providers Version 2.8.10

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Project: https://github.com/FasterXML/jackson-jaxrs-providers

\* Copyright: (c) 2009-2011 FasterXML, LLC. All rights reserved unless otherwise indicated.

jQuery v1.12.4

- \* License: jquery.org/license
- \* Project: jquery.org
- \* Copyright: (c) jQuery Foundation

jQuery Barcode plugin 0.3

\* License: MIT & GPL (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php &

http://www.gnu.org/licenses/gpl.html)

- \* Project: http://www.pasella.it/projects/jQuery/barcode
- \* Copyright: (c) 2009 Antonello Pasella antonello.pasella@gmail.com

JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

\* License: CC0

\* No copyright

\* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166 Expert Group and released to the public domain, as explained at http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/

KineticJS, v4.7.1

- \* License: MIT license (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://www.kineticjs.com, https://github.com/ericdrowell/KineticJS
- \* Copyright: Eric Rowell

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

- \* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)
- \* Copyright (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.

org.osgi.core version 4.2.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) OSGi Alliance (2005, 2008). All Rights Reserved.

org. glass fish. jersey. server. internal. monitoring. core

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) 2015-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.
- \* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc.

W3.org documents

\* License: W3C License

\* Copyright: Copyright (c) 1994-2001 World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/

# Eclipse Public License - v 2.0

#### THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial content Distributed under this Agreement, and

b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:

i) changes to the Program, and

ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are Distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution "originates" from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include changes or additions to the Program that are not Modified Works.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that Distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions Distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement or any Secondary License (as applicable), including Contributors.

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source Code or other form, that is based on (or derived from) the Program and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship.

"Modified Works" shall mean any work in Source Code or other form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of the Program, including, for purposes of clarity any new file in Source Code form that contains any contents of the Program. Modified Works shall not include works that contain only declarations, interfaces, types, classes, structures, or files of the Program solely in each case in order to link to, bind by name, or subclass the Program or Modified Works thereof.

"Distribute" means the acts of a) distributing or b) making available in any manner that enables the transfer of a copy.

"Source Code" means the form of a Program preferred for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, or any later versions of that license, including any exceptions or additional permissions as identified by the initial Contributor.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, Distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such Derivative Works.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in Source Code or other form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to Distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

e) Notwithstanding the terms of any Secondary License, no Contributor makes additional grants to any Recipient (other than those set forth in this Agreement) as a result of such Recipient's receipt of the Program under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3).

#### 3. REQUIREMENTS

3.1 If a Contributor Distributes the Program in any form, then:

a) the Program must also be made available as Source Code, in accordance with section 3.2, and the Contributor must accompany the Program with a statement that the Source Code for the Program is available under this Agreement, and informs Recipients how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange; and

b) the Contributor may Distribute the Program under a license different than this Agreement, provided that such license:
i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all other Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all other Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code under section 3.2; and

iv) requires any subsequent distribution of the Program by any party to be under a license that satisfies the requirements of this section 3.

3.2 When the Program is Distributed as Source Code:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement, or if the

Program (i) is combined with other material in a separate file or files made available under a Secondary License, and (ii) the initial Contributor attached to the Source Code the notice described in Exhibit A of this Agreement, then the Program may be made available under the terms of such Secondary Licenses, and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

3.3 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright, patent, trademark, attribution notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability ("notices") contained within the Program from any copy of the Program which they Distribute, provided that Contributors may add their own appropriate notices.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be Distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to Distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version.

Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved. Nothing in this Agreement is intended to be enforceable by any entity that is not a Contributor or Recipient. No third-party beneficiary rights are created under this Agreement.

#### Exhibit A - Form of Secondary Licenses Notice

"This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License, v. 2.0 are satisfied: {name license(s), version(s), and exceptions or additional permissions here}."

Simply including a copy of this Agreement, including this Exhibit A is not sufficient to license the Source Code under Secondary Licenses.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice.

You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

---

## The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

#### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents.

We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or, c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent

infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

#### NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author> This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

#### ## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

# 1.27 slf4j 1.7.25

### 1.27.1 Available under license :

Copyright (c) 2004-2017 QOS.ch All rights reserved.

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

## **1.28 jettison 1.3** 1.28.1 Available under license :

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You

meet the following conditions:

- (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
- (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor,

except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.

- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

#### Copyright 2006 Envoi Solutions LLC

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## **1.29 stax-api 1.0.1** 1.29.1 Available under license :

Apache ServiceMix Copyright 2007-2008 Apache Software Foundation

// Version 2.0, in this case for Streaming API for XML (STAX API 1.0)

// -----

Streaming API for XML (STAX API 1.0) Copyright 2003-2007 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity. "You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution

notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing

the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.30 jackson-jaxrs 2.9.9

### 1.30.1 Available under license :

This copy of Jackson JSON processor databind module is licensed under the Apache (Software) License, version 2.0 ("the License"). See the License for details about distribution rights, and the specific rights regarding derivate works.

You may obtain a copy of the License at:

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0 # Jackson JSON processor

Jackson is a high-performance, Free/Open Source JSON processing library. It was originally written by Tatu Saloranta (tatu.saloranta@iki.fi), and has been in development since 2007.

It is currently developed by a community of developers, as well as supported commercially by FasterXML.com.

#### ## Licensing

Jackson core and extension components may be licensed under different licenses. To find the details that apply to this artifact see the accompanying LICENSE file. For more information, including possible other licensing options, contact FasterXML.com (http://fasterxml.com).

#### ## Credits

A list of contributors may be found from CREDITS file, which is included in some artifacts (usually source distributions); but is always available from the source code management (SCM) system project uses.

## **1.31 log4j-slf4j-impl 2.17.1** 1.31.1 Available under license :

Apache Log4j SLF4J Binding Copyright 1999-1969 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all

other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed

as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the

Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## 1.32 dom 1.0

# 1.32.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

#### /\*

- \* Copyright (c) 2001 World Wide Web Consortium,
- \* (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de
- \* Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All
- \* Rights Reserved. This program is distributed under the W3C's Software
- \* Intellectual Property License. This program is distributed in the
- \* hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even
- \* the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR
- \* PURPOSE.

\* See W3C License http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/ for more details.

#### Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/ElementEditAS.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/ASNotationDeclaration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/ASObject.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/CharacterDataEditAS.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/DOMImplementationAS.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/ASModel.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/DocumentAS.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/ASAttributeDeclaration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/ASElementDeclaration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/ASEntityDeclaration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/ASNamedObjectMap.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/ASDataType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/ASContentModel.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/DOMASWriter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/DocumentEditAS.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/ASObjectList.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/DOMASBuilder.java
\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/DOMASException.java
\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom3/as/NodeEditAS.java
No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership. The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE

## 2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/datatypes/package.html No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

#### \* Copyright (c) 2000 World Wide Web Consortium,

\* (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de

\* Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All

\* Rights Reserved. This program is distributed under the W3C's Software

\* Intellectual Property License. This program is distributed in the

\* hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even

\* the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR

\* PURPOSE. See W3C License http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/ for more

\* details.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/w3c/dom/html/HTMLDOMImplementation.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more

\* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with

\* this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.

\* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0

\* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with

\* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

/\*\*

\* Checks if this content model has had its min/maxOccurs values reduced for

\* purposes of speeding up UPA. If so, this content model should not be used

\* for any purpose other than checking unique particle attribution

\*

 $\ast$  @return a boolean that says whether this content has been compacted for UPA  $\ast/$ 

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/models/XSCMValidator.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more

\* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with

\* this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.

\* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0

\* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with

\* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

/\*\*

\* DOM Level 3 LS CR - Experimental.

\* Create a new <code>LSParser</code>. The newly constructed parser may

\* then be configured by means of its <code>DOMConfiguration</code>

\* object, and used to parse documents by means of its <code>parse</code>

- \* method.
- \* @param mode The <code>mode</code> argument is either
- \* <code>MODE\_SYNCHRONOUS</code> or <code>MODE\_ASYNCHRONOUS</code>, if
- \* <code>mode</code> is <code>MODE\_SYNCHRONOUS</code> then the
- \* <code>LSParser</code> that is created will operate in synchronous
- \* mode, if it's <code>MODE\_ASYNCHRONOUS</code> then the
- \* <code>LSParser</code> that is created will operate in asynchronous
- \* mode.
- \* @param schemaType An absolute URI representing the type of the schema
- \* language used during the load of a <code>Document</code> using the
- \* newly created <code>LSParser</code>. Note that no lexical checking
- \* is done on the absolute URI. In order to create a
- \* <code>LSParser</code> for any kind of schema types (i.e. the
- \* LSParser will be free to use any schema found), use the value
- \* <code>null</code>.

\* <b>Note:</b> For W3C XML Schema [<a href='http://www.w3.org/TR/2001/REC-xmlschema-1-20010502/'>XML Schema Part 1</a>]

- \* , applications must use the value
- \* <code>"http://www.w3.org/2001/XMLSchema"</code>. For XML DTD [<a

href='http://www.w3.org/TR/2000/REC-xml-20001006'>XML 1.0</a>],

- \* applications must use the value
- \* <code>"http://www.w3.org/TR/REC-xml"</code>. Other Schema languages
- \* are outside the scope of the W3C and therefore should recommend an
- \* absolute URI in order to use this method.
- \* @return The newly created <code>LSParser</code> object. This
- \* <code>LSParser</code> is either synchronous or asynchronous
- \* depending on the value of the <code>mode</code> argument.
- \* <b>Note:</b> By default, the newly created <code>LSParser</code>
- \* does not contain a <code>DOMErrorHandler</code>, i.e. the value of

\* the "<a href='http://www.w3.org/TR/2003/WD-DOM-Level-3-Core-20030609/core.html#parameter-errorandler'>

handler'>

- \* error-handler</a>" configuration parameter is <code>null</code>. However, implementations
- \* may provide a default error handler at creation time. In that case,
- \* the initial value of the <code>"error-handler"</code> configuration
- \* parameter on the new created <code>LSParser</code> contains a
- \* reference to the default error handler.
- \* @exception DOMException
- \* NOT\_SUPPORTED\_ERR: Raised if the requested mode or schema type is
- \* not supported.
- \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/CoreDOMImplementationImpl.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more

- \* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with
- \* this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.
- \* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0
- \* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with
- \* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

#### Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMImplementationListImpl.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more

\* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with

\* this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.

\* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0

\* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with

\* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/ /\*\*

- \* used to check the 3 constraints against each complex type
- \* (should be each model group):
- \* Unique Particle Attribution, Particle Derivation (Restriction),
- \* Element Declrations Consistent.
- \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSConstraints.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

- /\*
- \* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more
- \* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with
- \* this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.
- \* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0
- \* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with
- \* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.
- \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDocumentInfo.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDElementTraverser.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLErrorHandler.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLFrameElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/XMLEntityDescriptionImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/ShadowedSymbolTable.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/ObjectListImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLImgElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLOptgroupElement.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLInputSource.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLImgElement.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredCDATASectionImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDAbstractIDConstraintTraverser.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLTimerElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-

jar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSParticle.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLWmlElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/AnySimpleDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/StringList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLTimerElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/CaseInsensitiveMap.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/SchemaDOMImplementation.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/DefaultXMLDocumentHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLAnchorElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/HTMLSerializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLHtmlElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/DefaultNamespaceContext.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xinclude/MultipleScopeNamespaceSupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/SchemaParsingConfig.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XML11NSDTDValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xpointer/XPointerMessageFormatter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLMetaElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLQuoteElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/EncodingMap.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xinclude/XIncludeTextReader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMInputImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xpointer/XPointerHandler.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/XMLCatalogResolver.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/TeeXMLDocumentFilterImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLTableSectionElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/models/CMStateSet.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/Base64BinaryDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/DraconianErrorHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/JAXPValidatorComponent.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLTitleElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XML11NonValidatingConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/ElementDefinitionImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLElementDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSAttributeGroupDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/AbstractDOMParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLSelectElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLLabelElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLFieldSetElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLCardElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/ShortListImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/util/Base64.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/CDATASectionImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/XSGrammarPoolContainer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/models/CMBuilder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLMetaElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/XSSimpleType.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/XSSimpleTypeDelegate.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/SchemaDOMParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/RegularExpression.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/ElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/events/UIEventImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/Method.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/EntityReferenceImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/datatypes/ByteList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLBodyElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLNSDTDValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/models/XSCMBinOp.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredAttrImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/DOMUtil.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLIElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/SAXParserFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xpointer/ElementSchemePointer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/msg/XMLMessageFormatter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/DefaultElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/SoftReferenceGrammarPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/AbstractXMLSchema.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/AttrNSImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/datatype/DurationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLTdElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLEntityDescription.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLDTDScanner.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/SecurityManager.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSModel.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/XMLErrorCode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/DOMResultAugmentor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/identity/FieldActivator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/ParentNode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/XIntPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLTableCellElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/SchemaSymbols.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/io/UTF16Reader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/TextImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMStringListImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/NonValidatingConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLImageElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/DecimalDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSModelImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/ShortList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/ListDatatypeValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/StAXEventResultBuilder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredAttrNSImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/DTDGrammar.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredEntityReferenceImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/datatypes/ObjectList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/identity/XPathMatcher.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLHeadElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/PSVIErrorList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/XML11NMTOKENDatatypeValidator.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-

jar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/StartDocumentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/XMLSerializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/identity/KeyRef.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSDDescription.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/XMLAttributes.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLHeadElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredEntityImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/StAXDocumentHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/io/Latin1Reader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/LCount.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLDTDProcessor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/BooleanDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLEntityResolver.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMMessageFormatter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/SchemaGrammar.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/grammars/XMLGrammarDescription.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/XSInputSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/ValidatedInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/ChildNode.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/XSNamedMapImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/Constants.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/events/MouseEventImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLDTDValidatorFilter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLDocumentScannerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/Util.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xinclude/XInclude11TextReader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/DefaultValidationErrorHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLOptgroupElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/SchemaValidatorConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLPostfieldElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/StAXSchemaParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredNotationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/CoreDocumentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLNSDocumentScannerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/ReadOnlyGrammarPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMErrorImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/XMLAttributesImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDAttributeTraverser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XMLDocumentParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDComplexTypeTraverser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/DatatypeMessageFormatter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLIElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLNoopElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/DatatypeException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/ENTITYDatatypeValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLInputElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLTableElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/ElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/SchemaContentHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/SoftReferenceSymbolTableConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/BalancedDTDGrammar.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xpointer/ShortHandPointer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLParserConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/BasicParserConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLPreElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/SecurityConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/AbstractXMLDocumentParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/validation/ValidationState.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/HTMLdtd.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLDOMImplementation.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/AugmentationsImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSImplementation.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLDocumentScanner.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/SAXLocatorWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/SynchronizedSymbolTable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSGrammarBucket.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLNoopElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xpointer/XPointerErrorHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLDTDSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/ProcessingInstructionImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/NamespaceContext.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/XMLSchemaFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLTdElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLDListElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/DayTimeDurationDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLUElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/XSNamedMap4Types.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/datatypes/XSDateTime.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/DefaultText.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/models/CMLeaf.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSTerm.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLComponent.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLSmallElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/DocumentBuilderImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/DatatypeValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLTextAreaElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/AttributePSVI.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/Token.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredNode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/XML11Serializer.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDAttributeGroupTraverser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/HexBinaryDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLGoElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/SimpleLocator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/MessageFormatter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLErrorReporter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSLoaderImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XML11NamespaceBinder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLFormElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/XMLResourceIdentifierImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/XPath.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLMenuElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLCollectionImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/XMLDocumentFragmentHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSComplexTypeDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/SAXInputSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XPointerParserConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/datatype/SerializedDuration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/io/UTF8Reader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/InvalidDatatypeValueException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/DOMInputSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSNotationDecl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLAreaElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLBigElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/XMLChar.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLPostfieldElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeepNodeListImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/EntityReferenceImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/ProcessingInstructionImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLPrevElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMXSImplementationSourceImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/models/MixedContentModel.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/Augmentations.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/BaseDVFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLVersionDetector.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/grammars/XMLDTDDescription.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/IDDatatypeValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/StAXValidatorHelper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSComplexTypeDefinition.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/NotationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLBElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/identity/UniqueOrKey.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/datatype/DatatypeFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLAnchorElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/DOMSerializerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLIFrameElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/LineSeparator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/XMLLocatorWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSWildcard.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/StreamValidatorHelper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/StAXLocationWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLDoElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/IntegratedParserConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLNotationDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/ValidatorHelper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/BaseSchemaDVFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/identity/IdentityConstraint.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/datatypes/XSDouble.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xinclude/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/CommentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredProcessingInstructionImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/CommentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLSetvarElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/ASDOMImplementationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/NotationDeclarationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/SoftReferenceSymbolTable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/validation/EntityState.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/XHTMLSerializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLWmlElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/ASModelImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredDocumentTypeImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/DOMValidatorHelper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSAnnotationInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XML11DTDScannerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/NodeImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XMLGrammarCachingConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLBaseElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xpointer/XPointerPart.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/QName.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLEmElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/grammars/XMLGrammarPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLFormControl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredTextImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/FloatDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XML11DocumentScannerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/ErrorHandlerWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSAttributeGroupDefinition.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/models/CMAny.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/StartElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/DOMSerializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSModelGroupDefinition.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/EndElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/QNameDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLBrElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLScriptElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/XMLStringBuffer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/events/MutationEventImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDGroupTraverser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/FullDVFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xinclude/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/DTDImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/DOMParserImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLTrElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/models/CMUniOp.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DocumentFragmentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLSelectElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDSimpleTypeTraverser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XML11EntityScanner.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/StringDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/IDREFDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLButtonElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/identity/Field.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DocumentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/TextImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLOneventElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/util/ByteListImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XIncludeParserConfiguration.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLStrongElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/CachingParserPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/ParserConfigurationSettings.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLDocument.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/EmptyXMLSchema.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSObjectList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/DefaultNode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLMapElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XML11NSDocumentScannerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLSmallElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/XMLDTDContentModelHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLEmElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/PSVIDocumentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/DTDGrammarBucket.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/ElementPSVImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/REUtil.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLParseException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/Op.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLDTDContentModelSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XML11DTDConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLTemplateElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLInputElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/NMTOKENDatatypeValidator.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLParagraphElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/OutputFormat.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/NOTATIONDatatypeValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/DTDParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/SymbolHash.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/ListDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLUListElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMImplementationSourceImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLBrElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/CharacterDataImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/RangeImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/SerializerFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XMLSchemaLoader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLScanner.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/util/XMLGrammarPoolImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/ElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLStrongElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSNotationDeclaration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/EncodingInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLMetaElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/models/CMNodeFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLFontElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLTableElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLAppletElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/IDDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSObject.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/SchemaDVFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLEntityDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/ErrorHandlerProxy.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/DTDDVFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/models/CMNode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/StringListImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLTemplateElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XML11Configurable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/InvalidDatatypeFacetException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDAbstractParticleTraverser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/StAXStreamResultBuilder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/datatype/XMLGregorianCalendarImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/XInt.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSConstants.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/Serializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/SubstitutionGroupHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/TypeValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/SAXParserImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XMLParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSGroupDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/DoubleDV.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/Version.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/IntStack.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/io/ASCIIReader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSIDCDefinition.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLCardElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLFieldsetElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/AttrImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLAElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/DefaultDocument.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/FilePathToURI.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLPrevElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/util/HexBin.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/datatype/SerializedXMLGregorianCalendar.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLDTDContentModelFilter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSModelGroup.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLBaseFontElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLDTDLoader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredElementDefinitionImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSElementDeclHelper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLComponentManager.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/PrimeNumberSequenceGenerator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLOneventElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/SchemaDVFactoryImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/ImmutableLocation.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/XMLSchema.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSLoader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/UnionDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/XNIException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLDocumentSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/grammars/XSGrammar.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLBElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/SAXParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/datatypes/XSDecimal.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSWildcardDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMConfigurationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLTableColElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLTrElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLDOMImplementationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/models/XSCMUniOp.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/grammars/XMLGrammarLoader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/validation/ConfigurableValidationState.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/IndentPrinter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/ElementState.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/ObjectFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/PSVIDOMImplementationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/models/DFAContentModel.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/AttributeMap.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/EndDocumentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLPElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/datatypes/XSFloat.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/StringDatatypeValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/models/XSCMRepeatingLeaf.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/PSVIAttrNSImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLDocumentFragmentScannerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/ValidationContext.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/grammars/Grammar.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLAccessElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/Match.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSMessageFormatter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/TextSerializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/NamespaceImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSAttributeDeclaration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/JAXPConstants.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLAElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/EntityResolverWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMOutputImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMImplementationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/SecuritySupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/ExternalSubsetResolver.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/NodeListCache.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/PSVIElementNSImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xinclude/XIncludeHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/SAXMessageFormatter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredCommentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLTableElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLHRElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSNamespaceItemList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/DOMEntityResolverWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/RegexParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/ElementNSImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/AttributeImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/IDREFDatatypeValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLUElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLHeadElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/models/XSCMLeaf.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/LocatorProxy.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/identity/Selector.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/XML11IDDatatypeValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSElementDeclaration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSAnnotationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/LSInputList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/XPathException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/EntityDeclarationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/AbstractSAXParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLBigElementImpl.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-
```

jar/org/apache/xerces/xni/XMLLocator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-

jar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSTypeDefinition.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-

jar/org/apache/xerces/xs/ItemPSVI.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/util/URI.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-

jar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLObjectElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/AnyAtomicDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/NamedNodeMapImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLBuilder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/WeakReferenceXMLSchema.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/datatypes/XSQName.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/NodeIteratorImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/util/DefaultErrorHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/BMPattern.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/DTDConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/SimpleXMLSchema.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLLegendElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/YearMonthDurationDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDWildcardTraverser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLHeadingElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/XSFacets.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/xs/ElementPSVI.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/wml/WMLRefreshElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/XSGrammarPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/XMLResourceIdentifier.java

jar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLDirectoryElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XML11Configuration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/EntityImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/io/MalformedByteSequenceException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/UnparsedEntityHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLAccessElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/XMLSymbols.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xpointer/XPointerProcessor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLSetvarElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/XMLDTDHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSMultiValueFacet.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSAnnotation.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLLinkElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/events/EventImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/DTDDVFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/identity/ValueStore.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/ValidatorHandlerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/DOMErrorHandlerWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/XMLEventImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/XS10TypeHelper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLDivElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSNamespaceItem.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/XML11Char.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLFrameSetElementImpl.java

jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLNamespaceBinder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-

jar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XMLGrammarPreparser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSImplementationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLBRElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/RangeExceptionImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/PSVIProvider.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XMLSchemaException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSNamedMap.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLStyleElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSAttributeUseImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/validation/ValidationManager.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/EntityResolver2Wrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSElementDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/DOMParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLAttributeDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLLIElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSParticleDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/models/ContentModelValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/StAXInputSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLContentSpec.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DocumentTypeImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLOptionElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xinclude/XIncludeMessageFormatter.java

jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/AttributePSVImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLSelectElement.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/XMLString.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/XMLSchemaValidatorComponentManager.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLTableRowElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLOListElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/SchemaDOM.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLDTDScannerImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLInputElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/PrecisionDecimalDV.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/DOMDocumentHandler.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLPullParserConfiguration.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/SecureProcessingConfiguration.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLDocumentFilter.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/XSObjectListImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/NamedNodeMapImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSFacet.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLGoElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDAbstractTraverser.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/Printer.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XML11DTDProcessor.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLDTDDescription.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLRefreshElementImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/ParserForXMLSchema.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMNormalizer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/IntegerDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/DocumentBuilderFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLIsIndexElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/models/SimpleContentModel.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredDocumentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSSimpleTypeDefinition.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/EmptyLocation.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/SerializerFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/HTTPInputSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/Encodings.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSAttributeUse.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xml/serialize/BaseMarkupSerializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/events/CharactersImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredDOMImplementationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/stax/XMLEventFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/JAXPNamespaceContextWrapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/NamespaceSupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/XMLDocumentHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DOMLocatorImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/util/LSInputListImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSDeclarationPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/JAXPValidationMessageFormatter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/models/CMBinOp.java

jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/ExtendedSchemaDVFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XML11DTDValidator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/EntityDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/SymbolTable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/AnyURIDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLEntityScanner.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLEntityManager.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSAttributeDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xinclude/XIncludeNamespaceSupport.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/models/XSEmptyCM.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLOptGroupElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/DVFactoryException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLDocumentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/SchemaDateTimeException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLOptionElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLPElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLOptionElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/WMLElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLParamElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/TreeWalkerImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/XML11DTDDVFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/ParseException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLDTDFilter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLDTDValidator.java

jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDNotationTraverser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-

jar/org/apache/xerces/xni/grammars/XMLSchemaDescription.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/DOMResultBuilder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLAnchorElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLModElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLDocumentImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/DeferredElementNSImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/HTMLTableCaptionElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/XMLEntityHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/StandardParserConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/models/XSAllCM.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/opti/AttrImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLFieldsetElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLDoElementImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/RangeToken.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/DOMASBuilderImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/html/dom/NameNodeListImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/wml/dom/WMLDOMImplementationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/io/UCSReader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XIncludeAwareParserConfiguration.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/RevalidationHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/xs/XSValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/dom/NodeImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/dtd/XML11IDREFDatatypeValidator.java

jar/org/apache/xerces/xni/parser/XMLConfigurationException.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/util/AttributesProxy.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/jaxp/validation/ValidatorImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-

jar/org/apache/xerces/parsers/XMLGrammarParser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dtd/XMLSimpleType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/SchemaNamespaceSupport.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more

\* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with

 $\ast$  this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.

\* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0

\* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with

\* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-

jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/AbstractDateTimeDV.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-

jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/YearDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDKeyrefTraverser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/DateDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/DateTimeDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDUniqueOrKeyTraverser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sources-jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/MonthDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/DurationDV.java

jar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/MonthDayDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/TimeDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSAttributeChecker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/YearMonthDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XSModelGroupImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/XSSimpleTypeDecl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/traversers/XSDHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/dv/xs/DayDV.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/XMLSchemaValidator.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

# The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0

# (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with

# the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

# http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

# distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/msg/XMLSchemaMessages.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116 1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/message.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/msg/DOMMessages.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/msg/XPointerMessages.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/msg/DatatypeMessages.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/message\_fr.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/msg/SAXMessages.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/msg/XIncludeMessages.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/msg/XMLMessages.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/msg/XMLSerializerMessages.properties \* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xpath/regex/message\_ja.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/msg/JAXPValidationMessages.properties No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more
\* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with
\* this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.
\* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache License, Version 2.0
\* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with
\* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at
\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
\* limitations under the License.
\*/
// Unique Particle Attribution

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1257218116\_1642790294.82/0/xercesimpl-2-12-0-sourcesjar/org/apache/xerces/impl/xs/models/XSDFACM.java

# 1.33 xmlrpc-client 3.1.3

# 1.33.1 Available under license :

Apache XML-RPC Copyright 1999-2009 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

## TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by

the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution." "Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained

within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be

liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.34 jersey-media-jaxb 2.28

## 1.34.1 Available under license :

### # Notice for Jersey

This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* Project home: https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

### ## Trademarks

Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

### ## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code

The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

Angular JS, v1.6.6

- \* License MIT (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://angularjs.org
- \* Coyright: (c) 2010-2017 Google, Inc.

aopalliance Version 1

- \* License: all the source code provided by AOP Alliance is Public Domain.
- \* Project: http://aopalliance.sourceforge.net
- \* Copyright: Material in the public domain is not protected by copyright

Bean Validation API 1.1.0.Final

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://beanvalidation.org/1.1/
- \* Copyright: 2009, Red Hat, Inc. and/or its affiliates, and individual contributors
- \* by the @authors tag.

Bootstrap v3.3.7

- \* License: MIT license (https://github.com/twbs/bootstrap/blob/master/LICENSE)
- \* Project: http://getbootstrap.com
- \* Copyright: 2011-2016 Twitter, Inc

CDI API Version 1.1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.seamframework.org/Weld
- \* Copyright 2010, Red Hat, Inc., and individual contributors by the @authors tag.

Google Guava Version 18.0

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (C) 2009 The Guava Authors

javax.inject Version: 1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The JSR-330 Expert Group

Javassist Version 3.22.0-CR2

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.javassist.org/
- \* Copyright (C) 1999- Shigeru Chiba. All Rights Reserved.

Jackson JAX-RS Providers Version 2.8.10

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

- \* Project: https://github.com/FasterXML/jackson-jaxrs-providers
- \* Copyright: (c) 2009-2011 FasterXML, LLC. All rights reserved unless otherwise indicated.

jQuery v1.12.4

- \* License: jquery.org/license
- \* Project: jquery.org
- \* Copyright: (c) jQuery Foundation

jQuery Barcode plugin 0.3

\* License: MIT & GPL (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php &

http://www.gnu.org/licenses/gpl.html)

- \* Project: http://www.pasella.it/projects/jQuery/barcode
- \* Copyright: (c) 2009 Antonello Pasella antonello.pasella@gmail.com

JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

\* License: CC0

\* No copyright

\* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166 Expert Group and released to the public

domain, as explained at http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/

KineticJS, v4.7.1

- \* License: MIT license (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://www.kineticjs.com, https://github.com/ericdrowell/KineticJS
- \* Copyright: Eric Rowell

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

- \* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)
- \* Copyright (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.

org.osgi.core version 4.2.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) OSGi Alliance (2005, 2008). All Rights Reserved.

org.glassfish.jersey.server.internal.monitoring.core

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) 2015-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.
- \* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc.

W3.org documents

\* License: W3C License

\* Copyright: Copyright (c) 1994-2001 World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/

# Eclipse Public License - v 2.0

### THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

### 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

- a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial content Distributed under this Agreement, and
- b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:
  - i) changes to the Program, and
- ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are Distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution "originates" from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include changes or additions to the Program that are not Modified Works. "Contributor" means any person or entity that Distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions Distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement or any Secondary License (as applicable), including Contributors.

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source Code or other form, that is based on (or derived from) the Program and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship.

"Modified Works" shall mean any work in Source Code or other form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of the Program, including, for purposes of clarity any new file in Source Code form that contains any contents of the Program. Modified Works shall not include works that contain only declarations, interfaces, types, classes, structures, or files of the Program solely in each case in order to link to, bind by name, or subclass the Program or Modified Works thereof.

"Distribute" means the acts of a) distributing or b) making available in any manner that enables the transfer of a copy.

"Source Code" means the form of a Program preferred for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, or any later versions of that license, including any exceptions or additional permissions as identified by the initial Contributor.

### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, Distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such Derivative Works.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent

license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in Source Code or other form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to Distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

e) Notwithstanding the terms of any Secondary License, no Contributor makes additional grants to any Recipient (other than those set forth in this Agreement) as a result of such Recipient's receipt of the Program under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3).

### 3. REQUIREMENTS

3.1 If a Contributor Distributes the Program in any form, then:

a) the Program must also be made available as Source Code, in accordance with section 3.2, and the Contributor must accompany the Program with a statement that the Source Code for the Program is available under this Agreement, and informs Recipients how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange; and

b) the Contributor may Distribute the Program under a license different than this Agreement, provided that such license:i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all other Contributors all

warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all other Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code under section 3.2; and

iv) requires any subsequent distribution of the Program by any party to be under a license that satisfies the requirements of this section 3.

3.2 When the Program is Distributed as Source Code:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement, or if the Program (i) is combined with other material in a separate file or files made available under a Secondary License, and (ii) the initial Contributor attached to the Source Code the notice described in Exhibit A of this Agreement, then the Program may be made available under the terms of such Secondary Licenses, and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

3.3 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright, patent, trademark, attribution notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability ("notices") contained within the Program from any copy of the Program which they Distribute, provided that Contributors may add their own appropriate notices.

### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be Distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to Distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version.

Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved. Nothing in this Agreement is intended to be enforceable by any entity that is not a Contributor or Recipient. No third-party beneficiary rights are created under this Agreement.

Exhibit A - Form of Secondary Licenses Notice

"This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License, v. 2.0 are satisfied: {name license(s), version(s), and exceptions or additional permissions here}."

Simply including a copy of this Agreement, including this Exhibit A is not sufficient to license the Source Code under Secondary Licenses.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice.

You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

---

## The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously

and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program

with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License. 8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

### NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED

### INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

---

### ## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

## 1.35 jaxb-core 2.3.0

### 1.35.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

<!--

DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

Copyright (c) 2013-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can obtain a copy of the License at https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1 or LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each file and include the License file at LICENSE.txt.

### GPL Classpath Exception:

Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License file that accompanied this code.

### Modifications:

If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information: "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

### Contributor(s):

If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor] elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright holder.

-->

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/META-INF/maven/org.glassfish.jaxb/jaxb-core/pom.xml No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

\*

\* Copyright (c) 2011-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

- \*
- \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU
- \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development
- \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You
- \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can
- \* obtain a copy of the License at
- \* https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1
- \* or LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific
- \* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\*

- \* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each
- \* file and include the License file at LICENSE.txt.
- \*
- \* GPL Classpath Exception:
- \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"
- \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License
- \* file that accompanied this code.

\*

- \* Modifications:
- \* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields
- \* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:
- \* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

\*

- \* Contributor(s):
- \* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or
- \* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]
- \* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL
- \* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a
- \* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under
- \* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to

\* its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code

- \* and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies
- \* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright \* holder.
- \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/schemagen/episode/Package.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

- \*
- \* Copyright (c) 1997-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\*

- \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU
- \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

- \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You
- \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

\* obtain a copy of the License at

- \* https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1
- \* or LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific

\* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\*

\* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each

\* file and include the License file at LICENSE.txt.

\*

\* GPL Classpath Exception:

\* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

\* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

\* file that accompanied this code.

\*

\* Modifications:

\* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields

\* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:

\* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

\*

\* Contributor(s):

\* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or

\* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]

\* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL

\* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a

\* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under

\* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to

\* its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code

 $\ast$  and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies

\* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright

\* holder.

\*/

// NO WARRANTY! This class is in the public domain.

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/XMLWriter.java No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

# Copyright (c) 2014-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

# The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

# General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

# and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

# may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

# Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

# exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Messages\_de.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Messages\_zh\_TW.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Messages\_zh\_CN.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Messages\_it.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Messages\_pt\_BR.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Messages\_ko.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Messages\_ja.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Messages\_fr.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Messages es.properties

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

# Copyright (c) 1997-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

# The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

# General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

# and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

# may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

# Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

# exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/Messages\_de.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/Messages\_zh\_CN.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/Messages\_ja.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/Messages\_zh\_TW.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/Messages\_pt\_BR.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/Messages\_de.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/Messages\_pt\_BR.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/Messages\_zh\_CN.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/Messages\_it.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-

jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/Messages\_it.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/Messages.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/Messages\_es.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/Messages\_ja.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/Messages\_zh\_TW.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/Messages.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/Messages\_ko.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/Messages\_ko.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Messages.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/Messages\_fr.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/Messages\_fr.properties

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/Messages\_es.properties

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

#### /\*

\* DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

\* Copyright (c) 2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\*

\* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

\* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

\* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

\* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

- \* obtain a copy of the License at
- \* https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1

\* or LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific

\* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\*

\* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each

\* file and include the License file at LICENSE.txt.

\*

\* GPL Classpath Exception:

\* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

- \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License
- \* file that accompanied this code.

\*

\* Modifications:

\* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields

\* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:

\* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

\*

\* Contributor(s):

\* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or

\* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]

\* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL

\* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a

\* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under

\* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to

\* its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code

\* and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies

\* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright

\* holder. \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/NoEscapeHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/impl/ModelBuilderI.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/nav/package-info.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/util/ArrayInfoUtil.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

\*

\* Copyright (c) 1997-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\*

\* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

\* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

\* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

\* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

\* obtain a copy of the License at

\* https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1

\* or LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific

\* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\*

\* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each

\* file and include the License file at LICENSE.txt.

\*

\* GPL Classpath Exception:

\* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

\* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

\* file that accompanied this code.

\*

\* Modifications:

\* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields

\* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:

\* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

\*

\* Contributor(s):

\* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or

\* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]

\* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL

\* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a

\* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under

\* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to

\* its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code

\* and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies

\* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright

\* holder.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/ArrayInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/nav/GenericArrayTypeImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/annotation/XmlIsSet.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/ElementPropertyInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/ClassFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/ValuePropertyInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/nav/ReflectionNavigator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/nav/TypeVisitor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/Messages.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/TypeInfoSet.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Messages.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Util.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-

jar/com/sun/xml/bind/unmarshaller/InfosetScanner.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127 / 0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-interval and interval and$ 

jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/LeafInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/ReferencePropertyInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/runtime/RuntimeUtil.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/Messages.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/api/ErrorListener.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/TODO.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/Element.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/MapPropertyInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/BuiltinLeafInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/nav/WildcardTypeImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/annotation/AnnotationReader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/annotation/AnnotationSource.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/annotation/Locatable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/WildcardMode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/ErrorHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/nav/ParameterizedTypeImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/TypeRef.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/NonElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/DumbEscapeHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/api/impl/NameConverter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/nav/SecureLoader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/runtime/Location.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/util/Which.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/ElementInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/PropertyInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/annotation/OverrideAnnotationOf.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/api/impl/NameUtil.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/unmarshaller/DOMScanner.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/EnumConstant.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/MaybeElement.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/runtime/unmarshaller/LocatorEx.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/NonElementRef.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/ClassInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/RegistryInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/TypeInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/schemagen/episode/Bindings.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/schemagen/episode/package-info.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/Ref.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/util/SecureLoader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/Locatable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/Adapter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/nav/Navigator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/runtime/IllegalAnnotationException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/WhiteSpaceProcessor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/CharacterEscapeHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/MinimumEscapeHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/schemagen/episode/Klass.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/util/EditDistance.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/util/FlattenIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/schemagen/episode/SchemaBindings.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/DataWriter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/marshaller/SAX2DOMEx.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/EnumLeafInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/runtime/SwaRefAdapterMarker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/AttributePropertyInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/WellKnownNamespace.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/PropertyKind.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/WildcardTypeInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/package-info.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/annotation/XmlLocation.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/model/core/ID.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

\*

\* Copyright (c) 2013-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\*

\* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

\* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

\* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

\* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

\* obtain a copy of the License at

\* https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1

\* or LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific

\* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\*

\* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each

\* file and include the License file at LICENSE.txt.

\*

\* GPL Classpath Exception:

\* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

\* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

\* file that accompanied this code.

\*

\* Modifications:

- \* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields
- \* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:
- \* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

\*

### \* Contributor(s):

- \* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or
- \* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]
- \* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL
- \* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a
- \* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under
- \* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to
- \* its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code
- \* and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies
- \* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright
- \* holder.
- \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904536\_1653676449.1070127/0/jaxb-core-2-3-0-sources-10-jar/com/sun/xml/bind/v2/util/XmlFactory.java

## 1.36 bouncycastle-fips 1.0.3

### 1.36.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

```
/**
```

- \* Base constructor.
- \*

\* The authorizer attempts to perform matching (including the use of the wildcard) in accordance with RFC 6125.

- \*
- \*
- \* Known suffixes is a list of public domain suffixes that can't be used as wild cards for
- \* example \*.com, or c\*c.com, as a dns wildcard could match every/most .com domains if a registrar were issue it.
- \* If \*.com is in the known suffixes list will not be allowed to match.
- \*
- \*

\* @param knownSuffixes a set of suffixes that cannot be wild-carded, e.g. { ".com", ".net", ".org" } \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/ws\_local/PERMITS\_SQL/1089947271\_1601369618.24/0/bcpkix-fips-1-0-3-sources-jar/org/bouncycastle/est/jcajce/JsseDefaultHostnameAuthorizer.java

## 1.37 txw2 2.3.0

### 1.37.1 Available under license :

Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2005-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License' Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in 'Copyright (c) 2005-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License' Found license 'Common Development and Distribution License (CDDL) 1.1' in 'Copyright (c) 2005-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License'

Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2005-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License // This class is in the Public Domain. NO WARRANTY! \* Public Domain, and comes with <strong>NO WARRANTY</strong>.</em>

Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in '\* Copyright (c) 2005-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU \* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development \* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You \* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License // NO WARRANTY! This class is in the public domain.'

## **1.38 jetty-continuation 9.4.16.v20190411** 1.38.1 Available under license :

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0, or the Apache Software License 2.0 which is available at https://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.

Eclipse Public License - v 1.0

THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC

## LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

### 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

- a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial code and documentation distributed under this Agreement, and
- b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:
  - i) changes to the Program, and
- ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution 'originates' from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include additions to the Program which: (i) are separate modules of software distributed in conjunction with the Program under their own license agreement, and (ii) are not derivative works of the Program.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement, including all Contributors.

### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

- a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in source code and object code form.
- b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in source code and object code form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution.

No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

- c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.
- d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

#### 3. REQUIREMENTS

A Contributor may choose to distribute the Program in object code form under its own license agreement, provided that:

a) it complies with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; and

- b) its license agreement:
  - i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;
  - ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;
- iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and
- iv) states that source code for the Program is available from such Contributor, and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

When the Program is made available in source code form:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and

 b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.
 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Program.

Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its Contribution, if

any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent Recipients to identify the originator of the Contribution.

### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement , including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved.

This Agreement is governed by the laws of the State of New York and the intellectual property laws of the United States of America. No party to this Agreement will bring a legal action under this Agreement more than one year after the cause of action arose. Each party waives its rights to a jury trial in any resulting litigation.

#### Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses

granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]"

replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Jetty Web Container

Copyright 1995-2018 Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd.

The Jetty Web Container is Copyright Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd unless otherwise noted.

Jetty is dual licensed under both

\* The Apache 2.0 License http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.html

and

\* The Eclipse Public 1.0 License http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-v10.html

Jetty may be distributed under either license.

-----Eclipse

The following artifacts are EPL. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:org.eclipse.jdt.core

The following artifacts are EPL and ASL2. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.security.auth.message The following artifacts are EPL and CDDL 1.0. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.mail.glassfish

#### -----Oracle

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception. https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

\* javax.servlet:javax.servlet-api

\* javax.annotation:javax.annotation-api

\* javax.transaction:javax.transaction-api

\* javax.websocket:javax.websocket-api

-----

Oracle OpenJDK

If ALPN is used to negotiate HTTP/2 connections, then the following artifacts may be included in the distribution or downloaded when ALPN module is selected.

\* java.sun.security.ssl

These artifacts replace/modify OpenJDK classes. The modififications are hosted at github and both modified and original are under GPL v2 with classpath exceptions. http://openjdk.java.net/legal/gplv2+ce.html

#### -----

#### OW2

The following artifacts are licensed by the OW2 Foundation according to the terms of http://asm.ow2.org/license.html

org.ow2.asm:asm-commons org.ow2.asm:asm

Apache

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed.

org.apache.taglibs:taglibs-standard-spec

### -----

#### MortBay

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed. Based on selected classes from following Apache Tomcat jars, all ASL2 licensed.

org.mortbay.jasper:apache-jsp org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-juli org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jsp-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util-scan org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util

org.mortbay.jasper:apache-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api

-----

#### Mortbay

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception.

https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

org.eclipse.jetty.toolchain:jetty-schemas

-----

#### Assorted

The UnixCrypt.java code implements the one way cryptography used by Unix systems for simple password protection. Copyright 1996 Aki Yoshida, modified April 2001 by Iris Van den Broeke, Daniel Deville. Permission to use, copy, modify and distribute UnixCrypt for non-commercial or commercial purposes and without fee is granted provided that the copyright notice appears in all copies.

# 1.39 asn-one 0.5.0

### 1.39.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Copyright 2016 Jeroen van Erp < jeroen@hierynomus.com>
- \*
- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.
- \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/constructed/ASN1Set.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-

jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/ASN1Serializer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-

jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/encodingrules/ASN1Encoder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/ASN1ParseException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/string/ASN1String.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/annotations/ASN1.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-

jar/com/hiery no mus/asn1/types/primitive/ASN1 Primitive Value. java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/ASN1Primitive.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/string/ASN1BitString.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/ASN1OutputStream.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/constructed/ASN1TaggedObject.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/encodingrules/der/DERDecoder.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-

jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/string/ASN1OctetString.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241\_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/ASN1Tag.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/ASN1Encoding.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/util/Checks.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241 1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/primitive/ASN1Null.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241 1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/ASN1TagClass.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/primitive/ASN1Integer.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/constructed/ASN1Sequence.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241 1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/primitive/ASN1Boolean.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/annotations/ParsedBy.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/encodingrules/ASN1Decoder.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/primitive/ASN1ObjectIdentifier.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241 1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/ASN1Parser.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/primitive/ASN1Enumerated.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/ASN1InputStream.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241 1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/encodingrules/ber/BERDecoder.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241 1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/ASN1Object.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/encodingrules/der/DEREncoder.java
* /opt/cola/permits/1174441241_1623876516.39/0/asn-one-0-5-0-sources-1-
jar/com/hierynomus/asn1/types/ASN1Constructed.java
```

### 1.40 log4j-to-slf4j 2.17.1 1.40.1 Available under license :

Apache Log4j to SLF4J Adapter Copyright 1999-1969 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and

- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or

implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

#### Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.41 bouncy-castle 1.68

### 1.41.1 Available under license :

Copyright (c) 2000-2021 The Legion of the Bouncy Castle Inc. (https://www.bouncycastle.org) Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE. COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL) Version 1.0

1. Definitions.

1.1. Contributor. means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.2. Contributor Version. means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. Covered Software. means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.

1.4. Executable. means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code.

1.5. Initial Developer. means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this License.

1.6. Larger Work. means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.

1.7. License. means this document.

1.8. Licensable. means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.

1.9. Modifications. means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:

A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous Modifications;

B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or

C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License.

1.10. Original Software. means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.

1.11. Patent Claims. means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.

1.12. Source Code. means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.

1.13. You. (or .Your.) means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, .You. includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, .control. means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

2. License Grants.

2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or devices.

#### 2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version; (2) for infringements caused by: (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

#### 3. Distribution Obligations.

#### 3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

#### 3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

#### 3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer.

#### 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients. rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

#### 3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient.s rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

#### 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

#### 4. Versions of the License.

#### 4.1. New Versions.

Sun Microsystems, Inc. is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

#### 4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of any subsequent version of the License steward.

#### 4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

#### 5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN .AS IS. BASIS, WITHOUT

WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

#### 6. TERMINATION.

6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.

6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as .Participant.) alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant Software against such Participant either unilaterally or pursuant to a written agreement with Participant.

6.3. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any distributor) shall survive termination.

#### 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOST PROFITS, LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY.S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

#### 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a .commercial item, as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of

.commercial computer software. (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and .commercial computer software documentation. as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

#### 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdiction.s conflict-of-law provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys. fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

#### 10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

# NOTICE PURSUANT TO SECTION 9 OF THE COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)

The code released under the CDDL shall be governed by the laws of the State of California (excluding conflict-oflaw provisions). Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California and the state courts of the State of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California.

The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more

than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software

distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

#### NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does.

Copyright (C)

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author

Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program 'Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

#### "CLASSPATH" EXCEPTION TO THE GPL VERSION 2

Certain source files distributed by Sun Microsystems, Inc. are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPL Version 2, but only where Sun has expressly included in the particular source file's header the words

"Sun designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Sun in the License file that accompanied this code."

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License Version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module.? An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library.? If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so.? If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

JUnit

Eclipse Public License - v 1.0

# THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

#### 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

- a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial code and documentation distributed under this Agreement, and
- b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:
- i) changes to the Program, and
- ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution 'originates' from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include additions to the Program which: (i) are separate modules of software distributed in conjunction with the Program under their own license agreement, and (ii) are not derivative works of the Program.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents " mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement, including all Contributors.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in source code and object code form.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in source code and object code form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license

set forth in this Agreement.

#### **3. REQUIREMENTS**

A Contributor may choose to distribute the Program in object code form under its own license agreement, provided that:

a) it complies with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; and

b) its license agreement:

i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and

iv) states that source code for the Program is available from such Contributor, and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

When the Program is made available in source code form:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Program.

Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its Contribution, if any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent Recipients to identify the originator of the Contribution.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any

entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved.

This Agreement is governed by the laws of the State of New York and the intellectual property laws of the United States of America. No party to this Agreement will bring a legal action under this Agreement more than one year after the cause of action arose. Each party waives its rights to a jury trial in any resulting litigation.

# 1.42 trilead-ssh 1.0.0

### 1.42.1 Available under license :

Copyright (c) 2005 - 2006 Swiss Federal Institute of Technology (ETH Zurich), Department of Computer Science (http://www.inf.ethz.ch), Christian Plattner. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- a.) Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- b.) Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- c.) Neither the name of ETH Zurich nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

The Java implementations of the AES, Blowfish and 3DES ciphers have been taken (and slightly modified) from the cryptography package released by "The Legion Of The Bouncy Castle".

Their license states the following:

Copyright (c) 2000 - 2004 The Legion Of The Bouncy Castle (http://www.bouncycastle.org)

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

## **1.43 log4j-api 2.17.1** 1.43.1 Available under license :

Apache Log4j 1.x Compatibility API Copyright 1999-1969 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed

as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this

License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.44 commons-lang3 3.0

### 1.44.1 Available under license :

Apache Commons Lang Copyright 2001-2011 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed by The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

This product includes software from the Spring Framework, under the Apache License 2.0 (see: StringUtils.containsWhitespace())

Apache License

#### Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices

stating that You changed the files; and

- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS,

WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

#### Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## **1.45 httpcomponents-core 4.4.13** 1.45.1 Available under license :

Apache HttpCore Copyright 2005-2020 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made,

use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability

incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.46 jetty-http 9.4.16.v20190411

## 1.46.1 Available under license :

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0, or the Apache Software License 2.0 which is available at https://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.

Eclipse Public License - v 1.0

THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

1. DEFINITIONS

#### "Contribution" means:

- a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial code and documentation distributed under this Agreement, and
- b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:
- i) changes to the Program, and
- ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution 'originates' from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include additions to the Program which: (i) are separate modules of software distributed in conjunction with the Program under their own license agreement, and (ii) are not derivative works of the Program.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement, including all Contributors.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

- a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in source code and object code form.
- b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in source code and object code form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.
- c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other

intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

#### 3. REQUIREMENTS

A Contributor may choose to distribute the Program in object code form under its own license agreement, provided that:

a) it complies with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; andb) its license agreement:

- i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;
- ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;
- iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and
- iv) states that source code for the Program is available from such Contributor, and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

When the Program is made available in source code form:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Program.

Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its Contribution, if

any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent Recipients to identify the originator of the Contribution.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with

respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement , including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved.

This Agreement is governed by the laws of the State of New York and the

intellectual property laws of the United States of America. No party to this Agreement will bring a legal action under this Agreement more than one year after the cause of action arose. Each party waives its rights to a jury trial in any resulting litigation.

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the

Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:

- (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
- (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\_\_\_\_\_

Jetty Web Container Copyright 1995-2018 Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd.

The Jetty Web Container is Copyright Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd unless otherwise noted.

Jetty is dual licensed under both

\* The Apache 2.0 License http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.html

and

\* The Eclipse Public 1.0 License http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-v10.html

Jetty may be distributed under either license.

-----Eclipse

The following artifacts are EPL. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:org.eclipse.jdt.core

The following artifacts are EPL and ASL2. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.security.auth.message

The following artifacts are EPL and CDDL 1.0. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.mail.glassfish

### Oracle

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception. https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

\* javax.servlet:javax.servlet-api

\* javax.annotation:javax.annotation-api

\* javax.transaction:javax.transaction-api

\* javax.websocket:javax.websocket-api

-----

Oracle OpenJDK

If ALPN is used to negotiate HTTP/2 connections, then the following artifacts may be included in the distribution or downloaded when ALPN module is selected.

\* java.sun.security.ssl

These artifacts replace/modify OpenJDK classes. The modififications are hosted at github and both modified and original are under GPL v2 with classpath exceptions. http://openjdk.java.net/legal/gplv2+ce.html

http://openjak.java.net/legal/gp1v2+ee.

-----

OW2

The following artifacts are licensed by the OW2 Foundation according to the terms of http://asm.ow2.org/license.html

org.ow2.asm:asm-commons org.ow2.asm:asm

-----

Apache

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed.

org.apache.taglibs:taglibs-standard-spec org.apache.taglibs:taglibs-standard-impl

Open Source Used In Network Services Orchestrator Software 5.6.11 342

#### MortBay

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed. Based on selected classes from following Apache Tomcat jars, all ASL2 licensed.

org.mortbay.jasper:apache-jsp org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-juli org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jsp-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util-scan org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util

org.mortbay.jasper:apache-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api

-----

#### Mortbay

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception.

https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

org.eclipse.jetty.toolchain:jetty-schemas

```
Assorted
```

The UnixCrypt.java code implements the one way cryptography used by Unix systems for simple password protection. Copyright 1996 Aki Yoshida, modified April 2001 by Iris Van den Broeke, Daniel Deville. Permission to use, copy, modify and distribute UnixCrypt for non-commercial or commercial purposes and without fee is

# 1.47 jetty-io 9.4.16.v20190411

granted provided that the copyright notice appears in all copies.

## 1.47.1 Available under license :

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0, or the Apache Software License 2.0 which is available at https://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.

Eclipse Public License - v 1.0

# THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

#### 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

- a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial code and documentation distributed under this Agreement, and
- b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:
- i) changes to the Program, and
- ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution 'originates' from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include additions to the Program which: (i) are separate modules of software distributed in conjunction with the Program under their own license agreement, and (ii) are not derivative works of the Program.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement, including all Contributors.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

- a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in source code and object code form.
- b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in source code and

object code form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

- c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.
- d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

#### **3. REQUIREMENTS**

A Contributor may choose to distribute the Program in object code form under its own license agreement, provided that:

- a) it complies with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; and
- b) its license agreement:
  - i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;
  - ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;
- iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and
- iv) states that source code for the Program is available from such
   Contributor, and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonable
   manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

When the Program is made available in source code form:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Program.

Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its Contribution,

if

any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent Recipients to identify the originator of the Contribution.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement , including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved.

This Agreement is governed by the laws of the State of New York and the intellectual property laws of the United States of America. No party to this Agreement will bring a legal action under this Agreement more than one year after the cause of action arose. Each party waives its rights to a jury trial in any resulting litigation.

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s)

with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Jetty Web Container

Copyright 1995-2018 Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd.

The Jetty Web Container is Copyright Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd unless otherwise noted.

Jetty is dual licensed under both

\* The Apache 2.0 License http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.html

and

\* The Eclipse Public 1.0 License http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-v10.html

Jetty may be distributed under either license.

Eclipse

The following artifacts are EPL.

\* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:org.eclipse.jdt.core

The following artifacts are EPL and ASL2. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.security.auth.message

The following artifacts are EPL and CDDL 1.0. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.mail.glassfish

-----

Oracle

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception. https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

\* javax.servlet:javax.servlet-api

\* javax.annotation:javax.annotation-api

\* javax.transaction:javax.transaction-api

\* javax.websocket:javax.websocket-api

-----

Oracle OpenJDK

If ALPN is used to negotiate HTTP/2 connections, then the following artifacts may be included in the distribution or downloaded when ALPN module is selected.

\* java.sun.security.ssl

These artifacts replace/modify OpenJDK classes. The modififications are hosted at github and both modified and original are under GPL v2 with classpath exceptions. http://openjdk.java.net/legal/gplv2+ce.html

\_\_\_\_\_

OW2

The following artifacts are licensed by the OW2 Foundation according to the terms of http://asm.ow2.org/license.html

org.ow2.asm:asm-commons org.ow2.asm:asm

Open Source Used In Network Services Orchestrator Software 5.6.11 353

#### Apache

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed.

org.apache.taglibs:taglibs-standard-spec org.apache.taglibs:taglibs-standard-impl

-----

#### MortBay

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed. Based on selected classes from following Apache Tomcat jars, all ASL2 licensed.

org.mortbay.jasper:apache-jsp org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-juli org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jsp-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util-scan org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util

org.mortbay.jasper:apache-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api

#### -----

#### Mortbay

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception.

https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

org.eclipse.jetty.toolchain:jetty-schemas

#### -----

#### Assorted

The UnixCrypt.java code implements the one way cryptography used by Unix systems for simple password protection. Copyright 1996 Aki Yoshida, modified April 2001 by Iris Van den Broeke, Daniel Deville. Permission to use, copy, modify and distribute UnixCrypt for non-commercial or commercial purposes and without fee is granted provided that the copyright notice appears in all copies.

# **1.48 jackson-annotations 2.13.2** 1.48.1 Available under license :

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without

modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:

- (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
- (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade

names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.

- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## 1.49 istack-commons 3.0.5

## 1.49.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

Manifest-Version: 1.0 Bundle-Description: istack common utility code Implementation-Title: istack common utility code runtime Bundle-License: https://glassfish.java.net/public/CDDL+GPL 1 1.html, h ttps://glassfish.java.net/public/CDDL+GPL 1 1.html Bundle-SymbolicName: com.sun.istack.commons-runtime Implementation-Version: 3.0.5 Built-By: build Bnd-LastModified: 1486772850426 Bundle-ManifestVersion: 2 Implementation-Vendor-Id: com.sun.istack Bundle-DocURL: http://www.oracle.com/ Bundle-Vendor: Oracle Corporation Import-Package: javax.activation, javax.xml.namespace, javax.xml.stream, org.xml.sax,org.xml.sax.helpers Require-Capability: osgi.ee;filter:="(&(osgi.ee=JavaSE)(version=1.7))" Tool: Bnd-3.2.0.201605172007 Implementation-Vendor: Oracle Corporation Export-Package: com.sun.istack;uses:="javax.activation,javax.xml.strea m,org.xml.sax,org.xml.sax.helpers";version="3.0.5",com.sun.istack.log ging;version="3.0.5",com.sun.istack.localization;version="3.0.5" Bundle-Name: istack common utility code runtime Bundle-Version: 3.0.5 Implementation-Build-Id: tags/istack-commons-3.0.5-321, 2017-02-11T01: 27:24+0100 Created-By: Apache Maven Bundle Plugin

Build-Jdk: 1.8.0\_112

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904685\_1653676440.7415743/0/istack-commons-runtime-3-0-5-jar/META-INF/MANIFEST.MF No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

<!--

#### DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

Copyright (c) 1997-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can obtain a copy of the License at http://glassfish.java.net/public/CDDL+GPL\_1\_1.html or packager/legal/LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each file and include the License file at packager/legal/LICENSE.txt.

GPL Classpath Exception:

Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License file that accompanied this code.

#### Modifications:

If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information: "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

#### Contributor(s):

If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor] elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright holder.

-->

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1334904685\_1653676440.7415743/0/istack-commons-runtime-3-0-5-jar/META-INF/maven/com.sun.istack/istack-commons-runtime/pom.xml

## 1.50 ws-commons-util 1.0.2

## 1.50.1 Available under license :

Apache License

Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below). "Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed

with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## 1.51 c3p0 0.9.5.4

### 1.51.1 Available under license :

Found license 'Eclipse Public License 1.0' in '\* This library is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify \*
1) The GNU Lesser General Public License (LGPL), version 2.1, as \* published by the Free Software
Foundation \*
2) The Eclipse Public License (EPL), version 1.0 \* This software is distributed in the hope that it
will be useful, \* but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of \*
MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. \* LGPL v2.1:
http://www.gnu.org/licenses/old-licenses/lgpl-2.1.html'
Found license 'GNU Lesser General Public License (LGPL), version 2.1, as \* published by the Free
Software Foundation \*
2) The Eclipse Public License (LGPL), version 1.0 \* This software is distribute it and/or
modify \*
1) The GNU Lesser General Public License (LGPL), version 1.0 \* This software is distributed in the hope
that it will be useful, \* but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of \*

MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. \* LGPL v2.1:

http://www.gnu.org/licenses/old-licenses/lgpl-2.1.html'

## 1.52 aop-alliance 2.5.0

## 1.52.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

<name>MIT License</name>

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1278352646\_1645804613.94/0/jar-files-zip/jchronic-0-2-8-jar/META-INF/maven/com.rubiconproject.oss/jchronic/pom.xml

# 1.53 apache-log4j 2.17.1

## 1.53.1 Available under license :

Apache Log4j Core Copyright 1999-2012 Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

ResolverUtil.java Copyright 2005-2006 Tim Fennell

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types. "Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a

cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise,

any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright 1999-2005 The Apache Software Foundation

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

/\*

\* Licensed to the Apache Software Foundation (ASF) under one or more

\* contributor license agreements. See the NOTICE file distributed with

\* this work for additional information regarding copyright ownership.

\* The ASF licenses this file to You under the Apache license, Version 2.0

- \* (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with
- \* the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the license for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the license.
- \*/

## 1.54 quartz 2.3.2

### 1.54.1 Available under license :

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form. 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:

You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and

You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and

You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and

If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.

7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or

conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## 1.55 pcre 8.44

### 1.55.1 Available under license :

PCRE2 LICENCE

Please see the file LICENCE in the PCRE2 distribution for licensing details.

End PCRE2 LICENCE

PCRE2 is a library of functions to support regular expressions whose syntax and semantics are as close as possible to those of the Perl 5 language.

Releases 10.00 and above of PCRE2 are distributed under the terms of the "BSD" licence, as specified below, with one exemption for certain binary redistributions. The documentation for PCRE2, supplied in the "doc" directory, is distributed under the same terms as the software itself. The data in the testdata directory is not copyrighted and is in the public domain.

The basic library functions are written in C and are freestanding. Also included in the distribution is a just-in-time compiler that can be used to optimize pattern matching. This is an optional feature that can be omitted when the library is built.

THE BASIC LIBRARY FUNCTIONS

-----

Written by: Philip Hazel Email local part: Philip.Hazel Email domain: gmail.com

University of Cambridge Computing Service, Cambridge, England.

Copyright (c) 1997-2020 University of Cambridge All rights reserved.

#### PCRE2 JUST-IN-TIME COMPILATION SUPPORT

\_\_\_\_\_

Written by: Zoltan Herczeg Email local part: hzmester Email domain: freemail.hu

Copyright(c) 2010-2020 Zoltan Herczeg All rights reserved.

#### STACK-LESS JUST-IN-TIME COMPILER

-----

Written by: Zoltan Herczeg Email local part: hzmester Email domain: freemail.hu

Copyright(c) 2009-2020 Zoltan Herczeg All rights reserved.

#### THE "BSD" LICENCE

-----

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- \* Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notices, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- \* Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notices, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- \* Neither the name of the University of Cambridge nor the names of any contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

### EXEMPTION FOR BINARY LIBRARY-LIKE PACKAGES

-----

The second condition in the BSD licence (covering binary redistributions) does not apply all the way down a chain of software. If binary package A includes PCRE2, it must respect the condition, but if package B is software that includes package A, the condition is not imposed on package B unless it uses PCRE2 independently.

End

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- 3. The name of the author may not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE AUTHOR ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHOR BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

# 1.56 jaxb2-reflection 2.3.0

### 1.56.1 Available under license :

Copyright (c) 2004 Kohsuke Kawaguchi

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE. COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)Version 1.1

1. Definitions.

1.1. "Contributor" means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.2. "Contributor Version" means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. "Covered Software" means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.

1.4. "Executable" means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code.

1.5. "Initial Developer" means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this License.

1.6. "Larger Work" means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.

1.7. "License" means this document.

1.8. "Licensable" means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.

1.9. "Modifications" means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:

A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous Modifications;

B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or

C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License. 1.10. "Original Software" means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.

1.11. "Patent Claims" means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.

1.12. "Source Code" means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.

1.13. "You" (or "Your") means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, "You" includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, "control" means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

2. License Grants.

2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software

#### or devices.

#### 2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of:
(1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and
(2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted:
(1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor
Version; (2) for infringements caused by: (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or (3) under Patent Claims infringed by
Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

#### 3. Distribution Obligations.

#### 3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

#### 3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

#### 3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer.

#### 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients' rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

#### 3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient's rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer or such Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

#### 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other

code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

- 4. Versions of the License.
  - 4.1. New Versions.

Oracle is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of any subsequent version of the License published by the license steward.

#### 4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

#### 5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

#### 6. TERMINATION.

6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.

6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as "Participant") alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant Software against such Participant.

6.3. If You assert a patent infringement claim against Participant alleging that the Participant Software directly or indirectly infringes any patent where such claim is resolved (such as by license or settlement) prior to the initiation of patent infringement litigation, then the reasonable value of the licenses granted by such Participant under Sections 2.1 or 2.2 shall be taken into account in determining the amount or value of any payment or license.

6.4. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any distributor) shall survive termination.

#### 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY'S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

#### 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a "commercial item," as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of "commercial computer software" (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. ? 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and "commercial computer software documentation" as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

#### 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdiction's conflict-of-law provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

#### 10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

------ NOTICE PURSUANT TO SECTION 9 OF THE COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL) The code released under the CDDL shall be governed by the laws of the State of California (excluding conflict-of-law provisions). Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California and the state courts of the State of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California.

The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

#### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source

code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor

to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program

specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

#### NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found. One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does.

#### Copyright (C)

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program 'Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

#### "CLASSPATH" EXCEPTION TO THE GPL VERSION 2

Certain source files distributed by Oracle are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPL Version 2, but only where Oracle has expressly included in the particular source file's header the words "Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the License file that accompanied this code."

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License Version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version. DO NOT TRANSLATE OR LOCALIZE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: XML Resolver library. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable

copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and

do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

%% The following software may be included in this product: RELAX NG Object Model/Parser. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

The MIT License

Copyright (c)

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in

the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: relaxngDatatype.jar. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Copyright (c) 2001, Thai Open Source Software Center Ltd, Sun Microsystems. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

Neither the names of the copyright holders nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE REGENTS OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE. %% The following software may be included in this product: ANT. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

/*	
*	Apache License
*	Version 2.0, January 2004
*	http://www.apache.org/licenses/
*	
*	TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION
*	
*	1. Definitions.
*	
*	"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction,
*	and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.
*	
*	"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by
*	the copyright owner that is granting the License.
*	
*	"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all
*	other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common
*	control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition,
*	"control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the
*	direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or
*	otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the
*	outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.
*	
*	"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity
*	exercising permissions granted by this License.
*	
*	"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications,
*	including but not limited to software source code, documentation
*	source, and configuration files.
*	
*	"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical
*	transformation or translation of a Source form, including but
*	not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation,
*	and conversions to other media types.
*	
*	"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or
*	Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a
*	copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work
*	(an example is provided in the Appendix below).
*	
*	"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object
- 4*	form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the

- \* editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications
- \* represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes
- \* of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain
- \* separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of,
- \* the Work and Derivative Works thereof.
- \*
- \* "Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including
- \* the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions
- \* to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally
- \* submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner
- \* or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of
- \* the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted"
- \* means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent
- \* to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to
- \* communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems,
- \* and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the
- \* Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but
- \* excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise
- \* designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."
- \*
  - "Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity
  - \* on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and
  - \* subsequently incorporated within the Work.
- \*
- \* 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of
- \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,
- \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable
- \* copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of,
- \* publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the
- \* Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- \*

\* 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of

- \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,
- \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable
- \* (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made,
- \* use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work,
- \* where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable
- \* by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their
- \* Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s)
- \* with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You
- \* institute patent litigation against any entity (including a
- \* cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work
- \* or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct
- \* or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses
- \* granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate
- \* as of the date such litigation is filed.

\*

\* 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the

*	Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without		
*	modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You		
*	meet the following conditions:		
*			
*	(a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or		
*	Derivative Works a copy of this License; and		
*			
*	(b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices		
*	stating that You changed the files; and		
*			
*	(c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works		
*	that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and		
*	attribution notices from the Source form of the Work,		
*	excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of		
*	the Derivative Works; and		
*			
*	(d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its		
*	distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must		
*	include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained		
*	within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not		
*	pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one		
*	of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed		
*	as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or		
*	documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or,		
*			
*	within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and		
*	wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents		
*	of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and		
*	do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution		
*	notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside		
*	or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided		
	that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed		
*	as modifying the License.		
*			
*	You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and		
*	may provide additional or different license terms and conditions		
*	for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or		
*	for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use,		
*	reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with		
*	the conditions stated in this License.		
*			
*	5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise,		
*	any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work		
*	by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of		
*	this License, without any additional terms or conditions.		
*	Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify		
*	the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed		
*	with Licensor regarding such Contributions.		
*			

- \* 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade
- \* names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor,
- \* except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the
- \* origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- \*
- \* 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or
- \* agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each
- \* Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or
- \* implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions
- \* of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A
- \* PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the
- \* appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any
- \* risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- \*
- \* 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory,
- \* whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise,
- \* unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly
- \* negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be
- \* liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special,
- \* incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a
- \* result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the
- \* Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill,
- \* work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all
- \* other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor
- \* has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- \*
- \* 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing
- \* the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer,
- \* and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity,
- \* or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this
- \* License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only
- \* on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf
- \* of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify,
- \* defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability
- \* incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason
- \* of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.
- \*

#### \* END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

\*

\* APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

- \*
- \* To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following
- \* boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]"
- \* replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include
- \* the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate
- \* comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a
- \* file or class name and description of purpose be included on the

- \* same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier
- \* identification within third-party archives.
- \*
- \* Copyright [yyyy] Apache Software Foundation
- \*
- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

\*/

You can download the original license file here.

The License is accompanied by a NOTICE

==

==

==

- == NOTICE file corresponding to the section 4 d of == the Apache License, Version 2.0,
- in the second seco
- == in this case for the Apache Ant distribution.

This product includes software developed by The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

This product includes also software developed by :

- the W3C consortium (http://www.w3c.org),
- the SAX project (http://www.saxproject.org)

Please read the different LICENSE files present in the root directory of this distribution.

The names "Ant" and "Apache Software Foundation" must not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without prior written permission. For written permission, please contact apache@apache.org.

The Apache Software License, Version 1.1

The Apache Software License, Version 1.1, applies to all versions of up to ant 1.6.0 included.

/*
The Apache Software License, Version 1.1
<ul> <li>* Copyright (C) 2000-2003 The Apache Software Foundation. All</li> <li>* rights reserved.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>* Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modifica-</li> <li>* tion, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>* 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice,</li> <li>* this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>* 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice,</li> <li>* this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation</li> <li>* and/or other materials provided with the distribution.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>* 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, if any, must</li> <li>* include the following acknowledgment: "This product includes software</li> <li>* developed by the Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/)."</li> <li>* Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, if</li> <li>* and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>* 4. The names "Ant" and "Apache Software Foundation" must not be used to</li> <li>* endorse or promote products derived from this software without prior</li> <li>* written permission. For written permission, please contact</li> <li>* apache@apache.org.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>* 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "Apache", nor may</li> <li>* "Apache" appear in their name, without prior written permission of the</li> <li>* Apache Software Foundation.</li> </ul>
* THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, * INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND * FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE * APACHE SOFTWARE FOUNDATION OR ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, * INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLU- * DING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS * OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON * ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT * (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF * THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE. *
<ul><li>* This software consists of voluntary contributions made by many individuals</li><li>* on behalf of the Apache Software Foundation. For more information on the</li></ul>

 $\ast$  Apache Software Foundation, please see .

%% The following software may be included in this product: RelaxNGCC. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Copyright (c) 2000-2003 Daisuke Okajima and Kohsuke Kawaguchi. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, if any, must include the following acknowledgment:

"This product includes software developed by Daisuke Okajima and Kohsuke Kawaguchi (http://relaxngcc.sf.net/)."

Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear.

4. The names of the copyright holders must not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without prior written permission. For written permission, please contact the copyright holders.

5. Products derived from this software may not be called "RELAXNGCC", nor may "RELAXNGCC" appear in their name, without prior written permission of the copyright holders.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE APACHE SOFTWARE FOUNDATION OR ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY,

## WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: Jing. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Jing Copying Conditions

Copyright (c) 2001-2003 Thai Open Source Software Center Ltd All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

\* Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

\* Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

\* Neither the name of the Thai Open Source Software Center Ltd nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE REGENTS OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: NekoHTML. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

The CyberNeko Software License, Version 1.0

(C) Copyright 2002,2003, Andy Clark. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, if any, must include the following acknowledgment:
  "This product includes software developed by Andy Clark."
  Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear.
- 4. The names "CyberNeko" and "NekoHTML" must not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without prior written permission. For written permission, please contact andy@cyberneko.net.
- 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "CyberNeko", nor may "CyberNeko" appear in their name, without prior written permission of the author.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHOR OR OTHER CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE. COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)Version 1.1

## 1. Definitions.

1.1. "Contributor" means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.2. "Contributor Version" means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. "Covered Software" means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.

1.4. "Executable" means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code.

1.5. "Initial Developer" means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this License.

1.6. "Larger Work" means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.

1.7. "License" means this document.

1.8. "Licensable" means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.

1.9. "Modifications" means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:

A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous Modifications;

B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or

C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License.

1.10. "Original Software" means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.

1.11. "Patent Claims" means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.

1.12. "Source Code" means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.

1.13. "You" (or "Your") means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, "You" includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, "control" means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

2. License Grants.

2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or devices.

#### 2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version; (2) for infringements caused by: (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

## 3. Distribution Obligations.

3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

## 3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to

grant the rights conveyed by this License.

### 3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer.

## 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients' rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient's rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

## 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

## 4. Versions of the License.

## 4.1. New Versions.

Oracle is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

#### 4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer

includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of any subsequent version of the License published by the license steward.

## 4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

### 5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

## 6. TERMINATION.

6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.

6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as "Participant") alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant Software against such Participant either unilaterally or pursuant to a written agreement with Participant.

6.3. If You assert a patent infringement claim against Participant alleging that the Participant Software directly or indirectly infringes any patent where such claim is resolved (such as by license or settlement) prior to the initiation of patent infringement litigation, then the reasonable value of the licenses granted by such Participant under Sections 2.1 or 2.2 shall be taken into account in determining the amount or value of any payment or license.

6.4. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any

## 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY'S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

#### 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a "commercial item," as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of "commercial computer software" (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. ? 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and "commercial computer software documentation" as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

#### 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdiction's conflict-of-law provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

## 10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

# NOTICE PURSUANT TO SECTION 9 OF THE COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)

The code released under the CDDL shall be governed by the laws of the State of California (excluding conflict-oflaw provisions). Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California and the state courts of the State of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California.

The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

## Preamble

\_\_\_\_\_

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the

original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

## TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do

not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the

sharing and reuse of software generally.

## NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does.

Copyright (C)

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author

Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

## "CLASSPATH" EXCEPTION TO THE GPL VERSION 2

Certain source files distributed by Oracle are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPL Version 2, but only where Oracle has expressly included in the particular source file's header the words "Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the License file that accompanied this code."

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License Version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

## DO NOT TRANSLATE OR LOCALIZE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: XML Resolver library. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

## Apache License

Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof. "Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and

- (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or

agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

## Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

%% The following software may be included in this product: RELAX NG Object Model/Parser. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

The MIT License

Copyright (c)

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: relaxngDatatype.jar. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Copyright (c) 2001, Thai Open Source Software Center Ltd, Sun Microsystems. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

Neither the names of the copyright holders nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE REGENTS OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: ANT. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

/*	
*	Apache License
*	Version 2.0, January 2004
*	http://www.apache.org/licenses/
*	
*	TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION
*	
*	1. Definitions.
*	
*	"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction,
*	and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.
*	
*	"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by
*	the copyright owner that is granting the License.
*	
*	"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all
*	other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common
*	control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition,
*	"control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the
*	direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or
*	otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the

- \* outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.
- \*
- \* "You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity
- \* exercising permissions granted by this License.
- \*
- "Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications,
- \* including but not limited to software source code, documentation
- \* source, and configuration files.
- \*
- \* "Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical
- \* transformation or translation of a Source form, including but
- \* not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation,
- \* and conversions to other media types.
- \*
- \* "Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or
- \* Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a
- \* copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work
- \* (an example is provided in the Appendix below).
- \*
  - "Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object
- \* form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the
- \* editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications
- \* represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes
- \* of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain
- \* separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of,
- \* the Work and Derivative Works thereof.
- \*
- \* "Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including
- \* the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions
- \* to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally
- \* submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner
- \* or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of
- \* the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted"
- \* means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent
- \* to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to
- \* communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems,
- \* and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the
- \* Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but
- \* excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise
- \* designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."
- \* "Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity
  - \* on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and
  - \* subsequently incorporated within the Work.
  - \*
  - \* 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of
  - \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,
  - \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable

- \* copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of,
- \* publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the
- \* Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

\*

- \* 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of
- \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,
- \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable
- \* (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made,
- \* use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work,
- \* where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable
- \* by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their
- \* Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s)
- \* with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You
- \* institute patent litigation against any entity (including a
- \* cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work
- \* or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct
- \* or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses
- \* granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate
- \* as of the date such litigation is filed.
- \*
- \* 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the
- \* Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without
- \* modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You
- \* meet the following conditions:
- \*
- (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or
- Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
- \* \* \*
- (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices
- stating that You changed the files; and
- \* \* \*
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works
- \* that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and
- \* attribution notices from the Source form of the Work,
- \* excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of
- \* the Derivative Works; and
- \*
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its
- \* distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must
- \* include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained
- \* within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not
- \* pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one
- \* of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed
- \* as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or
- \* documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or,
- \* within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and
- \* wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents
- \* of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and

- \* do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution
- \* notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside
- \* or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided
- \* that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed
- \* as modifying the License.
- \*
- \* You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and
- may provide additional or different license terms and conditions
- \* for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or
- \* for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use,
- \* reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with
- \* the conditions stated in this License.
- \*

\* 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise,

- \* any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work
- \* by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of
- \* this License, without any additional terms or conditions.
- \* Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify
- \* the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed
- \* with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- \*
- \* 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade
- \* names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor,
- \* except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the
- \* origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- \*
- \* 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or
- \* agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each
- \* Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or
- \* implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions
- \* of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A
- \* PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the
- \* appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any
- \* risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- \*
- \* 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory,
- \* whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise,
- \* unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly
- \* negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be
- \* liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special,
- \* incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a
- \* result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the
- \* Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill,
- \* work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all
- \* other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor
- \* has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- \*

- \* 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing
- \* the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer,
- \* and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity,
- \* or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this
- \* License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only
- \* on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf
- \* of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify,
- \* defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability
- \* incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason
- \* of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.
- \*

```
* END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS
```

- \*
- \* APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.
- \*
- \* To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following
- \* boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]"
- \* replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include
- \* the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate
- \* comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a
- \* file or class name and description of purpose be included on the
- \* same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier
- \* identification within third-party archives.
- \*
- \* Copyright [yyyy] Apache Software Foundation
- \*
- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.
- \*/

You can download the original license file here.

The License is accompanied by a NOTICE

== NOTICE file corresponding to the section 4 d of	==
== the Apache License, Version 2.0,	==
== in this case for the Apache Ant distribution.	==

This product includes software developed by The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

This product includes also software developed by : - the W3C consortium (http://www.w3c.org) , - the SAX project (http://www.saxproject.org)

Please read the different LICENSE files present in the root directory of this distribution.

The names "Ant" and "Apache Software Foundation" must not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without prior written permission. For written permission, please contact apache@apache.org.

The Apache Software License, Version 1.1

The Apache Software License, Version 1.1, applies to all versions of up to ant 1.6.0 included.

The Apache Software License, Version 1.1 Copyright (C) 2000-2003 The Apache Software Foundation. All \* rights reserved. \* Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modifica-\* tion, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met: \* 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, \* this list of conditions and the following disclaimer. \* 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, \* this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution. \* \* 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, if any, must \* include the following acknowledgment: "This product includes software \* developed by the Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/)." \* Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, if \* and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear. \* 4. The names "Ant" and "Apache Software Foundation" must not be used to \* endorse or promote products derived from this software without prior

- \* written permission. For written permission, please contact
- \* apache@apache.org.

\*

- \* 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "Apache", nor may
- \* "Apache" appear in their name, without prior written permission of the
- \* Apache Software Foundation.

\*

\* THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, \* INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND \* FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE \* APACHE SOFTWARE FOUNDATION OR ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, \* INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLU-\* DING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS \* OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON \* ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT \* (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF \* THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

\* This software consists of voluntary contributions made by many individuals

\* on behalf of the Apache Software Foundation. For more information on the

- \* Apache Software Foundation, please see .
- \*/

%% The following software may be included in this product: RelaxNGCC. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Copyright (c) 2000-2003 Daisuke Okajima and Kohsuke Kawaguchi. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, if any, must include the following acknowledgment:

"This product includes software developed by Daisuke Okajima and Kohsuke Kawaguchi (http://relaxngcc.sf.net/)."

Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear.

4. The names of the copyright holders must not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without prior written permission. For written permission, please contact the copyright holders.

5. Products derived from this software may not be called "RELAXNGCC", nor may "RELAXNGCC" appear in their name, without prior written permission of the copyright holders.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE APACHE SOFTWARE FOUNDATION OR ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: Jing. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Jing Copying Conditions

Copyright (c) 2001-2003 Thai Open Source Software Center Ltd All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

\* Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

\* Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

\* Neither the name of the Thai Open Source Software Center Ltd nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

# THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED

WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE REGENTS OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: NekoHTML. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

The CyberNeko Software License, Version 1.0

(C) Copyright 2002,2003, Andy Clark. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, if any, must include the following acknowledgment: "This product includes software developed by Andy Clark." Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear.

4. The names "CyberNeko" and "NekoHTML" must not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without prior written permission. For written permission, please contact andy@cyberneko.net.

5. Products derived from this software may not be called "CyberNeko", nor may "CyberNeko" appear in their name, without prior written permission of the author.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHOR OR OTHER CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: Woodstox. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

This copy of Woodstox XML processor is licensed under the Apache (Software) License, version 2.0 ("the License"). See the License for details about distribution rights, and the specific rights regarding derivate works.

You may obtain a copy of the License at:

http://www.apache.org/licenses/

A copy is also included in the downloadable source code package containing Woodstox, in file "ASL2.0", under the same directory as this file.

%% The following software may be included in this product: ASM library. Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Copyright (c) 2000-2005 INRIA, France Telecom All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- 3. Neither the name of the copyright holders nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE. DO NOT TRANSLATE OR LOCALIZE

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

%%The following software may be included in this product: XML-NamespaceSupport

Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

The "Artistic License"

Preamble

The intent of this document is to state the conditions under which a Package may be copied, such that the Copyright Holder maintains some semblance of artistic control over the development of the package, while giving the users of the package the right to use and distribute the Package in a more-or-less customary fashion, plus the right to make reasonable modifications.

#### Definitions:

"Package" refers to the collection of files distributed by the Copyright Holder, and derivatives of that collection of files created through textual modification.

"Standard Version" refers to such a Package if it has not been modified, or has been modified in accordance with the wishes of the Copyright Holder as specified below.

"Copyright Holder" is whoever is named in the copyright or copyrights for the package.

"You" is you, if you're thinking about copying or distributing this Package.

"Reasonable copying fee" is whatever you can justify on the basis of media cost, duplication charges, time of people involved, and so on. (You will not be required to justify it to the Copyright Holder, but only to the computing community at large as a market that must bear the fee.) "Freely Available" means that no fee is charged for the item itself, though there may be fees involved in handling the item. It also means that recipients of the item may redistribute it under the same conditions they received it.

1. You may make and give away verbatim copies of the source form of the Standard Version of this Package without restriction, provided that you duplicate all of the original copyright notices and associated disclaimers.

2. You may apply bug fixes, portability fixes and other modifications derived from the Public Domain or from the Copyright Holder. A Package modified in such a way shall still be considered the Standard Version.

3. You may otherwise modify your copy of this Package in any way, provided that you insert a prominent notice in each changed file stating how and when you changed that file, and provided that you do at least ONE of the following:

a) place your modifications in the Public Domain or otherwise make them Freely Available, such as by posting said modifications to Usenet or an equivalent medium, or placing the modifications on a major archive site such as uunet.uu.net, or by allowing the Copyright Holder to include your modifications in the Standard Version of the Package.

b) use the modified Package only within your corporation or organization.

c) rename any non-standard executables so the names do not conflict with standard executables, which must also be provided, and provide a separate manual page for each non-standard executable that clearly documents how it differs from the Standard Version.

d) make other distribution arrangements with the Copyright Holder.

4. You may distribute the programs of this Package in object code or executable form, provided that you do at least ONE of the following:

a) distribute a Standard Version of the executables and library files, together with instructions (in the manual page or equivalent) on where to get the Standard Version.

b) accompany the distribution with the machine-readable source of the Package with your modifications.

c) give non-standard executables non-standard names, and clearly document the differences in manual pages (or equivalent), together with instructions on where to get the Standard Version. d) make other distribution arrangements with the Copyright Holder.

5. You may charge a reasonable copying fee for any distribution of this Package. You may charge any fee you choose for support of this Package. You may not charge a fee for this Package itself. However, you may distribute this Package in aggregate with other (possibly commercial) programs as part of a larger (possibly commercial) software distribution provided that you do not advertise this Package as a product of your own. You may embed this Package's interpreter within an executable of yours (by linking); this shall be construed as a mere form of aggregation, provided that the complete Standard Version of the interpreter is so embedded.

6. The scripts and library files supplied as input to or produced as output from the programs of this Package do not automatically fall under the copyright of this Package, but belong to whoever generated them, and may be sold commercially, and may be aggregated with this Package. If such scripts or library files are aggregated with this Package via the so-called "undump" or "unexec" methods of producing a binary executable image, then distribution of such an image shall neither be construed as a distribution of this Package nor shall it fall under the restrictions of Paragraphs 3 and 4, provided that you do not represent such an executable image as a Standard Version of this Package.

7. C subroutines (or comparably compiled subroutines in other languages) supplied by you and linked into this Package in order to emulate subroutines and variables of the language defined by this Package shall not be considered part of this Package, but are the equivalent of input as in Paragraph 6, provided these subroutines do not change the language in any way that would cause it to fail the regression tests for the language.

8. Aggregation of this Package with a commercial distribution is always permitted provided that the use of this Package is embedded; that is, when no overt attempt is made to make this Package's interfaces visible to the end user of the commercial distribution. Such use shall not be construed as a distribution of this Package.

9. The name of the Copyright Holder may not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

10. THIS PACKAGE IS PROVIDED "AS IS" AND WITHOUT ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTIBILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE.

The End

Additional License(s)

Copyright (c) 2001-2005 Robin Berjon. All rights reserved.

%% The following software may be included in this product: iso-relax.jar

Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

The MIT License

Copyright (c)

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

Copyright 200

Additional License(s)

"copyright" and "license" results in the following hits:

- > \* The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included
- > \* distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to

GNU, GPL, LGPL reveals no hit. "?" hits a lot of things but none of them are relevant to the licensing terms.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

%%The following software may be included in this product: relaxngDatatype.jar

Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Copyright (c) 2001, Thai Open Source Software Center Ltd, Sun Microsystems. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

Neither the names of the copyright holders nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE REGENTS OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

Additional License(s)

Got the following hits. No hit for GNU, GPL, LGPL.

- > Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright
- > Neither the names of the copyright holders nor the names of its

> this license is the BSD license.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

%%The following software may be included in this product: RELAX NG Object Model/Parser

Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

The MIT License

Copyright (c)

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

#### Additional License(s)

See https://rngom.dev.java.net/doc/index.html

%%The following software may be included in this product: RelaxNGCC

Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Copyright (c) 2000-2003 Daisuke Okajima and Kohsuke Kawaguchi. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, if any, must include the following acknowledgment:

"This product includes software developed by Daisuke Okajima and Kohsuke Kawaguchi (http://relaxngcc.sf.net/)."

Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear.

4. The names of the copyright holders must not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without prior written permission. For written permission, please contact the copyright holders.

5. Products derived from this software may not be called "RELAXNGCC", nor may "RELAXNGCC" appear in their name, without prior written permission of the copyright holders.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE APACHE SOFTWARE FOUNDATION OR ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

Additional License(s)

None found

%%The following software may be included in this product: XML Resolver library

Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the

Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:

- (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
- (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Additional License(s)

All occurrences of copyright, license and (c) refer to the Apache 1.1 license.

No occurrences of GNU, GPL, LGPL.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

%% The following software may be included in this product: Stax API (only)

Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Streaming API for XML (JSR-173) Specification Reference Implementation License Agreement

READ THE TERMS OF THIS (THE "AGREEMENT") CAREFULLY BEFORE VIEWING OR USING THE SOFTWARE LICENSED HEREUNDER. BY VIEWING OR USING THE SOFTWARE, YOU AGREE TO THE TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT. IF YOU ARE ACCESSING THE SOFTWARE ELECTRONICALLY, INDICATE YOUR ACCEPTANCE OF THESE TERMS BY SELECTING THE "ACCEPT" BUTTON AT THE END OF THIS AGREEMENT. IF YOU DO NOT AGREE TO ALL THESE TERMS, PROMPTLY RETURN THE UNUSED SOFTWARE TO ORIGINAL CONTRIBUTOR, DEFINED HEREIN.

#### 1.0 DEFINITIONS.

1.1. "BEA" means BEA Systems, Inc., the licensor of the Original Code.

1.2. "Contributor" means BEA and each entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.3. "Covered Code" means the Original Code or Modifications or the combination

of the Original Code and Modifications, in each case including portions thereof and corresponding documentation released with the source code.

1.4. "Executable" means Covered Code in any form other than Source Code.

1.5. "FCS" means first commercial shipment of a product.

1.6. "Modifications" means any addition to or deletion from the substance or structure of either the Original Code or any previous Modifications. When Covered Code is released as a series of files, a Modification is:

(a) Any addition to or deletion from the contents of a file containing Original Code or previous Modifications.

(b) Any new file that contains any part of the Original Code or previous Modifications.

1.7. "Original Code" means Source Code of computer software code Reference Implementation.

1.8. "Patent Claims" means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent for which the grantor has the right to grant a license.

1.9. Reference Implementation means the prototype or proof of concept implementation of the Specification developed and made available for license by or on behalf of BEA.

1.10. "Source Code" means the preferred form of the Covered Code for making modifications to it, including all modules it contains, plus any associated documentation, interface definition files, scripts used to control compilation and installation of an Executable, or source code differential comparisons against either the Original Code or another well known, available Covered Code of the Contributor's choice.

1.11. Specification means the written specification for the StreamingAPI for XML, Java technology developed pursuant to the Java Community Process.1.12. "Technology Compatibility Kit" or TCK means the documentation,testing tools and test suites associated with the Specification as may berevised by BEA from time to time, that is provided so that an implementerof the Specification may determine if its implementation is compliant withthe Specification.

1.13. "You" (or "Your") means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this Agreement or a future version of this Agreement issued under Section 6.1. For legal entities,
"You" includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, "control" means (a)

the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

#### 2.0 SOURCE CODE LICENSE.

2.1. Copyright Grant. Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants You a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Covered Code of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in Source Code and Executable form.

2.2. Patent Grant. Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants You a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under the Patent Claims to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Covered Code prepared and provided by such Contributor, if any, in Source Code and Executable form. This patent license shall apply to the Covered Code if, at the time a Modification is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Modification causes such combination to be covered by the Patent Claims. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Modification.

2.3. Conditions to Grants. You understand that although each Contributor grants the licenses to the Covered Code prepared by it, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Covered Code does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to You for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, You hereby assume sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow You to distribute Covered Code, it is Your responsibility to acquire that license before distributing such code.

2.4. Contributors Representation. Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in the Covered Code it provides , if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

#### 3.0 DISTRIBUION RESTRICTIONS.

#### 3.1. Application of Agreement.

The Modifications which You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this Agreement, including without limitation Section 2.0. The Source Code version of Covered Code may be distributed only under the terms of this Agreement or a future version of this Agreement released under Section 6.1, and You must include a copy of this Agreement with every copy of the Source Code You distribute. You may not offer or impose any terms on any Source Code version that alters or restricts the applicable version of this Agreement or the recipients' rights hereunder. However, You may include an additional document offering the additional rights described in Section 3.3.

#### 3.2. Description of Modifications.

You must cause all Covered Code to which You contribute to contain a file documenting the changes You made to create that Covered Code and the date of any change. You must include a prominent statement that the Modification is derived, directly or indirectly, from Original Code provided by BEA and including the name of BEA in (a) the Source Code, and (b) in any notice in an Executable version or related documentation in which You describe the origin or ownership of the Covered Code.

#### 3.3. Required Notices.

You must duplicate the following notice in each file of the Source Code:

(c) 2002, 2003 BEA Systems, Inc. All rights Reserved. The contents of this file are subject to the BEA Streaming API for XML Specification Reference Implementation License Agreement (the Agreement); you may not use this file except in compliance with the Agreement. A copy of the Agreement is available at http://www.bea.com/

If You created one or more Modification(s) You may add your name as a Contributor to the copyright portion of the notice above. You must also duplicate this Agreement in any documentation for the Source Code where You describe recipients' rights or ownership rights relating to Covered Code. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Code. However, You may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of BEA or any other Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear than any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify BEA and every other Contributor for any liability incurred by BEA or such other Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

#### 3.4. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may choose to distribute Covered Code in Executable form under its own license agreement, provided that:

(a) You comply with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; and

(b) Your license agreement: (i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose; (ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits; (iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and (iv) states that Source Code for the Covered Code is available from such Contributor, and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

(c) You do not use any marks, brands or logos associated with the JCP Specification, or otherwise promote or market any Covered Code, as being compatible, compliant, conformant or otherwise consistent with the Specification unless such product passes, in accordance with the documentation (including the TCK Users Guide, if any), the most current TCK applicable to the latest version of the Specification and available from BEA one hundred twenty (120) days before FCS of such version of the product; provided, however, that if You elect to use a version of the TCK also provided by BEA that is newer than that which is required under this Section 2.1(b)(v), then You agree to pass such TCK.

3.5. Distribution of Source Code Versions.

When You make Covered Code available in Source Code form:

(a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and

(b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Covered Code.

You may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Covered Code. Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its contribution to the Covered Code, if any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent licensees to identify the originator of each portion of the Covered Code.

#### 4.0 DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED CODE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED CODE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED CODE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED CODE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT BEA OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED CODE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

#### 5.0 TERMINATION.

5.1. This Agreement and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. All sublicenses to the Covered Code which are properly granted shall survive any termination of this Agreement. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this Agreement shall survive.

5.2. If You initiate litigation by asserting a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against BEA or a Contributor (BEA or Contributor against whom You file such action is referred to as "Participant") alleging that:

(a) such Participant's Covered Code directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted by such Participant to You under Sections 2.0of this Agreement shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively, unless if within 60 days after receipt of notice You either: (i) agree in writing to pay Participant a mutually agreeable reasonable royalty for Your past and future use of Modifications made by such Participant, or (ii) withdraw Your litigation claim with respect to the Covered Code against such Participant. If within 60 days of notice, a reasonable royalty and payment arrangement are not mutually agreed upon in writing by the parties or the litigation claim is not withdrawn, the rights granted by Participant to You under Section 2.0 automatically terminate at the expiration of the 60 day notice period specified above.

(b) any software, hardware, or device, other than such Participant's Covered Code, directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any rights granted to You by such Participant under Sections 2.0 are revoked effective as of the date You first made, used, sold, distributed, or had made, Modifications made by that Participant.

5.3. If You assert a patent infringement claim against Participant alleging that such Participant's Covered Code directly or indirectly infringes any patent where such claim is resolved (such as by license or settlement) prior to the initiation of patent infringement litigation, then the reasonable value of the licenses granted by such Participant under Sections 2.0 shall be taken into account in determining the amount or value of any payment or license.

5.4. In the event of termination under Sections 5.1 or 5.2 above, all end user license agreements (excluding distributors and resellers) which have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination shall survive termination.

#### 6.0 LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING

NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOUBEA, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED CODE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY'S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

#### 7.0 U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Code is a "commercial item," as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of "commercial computer software" and "commercial computer software documentation," as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Code with only those rights set forth herein.

#### 8.0 MISCELLANEOUS.

This Agreement represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this Agreement is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This Agreement shall be governed by California law provisions (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding its conflict-of-law provisions. With respect to disputes in which at least one party is a citizen of, or an entity chartered or registered to do business in the United States of America, any litigation relating to this Agreement shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California, with the losing party responsible for costs, including without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this Agreement.

#### 9.0 RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between BEA and the other Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this Agreement and You agree to work with BEA and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability. %%The following software may be included in this product: XMLWriter

Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

#### XMLWriter IS FREE

-----

I hereby abandon any property rights to XMLWriter 0.1, and release all of the XMLWriter 0.1 source code, compiled code, and documentation contained in this distribution into the Public Domain. XMLWriter comes with NO WARRANTY or guarantee of fitness for any purpose.

David Megginson david@megginson.com 2000-04-19

Additional License(s)

I grep-ed the source. GNU and GPL has no hits, '?' yieds 11 hits but none of them are license related. "copyright" and "license" yield no hits either.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

# 1.57 hk2-api 2.5.0

## 1.58 snmp-4j 2.4.1 1.58.1 Available under license :

\* The Apache Software License, Version 1.1

\*

\*

\* Copyright (c) 1999-2002 The Apache Software Foundation. All rights \* reserved.

**.** 

\* Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without

- \* modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions
- \* are met:

\*

- \* 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright
- \* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

- \*
- \* 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright
- \* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in
- \* the documentation and/or other materials provided with the
- \* distribution.
- \*
- \* 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution,
- \* if any, must include the following acknowledgment:
- \* "This product includes software developed by the
- \* Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/)."
- \* Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself,
- \* if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear.
- \*
- \* 4. The names "Xerces" and "Apache Software Foundation" must
- \* not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this
- \* software without prior written permission. For written
- \* permission, please contact apache@apache.org.

\*

\* 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "Apache",

- \* nor may "Apache" appear in their name, without prior written
- \* permission of the Apache Software Foundation.

\*

\* THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED
\* WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES
\* OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE
\* DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE APACHE SOFTWARE FOUNDATION OR
\* ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL,
\* SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT
\* LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF
\* USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND
\* ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY,
\* OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT
\* OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF
\* SUCH DAMAGE.

\*

\* This software consists of voluntary contributions made by many

\* individuals on behalf of the Apache Software Foundation and was

- \* originally based on software copyright (c) 1999, International
- \* Business Machines, Inc., http://www.ibm.com. For more
- \* information on the Apache Software Foundation, please see
- \* <http://www.apache.org/>.

\*/

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and

attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and

(d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the

appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

#### Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,	
WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.	
See the License for the specific language governing permissions and	
limitations under the License.	
== NOTICE file corresponding to the section 4 d of	==
== the Apache License, Version 2.0,	==
== in this case for the SNMP4J distribution.	==

This product includes software developed by SNMP4J.org (http://www.snmp4j.org/).

Please read the different LICENSE files present in the root directory of this distribution.

The names "SNMP4J" and "Apache Software Foundation" must not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without prior written permission. For written permission, please contact info@snmp4j.org (SNMP4J) or apache@apache.org.

# 1.59 jsp 5.5.12

### 1.59.1 Available under license :

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:

You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and

You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and

You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and

If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.

7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## 1.60 jakarta-inject 2.5.0

### 1.60.1 Available under license :

Found license 'General Public License 2.0' in 'Copyright (c) 2010, 2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0, which is available at Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License,' Found license 'Eclipse Public License 1.0' in 'Copyright (c) 2010, 2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0, which is available at Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License,' Found license v. 2.0, which is available at Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, ' License v. 2.0, which is available at Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License,'

# 1.61 activation-api 1.1.1

## 1.61.1 Available under license :

The GNU General Public License (GPL)

Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license

document, but changing it is not allowed.

#### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy

of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code

distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances. It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

#### NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE

PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does.

Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it

starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type 'show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type 'show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands 'show w' and 'show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than 'show w' and 'show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program 'Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989

Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

#### "CLASSPATH" EXCEPTION TO THE GPL

Certain source files distributed by Oracle America and/or its affiliates are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPL, but only where Oracle has expressly included in the particular source file's header the words "Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the LICENSE file that accompanied this code."

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

## 1.62 xalan 2.7.2

### 1.62.1 Available under license :

SUN PUBLIC LICENSE Version 1.0

1. Definitions.

1.0.1. "Commercial Use" means distribution or otherwise making the Covered Code available to a third party.

1.1. "Contributor" means each entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.2. "Contributor Version" means the combination of the Original Code, prior Modifications used by a Contributor, and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. "Covered Code" means the Original Code or Modifications or the combination of the Original Code and Modifications, in each case including portions thereof and corresponding documentation released with the source code.

1.4. "Electronic Distribution Mechanism" means a mechanism generally accepted in the software development community for the electronic transfer of data.

1.5. "Executable" means Covered Code in any form other than Source Code.

1.6. "Initial Developer" means the individual or entity identified as the Initial Developer in the Source Code notice required by Exhibit A.

1.7. "Larger Work" means a work which combines Covered Code or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.

1.8. "License" means this document.

1.8.1. "Licensable" means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.

1.9. "Modifications" means any addition to or deletion from the

substance or structure of either the Original Code or any previous Modifications. When Covered Code is released as a series of files, a Modification is:

A. Any addition to or deletion from the contents of a file containing Original Code or previous Modifications.

B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Code or previous Modifications.

1.10. "Original Code" means Source Code of computer software code which is described in the Source Code notice required by Exhibit A as Original Code, and which, at the time of its release under this License is not already Covered Code governed by this License.

1.10.1. "Patent Claims" means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.

1.11. "Source Code" means the preferred form of the Covered Code for making modifications to it, including all modules it contains, plus any associated documentation, interface definition files, scripts used to control compilation and installation of an Executable, or source code differential comparisons against either the Original Code or another well known, available Covered Code of the Contributor's choice. The Source Code can be in a compressed or archival form, provided the appropriate decompression or de-archiving software is widely available for no charge.

1.12. "You" (or "Your") means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License or a future version of this License issued under Section 6.1. For legal entities, "You" includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, "control" means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

#### 2. Source Code License.

#### 2.1 The Initial Developer Grant.

The Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license, subject to third party intellectual property claims:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or

trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Code (or portions thereof) with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Code, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Code (or portions thereof).

(c) the licenses granted in this Section 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes Original Code under the terms of this License.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted: 1) for code that You delete from the Original Code; 2) separate from the Original Code; or 3) for infringements caused by:
i) the modification of the Original Code or ii) the combination of the Original Code with other software or devices.

#### 2.2. Contributor Grant.

Subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Contributor, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or portions thereof) either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Code and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: 1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and 2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

(c) the licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first makes Commercial Use of the Covered Code.

(d) notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted: 1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version; 2) separate from the Contributor Version; 3) for

infringements caused by: i) third party modifications of Contributor Version or ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or 4) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Code in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

3. Distribution Obligations.

#### 3.1. Application of License.

The Modifications which You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License, including without limitation Section 2.2. The Source Code version of Covered Code may be distributed only under the terms of this License or a future version of this License released under Section 6.1, and You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code You distribute. You may not offer or impose any terms on any Source Code version that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients' rights hereunder. However, You may include an additional document offering the additional rights described in Section 3.5.

3.2. Availability of Source Code.

Any Modification which You create or to which You contribute must be made available in Source Code form under the terms of this License either on the same media as an Executable version or via an accepted Electronic Distribution Mechanism to anyone to whom you made an Executable version available; and if made available via Electronic Distribution Mechanism, must remain available for at least twelve (12) months after the date it initially became available, or at least six (6) months after a subsequent version of that particular Modification has been made available to such recipients. You are responsible for ensuring that the Source Code version remains available even if the Electronic Distribution Mechanism is maintained by a third party.

3.3. Description of Modifications.

You must cause all Covered Code to which You contribute to contain a file documenting the changes You made to create that Covered Code and the date of any change. You must include a prominent statement that the Modification is derived, directly or indirectly, from Original Code provided by the Initial Developer and including the name of the Initial Developer in (a) the Source Code, and (b) in any notice in an Executable version or related documentation in which You describe the origin or ownership of the Covered Code.

3.4. Intellectual Property Matters.

## (a) Third Party Claims.

If Contributor has knowledge that a license under a third party's intellectual property rights is required to exercise the rights granted by such Contributor under Sections 2.1 or 2.2, Contributor must include a text file with the Source Code distribution titled

"LEGAL" which describes the claim and the party making the claim in sufficient detail that a recipient will know whom to contact. If Contributor obtains such knowledge after the Modification is made available as described in Section 3.2, Contributor shall promptly modify the LEGAL file in all copies Contributor makes available thereafter and shall take other steps (such as notifying appropriate mailing lists or newsgroups) reasonably calculated to inform those who received the Covered Code that new knowledge has been obtained.

#### (b) Contributor APIs.

If Contributor's Modifications include an application programming interface ("API") and Contributor has knowledge of patent licenses which are reasonably necessary to implement that API, Contributor must also include this information in the LEGAL file.

#### (c) Representations.

Contributor represents that, except as disclosed pursuant to Section 3.4(a) above, Contributor believes that Contributor's Modifications are Contributor's original creation(s) and/or Contributor has sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

#### 3.5. Required Notices.

You must duplicate the notice in Exhibit A in each file of the Source Code. If it is not possible to put such notice in a particular Source Code file due to its structure, then You must include such notice in a location (such as a relevant directory) where a user would be likely to look for such a notice. If You created one or more Modification(s) You may add your name as a Contributor to the notice described in Exhibit A. You must also duplicate this License in any documentation for the Source Code where You describe recipients' rights or ownership rights relating to Covered Code. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Code. However, You may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear than any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

### 3.6. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute Covered Code in Executable form only if the requirements of Section 3.1-3.5 have been met for that Covered Code, and if You include a notice stating that the Source Code version of the Covered Code is available under the terms of this License. including a description of how and where You have fulfilled the obligations of Section 3.2. The notice must be conspicuously included in any notice in an Executable version, related documentation or collateral in which You describe recipients' rights relating to the Covered Code. You may distribute the Executable version of Covered Code or ownership rights under a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable version does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient's rights in the Source Code version from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Executable version under a different license You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

#### 3.7. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Code with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Code.

4. Inability to Comply Due to Statute or Regulation.

If it is impossible for You to comply with any of the terms of this License with respect to some or all of the Covered Code due to statute, judicial order, or regulation then You must: (a) comply with the terms of this License to the maximum extent possible; and (b) describe the limitations and the code they affect. Such description must be included in the LEGAL file described in Section 3.4 and must be included with all distributions of the Source Code. Except to the extent prohibited by statute or regulation, such description must be sufficiently detailed for a recipient of ordinary skill to be able to understand it. 5. Application of this License.

This License applies to code to which the Initial Developer has attached the notice in Exhibit A and to related Covered Code.

- 6. Versions of the License.
- 6.1. New Versions.

Sun Microsystems, Inc. ("Sun") may publish revised and/or new versions of the License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number.

6.2. Effect of New Versions.

Once Covered Code has been published under a particular version of the License, You may always continue to use it under the terms of that version. You may also choose to use such Covered Code under the terms of any subsequent version of the License published by Sun. No one other than Sun has the right to modify the terms applicable to Covered Code created under this License.

6.3. Derivative Works.

If You create or use a modified version of this License (which you may only do in order to apply it to code which is not already Covered Code governed by this License), You must: (a) rename Your license so that the phrases "Sun," "Sun Public License," or "SPL" or any confusingly similar phrase do not appear in your license (except to note that your license differs from this License) and (b) otherwise make it clear that Your version of the license contains terms which differ from the Sun Public License. (Filling in the name of the Initial Developer, Original Code or Contributor in the notice described in Exhibit A shall not of themselves be deemed to be modifications of this License.)

## 7. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED CODE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED CODE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED CODE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED CODE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED CODE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

#### 8. TERMINATION.

8.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. All sublicenses to the Covered Code which are properly granted shall survive any termination of this License. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.

8.2. If You initiate litigation by asserting a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You file such action is referred to as "Participant") alleging that:

(a) such Participant's Contributor Version directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted by such Participant to You under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively, unless if within 60 days after receipt of notice You either: (i) agree in writing to pay Participant a mutually agreeable reasonable royalty for Your past and future use of Modifications made by such Participant, or (ii) withdraw Your litigation claim with respect to the Contributor Version against such Participant. If within 60 days of notice, a reasonable royalty and payment arrangement are not mutually agreed upon in writing by the parties or the litigation claim is not withdrawn, the rights granted by Participant to You under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 automatically terminate at the expiration of the 60 day notice period specified above.

(b) any software, hardware, or device, other than such Participant's Contributor Version, directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any rights granted to You by such Participant under Sections 2.1(b) and 2.2(b) are revoked effective as of the date You first made, used, sold, distributed, or had made, Modifications made by that Participant.

8.3. If You assert a patent infringement claim against Participant alleging that such Participant's Contributor Version directly or indirectly infringes any patent where such claim is resolved (such as by license or settlement) prior to the initiation of patent infringement litigation, then the reasonable value of the licenses granted by such Participant under Sections 2.1 or 2.2 shall be taken into account in determining the amount or value of any payment or license.

8.4. In the event of termination under Sections 8.1 or 8.2 above, all

end user license agreements (excluding distributors and resellers) which have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination shall survive termination.

## 9. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED CODE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY'S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

## 10. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Code is a "commercial item," as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of "commercial computer software" and "commercial computer software documentation," as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Code with only those rights set forth herein.

## 11. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by California law provisions (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding its conflict-of-law provisions. With respect to disputes in which at least one party is a citizen of, or an entity chartered or registered to do business in the United States of America, any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California, with the losing party responsible for costs, including without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License.

### 12. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

## 13. MULTIPLE-LICENSED CODE.

Initial Developer may designate portions of the Covered Code as ?Multiple-Licensed?. ?Multiple-Licensed? means that the Initial Developer permits you to utilize portions of the Covered Code under Your choice of the alternative licenses, if any, specified by the Initial Developer in the file described in Exhibit A.

Exhibit A -Sun Public License Notice.

The contents of this file are subject to the Sun Public License Version 1.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. A copy of the License is available at http://www.sun.com/

The Original Code is \_\_\_\_\_\_. The Initial Developer of the Original Code is \_\_\_\_\_\_. Portions created by \_\_\_\_\_ are Copyright (C)\_\_\_\_\_\_. All Rights Reserved.

Contributor(s): \_\_\_\_\_

Alternatively, the contents of this file may be used under the terms of the \_\_\_\_\_ license (the ?[\_\_\_] License?), in which case the provisions of [\_\_\_\_\_] License are applicable instead of those above. If you wish to allow use of your version of this file only under the terms of the [\_\_\_\_] License and not to allow others to use your version of this file under the SPL, indicate your decision by deleting the provisions above and replace them with the notice and other provisions required by the [\_\_\_] License. If you do not delete the provisions above, a recipient may use your version of this file under the SPL or the [\_\_\_] License."

[NOTE: The text of this Exhibit A may differ slightly from the text of the notices in the Source Code files of the Original Code. You should use the text of this Exhibit A rather than the text found in the

# Original Code Source Code for Your Modifications.] xml-commons/java/external/LICENSE.dom-documentation.txt \$Id: LICENSE.dom-documentation.txt,v 1.2 2005/06/03 22:49:13 mrglavas Exp \$

This license came from: http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/copyright-documents-20021231

#### W3C DOCUMENT LICENSE

http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/2002/copyright-documents-20021231

Public documents on the W3C site are provided by the copyright holders under the following license. By using and/or copying this document, or the W3C document from which this statement is linked, you (the licensee) agree that you have read, understood, and will comply with the following terms and conditions:

Permission to copy, and distribute the contents of this document, or the W3C document from which this statement is linked, in any medium for any purpose and without fee or royalty is hereby granted, provided that you include the following on ALL copies of the document, or portions thereof, that you use:

1. A link or URL to the original W3C document.

- 2. The pre-existing copyright notice of the original author, or if it doesn't exist, a notice (hypertext is preferred, but a textual representation is permitted) of the form: "Copyright [\$date-of-document] World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, European Research Consortium for Informatics and Mathematics, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/2002/copyright-documents-20021231"
- 3. If it exists, the STATUS of the W3C document.

When space permits, inclusion of the full text of this NOTICE should be provided. We request that authorship attribution be provided in any software, documents, or other items or products that you create pursuant to the implementation of the contents of this document, or any portion thereof.

No right to create modifications or derivatives of W3C documents is granted pursuant to this license. However, if additional requirements (documented in the Copyright FAQ) are satisfied, the right to create modifications or derivatives is sometimes granted by the W3C to individuals complying with those requirements.

THIS DOCUMENT IS PROVIDED "AS IS," AND COPYRIGHT HOLDERS MAKE NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, OR TITLE; THAT THE CONTENTS OF THE DOCUMENT ARE SUITABLE FOR ANY PURPOSE; NOR THAT THE IMPLEMENTATION OF SUCH CONTENTS WILL NOT

## INFRINGE ANY THIRD PARTY PATENTS, COPYRIGHTS, TRADEMARKS OR OTHER RIGHTS.

# COPYRIGHT HOLDERS WILL NOT BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, SPECIAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF ANY USE OF THE DOCUMENT OR THE PERFORMANCE OR IMPLEMENTATION OF THE CONTENTS THEREOF.

The name and trademarks of copyright holders may NOT be used in advertising or publicity pertaining to this document or its contents without specific, written prior permission. Title to copyright in this document will at all times remain with copyright holders.

\_\_\_\_\_

This formulation of W3C's notice and license became active on December 31 2002. This version removes the copyright ownership notice such that this license can be used with materials other than those owned by the W3C, moves information on style sheets, DTDs, and schemas to the Copyright FAQ, reflects that ERCIM is now a host of the W3C, includes references to this specific dated version of the license, and removes the ambiguous grant of "use". See the older formulation for the policy prior to this date. Please see our Copyright FAQ for common questions about using materials from our site, such as the translating or annotating specifications. Other questions about this notice can be directed to site-policy@w3.org.

Joseph Reagle <site-policy@w3.org>

Last revised by Reagle \$Date: 2005/06/03 22:49:13 \$

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable

copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and

do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License. Apache Geronimo Copyright 2003-2006 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed by The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Apache OpenEJB Copyright 1999-2009 The Apache OpenEJB development community

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/). xml-commons/java/external/LICENSE.dom-software.txt \$Id: LICENSE.dom-software.txt,v 1.2 2005/06/03 22:49:13 mrglavas Exp \$

This license came from: http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/copyright-software-20021231

#### W3C SOFTWARE NOTICE AND LICENSE

http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/2002/copyright-software-20021231

This work (and included software, documentation such as READMEs, or other related items) is being provided by the copyright holders under the following license. By obtaining, using and/or copying this work, you (the licensee) agree that you have read, understood, and will comply with the following terms and conditions.

Permission to copy, modify, and distribute this software and its documentation, with or without modification, for any purpose and without fee or royalty is hereby granted, provided that you include the following on ALL copies of the software and documentation or portions thereof, including modifications:

- 1. The full text of this NOTICE in a location viewable to users of the redistributed or derivative work.
- 2. Any pre-existing intellectual property disclaimers, notices, or terms and conditions. If none exist, the W3C Software Short Notice should be included (hypertext is preferred, text is permitted) within the body of any redistributed or derivative code.
- 3. Notice of any changes or modifications to the files, including the date changes were made. (We recommend you provide URIs to the location from which the code is derived.)

THIS SOFTWARE AND DOCUMENTATION IS PROVIDED "AS IS," AND COPYRIGHT HOLDERS MAKE NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO, WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR THAT THE USE OF THE SOFTWARE OR DOCUMENTATION WILL NOT INFRINGE ANY THIRD PARTY PATENTS, COPYRIGHTS, TRADEMARKS OR OTHER RIGHTS.

# COPYRIGHT HOLDERS WILL NOT BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, SPECIAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF ANY USE OF THE SOFTWARE OR DOCUMENTATION.

The name and trademarks of copyright holders may NOT be used in advertising or publicity pertaining to the software without specific, written prior permission. Title to copyright in this software and any associated documentation will at all times remain with copyright holders.

This formulation of W3C's notice and license became active on December 31 2002.

This version removes the copyright ownership notice such that this license can be used with materials other than those owned by the W3C, reflects that ERCIM is now a host of the W3C, includes references to this specific dated version of the license, and removes the ambiguous grant of "use". Otherwise, this version is the same as the previous version and is written so as to preserve the Free Software Foundation's assessment of GPL compatibility and OSI's certification under the Open Source Definition. Please see our Copyright FAQ for common questions about using materials from our site, including specific terms and conditions for packages like libwww, Amaya, and Jigsaw. Other questions about this notice can be directed to site-policy@w3.org.

Joseph Reagle <site-policy@w3.org>

Last revised by Reagle \$Date: 2005/06/03 22:49:13 \$

== NOTICE file corresponding to section 4(d) of the Apache License, ==

= = Version 2.0, in this case for the Apache Xalan Java distribution. =

Apache Xalan (Xalan XSLT processor) Copyright 1999-2014 The Apache Software Foundation

Apache Xalan (Xalan serializer) Copyright 1999-2012 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Portions of this software was originally based on the following:

- software copyright (c) 1999-2002, Lotus Development Corporation., http://www.lotus.com.

- software copyright (c) 2001-2002, Sun Microsystems.,

http://www.sun.com.

 software copyright (c) 2003, IBM Corporation., http://www.ibm.com.

The binary distribution package (ie. jars, samples and documentation) of this product includes software developed by the following:

- The Apache Software Foundation

- Xerces Java see LICENSE.txt
- JAXP 1.3 APIs see LICENSE.txt
- Bytecode Engineering Library see LICENSE.txt
- Regular Expression see LICENSE.txt
- Scott Hudson, Frank Flannery, C. Scott Ananian

- CUP Parser Generator runtime (javacup\runtime) - see LICENSE.txt

The source distribution package (ie. all source and tools required to build Xalan Java) of this product includes software developed by the following:

- The Apache Software Foundation
  - Xerces Java see LICENSE.txt
  - JAXP 1.3 APIs see LICENSE.txt
  - Bytecode Engineering Library see LICENSE.txt
  - Regular Expression see LICENSE.txt
  - Ant see LICENSE.txt
  - Stylebook doc tool see LICENSE.txt

- Elliot Joel Berk and C. Scott Ananian

- Lexical Analyzer Generator (JLex) - see LICENSE.txt

Apache Xerces Java

Copyright 1999-2006 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Portions of Apache Xerces Java in xercesImpl.jar and xml-apis.jar were originally based on the following:

- software copyright (c) 1999, IBM Corporation., http://www.ibm.com.
- software copyright (c) 1999, Sun Microsystems., http://www.sun.com.
- voluntary contributions made by Paul Eng on behalf of the

Apache Software Foundation that were originally developed at iClick, Inc., software copyright (c) 1999.

Apache xml-commons xml-apis (redistribution of xml-apis.jar)

Apache XML Commons Copyright 2001-2003,2006 The Apache Software Foundation.

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Portions of this software were originally based on the following:

- software copyright (c) 1999, IBM Corporation., http://www.ibm.com.
- software copyright (c) 1999, Sun Microsystems., http://www.sun.com.
- software copyright (c) 2000 World Wide Web Consortium, http://www.w3.org

== NOTICE file corresponding to section 4(d) of the Apache License, ==

== Version 2.0, in this case for the Apache xml-commons xml-apis ==

==

This product includes software developed by The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Portions of this software were originally based on the following:

- software copyright (c) 1999, IBM Corporation., http://www.ibm.com.
- software copyright (c) 1999, Sun Microsystems., http://www.sun.com.
- software copyright (c) 2000 World Wide Web Consortium, http://www.w3.org

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct

or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

The license above applies to this Apache Xalan release of: Xalan-Java 2 - XSLT Processor Xalan-Java 2 - Serializer

The license above also applies to the jar files xalan.jar and xsltc.jar - Xalan-Java 2 - XSLT Processor from Source: http://xalan.apache.org/

The license above also applies to the jar file serializer.jar - Xalan-Java 2 - Serializer Source: http://xalan.apache.org/ Used by: Xalan-Java 2 and Xerces-Java 2

The license above also applies to the jar file xercesImpl.jar - Xerces-Java 2 XML Parser. Source: http://xerces.apache.org/ Used by: Xalan-Java 2

The license above also applies to the jar file xml-apis.jar - Xerces-Java 2 XML Parser. Source: http://xerces.apache.org/ Used by: Xalan-Java 2 and release copy of Xerces-Java 2

The following license applies to the included files: tools/ant.jar tools/antRun tools/antRun.bat Source: http://ant.apache.org/ Used By: Xalan's build process: java/build.xml and test/build.xml

/\* \* \_\_\_\_\_ \_\_\_\_\_ \* The Apache Software License, Version 1.1 \* \_\_\_\_\_ \_\_\_\_\_ Copyright (C) 1999 The Apache Software Foundation. All rights reserved. \* \* \* Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modifica-\* tion, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met: \* \* 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, \* this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

- \*
- \* 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice,
- \* this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation
- \* and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- \*
- \* 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, if any, must
- \* include the following acknowledgment: "This product includes software
- \* developed by the Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/)."
- \* Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, if
- \* and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear.

\*

- \* 4. The names "Ant" and "Apache Software Foundation" must not be used to
- \* endorse or promote products derived from this software without prior
- \* written permission. For written permission, please contact
- \* apache@apache.org.
- \*

\* 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "Apache", nor may

- \* "Apache" appear in their name, without prior written permission of the
- \* Apache Software Foundation.
- \*

\* THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, \* INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND \* FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE \* APACHE SOFTWARE FOUNDATION OR ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, \* INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLU-\* DING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS \* OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON \* ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT \* (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF \* THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

\* This software consists of voluntary contributions made by many individuals

- \* on behalf of the Apache Software Foundation. For more information on the
- \* Apache Software Foundation, please see <a href="http://www.apache.org/">http://www.apache.org/</a>>.
- \*
- \*/

The following license, Apache Software License, Version 1.1, applies to the included BCEL.jar from Apache Jakarta (Byte Code Engineering Library). Source: http://jakarta.apache.org/bcel Used By: XSLTC component of xml-xalan/java

The following license, Apache Software License, Version 1.1, also applies to the included regexp.jar, jakarta-regexp-1.2.jar from Apache Jakarta. Source: http://jakarta.apache.org/regexp Used By: BCEL.jar which is used by XSLTC component of xml-xalan/java

\*

\* Copyright (c) 2001 The Apache Software Foundation. All rights

\* reserved.

ጥ

\* Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without

- \* modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions
- \* are met:

\*

\* 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright

\* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

\*

\* 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright

\* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in

\* the documentation and/or other materials provided with the

\* distribution.

\*

\* 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution,

\* if any, must include the following acknowledgment:

\* "This product includes software developed by the

\* Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/)."

\* Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself,

\* if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear.

\*

\* 4. The names "Apache" and "Apache Software Foundation" and

\* "Apache BCEL" must not be used to endorse or promote products

\* derived from this software without prior written permission. For

\* written permission, please contact apache@apache.org.

\*

\* 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "Apache",

\* "Apache BCEL", nor may "Apache" appear in their name, without

\* prior written permission of the Apache Software Foundation.

\*

\* THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED

\* WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES

\* OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE

\* DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE APACHE SOFTWARE FOUNDATION OR

\* ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL,

\* individuals on behalf of the Apache Software Foundation. For more

\* information on the Apache Software Foundation, please see

\* <http://www.apache.org/>.

\*/

The following license applies to the DOM documentation for the org.w3c.dom.\* packages:

<<<<<<>>W3C DOCUMENT LICENSE

http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/2002/copyright-documents-20021231 Public documents on the W3C site are provided by the copyright holders under the following license. By using and/or copying this document, or the W3C document from which this statement is linked, you (the licensee) agree that you have read, understood, and will comply with the following terms and conditions:

Permission to copy, and distribute the contents of this document, or the W3C document from which this statement is linked, in any medium for any purpose and without fee or royalty is hereby granted, provided that you include the following on ALL copies of the document, or portions thereof, that you use:

- 1. A link or URL to the original W3C document.
- 2. The pre-existing copyright notice of the original author, or if it doesn't exist, a notice (hypertext is preferred, but a textual representation is permitted) of the form: "Copyright [\$date-of-document] World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, European Research Consortium for Informatics and Mathematics, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/2002/copyright-documents-20021231"
- 3. If it exists, the STATUS of the W3C document.

When space permits, inclusion of the full text of this NOTICE should be provided. We request that authorship attribution be provided in any software, documents, or other items or products that you create pursuant to the implementation of the contents of this document, or any portion thereof.

No right to create modifications or derivatives of W3C documents is granted pursuant to this license. However, if additional requirements (documented in the Copyright FAQ) are satisfied, the right to create modifications or derivatives is sometimes granted by the W3C to individuals complying with those requirements.

THIS DOCUMENT IS PROVIDED "AS IS," AND COPYRIGHT HOLDERS MAKE NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, OR TITLE; THAT THE CONTENTS OF THE DOCUMENT ARE SUITABLE FOR ANY PURPOSE; NOR THAT THE IMPLEMENTATION OF SUCH CONTENTS WILL NOT INFRINGE ANY THIRD PARTY PATENTS, COPYRIGHTS, TRADEMARKS OR OTHER RIGHTS.

COPYRIGHT HOLDERS WILL NOT BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, SPECIAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF ANY USE OF THE DOCUMENT OR THE PERFORMANCE OR IMPLEMENTATION OF THE CONTENTS THEREOF.

The name and trademarks of copyright holders may NOT be used in advertising or publicity pertaining to this document or its contents without specific, written prior permission. Title to copyright in this document will at all times remain with copyright holders.

\_\_\_\_\_

This formulation of W3C's notice and license became active on December 31 2002. This version removes the copyright ownership notice such that this license can be used with materials other than those owned by the W3C, moves information on style sheets, DTDs, and schemas to the Copyright FAQ, reflects that ERCIM is now a host of the W3C, includes references to this specific dated version of the license, and removes the ambiguous grant of "use". See the older formulation for the policy prior to this date. Please see our Copyright FAQ for common questions about using materials from our site, such as the translating or annotating specifications. Other questions about this notice can be directed to site-policy@w3.org.

Joseph Reagle <mailto:site-policy@w3.org Last revised by Reagle \$Date: 2005-07-19 12:33:09 -0400 (Tue, 19 Jul 2005) \$ The following license applies to the DOM software, for the org.w3c.dom.\* packages in jar file xml-apis.jar:

#### 

W3C SOFTWARE NOTICE AND LICENSE

http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/2002/copyright-software-20021231 This work (and included software, documentation such as READMEs, or other related items) is being provided by the copyright holders under the following license. By obtaining, using and/or copying this work, you (the licensee) agree that you have read, understood, and will comply with the following terms and conditions.

Permission to copy, modify, and distribute this software and its documentation, with or without modification, for any purpose and without fee or royalty is hereby granted, provided that you include the following on ALL copies of the software and documentation or portions thereof, including modifications:

- 1. The full text of this NOTICE in a location viewable to users of the redistributed or derivative work.
- 2. Any pre-existing intellectual property disclaimers, notices, or terms and conditions. If none exist, the W3C Software Short Notice should be included (hypertext is preferred, text is permitted) within the body of any redistributed or derivative code.
- 3. Notice of any changes or modifications to the files, including the date changes were made. (We recommend you provide URIs to the location from which the code is derived.)

THIS SOFTWARE AND DOCUMENTATION IS PROVIDED "AS IS," AND COPYRIGHT HOLDERS MAKE NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO, WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR THAT THE USE OF THE SOFTWARE OR DOCUMENTATION WILL NOT INFRINGE ANY THIRD PARTY PATENTS, COPYRIGHTS, TRADEMARKS OR OTHER RIGHTS.

# COPYRIGHT HOLDERS WILL NOT BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, SPECIAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF ANY USE OF THE SOFTWARE OR DOCUMENTATION.

The name and trademarks of copyright holders may NOT be used in advertising or publicity pertaining to the software without specific, written prior permission. Title to copyright in this software and any associated documentation will at all times remain with copyright holders. This formulation of W3C's notice and license became active on December 31 2002. This version removes the copyright ownership notice such that this license can be used with materials other than those owned by the W3C, reflects that ERCIM is now a host of the W3C, includes references to this specific dated version of the license, and removes the ambiguous grant of "use". Otherwise, this version is the same as the previous version and is written so as to preserve the Free Software Foundation's assessment of GPL compatibility and OSI's certification under the Open Source Definition. Please see our Copyright FAQ for common questions about using materials from our site, including specific terms and conditions for packages like libwww, Amaya, and Jigsaw. Other questions about this notice can be directed to site-policy@w3.org.

Joseph Reagle <mailto:site-policy@w3.org Last revised by Reagle \$Date: 2005-07-19 12:33:09 -0400 (Tue, 19 Jul 2005) \$

The following license applies to the SAX software, for the org.xml.sax.\* packages in jar file xml-apis.jar:

The following license applies to the jar file java\_cup.jar - LALR Parser Generator for Java(TM). Source: http://www.cs.princeton.edu/~appel/modern/java/CUP Used By: XSLTC component of xml-xalan/java CUP Parser Generator Copyright Notice, License, and Disclaimer

Copyright 1996-1999 by Scott Hudson, Frank Flannery, C. Scott Ananian

Permission to use, copy, modify, and distribute this software and its documentation for any purpose and without fee is hereby granted, provided that the above copyright notice appear in all copies and that both the copyright notice and this permission notice and warranty disclaimer appear in supporting documentation, and that the names of the authors or their employers not be used in advertising or publicity pertaining to distribution of the software without specific, written prior permission.

The authors and their employers disclaim all warranties with regard to this software, including all implied warranties of merchantability and fitness. In no event shall the authors or their employers be liable for any special, indirect or consequential damages or any damages whatsoever resulting from loss of use, data or profits, whether in an action of contract, negligence or other tortious action, arising out of or in connection with the use or performance of this software.

The following license applies to the jar file runtime.jar - Component of JavaCup: LALR Parser Generator for Java(TM). Source: http://www.cs.princeton.edu/~appel/modern/java/CUP Used By: XSLTC component of xml-xalan/java

<<<<<CVC Parser Generator Copyright Notice, License, and Disclaimer (runtime.jar component)

Copyright 1996-1999 by Scott Hudson, Frank Flannery, C. Scott Ananian

Permission to use, copy, modify, and distribute this software and its documentation for any purpose and without fee is hereby granted, provided that the above copyright notice appear in all copies and that both the copyright notice and this permission notice and warranty disclaimer appear in supporting documentation, and that the names of the authors or their employers not be used in advertising or publicity pertaining to distribution of the software without specific, written prior permission. The authors and their employers disclaim all warranties with regard to this software, including all implied warranties of merchantability and fitness. In no event shall the authors or their employers be liable for any special, indirect or consequential damages or any damages whatsoever resulting from loss of use, data or profits, whether in an action of contract, negligence or other tortious action, arising out of or in connection with the use or performance of this software.

The following license applies to the JLEX jar file JLex.jar - A Lexical Analyzer Generator for Java(TM). Source: http://www.cs.princeton.edu/~appel/modern/java/JLex Used By: XSLTC component of xml-xalan/java

# 

Copyright 1996-2000 by Elliot Joel Berk and C. Scott Ananian

Permission to use, copy, modify, and distribute this software and its documentation for any purpose and without fee is hereby granted, provided that the above copyright notice appear in all copies and that both the copyright notice and this permission notice and warranty disclaimer appear in supporting documentation, and that the name of the authors or their employers not be used in advertising or publicity pertaining to distribution of the software without specific, written prior permission.

The authors and their employers disclaim all warranties with regard to this software, including all implied warranties of merchantability and fitness. In no event shall the authors or their employers be liable for any special, indirect or consequential damages or any damages whatsoever resulting from loss of use, data or profits, whether in an action of contract, negligence or other tortious action, arising out of or in connection with the use or performance of this software.

Java is a trademark of Sun Microsystems, Inc. References to the Java programming language in relation to JLex are not meant to imply that Sun endorses this product.

The following license applies to the jar file stylebook-1.0-b3\_xalan-2.jar - Tool for generating Xalan documentation. Integrated with Xalan-Java 2 and Xerces 2. Source: http://svn.apache.org/viewvc/xml/stylebook/ Used by: Xalan-Java 2, Xalan-C++

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
/*
* The Apache Software License, Version 1.1
*
*
* Copyright (c) 1999 The Apache Software Foundation. All rights
* reserved.
*
* Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without
* modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions
* are met:
*
* 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright
* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
*
* 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright
* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in
* the documentation and/or other materials provided with the
* distribution.
*
* 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution,
* if any, must include the following acknowledgment:
* "This product includes software developed by the
* Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/)."
* Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself,
* if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear.
*
* 4. The names "Xalan", "Xerces", and "Apache Software Foundation" must
* not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this
* software without prior written permission. For written
* permission, please contact apache@apache.org.
*
* 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "Apache",
* nor may "Apache" appear in their name, without prior written
* permission of the Apache Software Foundation.

\* THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED \* WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES \* OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE \* DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE APACHE SOFTWARE FOUNDATION OR \* ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, \* SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT \* LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF \* USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND \* ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY. WHETHER IN CONTRACT. STRICT LIABILITY. \* OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT \* OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF \* SUCH DAMAGE. \* \_\_\_\_\_ \* This software consists of voluntary contributions made by many \* individuals on behalf of the Apache Software Foundation and was \* originally based on software copyright (c) 1999, International

- \* Business Machines, Inc., http://www.apache.org. For more
- \* information on the Apache Software Foundation, please see
- \* <http://www.apache.org/>.
- \*/

#### 

xml-commons/java/external/LICENSE.sax.txt \$Id: LICENSE.sax.txt, v 1.1 2002/01/31 23:26:48 curcuru Exp \$

This license came from: http://www.megginson.com/SAX/copying.html However please note future versions of SAX may be covered under http://saxproject.org/?selected=pd

This page is now out of date -- see the new SAX site at http://www.saxproject.org/ for more up-to-date releases and other information. Please change your bookmarks.

SAX2 is Free!

I hereby abandon any property rights to SAX 2.0 (the Simple API for XML), and release all of the SAX 2.0 source code, compiled code, and documentation contained in this distribution into the Public Domain. SAX comes with NO WARRANTY or guarantee of fitness for any purpose.

David Megginson, david@megginson.com 2000-05-05

COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE Version 1.0 (CDDL-1.0)

1. Definitions.

1.1. Contributor means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.2. Contributor Version means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. Covered Software means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.

1.4. Executable means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code.

1.5. Initial Developer means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this License.

1.6. Larger Work means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.

1.7. License means this document.

1.8. Licensable means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.

1.9. Modifications means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:

A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous Modifications;

B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or

C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License.

1.10. Original Software means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.

1.11. Patent Claims means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.

1.12. Source Code means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.

1.13. You (or Your) means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, You includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, control means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

### 2. License Grants.

2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or devices.

## 2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version; (2) for infringements caused by: (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

3. Distribution Obligations.

#### 3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

#### 3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

## 3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer.

#### 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

## 3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

## 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the

requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

4. Versions of the License.

#### 4.1. New Versions.

Sun Microsystems, Inc. is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

### 4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the License published by the license steward.

#### 4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

## 5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN AS IS BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

## 6. TERMINATION.

6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.

6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as Participant) alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a

Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant Software against such Participant either unilaterally or pursuant to a written agreement with Participant.

6.3. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any distributor) shall survive termination.

#### 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOST PROFITS, LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTYS NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

#### 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a commercial item, as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of commercial computer software (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and commercial computer software documentation as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

#### 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdictions conflict-of-law provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this

License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

## 1.63 bean-validation-api 2.0.1.Final

### 1.63.1 Available under license :

Bean Validation API

License: Apache License, Version 2.0 See the license.txt file in the root directory or <a href="http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0">http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0</a>>.

# 1.64 jetty-servlets 9.4.16.v20190411

### 1.64.1 Available under license :

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0, or the Apache Software License 2.0 which is available at https://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.

Eclipse Public License - v 1.0

THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

- a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial code and documentation distributed under this Agreement, and
- b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:
- i) changes to the Program, and
- ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution 'originates' from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include additions to the Program which: (i) are separate modules of software distributed in conjunction with the Program under their own license agreement, and (ii) are not derivative works of the Program.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement, including all Contributors.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

- a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in source code and object code form.
- b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in source code and object code form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.
- c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

#### **3. REQUIREMENTS**

A Contributor may choose to distribute the Program in object code form under its own license agreement, provided that:

a) it complies with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; andb) its license agreement:

- i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;
- ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;
- iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and
- iv) states that source code for the Program is available from suchContributor, and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonablemanner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

When the Program is made available in source code form:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Program.

Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its Contribution, if

any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent Recipients to identify the originator of the Contribution.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement , including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under

applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved.

This Agreement is governed by the laws of the State of New York and the intellectual property laws of the United States of America. No party to this Agreement will bring a legal action under this Agreement more than one year after the cause of action arose. Each party waives its rights to a jury trial in any resulting litigation.

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and

- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or

implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

#### Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Jetty Web Container Copyright 1995-2018 Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd.

The Jetty Web Container is Copyright Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd unless otherwise noted.

Jetty is dual licensed under both

\* The Apache 2.0 License http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.html

and

\* The Eclipse Public 1.0 License http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-v10.html

Jetty may be distributed under either license.

-----

#### Eclipse

The following artifacts are EPL. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:org.eclipse.jdt.core

The following artifacts are EPL and ASL2. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.security.auth.message

The following artifacts are EPL and CDDL 1.0. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.mail.glassfish

#### Oracle

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception. https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

\* javax.servlet:javax.servlet-api

- \* javax.annotation:javax.annotation-api
- \* javax.transaction:javax.transaction-api
- \* javax.websocket:javax.websocket-api

-----

#### Oracle OpenJDK

If ALPN is used to negotiate HTTP/2 connections, then the following artifacts may be included in the distribution or downloaded when ALPN module is selected.

\* java.sun.security.ssl

These artifacts replace/modify OpenJDK classes. The modififications are hosted at github and both modified and original are under GPL v2 with classpath exceptions. http://openjdk.java.net/legal/gplv2+ce.html

-----

#### OW2

The following artifacts are licensed by the OW2 Foundation according to the terms of http://asm.ow2.org/license.html

org.ow2.asm:asm-commons org.ow2.asm:asm

-----

Apache

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed.

org.apache.taglibs:taglibs-standard-spec org.apache.taglibs:taglibs-standard-impl

-----

#### MortBay

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed. Based on selected classes from following Apache Tomcat jars, all ASL2 licensed.

org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-juli org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-juli org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util-scan org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util

org.mortbay.jasper:apache-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api

-----

#### Mortbay

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception.

https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

org.eclipse.jetty.toolchain:jetty-schemas

.....

Assorted

The UnixCrypt.java code implements the one way cryptography used by Unix systems for simple password protection. Copyright 1996 Aki Yoshida, modified April 2001 by Iris Van den Broeke, Daniel Deville. Permission to use, copy, modify and distribute UnixCrypt for non-commercial or commercial purposes and without fee is granted provided that the copyright notice appears in all copies.

# 1.65 jersey-container-servlet-core 2.28

### 1.65.1 Available under license :

# Eclipse Public License - v 2.0

THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

- a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial content Distributed under this Agreement, and
- b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:

i) changes to the Program, and

ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are Distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution "originates" from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include changes or additions to the Program that are not Modified Works.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that Distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions Distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement or any Secondary License (as applicable), including Contributors.

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source Code or other form, that is based on (or derived from) the Program and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship.

"Modified Works" shall mean any work in Source Code or other form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of the Program, including, for purposes of clarity any new file in Source Code form that contains any contents of the Program. Modified Works shall not include works that contain only declarations, interfaces, types, classes, structures, or files of the Program solely in each case in order to link to, bind by name, or subclass the Program or Modified Works thereof.

"Distribute" means the acts of a) distributing or b) making available in any manner that enables the transfer of a copy.

"Source Code" means the form of a Program preferred for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, or any later versions of that license, including any exceptions or additional permissions as identified by the initial Contributor.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, Distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such Derivative Works.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in Source Code or other form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to Distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

e) Notwithstanding the terms of any Secondary License, no Contributor makes additional grants to any Recipient (other than those set forth in this Agreement) as a result of such Recipient's receipt of the Program under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3).

#### 3. REQUIREMENTS

3.1 If a Contributor Distributes the Program in any form, then:

a) the Program must also be made available as Source Code, in

accordance with section 3.2, and the Contributor must accompany the Program with a statement that the Source Code for the Program is available under this Agreement, and informs Recipients how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange; and

b) the Contributor may Distribute the Program under a license different than this Agreement, provided that such license:
i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all other Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all other Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code under section 3.2; and

iv) requires any subsequent distribution of the Program by any party to be under a license that satisfies the requirements of this section 3.

3.2 When the Program is Distributed as Source Code:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement, or if the Program (i) is combined with other material in a separate file or files made available under a Secondary License, and (ii) the initial Contributor attached to the Source Code the notice described in Exhibit A of this Agreement, then the Program may be made available under the terms of such Secondary Licenses, and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

3.3 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright, patent, trademark, attribution notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability ("notices") contained within the Program from any copy of the Program which they Distribute, provided that Contributors may add their own appropriate notices.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

# EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS

SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be Distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to Distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version.

Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient

receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved. Nothing in this Agreement is intended to be enforceable by any entity that is not a Contributor or Recipient. No third-party beneficiary rights are created under this Agreement.

Exhibit A - Form of Secondary Licenses Notice

"This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License, v. 2.0 are satisfied: {name license(s), version(s), and exceptions or additional permissions here}."

Simply including a copy of this Agreement, including this Exhibit A is not sufficient to license the Source Code under Secondary Licenses.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice.

You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

---

#### ## The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

#### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price.

Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

#### NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode: Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

---

#### ## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

#### # Notice for Jersey

This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* Project home: https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

#### ## Trademarks

Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

#### ## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

#### ## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

#### SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

Angular JS, v1.6.6

- \* License MIT (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://angularjs.org
- \* Coyright: (c) 2010-2017 Google, Inc.

#### aopalliance Version 1

- \* License: all the source code provided by AOP Alliance is Public Domain.
- \* Project: http://aopalliance.sourceforge.net
- \* Copyright: Material in the public domain is not protected by copyright

Bean Validation API 1.1.0.Final

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://beanvalidation.org/1.1/
- \* Copyright: 2009, Red Hat, Inc. and/or its affiliates, and individual contributors
- \* by the @authors tag.

Bootstrap v3.3.7

- \* License: MIT license (https://github.com/twbs/bootstrap/blob/master/LICENSE)
- \* Project: http://getbootstrap.com
- \* Copyright: 2011-2016 Twitter, Inc

CDI API Version 1.1

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

- \* Project: http://www.seamframework.org/Weld
- \* Copyright 2010, Red Hat, Inc., and individual contributors by the @authors tag.

Google Guava Version 18.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The Guava Authors

javax.inject Version: 1

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (C) 2009 The JSR-330 Expert Group

Javassist Version 3.22.0-CR2

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.javassist.org/
- \* Copyright (C) 1999- Shigeru Chiba. All Rights Reserved.

Jackson JAX-RS Providers Version 2.8.10

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: https://github.com/FasterXML/jackson-jaxrs-providers
- \* Copyright: (c) 2009-2011 FasterXML, LLC. All rights reserved unless otherwise indicated.

jQuery v1.12.4

- \* License: jquery.org/license
- \* Project: jquery.org
- \* Copyright: (c) jQuery Foundation

jQuery Barcode plugin 0.3

\* License: MIT & GPL (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php &

http://www.gnu.org/licenses/gpl.html)

\* Project: http://www.pasella.it/projects/jQuery/barcode

\* Copyright: (c) 2009 Antonello Pasella antonello.pasella@gmail.com

JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

\* License: CC0

\* No copyright

\* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166 Expert Group and released to the public domain, as explained at http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/

KineticJS, v4.7.1

\* License: MIT license (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)

- \* Project: http://www.kineticjs.com, https://github.com/ericdrowell/KineticJS
- \* Copyright: Eric Rowell

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

- \* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)
- \* Copyright (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.

org.osgi.core version 4.2.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) OSGi Alliance (2005, 2008). All Rights Reserved.

org.glassfish.jersey.server.internal.monitoring.core

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) 2015-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.
- \* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc.

W3.org documents

\* License: W3C License

\* Copyright: Copyright (c) 1994-2001 World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/

## **1.66 httpcomponents-mime 4.5.3** 1.66.1 Available under license :

Apache HttpClient Mime Copyright 1999-2017 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all

other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed

as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the

Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## 1.67 jakarta-annotation-api 1.3.4

## 1.67.1 Available under license :

# Eclipse Public License - v 2.0

THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial content Distributed under this Agreement, and

b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:

i) changes to the Program, and

ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are Distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution "originates" from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include changes or additions to the Program that are not Modified Works.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that Distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions Distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement or any Secondary License (as applicable), including Contributors.

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source Code or other form, that is based on (or derived from) the Program and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship.

"Modified Works" shall mean any work in Source Code or other form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of the Program, including, for purposes of clarity any new file in Source Code form that contains any contents of the Program. Modified Works shall not include works that contain only declarations, interfaces, types, classes, structures, or files of the Program solely in each case in order to link to, bind by name, or subclass the Program or Modified Works thereof.

"Distribute" means the acts of a) distributing or b) making available in any manner that enables the transfer of a copy.

"Source Code" means the form of a Program preferred for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, or any later versions of that license, including any exceptions or additional permissions as identified by the initial Contributor.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, Distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such Derivative Works.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in Source Code or other form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to Distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

e) Notwithstanding the terms of any Secondary License, no Contributor makes additional grants to any Recipient (other than those set forth in this Agreement) as a result of such Recipient's receipt of the Program under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3).

#### **3. REQUIREMENTS**

3.1 If a Contributor Distributes the Program in any form, then:

a) the Program must also be made available as Source Code, in accordance with section 3.2, and the Contributor must accompany the Program with a statement that the Source Code for the Program is available under this Agreement, and informs Recipients how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange; and

b) the Contributor may Distribute the Program under a license different than this Agreement, provided that such license:
i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all other Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all other Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code under section 3.2; and

iv) requires any subsequent distribution of the Program by any party to be under a license that satisfies the requirements of this section 3.

3.2 When the Program is Distributed as Source Code:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement, or if the Program (i) is combined with other material in a separate file or files made available under a Secondary License, and (ii) the initial Contributor attached to the Source Code the notice described in Exhibit A of this Agreement, then the Program may be made available under the terms of such Secondary Licenses, and b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

3.3 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright, patent, trademark, attribution notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability ("notices") contained within the Program from any copy of the Program which they Distribute, provided that Contributors may add their own appropriate notices.

### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT

PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

# 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

## 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement,

but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be Distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to Distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version.

Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved. Nothing in this Agreement is intended to be enforceable by any entity that is not a Contributor or Recipient. No third-party beneficiary rights are created under this Agreement.

Exhibit A - Form of Secondary Licenses Notice

"This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License, v. 2.0 are satisfied: {name license(s), version(s), and exceptions or additional permissions here}."

Simply including a copy of this Agreement, including this Exhibit A is not sufficient to license the Source Code under Secondary Licenses.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice.

You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

----

## The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all. The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the

author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

# NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

# END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version. This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

---

# ## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

# Notices for Eclipse Project for Common Annotations

This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Project for Common Annotations project.

\* Project home: https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.ca

## Trademarks

Eclipse Project for Common Annotations is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code

The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/common-annotations-api

## Third-party Content

## Cryptography

Content may contain encryption software. The country in which you are currently

may have restrictions on the import, possession, and use, and/or re-export to another country, of encryption software. BEFORE using any encryption software, please check the country's laws, regulations and policies concerning the import, possession, or use, and re-export of encryption software, to see if this is permitted.

# **1.68 jackson-databind 2.13.2** 1.68.1 Available under license :

# Jackson JSON processor

Jackson is a high-performance, Free/Open Source JSON processing library. It was originally written by Tatu Saloranta (tatu.saloranta@iki.fi), and has been in development since 2007. It is currently developed by a community of developers.

## Licensing

Jackson 2.x core and extension components are licensed under Apache License 2.0 To find the details that apply to this artifact see the accompanying LICENSE file.

### ## Credits

A list of contributors may be found from CREDITS(-2.x) file, which is included in some artifacts (usually source distributions); but is always available from the source code management (SCM) system project uses.

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable

copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and

do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# **1.69 httpcomponents-client 4.5.6** 1.69.1 Available under license :

Apache HttpClient Copyright 1999-2018 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

# Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof. "Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and

- (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or

agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

# Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.70 jersey-client 2.28

# 1.70.1 Available under license :

# # Notice for Jersey

This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* Project home: https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

## Trademarks Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

### ## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

### ## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

Angular JS, v1.6.6

- \* License MIT (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://angularjs.org
- \* Coyright: (c) 2010-2017 Google, Inc.

aopalliance Version 1

- \* License: all the source code provided by AOP Alliance is Public Domain.
- \* Project: http://aopalliance.sourceforge.net
- \* Copyright: Material in the public domain is not protected by copyright

Bean Validation API 1.1.0.Final

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://beanvalidation.org/1.1/
- \* Copyright: 2009, Red Hat, Inc. and/or its affiliates, and individual contributors

\* by the @authors tag.

Bootstrap v3.3.7

- \* License: MIT license (https://github.com/twbs/bootstrap/blob/master/LICENSE)
- \* Project: http://getbootstrap.com
- \* Copyright: 2011-2016 Twitter, Inc

CDI API Version 1.1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.seamframework.org/Weld
- \* Copyright 2010, Red Hat, Inc., and individual contributors by the @authors tag.

Google Guava Version 18.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The Guava Authors

javax.inject Version: 1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The JSR-330 Expert Group

Javassist Version 3.22.0-CR2

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.javassist.org/
- \* Copyright (C) 1999- Shigeru Chiba. All Rights Reserved.

Jackson JAX-RS Providers Version 2.8.10

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Project: https://github.com/FasterXML/jackson-jaxrs-providers

\* Copyright: (c) 2009-2011 FasterXML, LLC. All rights reserved unless otherwise indicated.

jQuery v1.12.4

- \* License: jquery.org/license
- \* Project: jquery.org
- \* Copyright: (c) jQuery Foundation

jQuery Barcode plugin 0.3

\* License: MIT & GPL (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php &

http://www.gnu.org/licenses/gpl.html)

\* Project: http://www.pasella.it/projects/jQuery/barcode

\* Copyright: (c) 2009 Antonello Pasella antonello.pasella@gmail.com

JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

\* License: CC0

\* No copyright

\* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166 Expert Group and released to the public domain, as explained at http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/

KineticJS, v4.7.1

\* License: MIT license (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)

\* Project: http://www.kineticjs.com, https://github.com/ericdrowell/KineticJS

\* Copyright: Eric Rowell

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

\* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)

\* Copyright (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.

org.osgi.core version 4.2.0

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (c) OSGi Alliance (2005, 2008). All Rights Reserved.

org.glassfish.jersey.server.internal.monitoring.core

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (c) 2015-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc.

W3.org documents

\* License: W3C License

\* Copyright: Copyright (c) 1994-2001 World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/

# Eclipse Public License - v 2.0

THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

# 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial content Distributed under this Agreement, and b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:

i) changes to the Program, and

ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are Distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution "originates" from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include changes or additions to the Program that are not Modified Works.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that Distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions Distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement or any Secondary License (as applicable), including Contributors.

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source Code or other form, that is based on (or derived from) the Program and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship.

"Modified Works" shall mean any work in Source Code or other form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of the Program, including, for purposes of clarity any new file in Source Code form that contains any contents of the Program. Modified Works shall not include works that contain only declarations, interfaces, types, classes, structures, or files of the Program solely in each case in order to link to, bind by name, or subclass the Program or Modified Works thereof.

"Distribute" means the acts of a) distributing or b) making available in any manner that enables the transfer of a copy.

"Source Code" means the form of a Program preferred for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, or any later versions of that license, including any exceptions or additional permissions as identified by the initial Contributor.

### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, Distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such Derivative Works.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in Source Code or other form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to Distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

e) Notwithstanding the terms of any Secondary License, no Contributor makes additional grants to any Recipient (other than those set forth in this Agreement) as a result of such Recipient's receipt of the Program under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3).

### 3. REQUIREMENTS

3.1 If a Contributor Distributes the Program in any form, then:

a) the Program must also be made available as Source Code, in accordance with section 3.2, and the Contributor must accompany the Program with a statement that the Source Code for the Program is available under this Agreement, and informs Recipients how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange; and

b) the Contributor may Distribute the Program under a license different than this Agreement, provided that such license:
i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all other Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all other Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code under section 3.2; and

iv) requires any subsequent distribution of the Program by any party to be under a license that satisfies the requirements of this section 3.

3.2 When the Program is Distributed as Source Code:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement, or if the Program (i) is combined with other material in a separate file or files made available under a Secondary License, and (ii) the initial Contributor attached to the Source Code the notice described in Exhibit A of this Agreement, then the Program may be made available under the terms of such Secondary Licenses, and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

3.3 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright, patent, trademark, attribution notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability ("notices") contained within the Program from any copy of the Program which they Distribute, provided that Contributors may add their own appropriate notices.

# 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities

with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be Distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to Distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved. Nothing in this Agreement is intended to be enforceable by any entity that is not a Contributor or Recipient. No third-party beneficiary rights are created under this Agreement.

Exhibit A - Form of Secondary Licenses Notice

"This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License, v. 2.0 are satisfied: {name license(s), version(s), and exceptions or additional permissions here}."

Simply including a copy of this Agreement, including this Exhibit A is not sufficient to license the Source Code under Secondary Licenses.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice.

You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

---

### ## The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

## Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too. When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term

"modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access

to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any

patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

## NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this

when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

---

## ## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

## **1.71 sshj 0.31.0** 1.71.1 Available under license :

Copyright (C)2009 - SSHJ Contributors

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License. Copyright {{project.inceptionYear} }{

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License. sshj - SSHv2 library for Java Copyright 2010-2012 sshj contributors

This product includes code derived from software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/):

- Apache MINA SSHD

- Apache Commons-Net

// Apache Mina SSHD notice

== NOTICE file for use with the Apache License, Version 2.0, ==

==

== in this case for the SSHD distribution.

This product contains software developed by JCraft,Inc. and subject to the following license:

Copyright (c) 2002,2003,2004,2005,2006,2007,2008 Atsuhiko Yamanaka, JCraft,Inc. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- 3. The names of the authors may not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL JCRAFT, INC. OR ANY CONTRIBUTORS TO THIS SOFTWARE BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

\_\_\_\_\_

Copyright (c) 2000 - 2006 The Legion Of The Bouncy Castle (http://www.bouncycastle.org)

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT

HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION

# OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

git log --format='%aN <%aE>' | awk '{arr[\$0]++} END{for (i in arr){print arr[i], i;}}' | sort -rn | cut -d\ -f2-

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:

- (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
- (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the

origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.

- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives. Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.72 javassist 3.22.0-CR2

### 1.72.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

- \* Javassist, a Java-bytecode translator toolkit.
- \* Copyright (C) 1999- Shigeru Chiba. All Rights Reserved.
- \*
- \* The contents of this file are subject to the Mozilla Public License Version
- \* 1.1 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with
- \* the License. Alternatively, the contents of this file may be used under
- \* the terms of the GNU Lesser General Public License Version 2.1 or later,
- \* or the Apache License Version 2.0.

\*

\* Software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" basis,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License

\* for the specific language governing rights and limitations under the

\* License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/NoFieldException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/InnerClassesAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/Subroutine.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/ javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist/runtime/Cflow. javassist/runtime/Cflow. javassist/runtime/Cflow. javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist/runtime/Cflow. javassist/runtime/Cflow.$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/AnnotationImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/util/proxy/FactoryHelper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/convert/Transformer.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/SyntheticAttribute.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/tools/reflect/Reflection.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/expr/Instanceof.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/util/proxy/SecurityActions.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/ByteStream.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/SyntaxError.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/tools/reflect/CannotReflectException.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/convert/TransformCall.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/CtNewWrappedMethod.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/ClassFilePrinter.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/ast/AssignExpr.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/CtArray.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/CtPrimitiveType.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/ast/NewExpr.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/DeprecatedAttribute.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/MemberResolver.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/ast/MethodDecl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/stackmap/Tracer.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/stackmap/BasicBlock.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/CodeAnalyzer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/JvstCodeGen.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/StackMap.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/LocalVariableAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/CodeGen.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/MultiType.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/compiler/ast/Declarator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/util/proxy/ProxyObject.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/Util.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/EnclosingMethodAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/ast/DoubleConst.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/tools/Dump.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/ControlFlow.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/ javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist/CtMethod. javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-j$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/LineNumberAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/CodeIterator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/scopedpool/ScopedClassPoolRepository. java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/ast/Stmnt.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/NoSuchClassError.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/stackmap/TypedBlock.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/CodeConverter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/convert/TransformNewClass.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/compiler/ast/Visitor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/CtMember.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/ByteArray.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/tools/framedump.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/ javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist/expr/Cast. javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sources-4-20-cr2-sour$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/util/proxy/ProxyFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/SignatureAttribute.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/ javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist/ClassClassPath. j$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/expr/MethodCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/ClassFileWriter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/CannotCompileException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/convert/TransformReadField.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/stackmap/TypeData.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/CtNewClass.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/ javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist/tools/Callback. javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javas-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-javas-3-20-0-cr2-sources-4-javas-4-javas-3-2-20-0-cr2-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javas-3-20-0-cr2-sources-4-javas-3-20-0-cr2-sourc$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/Modifier.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/stackmap/TypeTag.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/runtime/Inner.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/FramePrinter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/tools/rmi/StubGenerator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/tools/rmi/ObjectNotFoundException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/compiler/TypeChecker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/CtClass.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/scopedpool/SoftValueHashMap.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/util/proxy/ProxyObjectInputStream.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/NotFoundException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/CtField.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/Opcode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/Translator.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/compiler/ast/Pair.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/tools/reflect/Sample.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/util/proxy/MethodHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/CtConstructor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/AnnotationsWriter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/tools/rmi/Sample.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/LocalVariableTypeAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/util/proxy/DefineClassHelper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/runtime/DotClass.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/runtime/Desc.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/ast/StringL.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/scopedpool/ScopedClassPoolRepositoryImpl.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/CtNewNestedClass.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/ast/Member.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/util/proxy/Proxy.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/scopedpool/ScopedClassPool.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/Executor.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/tools/rmi/RemoteRef.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/MultiArrayType.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/ClassFile.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/AttributeInfo.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/util/proxy/RuntimeSupport.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/FieldInfo.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/expr/FieldAccess.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/ast/BinExpr.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/SymbolTable.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419 1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/expr/Handler.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/BadBytecode.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/Lex.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/tools/web/Webserver.java \*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/tools/rmi/Proxy.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/convert/TransformNew.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/InstructionPrinter.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/SubroutineScanner.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/ast/Expr.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/CtNewWrappedConstructor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/ByteArrayClassPath.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/CtBehavior.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/ExceptionTable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/tools/reflect/ClassMetaobject.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/compiler/ProceedHandler.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/expr/NewArray.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/scopedpool/ScopedClassPoolFactoryImpl.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/SourceFileAttribute.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/stackmap/MapMaker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/util/proxy/ProxyObjectOutputStream.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/convert/TransformAccessArrayField.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/tools/web/Viewer.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/tools/reflect/CannotCreateException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/compiler/KeywordTable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/Parser.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/Loader.java

- \*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/expr/Expr.java
- \* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/ClassPoolTail.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/expr/ConstructorCall.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/tools/reflect/Metalevel.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/IntQueue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/ast/Symbol.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/tools/rmi/ObjectImporter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/Frame.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/TokenId.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/tools/rmi/AppletServer.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/CodeAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/Bytecode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/compiler/ast/InstanceOfExpr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/expr/NewExpr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/util/proxy/MethodFilter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/expr/ExprEditor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/AccessFlag.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/ClassPath.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/Analyzer.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/ javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist/CtClassType. javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javas-4-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/tools/reflect/CannotInvokeException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/AnnotationsAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/util/HotSwapper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/tools/reflect/Compiler.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/LongVector.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/ast/FieldDecl.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/tools/web/BadHttpRequest.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/CtNewConstructor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/compiler/ast/CastExpr.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/ javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist/compiler/Javac. javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-20-cr2-sources-4$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/SerialVersionUID.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/MethodInfo.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/tools/reflect/Metaobject.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/convert/TransformAfter.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/Descriptor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/ast/CallExpr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/ast/IntConst.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/AnnotationDefaultAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/convert/TransformBefore.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/JvstTypeChecker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/LoaderClassPath.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/ParameterAnnotationsAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/compiler/ast/Variable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/CtNewMethod.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/compiler/ast/ASTree.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/Mnemonic.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/ClassPool.java

```
* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-
```

jar/javassist/bytecode/ExceptionsAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/URLClassPath.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/scopedpool/ScopedClassPoolFactory.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/ast/ArrayInit.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/tools/reflect/Loader.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/convert/TransformFieldAccess.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/DuplicateMemberException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/ast/CondExpr.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/ast/ASTList.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/ast/Keyword.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/convert/TransformWriteField.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/ConstPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/analysis/Type.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/StackMapTable.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/util/HotSwapAgent.java

\*/opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/compiler/MemberCodeGen.java

 $* / opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/ javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist/ClassMap. javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/ javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-javassist-3-2-0-cr2-sources-4-j$ 

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/compiler/CompileError.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/tools/rmi/RemoteException.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/ConstantAttribute.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/compiler/AccessorMaker.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/util/proxy/SerializedProxy.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

/\*

\* Javassist, a Java-bytecode translator toolkit.

\* Copyright (C) 2004 Bill Burke. All Rights Reserved.

\*

\* The contents of this file are subject to the Mozilla Public License Version

\* 1.1 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with

\* the License. Alternatively, the contents of this file may be used under

\* the terms of the GNU Lesser General Public License Version 2.1 or later,

\* or the Apache License Version 2.0.

\*

\* Software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" basis,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License

\* for the specific language governing rights and limitations under the

\* License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/FloatMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/StringMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/ClassMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/Annotation.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/ShortMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/DoubleMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/EnumMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/AnnotationMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/ArrayMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/ByteMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/MemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/BooleanMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-

jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/IntegerMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/MemberValueVisitor.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4-jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/CharMemberValue.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1135864419\_1613618067.93/0/javassist-3-22-0-cr2-sources-4jar/javassist/bytecode/annotation/LongMemberValue.java

## 1.73 mchange-commons-java 0.2.15

### 1.73.1 Available under license :

GNU LESSER GENERAL PUBLIC LICENSE Version 2.1, February 1999

Copyright (C) 1991, 1999 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1301 USA Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

[This is the first released version of the Lesser GPL. It also counts as the successor of the GNU Library Public License, version 2, hence the version number 2.1.]

#### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public Licenses are intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users.

This license, the Lesser General Public License, applies to some specially designated software packages--typically libraries--of the Free Software Foundation and other authors who decide to use it. You can use it too, but we suggest you first think carefully about whether this license or the ordinary General Public License is the better strategy to use in any particular case, based on the explanations below.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom of use, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish); that you receive source code or can get it if you want it; that you can change the software and use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you are informed that you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid distributors to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender these rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the library or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of the library, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that we gave you. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. If you link other code with the library, you must provide complete object files to the recipients, so that they can relink them with the library after making changes to the library and recompiling it. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with a two-step method: (1) we copyright the library, and (2) we offer you this license, which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the library.

To protect each distributor, we want to make it very clear that there is no warranty for the free library. Also, if the library is modified by someone else and passed on, the recipients should know that what they have is not the original version, so that the original author's reputation will not be affected by problems that might be introduced by others.

Finally, software patents pose a constant threat to the existence of any free program. We wish to make sure that a company cannot effectively restrict the users of a free program by obtaining a restrictive license from a patent holder. Therefore, we insist that any patent license obtained for a version of the library must be consistent with the full freedom of use specified in this license.

Most GNU software, including some libraries, is covered by the ordinary GNU General Public License. This license, the GNU Lesser General Public License, applies to certain designated libraries, and is quite different from the ordinary General Public License. We use this license for certain libraries in order to permit linking those libraries into non-free programs.

When a program is linked with a library, whether statically or using a shared library, the combination of the two is legally speaking a combined work, a derivative of the original library. The ordinary General Public License therefore permits such linking only if the entire combination fits its criteria of freedom. The Lesser General Public License permits more lax criteria for linking other code with the library.

We call this license the "Lesser" General Public License because it does Less to protect the user's freedom than the ordinary General Public License. It also provides other free software developers Less of an advantage over competing non-free programs. These disadvantages are the reason we use the ordinary General Public License for many libraries. However, the Lesser license provides advantages in certain special circumstances.

For example, on rare occasions, there may be a special need to encourage the widest possible use of a certain library, so that it becomes a de-facto standard. To achieve this, non-free programs must be allowed to use the library. A more frequent case is that a free library does the same job as widely used non-free libraries. In this case, there is little to gain by limiting the free library to free software only, so we use the Lesser General Public License.

In other cases, permission to use a particular library in non-free programs enables a greater number of people to use a large body of free software. For example, permission to use the GNU C Library in non-free programs enables many more people to use the whole GNU operating system, as well as its variant, the GNU/Linux operating system.

Although the Lesser General Public License is Less protective of the users' freedom, it does ensure that the user of a program that is linked with the Library has the freedom and the wherewithal to run that program using a modified version of the Library.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow. Pay close attention to the difference between a "work based on the library" and a "work that uses the library". The former contains code derived from the library, whereas the latter must be combined with the library in order to run.

#### GNU LESSER GENERAL PUBLIC LICENSE TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License Agreement applies to any software library or other program which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder or other authorized party saying it may be distributed under the terms of this Lesser General Public License (also called "this License"). Each licensee is addressed as "you".

A "library" means a collection of software functions and/or data prepared so as to be conveniently linked with application programs (which use some of those functions and data) to form executables. The "Library", below, refers to any such software library or work which has been distributed under these terms. A "work based on the Library" means either the Library or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Library or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated straightforwardly into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".)

"Source code" for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For a library, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the library.

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running a program using the Library is not restricted, and output from such a program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Library (independent of the use of the Library in a tool for writing it). Whether that is true depends on what the Library does and what the program that uses the Library does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Library's complete source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and distribute a copy of this License along with the Library.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Library or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Library, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) The modified work must itself be a software library.

b) You must cause the files modified to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

c) You must cause the whole of the work to be licensed at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

d) If a facility in the modified Library refers to a function or a table of data to be supplied by an application program that uses the facility, other than as an argument passed when the facility is invoked, then you must make a good faith effort to ensure that, in the event an application does not supply such function or table, the facility still operates, and performs whatever part of its purpose remains meaningful.

(For example, a function in a library to compute square roots has a purpose that is entirely well-defined independent of the application. Therefore, Subsection 2d requires that any application-supplied function or table used by this function must be optional: if the application does not supply it, the square root function must still compute square roots.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Library, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Library, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Library.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Library with the Library (or with a work based on the Library) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may opt to apply the terms of the ordinary GNU General Public License instead of this License to a given copy of the Library. To do this, you must alter all the notices that refer to this License, so that they refer to the ordinary GNU General Public License, version 2, instead of to this License. (If a newer version than version 2 of the ordinary GNU General Public License has appeared, then you can specify that version instead if you wish.) Do not make any other change in these notices.

Once this change is made in a given copy, it is irreversible for that copy, so the ordinary GNU General Public License applies to all subsequent copies and derivative works made from that copy. This option is useful when you wish to copy part of the code of the Library into a program that is not a library.

4. You may copy and distribute the Library (or a portion or derivative of it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange.

If distribution of object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place satisfies the requirement to distribute the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

5. A program that contains no derivative of any portion of the Library, but is designed to work with the Library by being compiled or linked with it, is called a "work that uses the Library". Such a work, in isolation, is not a derivative work of the Library, and therefore falls outside the scope of this License.

However, linking a "work that uses the Library" with the Library creates an executable that is a derivative of the Library (because it contains portions of the Library), rather than a "work that uses the library". The executable is therefore covered by this License. Section 6 states terms for distribution of such executables.

When a "work that uses the Library" uses material from a header file that is part of the Library, the object code for the work may be a derivative work of the Library even though the source code is not. Whether this is true is especially significant if the work can be linked without the Library, or if the work is itself a library. The threshold for this to be true is not precisely defined by law.

If such an object file uses only numerical parameters, data structure layouts and accessors, and small macros and small inline functions (ten lines or less in length), then the use of the object file is unrestricted, regardless of whether it is legally a derivative work. (Executables containing this object code plus portions of the Library will still fall under Section 6.)

Otherwise, if the work is a derivative of the Library, you may distribute the object code for the work under the terms of Section 6. Any executables containing that work also fall under Section 6, whether or not they are linked directly with the Library itself. 6. As an exception to the Sections above, you may also combine or link a "work that uses the Library" with the Library to produce a work containing portions of the Library, and distribute that work under terms of your choice, provided that the terms permit modification of the work for the customer's own use and reverse engineering for debugging such modifications.

You must give prominent notice with each copy of the work that the Library is used in it and that the Library and its use are covered by this License. You must supply a copy of this License. If the work during execution displays copyright notices, you must include the copyright notice for the Library among them, as well as a reference directing the user to the copy of this License. Also, you must do one of these things:

a) Accompany the work with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code for the Library including whatever changes were used in the work (which must be distributed under Sections 1 and 2 above); and, if the work is an executable linked with the Library, with the complete machine-readable "work that uses the Library", as object code and/or source code, so that the user can modify the Library and then relink to produce a modified executable containing the modified Library. (It is understood that the user who changes the contents of definitions files in the Library will not necessarily be able to recompile the application to use the modified definitions.)

b) Use a suitable shared library mechanism for linking with the Library. A suitable mechanism is one that (1) uses at run time a copy of the library already present on the user's computer system, rather than copying library functions into the executable, and (2) will operate properly with a modified version of the library, if the user installs one, as long as the modified version is interface-compatible with the version that the work was made with.

c) Accompany the work with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give the same user the materials specified in Subsection 6a, above, for a charge no more than the cost of performing this distribution.

d) If distribution of the work is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, offer equivalent access to copy the above specified materials from the same place.

e) Verify that the user has already received a copy of these materials or that you have already sent this user a copy.

For an executable, the required form of the "work that uses the

Library" must include any data and utility programs needed for reproducing the executable from it. However, as a special exception, the materials to be distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

It may happen that this requirement contradicts the license restrictions of other proprietary libraries that do not normally accompany the operating system. Such a contradiction means you cannot use both them and the Library together in an executable that you distribute.

7. You may place library facilities that are a work based on the Library side-by-side in a single library together with other library facilities not covered by this License, and distribute such a combined library, provided that the separate distribution of the work based on the Library and of the other library facilities is otherwise permitted, and provided that you do these two things:

 a) Accompany the combined library with a copy of the same work based on the Library, uncombined with any other library facilities. This must be distributed under the terms of the Sections above.

b) Give prominent notice with the combined library of the fact that part of it is a work based on the Library, and explaining where to find the accompanying uncombined form of the same work.

8. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, link with, or distribute the Library except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense, link with, or distribute the Library is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

9. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Library or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Library (or any work based on the Library), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Library or works based on it.

10. Each time you redistribute the Library (or any work based on the

Library), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute, link with or modify the Library subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties with this License.

11. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Library at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Library by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Library.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply, and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

12. If the distribution and/or use of the Library is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Library under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

13. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the Lesser General Public License from time to time.

Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Library specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Library does not specify a license version number, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

14. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Library into other free programs whose distribution conditions are incompatible with these, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

#### NO WARRANTY

15. BECAUSE THE LIBRARY IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE LIBRARY, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE LIBRARY "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE LIBRARY IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE LIBRARY PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

16. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE LIBRARY AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE LIBRARY (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE LIBRARY TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER SOFTWARE), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Libraries

If you develop a new library, and you want it to be of the greatest

possible use to the public, we recommend making it free software that everyone can redistribute and change. You can do so by permitting redistribution under these terms (or, alternatively, under the terms of the ordinary General Public License).

To apply these terms, attach the following notices to the library. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

<one line to give the library's name and a brief idea of what it does.> Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This library is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU Lesser General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2.1 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This library is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU Lesser General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU Lesser General Public License along with this library; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1301 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the library, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the library 'Frob' (a library for tweaking knobs) written by James Random Hacker.

<signature of Ty Coon>, 1 April 1990 Ty Coon, President of Vice

That's all there is to it!

## **1.74 commons-modeler 2.0.1** 1.74.1 Available under license :

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses

granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]"

replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License. Apache Jakarta Commons Modeler Copyright 2001-2007 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed by The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

## 1.75 httpcomponents-client 4.5.13

### 1.75.1 Available under license :

Apache HttpComponents Client Copyright 1999-2020 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/). Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License. "Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution." "Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not

pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special,

incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

This project includes Public Suffix List copied from <https://publicsuffix.org/list/effective\_tld\_names.dat> licensed under the terms of the Mozilla Public License, v. 2.0

Full license text: <http://mozilla.org/MPL/2.0/>

Mozilla Public License Version 2.0

\_\_\_\_\_

#### 1. Definitions

-----

1.1. "Contributor"

means each individual or legal entity that creates, contributes to the creation of, or owns Covered Software.

#### 1.2. "Contributor Version"

means the combination of the Contributions of others (if any) used by a Contributor and that particular Contributor's Contribution.

1.3. "Contribution"

means Covered Software of a particular Contributor.

1.4. "Covered Software"

means Source Code Form to which the initial Contributor has attached the notice in Exhibit A, the Executable Form of such Source Code Form, and Modifications of such Source Code Form, in each case including portions thereof.

- 1.5. "Incompatible With Secondary Licenses" means
  - (a) that the initial Contributor has attached the notice described in Exhibit B to the Covered Software; or
- (b) that the Covered Software was made available under the terms of version 1.1 or earlier of the License, but not also under the terms of a Secondary License.
- 1.6. "Executable Form" means any form of the work other than Source Code Form.
- 1.7. "Larger Work"

means a work that combines Covered Software with other material, in a separate file or files, that is not Covered Software.

- 1.8. "License" means this document.
- 1.9. "Licensable"

means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently, any and all of the rights conveyed by this License.

1.10. "Modifications"

means any of the following:

- (a) any file in Source Code Form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of Covered Software; or
- (b) any new file in Source Code Form that contains any Covered Software.

#### 1.11. "Patent Claims" of a Contributor

means any patent claim(s), including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by such Contributor that would be infringed, but for the grant of the License, by the making, using, selling, offering for sale, having made, import, or transfer of either its Contributions or its Contributor Version.

1.12. "Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, the GNU Lesser General Public License, Version 2.1, the GNU Affero General Public License, Version 3.0, or any later versions of those licenses.

1.13. "Source Code Form"

means the form of the work preferred for making modifications.

1.14. "You" (or "Your")

means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under this License. For legal entities, "You" includes any entity that controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, "control" means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

2. License Grants and Conditions

-----

2.1. Grants

Each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

- (a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by such Contributor to use, reproduce, make available, modify, display, perform, distribute, and otherwise exploit its Contributions, either on an unmodified basis, with Modifications, or as part of a Larger Work; and
- (b) under Patent Claims of such Contributor to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, import, and otherwise transfer either its Contributions or its Contributor Version.

2.2. Effective Date

The licenses granted in Section 2.1 with respect to any Contribution become effective for each Contribution on the date the Contributor first distributes such Contribution.

#### 2.3. Limitations on Grant Scope

The licenses granted in this Section 2 are the only rights granted under this License. No additional rights or licenses will be implied from the distribution or licensing of Covered Software under this License. Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted by a Contributor:

- (a) for any code that a Contributor has removed from Covered Software; or
- (b) for infringements caused by: (i) Your and any other third party's modifications of Covered Software, or (ii) the combination of its Contributions with other software (except as part of its Contributor Version); or
- (c) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of its Contributions.

This License does not grant any rights in the trademarks, service marks, or logos of any Contributor (except as may be necessary to comply with the notice requirements in Section 3.4).

2.4. Subsequent Licenses

No Contributor makes additional grants as a result of Your choice to distribute the Covered Software under a subsequent version of this License (see Section 10.2) or under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3.3).

#### 2.5. Representation

Each Contributor represents that the Contributor believes its Contributions are its original creation(s) or it has sufficient rights to grant the rights to its Contributions conveyed by this License.

#### 2.6. Fair Use

This License is not intended to limit any rights You have under applicable copyright doctrines of fair use, fair dealing, or other equivalents.

#### 2.7. Conditions

Sections 3.1, 3.2, 3.3, and 3.4 are conditions of the licenses granted in Section 2.1.

#### 3. Responsibilities

-----

#### 3.1. Distribution of Source Form

All distribution of Covered Software in Source Code Form, including any Modifications that You create or to which You contribute, must be under the terms of this License. You must inform recipients that the Source Code Form of the Covered Software is governed by the terms of this License, and how they can obtain a copy of this License. You may not attempt to alter or restrict the recipients' rights in the Source Code Form.

#### 3.2. Distribution of Executable Form

If You distribute Covered Software in Executable Form then:

- (a) such Covered Software must also be made available in Source Code Form, as described in Section 3.1, and You must inform recipients of the Executable Form how they can obtain a copy of such Source Code Form by reasonable means in a timely manner, at a charge no more than the cost of distribution to the recipient; and
- (b) You may distribute such Executable Form under the terms of this License, or sublicense it under different terms, provided that the license for the Executable Form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code Form under this License.
- 3.3. Distribution of a Larger Work

You may create and distribute a Larger Work under terms of Your choice, provided that You also comply with the requirements of this License for the Covered Software. If the Larger Work is a combination of Covered Software with a work governed by one or more Secondary Licenses, and the Covered Software is not Incompatible With Secondary Licenses, this License permits You to additionally distribute such Covered Software under the terms of such Secondary License(s), so that the recipient of the Larger Work may, at their option, further distribute the Covered Software under the terms of either this License or such Secondary License(s).

#### 3.4. Notices

You may not remove or alter the substance of any license notices (including copyright notices, patent notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability) contained within the Source Code Form of the Covered Software, except that You may alter any license notices to the extent required to remedy known factual inaccuracies.

#### 3.5. Application of Additional Terms

You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, You may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity, or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify every Contributor for any liability incurred by such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer. You may include additional disclaimers of warranty and limitations of liability specific to any jurisdiction.

4. Inability to Comply Due to Statute or Regulation

If it is impossible for You to comply with any of the terms of this License with respect to some or all of the Covered Software due to statute, judicial order, or regulation then You must: (a) comply with the terms of this License to the maximum extent possible; and (b) describe the limitations and the code they affect. Such description must be placed in a text file included with all distributions of the Covered Software under this License. Except to the extent prohibited by statute or regulation, such description must be sufficiently detailed for a recipient of ordinary skill to be able to understand it.

#### 5. Termination

-----

5.1. The rights granted under this License will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with any of its terms. However, if You become compliant, then the rights granted under this License from a particular Contributor are reinstated (a) provisionally, unless and until such Contributor explicitly and finally terminates Your grants, and (b) on an ongoing basis, if such Contributor fails to notify You of the non-compliance by some reasonable means prior to 60 days after You have come back into compliance. Moreover, Your grants from a particular Contributor are reinstated on an ongoing basis if such Contributor notifies You of the non-compliance by some reasonable means, this is the first time You have received notice of non-compliance with this License from such Contributor, and You become compliant prior to 30 days after Your receipt of the notice.

5.2. If You initiate litigation against any entity by asserting a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions, counter-claims, and cross-claims) alleging that a Contributor Version directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then the rights granted to You by any and all Contributors for the Covered Software under Section 2.1 of this License shall terminate.

5.3. In the event of termination under Sections 5.1 or 5.2 above, all end user license agreements (excluding distributors and resellers) which have been validly granted by You or Your distributors under this License prior to termination shall survive termination.

***************************************
* *
* 6. Disclaimer of Warranty *
* *
* *
* Covered Software is provided under this License on an "as is" *
* basis, without warranty of any kind, either expressed, implied, or $*$
* statutory, including, without limitation, warranties that the *
* Covered Software is free of defects, merchantable, fit for a *
* particular purpose or non-infringing. The entire risk as to the *
* quality and performance of the Covered Software is with You. *
* Should any Covered Software prove defective in any respect, You *
* (not any Contributor) assume the cost of any necessary servicing, *
* repair, or correction. This disclaimer of warranty constitutes an *
* essential part of this License. No use of any Covered Software is *
* authorized under this License except under this disclaimer. *
* *
***************************************
***************************************
* *
* 7. Limitation of Liability *
* *
* * *
<ul> <li>* * *</li> <li>* * *</li> <li>* Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort *</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>**</li> <li>* *</li> <li>* Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort *</li> <li>* (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any *</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>**</li> <li>* *</li> <li>* Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort *</li> <li>* (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any *</li> <li>* Contributor, or anyone who distributes Covered Software as *</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>**</li> <li>* *</li> <li>* Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort</li> <li>* (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any</li> <li>* Contributor, or anyone who distributes Covered Software as</li> <li>* permitted above, be liable to You for any direct, indirect,</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>**</li> <li>* *</li> <li>* Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort</li> <li>* (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any</li> <li>* Contributor, or anyone who distributes Covered Software as</li> <li>* permitted above, be liable to You for any direct, indirect,</li> <li>* special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>**</li> <li>* *</li> <li>* Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort *</li> <li>(including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any *</li> <li>Contributor, or anyone who distributes Covered Software as *</li> <li>permitted above, be liable to You for any direct, indirect, *</li> <li>special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character *</li> <li>including, without limitation, damages for lost profits, loss of *</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>**</li> <li>* *</li> <li>* Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort *</li> <li>* (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any *</li> <li>* Contributor, or anyone who distributes Covered Software as *</li> <li>* permitted above, be liable to You for any direct, indirect, *</li> <li>* special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character *</li> <li>* including, without limitation, damages for lost profits, loss of *</li> <li>* goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any *</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>**</li> <li>**</li> <li>* Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort *</li> <li>* (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any *</li> <li>* (ontributor, or anyone who distributes Covered Software as *</li> <li>* permitted above, be liable to You for any direct, indirect, *</li> <li>* special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character *</li> <li>* including, without limitation, damages for lost profits, loss of *</li> <li>* goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any *</li> <li>* and all other commercial damages or losses, even if such party *</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>*</li></ul>
<ul> <li>*</li></ul>
<ul> <li>*</li></ul>
* * * * * * * * * Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort * (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any * Contributor, or anyone who distributes Covered Software as * permitted above, be liable to You for any direct, indirect, * special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character * including, without limitation, damages for lost profits, loss of * goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any * and all other commercial damages or losses, even if such party * shall have been informed of the possibility of such damages. This * limitation of liability shall not apply to liability for death or * personal injury resulting from such party's negligence to the * extent applicable law prohibits such limitation. Some *
** * * * * * Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort * (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any * Contributor, or anyone who distributes Covered Software as * permitted above, be liable to You for any direct, indirect, * special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character * including, without limitation, damages for lost profits, loss of * goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any * and all other commercial damages or losses, even if such party * shall have been informed of the possibility of such damages. This * limitation of liability shall not apply to liability for death or * personal injury resulting from such party's negligence to the * extent applicable law prohibits such limitation. Some *
** ** * Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort * (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any * Contributor, or anyone who distributes Covered Software as * permitted above, be liable to You for any direct, indirect, * special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character * including, without limitation, damages for lost profits, loss of * goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any * and all other commercial damages or losses, even if such party * shall have been informed of the possibility of such damages. This * limitation of liability shall not apply to liability for death or * personal injury resulting from such party's negligence to the * extent applicable law prohibits such limitation. Some * incidental or consequential damages, so this exclusion and *
** ** * Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort * (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any * Contributor, or anyone who distributes Covered Software as * permitted above, be liable to You for any direct, indirect, * special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character * including, without limitation, damages for lost profits, loss of * goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any * and all other commercial damages or losses, even if such party * shall have been informed of the possibility of such damages. This * limitation of liability shall not apply to liability for death or * personal injury resulting from such party's negligence to the * extent applicable law prohibits such limitation. Some * jurisdictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of * incidental or consequential damages, so this exclusion and *
** * * * * * Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether tort * (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall any * Contributor, or anyone who distributes Covered Software as * permitted above, be liable to You for any direct, indirect, * special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character * including, without limitation, damages for lost profits, loss of * goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any * and all other commercial damages or losses, even if such party * shall have been informed of the possibility of such damages. This * limitation of liability shall not apply to liability for death or * personal injury resulting from such party's negligence to the * invisidictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of * invisidictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of * invisidictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of * invisidictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of * invisidictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of * invisidictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of * invisidictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of * invisidictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of * invisidictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of * invisidictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of * invisidictions do not allow the exclusion or limitation of *

#### 8. Litigation

-----

Any litigation relating to this License may be brought only in the courts of a jurisdiction where the defendant maintains its principal place of business and such litigation shall be governed by laws of that jurisdiction, without reference to its conflict-of-law provisions. Nothing in this Section shall prevent a party's ability to bring cross-claims or counter-claims.

9. Miscellaneous

-----

This License represents the complete agreement concerning the subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not be used to construe this License against a Contributor.

10. Versions of the License

-----

10.1. New Versions

Mozilla Foundation is the license steward. Except as provided in Section 10.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify or publish new versions of this License. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number.

10.2. Effect of New Versions

You may distribute the Covered Software under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software, or under the terms of any subsequent version published by the license steward.

#### 10.3. Modified Versions

If you create software not governed by this License, and you want to create a new license for such software, you may create and use a modified version of this License if you rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that such modified license differs from this License).

10.4. Distributing Source Code Form that is Incompatible With Secondary Licenses

If You choose to distribute Source Code Form that is Incompatible With Secondary Licenses under the terms of this version of the License, the notice described in Exhibit B of this License must be attached.

Exhibit A - Source Code Form License Notice

This Source Code Form is subject to the terms of the Mozilla Public License, v. 2.0. If a copy of the MPL was not distributed with this file, You can obtain one at http://mozilla.org/MPL/2.0/.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice.

You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

Exhibit B - "Incompatible With Secondary Licenses" Notice

This Source Code Form is "Incompatible With Secondary Licenses", as defined by the Mozilla Public License, v. 2.0.

### **1.76 jetty 9.4.16.v20190411** 1.76.1 Available under license :

# This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0, or the Apache Software License 2.0 which is available at https://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.

Eclipse Public License - v 1.0

## THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

#### 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

- a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial code and documentation distributed under this Agreement, and
- b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:
- i) changes to the Program, and
- ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution 'originates' from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include additions to the Program which: (i) are separate modules of software distributed in conjunction with the Program under their own license agreement, and (ii) are not derivative works of the Program.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement, including all Contributors.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

- a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in source code and object code form.
- b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in source code and object code form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.
- c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.
- d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

#### 3. REQUIREMENTS

A Contributor may choose to distribute the Program in object code form under its own license agreement, provided that:

a) it complies with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; and

- b) its license agreement:
  - i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;
  - ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;
- iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and
- iv) states that source code for the Program is available from such Contributor, and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

When the Program is made available in source code form:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Program.

Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its Contribution, if

any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent Recipients to identify the originator of the Contribution.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement , including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved.

This Agreement is governed by the laws of the State of New York and the intellectual property laws of the United States of America. No party to this Agreement will bring a legal action under this Agreement more than one year after the cause of action arose. Each party waives its rights to a jury trial in any resulting litigation.

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and

attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and

(d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the

appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

#### Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

#### Jetty Web Container

Copyright 1995-2018 Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd.

The Jetty Web Container is Copyright Mort Bay Consulting Pty Ltd unless otherwise noted.

Jetty is dual licensed under both

\* The Apache 2.0 License http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.html

and

\* The Eclipse Public 1.0 License http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-v10.html

Jetty may be distributed under either license.

-----

Eclipse

The following artifacts are EPL. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:org.eclipse.jdt.core

The following artifacts are EPL and ASL2. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.security.auth.message

The following artifacts are EPL and CDDL 1.0. \* org.eclipse.jetty.orbit:javax.mail.glassfish

-----

Oracle

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception. https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

\* javax.servlet:javax.servlet-api

- \* javax.annotation:javax.annotation-api
- \* javax.transaction:javax.transaction-api
- \* javax.websocket:javax.websocket-api

#### Oracle OpenJDK

\_\_\_\_\_

If ALPN is used to negotiate HTTP/2 connections, then the following artifacts may be included in the distribution or downloaded when ALPN module is selected.

\* java.sun.security.ssl

These artifacts replace/modify OpenJDK classes. The modififications are hosted at github and both modified and original are under GPL v2 with classpath exceptions. http://openjdk.java.net/legal/gplv2+ce.html

-----

#### OW2

The following artifacts are licensed by the OW2 Foundation according to the terms of http://asm.ow2.org/license.html

org.ow2.asm:asm-commons org.ow2.asm:asm

-----

#### Apache

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed.

org.apache.taglibs:taglibs-standard-spec org.apache.taglibs:taglibs-standard-impl

-----

#### MortBay

The following artifacts are ASL2 licensed. Based on selected classes from following Apache Tomcat jars, all ASL2 licensed.

org.mortbay.jasper:apache-jsp org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-juli org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jsp-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-api org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util-scan org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-util

org.mortbay.jasper:apache-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-jasper-el org.apache.tomcat:tomcat-el-api

-----

Mortbay

The following artifacts are CDDL + GPLv2 with classpath exception.

https://glassfish.dev.java.net/nonav/public/CDDL+GPL.html

org.eclipse.jetty.toolchain:jetty-schemas

.

Assorted

The UnixCrypt.java code implements the one way cryptography used by Unix systems for simple password protection. Copyright 1996 Aki Yoshida, modified April 2001 by Iris Van den Broeke, Daniel Deville. Permission to use, copy, modify and distribute UnixCrypt for non-commercial or commercial purposes and without fee is granted provided that the copyright notice appears in all copies.

## 1.77 slf4j 1.7.32

#### 1.77.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

```
/**
```

```
* Copyright (c) 2004-2011 QOS.ch
```

```
* All rights reserved.
```

\*

\* Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining

\* a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the

- \* "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including
- \* without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish,
- \* distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to
- \* permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to
- \* the following conditions:

\*

- \* The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be
- \* included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.
- \*

```
* THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND,

* EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF

* MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND

* NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE

* LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION

* OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION

* WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

*
```

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1195818461\_1629833729.3/0/jul-to-slf4j-1-7-32-sourcesjar/org/slf4j/bridge/SLF4JBridgeHandler.java

## 1.78 snake-yaml 1.30

#### 1.78.1 Available under license :

/\*\*

\* Copyright (c) 2008, SnakeYAML

\*

\* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

 $\ast$  you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

\* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

\* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

\* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found license 'GNU Lesser General Public License' in '// This module is multi-licensed and may be used under the terms // EPL, Eclipse Public License, V1.0 or later, http://www.eclipse.org/legal // LGPL, GNU Lesser General Public License, V2.1 or later, http://www.gnu.org/licenses/lgpl.html // GPL, GNU General Public License, V2 or later, http://www.gnu.org/licenses/gpl.html // AL, Apache License, V2.0 or later, http://www.apache.org/licenses/lgDL AL, BSD, BSD License, http://www.opensource.org/licenses/bsd-license.php \* Multi-licensed: EPL / LGPL / GPL / AL / BSD.'

Found license 'Eclipse Public License 1.0' in '// This module is multi-licensed and may be used under the terms // EPL, Eclipse Public License, V1.0 or later, http://www.eclipse.org/legal // LGPL, GNU Lesser General Public License, V2.1 or later, http://www.gnu.org/licenses/lgpl.html // GPL, GNU General Public License, V2 or later, http://www.gnu.org/licenses/gpl.html // AL, Apache License, V2.0 or later, http://www.apache.org/licenses // BSD, BSD License, http://www.opensource.org/licenses/bsd-license.php \* Multi-licensed: EPL / LGPL / GPL / AL / BSD.'

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and

- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or

implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

#### Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## 1.79 xml-apis 1.3.04

#### 1.79.1 Available under license :

xml-commons/java/external/README.dom.txt \$Id: README.dom.txt 477038 2006-11-20 04:40:36Z mrglavas \$

HEAR YE, HEAR YE!

All of the .java software and associated documentation about the DOM in this repository are distributed under the license from the W3C, which is provided herein.

LICENSE.dom-software.txt covers all software from the W3C including the following items in the xml-commons project:

xml-commons/java/external/src/org/w3c and all subdirectories

(Note: SAC (The Simple API for CSS) has been published under an older version of the W3C license. The original license file is LICENSE.sac.html.)

LICENSE.dom-documentation.txt covers all documentation from the W3C including the following items in the xml-commons project:

xml-commons/java/external/xdocs/dom and all subdirectories

The actual DOM Java Language Binding classes in xml-commons came from: http://www.w3.org/TR/2004/REC-DOM-Level-3-Core-20040407/java-binding.html

The specification of DOM Level 3's various parts is at: http://www.w3.org/TR/2004/REC-DOM-Level-3-Core-20040407/ http://www.w3.org/TR/2004/REC-DOM-Level-3-LS-20040407/ http://www.w3.org/TR/2004/NOTE-DOM-Level-3-XPath-20040226/

The specification of DOM Level 2's various parts is at: http://www.w3.org/TR/2000/REC-DOM-Level-2-Events-20001113/ http://www.w3.org/TR/2000/REC-DOM-Level-2-Style-20001113/ http://www.w3.org/TR/2000/REC-DOM-Level-2-Traversal-Range-20001113/ http://www.w3.org/TR/2000/REC-DOM-Level-2-Views-20001113/

The specification of DOM Level 1's various parts is at: http://www.w3.org/TR/1998/REC-DOM-Level-1-19981001/level-one-html.html

Links to all available W3C DOM Java Bindings can be found at: http://www.w3.org/DOM/DOMTR

The actual classes of The Simple API for CSS (SAC) came from: http://www.w3.org/Style/CSS/SAC/ http://www.w3.org/2002/06/sacjava-1.3.zip

The actual DOM Java Language Binding classes for SMIL came from: http://dev.w3.org/cvsweb/java/classes/org/w3c/dom/smil/ (both ElementTimeControl.java and TimeEvent.java were taken at revision 1.1)

The actual DOM Java Language Binding classes for SVG 1.1 came from: http://www.w3.org/TR/SVG11/java.html xml-commons/java/external/README.sax.txt \$Id: README.sax.txt 225954 2002-01-31 23:26:48Z curcuru \$

HEAR YE, HEAR YE!

All of the .java software and associated documentation about SAX in this repository are distributed freely in the public domain.

LICENSE.sax.txt covers all software and documentation from the megginson.com including the following in the xml-commons project:

xml-commons/java/external/src/org/xml/sax and all subdirectories xml-commons/java/external/xdocs/sax and all subdirectories

The actual SAX classes in xml-commons came from: http://www.megginson.com/Software/index.html The original versions are tagged 'SAX-2\_0-r2-prerelease'

\_\_\_\_\_

==

== NOTICE file corresponding to section 4(d) of the Apache License, ==

== Version 2.0, in this case for the Apache xml-commons xml-apis ==

== distribution.

Apache XML Commons XML APIs Copyright 2006 The Apache Software Foundation.

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Portions of this software were originally based on the following:

- software copyright (c) 1999, IBM Corporation., http://www.ibm.com.

- software copyright (c) 1999, Sun Microsystems., http://www.sun.com.

- software copyright (c) 2000 World Wide Web Consortium, http://www.w3.org

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct

or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following

boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License. xml-commons/java/external/LICENSE.dom-software.txt \$Id: LICENSE.dom-software.txt 226215 2005-06-03 22:49:13Z mrglavas \$

This license came from: http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/copyright-software-20021231

#### W3C SOFTWARE NOTICE AND LICENSE

http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/2002/copyright-software-20021231

This work (and included software, documentation such as READMEs, or other related items) is being provided by the copyright holders under the following license. By obtaining, using and/or copying this work, you (the licensee) agree that you have read, understood, and will comply with the following terms and conditions.

Permission to copy, modify, and distribute this software and its documentation, with or without modification, for any purpose and without fee or royalty is hereby granted, provided that you include the following on ALL copies of the software and documentation or portions thereof, including modifications:

- 1. The full text of this NOTICE in a location viewable to users of the redistributed or derivative work.
- 2. Any pre-existing intellectual property disclaimers, notices, or terms and conditions. If none exist, the W3C Software Short Notice should be included (hypertext is preferred, text is permitted) within the body of any redistributed or derivative code.

3. Notice of any changes or modifications to the files, including the date changes were made. (We recommend you provide URIs to the location from which the code is derived.)

THIS SOFTWARE AND DOCUMENTATION IS PROVIDED "AS IS," AND COPYRIGHT HOLDERS MAKE NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO, WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR THAT THE USE OF THE SOFTWARE OR DOCUMENTATION WILL NOT INFRINGE ANY THIRD PARTY PATENTS, COPYRIGHTS, TRADEMARKS OR OTHER RIGHTS.

COPYRIGHT HOLDERS WILL NOT BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, SPECIAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF ANY USE OF THE SOFTWARE OR DOCUMENTATION.

The name and trademarks of copyright holders may NOT be used in advertising or publicity pertaining to the software without specific, written prior permission. Title to copyright in this software and any associated documentation will at all times remain with copyright holders.

This formulation of W3C's notice and license became active on December 31 2002. This version removes the copyright ownership notice such that this license can be used with materials other than those owned by the W3C, reflects that ERCIM is now a host of the W3C, includes references to this specific dated version of the license, and removes the ambiguous grant of "use". Otherwise, this version is the same as the previous version and is written so as to preserve the Free Software Foundation's assessment of GPL compatibility and OSI's certification under the Open Source Definition. Please see our Copyright FAQ for common questions about using materials from our site, including specific terms and conditions for packages like libwww, Amaya, and Jigsaw. Other questions about this notice can be directed to site-policy@w3.org.

Joseph Reagle <site-policy@w3.org>

Last revised by Reagle \$Date: 2005-06-03 18:49:13 -0400 (Fri, 03 Jun 2005) \$ xml-commons/java/external/LICENSE.dom-documentation.txt \$Id: LICENSE.dom-documentation.txt 226215 2005-06-03 22:49:13Z mrglavas \$

This license came from: http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/copyright-documents-20021231

#### W3C DOCUMENT LICENSE

http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/2002/copyright-documents-20021231

Public documents on the W3C site are provided by the copyright holders under the following license. By using and/or copying this document, or the W3C document from which this statement is linked, you (the licensee) agree that you have read, understood, and will comply with the following terms and conditions:

Permission to copy, and distribute the contents of this document, or the W3C document from which this statement is linked, in any medium for any purpose and without fee or royalty is hereby granted, provided that you include the following on ALL copies of the document, or portions thereof, that you use:

1. A link or URL to the original W3C document.

 The pre-existing copyright notice of the original author, or if it doesn't exist, a notice (hypertext is preferred, but a textual representation is permitted) of the form: "Copyright [\$date-of-document] World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, European Research Consortium for Informatics and Mathematics, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/2002/copyright-documents-20021231"

3. If it exists, the STATUS of the W3C document.

When space permits, inclusion of the full text of this NOTICE should be provided. We request that authorship attribution be provided in any software, documents, or other items or products that you create pursuant to the implementation of the contents of this document, or any portion thereof.

No right to create modifications or derivatives of W3C documents is granted pursuant to this license. However, if additional requirements (documented in the Copyright FAQ) are satisfied, the right to create modifications or derivatives is sometimes granted by the W3C to individuals complying with those requirements.

THIS DOCUMENT IS PROVIDED "AS IS," AND COPYRIGHT HOLDERS MAKE NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, OR TITLE; THAT THE CONTENTS OF THE DOCUMENT ARE SUITABLE FOR ANY PURPOSE; NOR THAT THE IMPLEMENTATION OF SUCH CONTENTS WILL NOT INFRINGE ANY THIRD PARTY PATENTS, COPYRIGHTS, TRADEMARKS OR OTHER RIGHTS.

COPYRIGHT HOLDERS WILL NOT BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, SPECIAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF ANY USE OF THE DOCUMENT OR THE PERFORMANCE OR IMPLEMENTATION OF THE CONTENTS THEREOF.

The name and trademarks of copyright holders may NOT be used in advertising or publicity pertaining to this document or its contents without specific, written prior permission. Title to copyright in this document will at all times remain with copyright holders.

\_\_\_\_\_

This formulation of W3C's notice and license became active on December 31 2002.

This version removes the copyright ownership notice such that this license can be used with materials other than those owned by the W3C, moves information on style sheets, DTDs, and schemas to the Copyright FAQ, reflects that ERCIM is now a host of the W3C, includes references to this specific dated version of the license, and removes the ambiguous grant of "use". See the older formulation for the policy prior to this date. Please see our Copyright FAQ for common questions about using materials from our site, such as the translating or annotating specifications. Other questions about this notice can be directed to site-policy@w3.org.

Joseph Reagle <site-policy@w3.org>

Last revised by Reagle \$Date: 2005-06-03 18:49:13 -0400 (Fri, 03 Jun 2005) \$ xml-commons/java/external/LICENSE.sax.txt \$Id: LICENSE.sax.txt 225954 2002-01-31 23:26:48Z curcuru \$

This license came from: http://www.megginson.com/SAX/copying.html However please note future versions of SAX may be covered under http://saxproject.org/?selected=pd

This page is now out of date -- see the new SAX site at http://www.saxproject.org/ for more up-to-date releases and other information. Please change your bookmarks.

SAX2 is Free!

I hereby abandon any property rights to SAX 2.0 (the Simple API for XML), and release all of the SAX 2.0 source code, compiled code, and documentation contained in this distribution into the Public Domain. SAX comes with NO WARRANTY or guarantee of fitness for any purpose.

David Megginson, david@megginson.com 2000-05-05

## 1.80 jcommander 1.48

## 1.81 jersey-server 2.28

#### 1.81.1 Available under license :

# Notice for Jersey Core Server module This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

## Trademarks Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

org.glassfish.jersey.server.internal.monitoring.core

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (c) 2015-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc.

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

\* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)

\* Copyright: (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.

W3.org documents

\* License: W3C License

\* Copyright: Copyright (c) 1994-2001 World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/

#### # Notice for Jersey

This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* Project home: https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

#### ## Trademarks

Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

#### ## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

#### ## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

#### SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

Angular JS, v1.6.6

- \* License MIT (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://angularjs.org
- \* Coyright: (c) 2010-2017 Google, Inc.

#### aopalliance Version 1

- \* License: all the source code provided by AOP Alliance is Public Domain.
- \* Project: http://aopalliance.sourceforge.net
- \* Copyright: Material in the public domain is not protected by copyright

Bean Validation API 1.1.0.Final

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://beanvalidation.org/1.1/
- \* Copyright: 2009, Red Hat, Inc. and/or its affiliates, and individual contributors
- \* by the @authors tag.

Bootstrap v3.3.7

- \* License: MIT license (https://github.com/twbs/bootstrap/blob/master/LICENSE)
- \* Project: http://getbootstrap.com
- \* Copyright: 2011-2016 Twitter, Inc

CDI API Version 1.1

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

- \* Project: http://www.seamframework.org/Weld
- \* Copyright 2010, Red Hat, Inc., and individual contributors by the @authors tag.

Google Guava Version 18.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The Guava Authors

javax.inject Version: 1

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (C) 2009 The JSR-330 Expert Group

Javassist Version 3.22.0-CR2

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.javassist.org/
- \* Copyright (C) 1999- Shigeru Chiba. All Rights Reserved.

Jackson JAX-RS Providers Version 2.8.10

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: https://github.com/FasterXML/jackson-jaxrs-providers
- \* Copyright: (c) 2009-2011 FasterXML, LLC. All rights reserved unless otherwise indicated.

jQuery v1.12.4

- \* License: jquery.org/license
- \* Project: jquery.org
- \* Copyright: (c) jQuery Foundation

jQuery Barcode plugin 0.3

\* License: MIT & GPL (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php &

http://www.gnu.org/licenses/gpl.html)

\* Project: http://www.pasella.it/projects/jQuery/barcode

\* Copyright: (c) 2009 Antonello Pasella antonello.pasella@gmail.com

JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

\* License: CC0

\* No copyright

\* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166 Expert Group and released to the public domain, as explained at http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/

KineticJS, v4.7.1

\* License: MIT license (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)

- \* Project: http://www.kineticjs.com, https://github.com/ericdrowell/KineticJS
- \* Copyright: Eric Rowell

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

- \* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)
- \* Copyright (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.

org.osgi.core version 4.2.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) OSGi Alliance (2005, 2008). All Rights Reserved.

org.glassfish.jersey.server.internal.monitoring.core

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) 2015-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.
- \* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc.

W3.org documents

\* License: W3C License

\* Copyright: Copyright (c) 1994-2001 World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/

# Eclipse Public License - v 2.0

### THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

#### 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial content Distributed under this Agreement, and

b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:

i) changes to the Program, and

ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are Distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution "originates" from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include changes or additions to the Program that are not Modified Works.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that Distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions Distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement or any Secondary License (as applicable), including Contributors.

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source Code or other form, that is based on (or derived from) the Program and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship.

"Modified Works" shall mean any work in Source Code or other form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of the Program, including, for purposes of clarity any new file in Source Code form that contains any contents of the Program. Modified Works shall not include works that contain only declarations, interfaces, types, classes, structures, or files of the Program solely in each case in order to link to, bind by name, or subclass the Program or Modified Works thereof.

"Distribute" means the acts of a) distributing or b) making available in any manner that enables the transfer of a copy.

"Source Code" means the form of a Program preferred for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, or any later versions of that license, including any exceptions or additional permissions as identified by the initial Contributor.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, Distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such Derivative Works.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in Source Code or other form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to Distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

e) Notwithstanding the terms of any Secondary License, no Contributor makes additional grants to any Recipient (other than those set forth in this Agreement) as a result of such Recipient's receipt of the Program under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3).

#### **3. REQUIREMENTS**

3.1 If a Contributor Distributes the Program in any form, then:

a) the Program must also be made available as Source Code, in accordance with section 3.2, and the Contributor must accompany the Program with a statement that the Source Code for the Program is available under this Agreement, and informs Recipients how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange; and

b) the Contributor may Distribute the Program under a license different than this Agreement, provided that such license:
i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all other Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all other Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code under section 3.2; and

iv) requires any subsequent distribution of the Program by any party to be under a license that satisfies the requirements of this section 3.

3.2 When the Program is Distributed as Source Code:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement, or if the Program (i) is combined with other material in a separate file or files made available under a Secondary License, and (ii) the initial Contributor attached to the Source Code the notice described in Exhibit A of this Agreement, then the Program may be made available under the terms of such Secondary Licenses, and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

3.3 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright, patent, trademark, attribution notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability ("notices") contained within the Program from any copy of the Program which they Distribute, provided that Contributors may add their own appropriate notices.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified

Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be Distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to Distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version.

Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved. Nothing in this Agreement is intended to be enforceable by any entity that is not a Contributor or Recipient. No third-party beneficiary rights are created under this Agreement.

#### Exhibit A - Form of Secondary Licenses Notice

"This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License, v. 2.0 are satisfied: {name license(s), version(s), and exceptions or additional permissions here}." Simply including a copy of this Agreement, including this Exhibit A is not sufficient to license the Source Code under Secondary Licenses.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice.

You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

---

## The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

#### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program. You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License. 3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or

distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

#### NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

#### How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

---

#### ## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

## **1.82 jersey-media-json-jackson 2.28** 1.82.1 Available under license :

# Notice for Jersey This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* Project home: https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

## Trademarks Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code

The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

Angular JS, v1.6.6

\* License MIT (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)

\* Project: http://angularjs.org

\* Coyright: (c) 2010-2017 Google, Inc.

aopalliance Version 1

\* License: all the source code provided by AOP Alliance is Public Domain.

\* Project: http://aopalliance.sourceforge.net

\* Copyright: Material in the public domain is not protected by copyright

Bean Validation API 1.1.0.Final

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Project: http://beanvalidation.org/1.1/

\* Copyright: 2009, Red Hat, Inc. and/or its affiliates, and individual contributors

\* by the @authors tag.

Bootstrap v3.3.7

\* License: MIT license (https://github.com/twbs/bootstrap/blob/master/LICENSE)

\* Project: http://getbootstrap.com

\* Copyright: 2011-2016 Twitter, Inc

CDI API Version 1.1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.seamframework.org/Weld

\* Copyright 2010, Red Hat, Inc., and individual contributors by the @authors tag.

Google Guava Version 18.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The Guava Authors

javax.inject Version: 1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The JSR-330 Expert Group

Javassist Version 3.22.0-CR2

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.javassist.org/
- \* Copyright (C) 1999- Shigeru Chiba. All Rights Reserved.

Jackson JAX-RS Providers Version 2.8.10

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: https://github.com/FasterXML/jackson-jaxrs-providers
- \* Copyright: (c) 2009-2011 FasterXML, LLC. All rights reserved unless otherwise indicated.

jQuery v1.12.4

- \* License: jquery.org/license
- \* Project: jquery.org
- \* Copyright: (c) jQuery Foundation

jQuery Barcode plugin 0.3

\* License: MIT & GPL (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php &

- http://www.gnu.org/licenses/gpl.html)
- \* Project: http://www.pasella.it/projects/jQuery/barcode
- \* Copyright: (c) 2009 Antonello Pasella antonello.pasella@gmail.com

JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

\* License: CC0

\* No copyright

\* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166 Expert Group and released to the public domain, as explained at http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/

KineticJS, v4.7.1

- \* License: MIT license (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://www.kineticjs.com, https://github.com/ericdrowell/KineticJS
- \* Copyright: Eric Rowell

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

\* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)

\* Copyright (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.

org.osgi.core version 4.2.0

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (c) OSGi Alliance (2005, 2008). All Rights Reserved.

org.glassfish.jersey.server.internal.monitoring.core

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (c) 2015-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc.

#### W3.org documents

\* License: W3C License

\* Copyright: Copyright (c) 1994-2001 World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All Rights Reserved.

http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/

# Notice for Jersey Json Jackson module

This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

## Trademarks Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

#### ## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

#### ## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

#### SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

Jackson JAX-RS Providers version 2.8.10

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Project: https://github.com/FasterXML/jackson-jaxrs-providers

\* Copyright: (c) 2009-2011 FasterXML, LLC. All rights reserved unless otherwise indicated. # Eclipse Public License - v 2.0

### THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

#### 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial content Distributed under this Agreement, and

b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:

i) changes to the Program, and

ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are Distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution "originates" from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include changes or additions to the Program that are not Modified Works.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that Distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions Distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement or any Secondary License (as applicable), including Contributors.

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source Code or other form, that is based on (or derived from) the Program and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship.

"Modified Works" shall mean any work in Source Code or other form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of the Program, including, for purposes of clarity any new file in Source Code form that contains any contents of the Program. Modified Works shall not include works that contain only declarations, interfaces, types, classes, structures, or files of the Program solely in each case in order to link to, bind by name, or subclass the Program or Modified Works thereof.

"Distribute" means the acts of a) distributing or b) making available in any manner that enables the transfer of a copy.

"Source Code" means the form of a Program preferred for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, or any later versions of that license, including any exceptions or additional permissions as identified by the initial Contributor.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, Distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such Derivative Works.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in Source Code or other form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to Distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

e) Notwithstanding the terms of any Secondary License, no Contributor makes additional grants to any Recipient (other than those set forth in this Agreement) as a result of such Recipient's receipt of the Program under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3).

#### **3. REQUIREMENTS**

3.1 If a Contributor Distributes the Program in any form, then:

a) the Program must also be made available as Source Code, in accordance with section 3.2, and the Contributor must accompany the Program with a statement that the Source Code for the Program is available under this Agreement, and informs Recipients how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange; and

b) the Contributor may Distribute the Program under a license different than this Agreement, provided that such license:
i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all other Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all other Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code under section 3.2; and

iv) requires any subsequent distribution of the Program by any party to be under a license that satisfies the requirements of this section 3.

3.2 When the Program is Distributed as Source Code:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement, or if the Program (i) is combined with other material in a separate file or files made available under a Secondary License, and (ii) the initial Contributor attached to the Source Code the notice described in Exhibit A of this Agreement, then the Program may be made available under the terms of such Secondary Licenses, and b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

3.3 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright, patent, trademark, attribution notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability ("notices") contained within the Program from any copy of the Program which they Distribute, provided that Contributors may add their own appropriate notices.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT

PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement,

but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be Distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to Distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version.

Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved. Nothing in this Agreement is intended to be enforceable by any entity that is not a Contributor or Recipient. No third-party beneficiary rights are created under this Agreement.

Exhibit A - Form of Secondary Licenses Notice

"This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License, v. 2.0 are satisfied: {name license(s), version(s), and exceptions or additional permissions here}."

Simply including a copy of this Agreement, including this Exhibit A is not sufficient to license the Source Code under Secondary Licenses.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice.

You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

----

## The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

#### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all. The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the

author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

#### NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version. This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

---

#### ## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

# 1.83 aopalliance-repackaged 2.5.0

# 1.84 jackson-jaxrs-base 2.9.9

## 1.84.1 Available under license :

This copy of Jackson JSON processor databind module is licensed under the Apache (Software) License, version 2.0 ("the License"). See the License for details about distribution rights, and the specific rights regarding derivate works.

You may obtain a copy of the License at:

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

# 1.85 stateless4j 2.5.0

## 1.85.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

```
/*
```

\* Copyright 2014 Fabien Renaud.

```
*
```

- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

\* You may obtain a copy of the License at

```
*
```

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

```
*
```

\* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

\* limitations under the License.

\*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1320330290\_1651524963.22/0/stateless4j-2-5-0-sources-7jar/com/github/oxo42/stateless4j/delegates/FuncBoolean.java \* /opt/cola/permits/1320330290\_1651524963.22/0/stateless4j-2-5-0-sources-7jar/com/github/oxo42/stateless4j/OutVar.java

# **1.86 httpcomponents-core 4.4.10** 1.86.1 Available under license :

Apache HttpCore Copyright 2005-2018 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License. "Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of

this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only

on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.87 jbcrypt 0.3

## 1.87.1 Available under license :

// Copyright (c) 2006 Damien Miller <djm@mindrot.org>
//

// Permission to use, copy, modify, and distribute this software for any

// purpose with or without fee is hereby granted, provided that the above

// copyright notice and this permission notice appear in all copies.

//

// THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS" AND THE AUTHOR DISCLAIMS ALL WARRANTIES
// WITH REGARD TO THIS SOFTWARE INCLUDING ALL IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF
// MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHOR BE LIABLE FOR
// ANY SPECIAL, DIRECT, INDIRECT, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OR ANY DAMAGES
// WHATSOEVER RESULTING FROM LOSS OF USE, DATA OR PROFITS, WHETHER IN AN

# 1.88 erlang-otp 22.3.4.17

## 1.88.1 Available under license :

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet, consectetur adipiscing elit. Sed condimentum risus ac diam tincidunt convallis. Nulla facilisis laoreet est, a fermentum purus placerat et. Donec quis auctor enim. Aenean at sem id tellus vulputate semper quis vitae massa. Aenean leo odio, facilisis nec vehicula nec, auctor sit amet tellus. Morbi accumsan diam et sem rutrum, semper pharetra erat dictum. Aliquam convallis metus id ex laoreet, et finibus augue pretium. Mauris rutrum est mauris, eu mattis dui consequat et. Integer scelerisque rhoncus mauris a dictum. Suspendisse ex massa, aliquam id auctor eu, cursus sed eros. Aenean mattis velit non porta sodales. Etiam gravida, lectus eu lacinia ultrices, nibh magna euismod erat, ut accumsan orci lacus quis dui. Duis scelerisque quam felis, at hendrerit purus venenatis non. Vestibulum vulputate posuere molestie. Morbi non augue et mauris tempor tempus sed eget est.

Suspendisse ultrices ligula tellus, non facilisis nisi ultricies eget. Aliquam tristique, arcu egestas imperdiet consequat, est nibh iaculis velit, sed tincidunt est est at nulla. Aliquam viverra scelerisque purus, ac porta purus scelerisque eget. Nunc ultrices odio ut sagittis blandit. Quisque a vehicula diam, at luctus diam. Duis nulla tortor, luctus eu consequat non, pulvinar vel lectus. Cras dui sem, vestibulum at placerat in, pulvinar eget est.

Donec suscipit nisl lobortis augue imperdiet tempor. Vivamus consequat vulputate commodo. Proin ac neque in eros rutrum vulputate. Aliquam faucibus porttitor nibh ac tempor. Proin turpis odio, lacinia vel risus eu, luctus congue libero. In ex lorem, dignissim vel vehicula vel, vehicula et lorem. Mauris interdum arcu ac nunc sollicitudin suscipit. Donec enim nunc, posuere a convallis in, egestas eget metus. Nam eleifend nibh ipsum. In auctor lacus eu elit imperdiet, a tristique neque commodo.

Curabitur libero nibh, molestie eu lacus a, posuere lacinia mi. Suspendisse lorem est, suscipit vel scelerisque a, cursus vitae ligula. Etiam finibus, ex vitae sollicitudin euismod, dui ex hendrerit nibh, eu varius nisl nibh ut enim. Aenean rhoncus quam quis consectetur laoreet. Nam dapibus pharetra rhoncus. Cras quis tempus dolor, eu condimentum urna. Proin non nulla lacinia est faucibus ultricies. Aenean varius nisi ut convallis malesuada. Aenean a elit sit amet justo semper consectetur. Etiam iaculis nibh sit amet malesuada convallis. Duis non dolor vel magna facilisis sagittis.

Suspendisse scelerisque, mi ut dignissim posuere, dui libero tristique metus, non sodales massa quam ac purus. Pellentesque congue feugiat metus molestie maximus. Nam augue tellus, convallis laoreet justo sit amet, laoreet eleifend quam. Aenean semper vehicula diam, sed lobortis urna consectetur quis. Ut in leo ut libero fermentum tempor. Integer malesuada placerat elit sed feugiat. Vivamus dictum lorem est, sed volutpat mauris sollicitudin rutrum. Vestibulum ante ipsum primis in faucibus orci luctus et ultrices posuere cubilia Curae; Sed vel quam id sapien condimentum condimentum. Nunc varius ligula at libero bibendum, nec suscipit tortor dapibus. Phasellus malesuada mattis leo, luctus tempus orci euismod in. Nam semper hendrerit libero id gravida. Nulla sodales velit sed urna tempor, quis finibus quam blandit. In in felis volutpat, pretium eros sed, faucibus dolor.

Ut et tellus sodales, malesuada ex et, gravida erat. Pellentesque at magna ac diam faucibus ornare. Maecenas ac lectus ut ante posuere sodales. Quisque lacinia augue quis dui mollis dictum eget a lectus. Sed efficitur in libero et placerat. Pellentesque sapien leo, tempus eu leo sit amet, luctus suscipit nisl. Donec nibh nisl, fermentum eu urna id, aliquam commodo orci. Suspendisse potenti. In vulputate lobortis lorem id molestie. Nullam rhoncus nisi dui, a scelerisque massa vehicula eget. Nulla sed nisi vitae justo rhoncus lacinia. Donec vitae feugiat arcu. Donec ultricies metus sed efficitur ornare. Donec id dignissim ligula. Nulla eget metus nisl. Aenean sodales, odio scelerisque suscipit sagittis, tortor massa sollicitudin lectus, luctus ornare felis justo non velit. Quisque rhoncus ex ut nisi feugiat, nec mattis sem condimentum. Morbi sed diam ac massa egestas facilisis. Curabitur blandit ante id lacus accumsan, ut semper leo commodo. Sed turpis ipsum, dignissim eget venenatis sit amet, gravida a erat. Nulla iaculis pellentesque augue. Cras mollis justo vel sapien tincidunt facilisis.

Mauris tempus sem at odio fermentum efficitur. Cras non porttitor justo, id ornare massa. Proin et tellus congue, euismod velit non, lacinia urna. Aenean quis turpis vel sapien semper ultricies. Maecenas id lorem quis sem dignissim rhoncus at ac elit. Proin sed posuere purus. Maecenas id maximus tortor. Maecenas eu mi sed eros scelerisque malesuada vitae a tellus. Nulla venenatis, nunc sit amet condimentum commodo, est mauris porttitor leo, vel rutrum lacus augue eu neque. Integer mi lacus, pretium ultricies ligula eu, fermentum auctor nunc. Nulla sollicitudin posuere.

Copyright (c) 2010, Torbjorn Tornkvist

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE. PCRE LICENCE

-----

PCRE is a library of functions to support regular expressions whose syntax and semantics are as close as possible to those of the Perl 5 language.

Release 8 of PCRE is distributed under the terms of the "BSD" licence, as specified below. The documentation for PCRE, supplied in the "doc" directory, is distributed under the same terms as the software itself. The data in the testdata directory is not copyrighted and is in the public domain.

The basic library functions are written in C and are freestanding. Also included in the distribution is a set of C++ wrapper functions, and a just-in-time compiler that can be used to optimize pattern matching. These

are both optional features that can be omitted when the library is built.

#### THE BASIC LIBRARY FUNCTIONS

-----

Written by: Philip Hazel Email local part: ph10 Email domain: cam.ac.uk

University of Cambridge Computing Service, Cambridge, England.

Copyright (c) 1997-2019 University of Cambridge All rights reserved.

#### PCRE JUST-IN-TIME COMPILATION SUPPORT

-----

Written by: Zoltan Herczeg Email local part: hzmester Email domain: freemail.hu

Copyright(c) 2010-2019 Zoltan Herczeg All rights reserved.

STACK-LESS JUST-IN-TIME COMPILER

-----

Written by: Zoltan Herczeg Email local part: hzmester Email domain: freemail.hu

Copyright(c) 2009-2019 Zoltan Herczeg All rights reserved.

THE C++ WRAPPER FUNCTIONS

Contributed by: Google Inc.

Copyright (c) 2007-2012, Google Inc. All rights reserved.

#### THE "BSD" LICENCE

-----

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- \* Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- \* Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- \* Neither the name of the University of Cambridge nor the name of Google Inc. nor the names of their contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

End

This software is subject to the following Copyrights and Licenses:

\_\_\_\_\_

[Erlang/OTP except parts stated below]

%CopyrightBegin%

Copyright Ericsson AB 1997-2020. All Rights Reserved.

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

#### WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

%CopyrightEnd%

-----

[stdlib, compiler]

\* assert.hrl is Copyright (C) 2004-1016 Richard Carlsson, Mickal Rmond

\* array.erl is Copyright (C) 2006-2016 Richard Carlsson and Ericsson AB

\* gb\_trees.erl is Copyright (C) 1999-2001 Sven-Olof Nystrm, Richard Carlsson

\* gb\_sets.erl is Copyright (C) 1999-2001 Richard Carlsson, Sven-Olof Nystrm

\* proplists.erl is Copyright (C) 2000-2003 Richard Carlsson

\* cerl{\_trees,\_clauses}.erl are Copyright (C) 1999-2002 Richard Carlsson

\* cerl\_inline.erl is Copyright (C) 1999-2002 Richard Carlsson

-----

[PCRE]

#### PCRE LICENCE

-----

PCRE is a library of functions to support regular expressions whose syntax and semantics are as close as possible to those of the Perl 5 language.

Release 8 of PCRE is distributed under the terms of the "BSD" licence, as specified below. The documentation for PCRE, supplied in the "doc" directory, is distributed under the same terms as the software itself. The data in the testdata directory is not copyrighted and is in the public domain.

The basic library functions are written in C and are freestanding. Also included in the distribution is a set of C++ wrapper functions, and a just-in-time compiler that can be used to optimize pattern matching. These are both optional features that can be omitted when the library is built.

#### THE BASIC LIBRARY FUNCTIONS

-----

Written by:Philip HazelEmail local part:ph10Email domain:cam.ac.uk

University of Cambridge Computing Service, Cambridge, England.

Copyright (c) 1997-2019 University of Cambridge

#### PCRE JUST-IN-TIME COMPILATION SUPPORT

-----

Written by: Zoltan Herczeg Email local part: hzmester Email domain: freemail.hu

Copyright(c) 2010-2019 Zoltan Herczeg All rights reserved.

STACK-LESS JUST-IN-TIME COMPILER

-----

Written by: Zoltan Herczeg Email local part: hzmester Email domain: freemail.hu

Copyright(c) 2009-2019 Zoltan Herczeg All rights reserved.

THE C++ WRAPPER FUNCTIONS

Contributed by: Google Inc.

Copyright (c) 2007-2012, Google Inc. All rights reserved.

#### THE "BSD" LICENCE

-----

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- \* Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- \* Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

\* Neither the name of the University of Cambridge nor the name of Google

Inc. nor the names of their contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

End

#### [Tcl/Tk]

This software is copyrighted by the Regents of the University of California, Sun Microsystems, Inc., and other parties. The following terms apply to all files associated with the software unless explicitly disclaimed in individual files.

The authors hereby grant permission to use, copy, modify, distribute, and license this software and its documentation for any purpose, provided that existing copyright notices are retained in all copies and that this notice is included verbatim in any distributions. No written agreement, license, or royalty fee is required for any of the authorized uses. Modifications to this software may be copyrighted by their authors and need not follow the licensing terms described here, provided that the new terms are clearly indicated on the first page of each file where they apply.

IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR DISTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE TO ANY PARTY FOR DIRECT, INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, ITS DOCUMENTATION, OR ANY DERIVATIVES THEREOF, EVEN IF THE AUTHORS HAVE BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

THE AUTHORS AND DISTRIBUTORS SPECIFICALLY DISCLAIM ANY WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE, AND NON-INFRINGEMENT. THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, AND THE AUTHORS AND DISTRIBUTORS HAVE NO OBLIGATION TO PROVIDE MAINTENANCE, SUPPORT, UPDATES, ENHANCEMENTS, OR MODIFICATIONS. GOVERNMENT USE: If you are acquiring this software on behalf of the U.S. government, the Government shall have only "Restricted Rights" in the software and related documentation as defined in the Federal Acquisition Regulations (FARs) in Clause 52.227.19 (c) (2). If you are acquiring the software on behalf of the Department of Defense, the software shall be classified as "Commercial Computer Software" and the Government shall have only "Restricted Rights" as defined in Clause 252.227-7013 (c) (1) of DFARs. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the authors grant the U.S. Government and others acting in its behalf permission to use and distribute the software in accordance with the terms specified in this license.

-----

[Misc C library code]

/\*

\* Copyright (c) 1985, 1988 Regents of the University of California.

\* All rights reserved.

\*

\* Redistribution and use in source and binary forms are permitted

\* provided that the above copyright notice and this paragraph are

\* duplicated in all such forms and that any documentation,

\* advertising materials, and other materials related to such

\* distribution and use acknowledge that the software was developed

\* by the University of California, Berkeley. The name of the

\* University may not be used to endorse or promote products derived

\* from this software without specific prior written permission.

\* THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS" AND WITHOUT ANY EXPRESS OR

\* IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, THE IMPLIED

\* WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTIBILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE.

\*/

-----

[zlib]

/\* zlib.h -- interface of the 'zlib' general purpose compression library version 1.2.3, July 18th, 2005

Copyright (C) 1995-2005 Jean-loup Gailly and Mark Adler

This software is provided 'as-is', without any express or implied warranty. In no event will the authors be held liable for any damages arising from the use of this software.

Permission is granted to anyone to use this software for any purpose, including commercial applications, and to alter it and redistribute it freely, subject to the following restrictions:

- 1. The origin of this software must not be misrepresented; you must not claim that you wrote the original software. If you use this software in a product, an acknowledgment in the product documentation would be appreciated but is not required.
- 2. Altered source versions must be plainly marked as such, and must not be misrepresented as being the original software.
- 3. This notice may not be removed or altered from any source distribution.

Jean-loup Gailly Mark Adler jloup@gzip.org madler@alumni.caltech.edu

The data format used by the zlib library is described by RFCs (Request for Comments) 1950 to 1952 in the files http://www.ietf.org/rfc/rfc1950.txt (zlib format), rfc1951.txt (deflate format) and rfc1952.txt (gzip format).

-----

#### [dialyzer]

%% Copyright 1997-2016 Tobias Lindahl, Stavros Aronis, Kostis Sagonas,%% Richard Carlsson, et al.

%%

%% Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");

%% you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.

%% You may obtain a copy of the License at

%%

%% http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

%%

%% Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

%% distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

%% WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

%% See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

%% limitations under the License.

\_\_\_\_\_

#### [hipe]

%% Copyright 1997-2016 Erik Stenman (Johansson), Kostis Sagonas,
%% Richard Carlsson, Tobias Lindahl, Per Gustafsson, et al.
%%
%% Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
%% you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
%% You may obtain a copy of the License at
%%
%% http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
%%

%% Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software

%% distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

%% WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

%% See the License for the specific language governing permissions and

%% limitations under the License.

[edoc, syntax\_tools]

%% Copyright 1997-2016 Richard Carlsson <carlsson.richard@gmail.com> %% %% Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may %% not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain %% a copy of the License at <http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0> %% %% Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software %% distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, %% WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. %% See the License for the specific language governing permissions and %% limitations under the License. %% %% Alternatively, you may use this file under the terms of the GNU Lesser %% General Public License (the "LGPL") as published by the Free Software %% Foundation; either version 2.1, or (at your option) any later version. %% If you wish to allow use of your version of this file only under the %% terms of the LGPL, you should delete the provisions above and replace %% them with the notice and other provisions required by the LGPL; see %% <http://www.gnu.org/licenses/>. If you do not delete the provisions %% above, a recipient may use your version of this file under the terms of

%% either the Apache License or the LGPL.

#### [eunit]

%% Copyright 2004-2016 Richard Carlsson <carlsson.richard@gmail.com>,
%% Mickal Rmond <mickael.remond@process-one.net>
%%
%% Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may
%% not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain
%% a copy of the License at <http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0>
%%
%% Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
%% distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
%W WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
%% See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
%% limitations under the License.
%%

%% General Public License (the "LGPL") as published by the Free Software
%% Foundation; either version 2.1, or (at your option) any later version.
%% If you wish to allow use of your version of this file only under the
%% terms of the LGPL, you should delete the provisions above and replace
%% them with the notice and other provisions required by the LGPL; see
%% <a href="http://www.gnu.org/licenses/"></a>. If you do not delete the provisions
%% above, a recipient may use your version of this file under the terms of
%% either the Apache License or the LGPL.

\_\_\_\_\_

#### [leex]

%% Copyright (c) 2008 Robert Virding. All rights reserved.

%%

%% Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without %% modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions %% are met:

%%

%% 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright

%% notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.

%% 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright

%% notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the

%% documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

%%

%% THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS
%% "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT
%% LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS
%% FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE
%% COPYRIGHT HOLDERS OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT,
%% INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING,
%% BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES;
%% LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER
%% CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT
%% ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE
%% POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

-----

#### [eldap]

#### Copyright (c) 2010, Torbjorn Tornkvist

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions: The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

-----

#### PCRE LICENCE

Please see the file LICENCE in the PCRE distribution for licensing details.

End

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files. "Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work,

where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason

of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS ERLANG PUBLIC LICENSE Version 1.1

1. Definitions.

1.1. ``Contributor'' means each entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.2. ``Contributor Version" means the combination of the Original Code, prior Modifications used by a Contributor, and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. ``Covered Code" means the Original Code or Modifications or the combination of the Original Code and Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.

1.4. ``Electronic Distribution Mechanism" means a mechanism generally accepted in the software development community for the electronic transfer of data.

1.5. ``Executable'' means Covered Code in any form other than Source Code.

1.6. ``Initial Developer'' means the individual or entity identified as the Initial Developer in the Source Code notice required by Exhibit A.

1.7. ``Larger Work'' means a work which combines Covered Code or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.

1.8. ``License" means this document.

1.9. "Modifications" means any addition to or deletion from the substance or structure of either the Original Code or any previous Modifications. When Covered Code is released as a series of files, a Modification is:

A. Any addition to or deletion from the contents of a file containing Original Code or previous Modifications.

B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Code or previous Modifications.

1.10. ``Original Code" means Source Code of computer software code which is described in the Source Code notice required by Exhibit A as

Original Code, and which, at the time of its release under this License is not already Covered Code governed by this License.

1.11. ``Source Code'' means the preferred form of the Covered Code for making modifications to it, including all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, scripts used to control compilation and installation of an Executable, or a list of source code differential comparisons against either the Original Code or another well known, available Covered Code of the Contributor's choice. The Source Code can be in a compressed or archival form, provided the appropriate decompression or de-archiving software is widely available for no charge.

1.12. ``You" means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, ``You" includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, ``control" means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

2. Source Code License.

2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

The Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license, subject to third party intellectual property claims:

- (a) to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Code (or portions thereof) with or without Modifications, or as part of a Larger Work; and
- (b) under patents now or hereafter owned or controlled by Initial Developer, to make, have made, use and sell (``Utilize") the Original Code (or portions thereof), but solely to the extent that any such patent is reasonably necessary to enable You to Utilize the Original Code (or portions thereof) and not to any greater extent that may be necessary to Utilize further Modifications or combinations.
- 2.2. Contributor Grant.

Each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license, subject to third party intellectual property claims:

(a) to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or

portions thereof) either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Code or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under patents now or hereafter owned or controlled by Contributor, to Utilize the Contributor Version (or portions thereof), but solely to the extent that any such patent is reasonably necessary to enable You to Utilize the Contributor Version (or portions thereof), and not to any greater extent that may be necessary to Utilize further Modifications or combinations.

#### 3. Distribution Obligations.

#### 3.1. Application of License.

The Modifications which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License, including without limitation Section 2.2. The Source Code version of Covered Code may be distributed only under the terms of this License, and You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code You distribute. You may not offer or impose any terms on any Source Code version that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients' rights hereunder. However, You may include an additional document offering the additional rights described in Section 3.5.

#### 3.2. Availability of Source Code.

Any Modification which You contribute must be made available in Source Code form under the terms of this License either on the same media as an Executable version or via an accepted Electronic Distribution Mechanism to anyone to whom you made an Executable version available; and if made available via Electronic Distribution Mechanism, must remain available for at least twelve (12) months after the date it initially became available, or at least six (6) months after a subsequent version of that particular Modification has been made available to such recipients. You are responsible for ensuring that the Source Code version remains available even if the Electronic Distribution Mechanism is maintained by a third party.

#### 3.3. Description of Modifications.

You must cause all Covered Code to which you contribute to contain a file documenting the changes You made to create that Covered Code and the date of any change. You must include a prominent statement that the Modification is derived, directly or indirectly, from Original Code provided by the Initial Developer and including the name of the Initial Developer in (a) the Source Code, and (b) in any notice in an Executable version or related documentation in which You describe the origin or ownership of the Covered Code.

#### 3.4. Intellectual Property Matters

#### (a) Third Party Claims.

If You have knowledge that a party claims an intellectual property right in particular functionality or code (or its utilization under this License), you must include a text file with the source code distribution titled ``LEGAL" which describes the claim and the party making the claim in sufficient detail that a recipient will know whom to contact. If you obtain such knowledge after You make Your Modification available as described in Section 3.2, You shall promptly modify the LEGAL file in all copies You make available thereafter and shall take other steps (such as notifying appropriate mailing lists or newsgroups) reasonably calculated to inform those who received the Covered Code that new knowledge has been obtained.

#### (b) Contributor APIs.

If Your Modification is an application programming interface and You own or control patents which are reasonably necessary to implement that API, you must also include this information in the LEGAL file.

#### 3.5. Required Notices.

You must duplicate the notice in Exhibit A in each file of the Source Code, and this License in any documentation for the Source Code, where You describe recipients' rights relating to Covered Code. If You created one or more Modification(s), You may add your name as a Contributor to the notice described in Exhibit A. If it is not possible to put such notice in a particular Source Code file due to its structure, then you must include such notice in a location (such as a relevant directory file) where a user would be likely to look for such a notice. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Code. However, You may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear than any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

#### 3.6. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute Covered Code in Executable form only if the requirements of Section 3.1-3.5 have been met for that Covered Code, and if You include a notice stating that the Source Code version of the Covered Code is available under the terms of this License, including a description of how and where You have fulfilled the obligations of Section 3.2. The notice must be conspicuously included in any notice in an Executable version, related documentation or

collateral in which You describe recipients' rights relating to the Covered Code. You may distribute the Executable version of Covered Code under a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable version does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient's rights in the Source Code version from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Executable version under a different license You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

#### 3.7. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Code with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Code.

4. Inability to Comply Due to Statute or Regulation. If it is impossible for You to comply with any of the terms of this License with respect to some or all of the Covered Code due to statute or regulation then You must: (a) comply with the terms of this License to the maximum extent possible; and (b) describe the limitations and the code they affect. Such description must be included in the LEGAL file described in Section 3.4 and must be included with all distributions of the Source Code. Except to the extent prohibited by statute or regulation, such description must be sufficiently detailed for a recipient of ordinary skill to be able to understand it.

5. Application of this License.

This License applies to code to which the Initial Developer has attached the notice in Exhibit A, and to related Covered Code.

#### 6. CONNECTION TO MOZILLA PUBLIC LICENSE

This Erlang License is a derivative work of the Mozilla Public License, Version 1.0. It contains terms which differ from the Mozilla Public License, Version 1.0.

#### 7. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED CODE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN ``AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED CODE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED CODE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED CODE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED CODE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

#### 8. TERMINATION.

This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. All sublicenses to the Covered Code which are properly granted shall survive any termination of this License. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.

#### 9. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

Any utilization of Covered Code shall not cause the Initial Developer or any Contributor to be liable for any damages (neither direct nor indirect).

#### 10. MISCELLANEOUS

This License represents the complete agreement concerning the subject matter hereof. If any provision is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be construed by and in accordance with the substantive laws of Sweden. Any dispute, controversy or claim arising out of or relating to this License, or the breach, termination or invalidity thereof, shall be subject to the exclusive jurisdiction of Swedish courts, with the Stockholm City Court as the first instance.

#### EXHIBIT A.

"The contents of this file are subject to the Erlang Public License, Version 1.1, (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You should have received a copy of the Erlang Public License along with this software. If not, it can be retrieved via the world wide web at http://www.erlang.org/.

Software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" basis, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing rights and limitations under the License.

The Initial Developer of the Original Code is Ericsson Utvecklings AB. Portions created by Ericsson are Copyright 1999, Ericsson Utvecklings AB. All Rights Reserved."

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- 3. The name of the author may not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE AUTHOR ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHOR BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

# 1.89 tomcat 8.5.x-dev

## 1.89.1 Available under license :

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,

worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents

of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

#### APACHE TOMCAT SUBCOMPONENTS:

Apache Tomcat includes a number of subcomponents with separate copyright notices and license terms. Your use of these subcomponents is subject to the terms and conditions of the following licenses. For the Eclipse JDT Core Batch Compiler (ecj-x.x.x.jar) component:

Eclipse Public License - v 1.0

# THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

#### 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial code and documentation distributed under this Agreement, and

b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:

i) changes to the Program, and

ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution 'originates' from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include additions to the Program which: (i) are separate modules of software distributed in conjunction with the Program under their own license agreement, and (ii) are not derivative works of the Program.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement, including all Contributors.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in source code and object code form. b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in source code and object code form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

#### 3. REQUIREMENTS

A Contributor may choose to distribute the Program in object code form under its own license agreement, provided that:

a) it complies with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; and

b) its license agreement:

 i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

 ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and

iv) states that source code for the Program is available from such Contributor,

and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

When the Program is made available in source code form:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Program.

Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its Contribution, if any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent Recipients to identify the originator of the Contribution.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement , including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved.

This Agreement is governed by the laws of the State of New York and the intellectual property laws of the United States of America. No party to this Agreement will bring a legal action under this Agreement more than one year after the cause of action arose. Each party waives its rights to a jury trial in any resulting litigation.

For the Windows Installer component:

- \* All NSIS source code, plug-ins, documentation, examples, header files and graphics, with the exception of the compression modules and where otherwise noted, are licensed under the zlib/libpng license.
- \* The zlib compression module for NSIS is licensed under the zlib/libpng license.
- \* The bzip2 compression module for NSIS is licensed under the bzip2 license.
- \* The lzma compression module for NSIS is licensed under the Common Public License version 1.0.

#### zlib/libpng license

This software is provided 'as-is', without any express or implied warranty. In no event will the authors be held liable for any damages arising from the use of this software.

Permission is granted to anyone to use this software for any purpose, including commercial applications, and to alter it and redistribute it freely, subject to the following restrictions:

- The origin of this software must not be misrepresented; you must not claim that you wrote the original software. If you use this software in a product, an acknowledgment in the product documentation would be appreciated but is not required.
- 2. Altered source versions must be plainly marked as such, and must not be

misrepresented as being the original software.

3. This notice may not be removed or altered from any source distribution.

bzip2 license

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- 2. The origin of this software must not be misrepresented; you must not claim that you wrote the original software. If you use this software in a product, an acknowledgment in the product documentation would be appreciated but is not required.
- 3. Altered source versions must be plainly marked as such, and must not be misrepresented as being the original software.
- 4. The name of the author may not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE AUTHOR ``AS IS AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHOR BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

Julian Seward, Cambridge, UK.

jseward@acm.org Common Public License version 1.0

THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS COMMON PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

#### 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial code and documentation distributed under this Agreement, and b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:

i) changes to the Program, and

#### ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution 'originates' from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include additions to the Program which: (i) are separate modules of software distributed in conjunction with the Program under their own license agreement, and (ii) are not derivative works of the Program.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents " mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement, including all Contributors.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in source code and object code form.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in source code and object code form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

#### 3. REQUIREMENTS

A Contributor may choose to distribute the Program in object code form under its own license agreement, provided that:

a) it complies with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; and

b) its license agreement:

i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

 ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and

iv) states that source code for the Program is available from such Contributor, and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

When the Program is made available in source code form:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Program.

Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its Contribution, if any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent Recipients to identify the originator of the Contribution.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT,

### STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against a Contributor with respect to a patent applicable to software (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit), then any patent licenses granted by that Contributor to such Recipient under this Agreement shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed. In addition, if Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. IBM is the initial Agreement Steward. IBM may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved.

This Agreement is governed by the laws of the State of New York and the intellectual property laws of the United States of America. No party to this Agreement will bring a legal action under this Agreement more than one year after the cause of action arose. Each party waives its rights to a jury trial in any resulting litigation.

Special exception for LZMA compression module

Igor Pavlov and Amir Szekely, the authors of the LZMA compression module for NSIS, expressly permit you to statically or dynamically link your code (or bind by name) to the files from the LZMA compression module for NSIS without subjecting your linked code to the terms of the Common Public license version 1.0. Any modifications or additions to files from the LZMA compression module for NSIS, however, are subject to the terms of the Common Public License version 1.0.

For the following XML Schemas for Java EE Deployment Descriptors:

- javaee\_5.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_2.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_2.xsd
- javaee\_6.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_3.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_3.xsd
- jsp\_2\_2.xsd
- web-app\_3\_0.xsd
- web-common\_3\_0.xsd
- web-fragment\_3\_0.xsd
- javaee\_7.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_4.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_4.xsd
- jsp\_2\_3.xsd
- web-app\_3\_1.xsd
- web-common\_3\_1.xsd
- web-fragment\_3\_1.xsd

# COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL) Version 1.0

# 1. Definitions.

- 1.1. Contributor. means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.
- 1.2. Contributor Version. means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. Covered Software. means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications,

or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.

- 1.4. Executable. means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code.
- 1.5. Initial Developer. means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this License.
- 1.6. Larger Work. means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.
- 1.7. License. means this document.
- 1.8. Licensable. means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.
- 1.9. Modifications. means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:
  - A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous Modifications;
  - B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or
  - C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License.
- 1.10. Original Software. means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.
- 1.11. Patent Claims. means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.
- 1.12. Source Code. means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.
- 1.13. You. (or .Your.) means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, .You. includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, .control. means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or

otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

- 2. License Grants.
  - 2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

- (a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and
- (b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).
- (c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.
- (d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted:
  (1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or devices.
- 2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

- (a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark)
   Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display,
   perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such
   Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis,
   with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a
   Larger Work; and
- (b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in

combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

- (c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.
- (d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted:
  (1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version;
  (2) for infringements caused by:
  (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or
  (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or
  (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

#### 3. Distribution Obligations.

# 3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

# 3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

#### 3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer.

#### 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source

Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients. rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer or such Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

# 3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient.s rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

#### 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

# 4. Versions of the License.

#### 4.1. New Versions.

Sun Microsystems, Inc. is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

#### 4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of any subsequent version of the License published by the license steward.

# 4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

# 5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN .AS IS. BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

#### 6. TERMINATION.

- 6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.
- 6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as .Participant.) alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant Software against such

Participant either unilaterally or pursuant to a written agreement with Participant.

6.3. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any distributor) shall survive termination.

# 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOST PROFITS, LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY.S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

# 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a .commercial item,. as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of .commercial computer software. (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. ? 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and commercial computer software documentation. as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

# 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdiction's conflict-of-law provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys. fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

# 10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

# NOTICE PURSUANT TO SECTION 9 OF THE COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)

The code released under the CDDL shall be governed by the laws of the State of California (excluding conflict-of-law provisions). Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California and the state courts of the State of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California.

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

# TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,

worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents

of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

# END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# APACHE TOMCAT SUBCOMPONENTS:

Apache Tomcat includes a number of subcomponents with separate copyright notices and license terms. Your use of these subcomponents is subject to the terms and conditions of the following licenses. For the ecj-x.x.x.jar component and the EnclosingMethod and LocalVariableTypeTable classes in the org.apache.tomcat.util.bcel.classfile package:

Eclipse Public License - v 1.0

# THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

# 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial code and documentation distributed under this Agreement, and

b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:

i) changes to the Program, and

ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution 'originates' from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include additions to the Program which: (i) are separate modules of software distributed in conjunction with the Program under their own license agreement, and (ii) are not derivative works of the Program.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement, including all Contributors.

# 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in source code and object code form.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in source code and object code form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

### **3. REQUIREMENTS**

A Contributor may choose to distribute the Program in object code form under its own license agreement, provided that:

a) it complies with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; and

b) its license agreement:

 i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

 ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and

iv) states that source code for the Program is available from such Contributor, and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

When the Program is made available in source code form:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Program.

Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its Contribution, if any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent Recipients to identify the originator of the Contribution.

# 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial

# 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement , including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

# 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

# 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in

order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved.

This Agreement is governed by the laws of the State of New York and the intellectual property laws of the United States of America. No party to this Agreement will bring a legal action under this Agreement more than one year after the cause of action arose. Each party waives its rights to a jury trial in any resulting litigation.

For the Windows Installer component:

- \* All NSIS source code, plug-ins, documentation, examples, header files and graphics, with the exception of the compression modules and where otherwise noted, are licensed under the zlib/libpng license.
- \* The zlib compression module for NSIS is licensed under the zlib/libpng license.
- \* The bzip2 compression module for NSIS is licensed under the bzip2 license.
- \* The lzma compression module for NSIS is licensed under the Common Public License version 1.0.

#### zlib/libpng license

This software is provided 'as-is', without any express or implied warranty. In no event will the authors be held liable for any damages arising from the use of this software.

Permission is granted to anyone to use this software for any purpose, including commercial applications, and to alter it and redistribute it freely, subject to the following restrictions:

 The origin of this software must not be misrepresented; you must not claim that you wrote the original software. If you use this software in a product, an acknowledgment in the product documentation would be appreciated but is not required.

- 2. Altered source versions must be plainly marked as such, and must not be misrepresented as being the original software.
- 3. This notice may not be removed or altered from any source distribution.

bzip2 license

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- 2. The origin of this software must not be misrepresented; you must not claim that you wrote the original software. If you use this software in a product, an acknowledgment in the product documentation would be appreciated but is not required.
- 3. Altered source versions must be plainly marked as such, and must not be misrepresented as being the original software.
- 4. The name of the author may not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE AUTHOR ``AS IS AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHOR BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

Julian Seward, Cambridge, UK.

jseward@acm.org Common Public License version 1.0

THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS COMMON PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

# 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial code and documentation distributed under this Agreement, and b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor: i) changes to the Program, and

ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution 'originates' from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include additions to the Program which: (i) are separate modules of software distributed in conjunction with the Program under their own license agreement, and (ii) are not derivative works of the Program.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents " mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement, including all Contributors.

# 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare derivative works of, publicly display, publicly perform, distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such derivative works, in source code and object code form.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in source code and object code form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

# 3. REQUIREMENTS

A Contributor may choose to distribute the Program in object code form under its own license agreement, provided that:

a) it complies with the terms and conditions of this Agreement; and

b) its license agreement:

 i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

 ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) states that any provisions which differ from this Agreement are offered by that Contributor alone and not by any other party; and

iv) states that source code for the Program is available from such Contributor, and informs licensees how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

When the Program is made available in source code form:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement; and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright notices contained within the Program.

Each Contributor must identify itself as the originator of its Contribution, if any, in a manner that reasonably allows subsequent Recipients to identify the originator of the Contribution.

### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

# 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

# EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL,

SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

# 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against a Contributor with respect to a patent applicable to software (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit), then any patent licenses granted by that Contributor to such Recipient under this Agreement shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed. In addition, if Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. IBM is the initial Agreement Steward. IBM may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version. Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved.

This Agreement is governed by the laws of the State of New York and the intellectual property laws of the United States of America. No party to this Agreement will bring a legal action under this Agreement more than one year after the cause of action arose. Each party waives its rights to a jury trial in any resulting litigation.

# Special exception for LZMA compression module

Igor Pavlov and Amir Szekely, the authors of the LZMA compression module for NSIS, expressly permit you to statically or dynamically link your code (or bind by name) to the files from the LZMA compression module for NSIS without subjecting your linked code to the terms of the Common Public license version 1.0. Any modifications or additions to files from the LZMA compression module for NSIS, however, are subject to the terms of the Common Public License version 1.0.

For the following XML Schemas for Java EE Deployment Descriptors:

- javaee\_5.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_2.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_2.xsd
- javaee\_6.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_3.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_3.xsd
- web-app\_3\_0.xsd
- web-common\_3\_0.xsd
- web-fragment\_3\_0.xsd

# COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL) Version 1.0

1. Definitions.

- 1.1. Contributor. means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.
- 1.2. Contributor Version. means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.
- 1.3. Covered Software. means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.
- 1.4. Executable. means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code.

- 1.5. Initial Developer. means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this License.
- 1.6. Larger Work. means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.
- 1.7. License. means this document.
- 1.8. Licensable. means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.
- 1.9. Modifications. means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:
  - A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous Modifications;
  - B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or
  - C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License.
- 1.10. Original Software. means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.
- 1.11. Patent Claims. means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.
- 1.12. Source Code. means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.
- 1.13. You. (or .Your.) means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, .You. includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, .control. means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.
- 2. License Grants.
  - 2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

- (a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and
- (b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).
- (c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.
- (d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted:
  (1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or devices.

#### 2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

- (a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark)
   Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display,
   perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such
   Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis,
   with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a
   Larger Work; and
- (b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

- (c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.
- (d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted:
  (1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version; (2) for infringements caused by: (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

#### 3. Distribution Obligations.

#### 3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

#### 3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

# 3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer.

#### 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients. rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

#### 3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient.s rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

### 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

# 4. Versions of the License.

# 4.1. New Versions.

Sun Microsystems, Inc. is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

#### 4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of any subsequent version of the License published by the license steward.

# 4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

# 5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN .AS IS. BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

# 6. TERMINATION.

- 6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.
- 6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as .Participant.) alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant Software against such Participant either unilaterally or pursuant to a written agreement with Participant.
- 6.3. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses

# 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOST PROFITS, LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY.S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

# 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a .commercial item,. as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of .commercial computer software. (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. ? 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and commercial computer software documentation. as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

# 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdiction's conflict-of-law provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys. fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

### 10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

# NOTICE PURSUANT TO SECTION 9 OF THE COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)

The code released under the CDDL shall be governed by the laws of the State of California (excluding conflict-of-law provisions). Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California and the state courts of the State of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California.

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

# TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of

this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only

on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

# END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

#### APACHE TOMCAT SUBCOMPONENTS:

Apache Tomcat includes a number of subcomponents with separate copyright notices and license terms. Your use of these subcomponents is subject to the terms and conditions of the following licenses.

For the following XML Schemas for Java EE Deployment Descriptors:

- javaee\_5.xsd

- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_2.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_2.xsd

- javaee\_6.xsd

- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_3.xsd

- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_3.xsd
- jsp\_2\_2.xsd
- web-app\_3\_0.xsd
- web-common\_3\_0.xsd
- web-fragment\_3\_0.xsd
- javaee\_7.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_4.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_4.xsd
- jsp\_2\_3.xsd
- web-app\_3\_1.xsd
- web-common\_3\_1.xsd
- web-fragment\_3\_1.xsd

# COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL) Version 1.0

1. Definitions.

- 1.1. Contributor. means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.
- 1.2. Contributor Version. means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.
- 1.3. Covered Software. means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.
- 1.4. Executable. means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code.
- 1.5. Initial Developer. means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this License.
- 1.6. Larger Work. means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.
- 1.7. License. means this document.
- 1.8. Licensable. means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.
- 1.9. Modifications. means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:
  - A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software

or previous Modifications;

- B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or
- C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License.
- 1.10. Original Software. means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.
- 1.11. Patent Claims. means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.
- 1.12. Source Code. means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.
- 1.13. You. (or .Your.) means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, .You. includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, .control. means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.
- 2. License Grants.
  - 2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

- (a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and
- (b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).
- (c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the

date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted:
(1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or devices.

## 2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

- (a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark)
   Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display,
   perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such
   Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis,
   with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a
   Larger Work; and
- (b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).
- (c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.
- (d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted:
  (1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version;
  (2) for infringements caused by:
  (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or
  (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or
  (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.
- 3. Distribution Obligations.
  - 3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

### 3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

### 3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer.

## 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients. rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

## 3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient.s rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer or

such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

### 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

### 4. Versions of the License.

## 4.1. New Versions.

Sun Microsystems, Inc. is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

## 4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of any subsequent version of the License published by the license steward.

## 4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

## 5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN .AS IS. BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN

## 6. TERMINATION.

- 6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.
- 6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as .Participant.) alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant Software against such Participant either unilaterally or pursuant to a written agreement with Participant.
- 6.3. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any distributor) shall survive termination.

## 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOST PROFITS, LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY.S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

## 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a .commercial item, as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of .commercial computer software. (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. ? 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and commercial computer software documentation. as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

## 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdiction's conflict-of-law provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys. fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

## 10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

# NOTICE PURSUANT TO SECTION 9 OF THE COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)

The code released under the CDDL shall be governed by the laws of the State of California (excluding conflict-of-law provisions). Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California and the state courts of the State of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California. Apache Tomcat

Copyright 1999-@YEAR@ The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/). Apache Tomcat JDBC Pool Copyright 2008-2022 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Apache Standard Taglib Specification API Copyright 2001-2015 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Apache Standard Taglib Implementation Copyright 2001-2015 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/). Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

## TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity. "You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution

notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing

the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License. Apache Tomcat Copyright 1999-@YEAR@ The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

The original XML Schemas for Java EE Deployment Descriptors:

- javaee\_5.xsd

- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_2.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_2.xsd

- javaee\_6.xsd

- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_3.xsd

- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_3.xsd
- jsp\_2\_2.xsd
- web-app\_3\_0.xsd
- web-common\_3\_0.xsd
- web-fragment\_3\_0.xsd
- javaee\_7.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_4.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_4.xsd
- jsp\_2\_3.xsd
- web-app\_3\_1.xsd
- web-common\_3\_1.xsd
- web-fragment\_3\_1.xsd

may be obtained from: http://www.oracle.com/webfolder/technetwork/jsc/xml/ns/javaee/index.html Apache Tomcat Copyright 1999-2022 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (https://www.apache.org/).

This software contains code derived from netty-native developed by the Netty project (https://netty.io, https://github.com/netty/netty-tcnative/) and from finagle-native developed at Twitter (https://github.com/twitter/finagle).

The Windows Installer is built with the Nullsoft Scriptable Install System (NSIS), which is open source software. The original software and related information is available at http://nsis.sourceforge.net.

Java compilation software for JSP pages is provided by the Eclipse JDT Core Batch Compiler component, which is open source software. The original software and related information is available at https://www.eclipse.org/jdt/core/.

For portions of the Tomcat JNI OpenSSL API and the OpenSSL JSSE integration The org.apache.tomcat.jni and the org.apache.tomcat.net.openssl packages are derivative work originating from the Netty project and the finagle-native project developed at Twitter \* Copyright 2014 The Netty Project \* Copyright 2014 Twitter

The original XML Schemas for Java EE Deployment Descriptors: - javaee\_5.xsd - javaee\_web\_services\_1\_2.xsd - javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_2.xsd

- javaee\_6.xsd

- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_3.xsd

- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_3.xsd

- jsp\_2\_2.xsd

- web-app\_3\_0.xsd

- web-common\_3\_0.xsd

- web-fragment\_3\_0.xsd

- javaee\_7.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_1\_4.xsd
- javaee\_web\_services\_client\_1\_4.xsd
- jsp\_2\_3.xsd
- web-app\_3\_1.xsd
- web-common\_3\_1.xsd
- web-fragment\_3\_1.xsd

may be obtained from:

http://www.oracle.com/webfolder/technetwork/jsc/xml/ns/javaee/index.html

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

## TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files. "Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work,

where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason

of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

## 1.90 jersey-common 2.28

## **1.90.1 Available under license :**

# Notice for Jersey Core Common module This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

## Trademarks Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs. ## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

Google Guava Version 18.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright: (C) 2009 The Guava Authors

JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

- \* License: Creative Commons 1.0 (CC0)
- \* No copyright
- \* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166
- \* Expert Group and released to the public domain, as explained at
- \* http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/
- # Eclipse Public License v 2.0

## THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

## 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

- a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial content Distributed under this Agreement, and
- b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:
  - i) changes to the Program, and
  - ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from

and are Distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution

"originates" from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by

such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include changes or additions to the Program that are not Modified Works.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that Distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions Distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement or any Secondary License (as applicable), including Contributors.

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source Code or other form, that is based on (or derived from) the Program and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship.

"Modified Works" shall mean any work in Source Code or other form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of the Program, including, for purposes of clarity any new file in Source Code form that contains any contents of the Program. Modified Works shall not include works that contain only declarations, interfaces, types, classes, structures, or files of the Program solely in each case in order to link to, bind by name, or subclass the Program or Modified Works thereof.

"Distribute" means the acts of a) distributing or b) making available in any manner that enables the transfer of a copy.

"Source Code" means the form of a Program preferred for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, or any later versions of that license, including any exceptions or additional permissions as identified by the initial Contributor.

## 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, Distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such Derivative Works.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in Source Code or other form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to Distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

e) Notwithstanding the terms of any Secondary License, no Contributor makes additional grants to any Recipient (other than those set forth in this Agreement) as a result of such Recipient's receipt of the Program under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3).

## **3. REQUIREMENTS**

3.1 If a Contributor Distributes the Program in any form, then:

a) the Program must also be made available as Source Code, in accordance with section 3.2, and the Contributor must accompany the Program with a statement that the Source Code for the Program is available under this Agreement, and informs Recipients how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange; and b) the Contributor may Distribute the Program under a license different than this Agreement, provided that such license:
i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all other Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all other Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code under section 3.2; and

iv) requires any subsequent distribution of the Program by any party to be under a license that satisfies the requirements of this section 3.

3.2 When the Program is Distributed as Source Code:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement, or if the Program (i) is combined with other material in a separate file or files made available under a Secondary License, and (ii) the initial Contributor attached to the Source Code the notice described in Exhibit A of this Agreement, then the Program may be made available under the terms of such Secondary Licenses, and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

3.3 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright, patent, trademark, attribution notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability ("notices") contained within the Program from any copy of the Program which they Distribute, provided that Contributors may add their own appropriate notices.

## 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

## 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

## 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE

## EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

## 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be Distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to Distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version.

Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved. Nothing in this Agreement is intended to be enforceable by any entity that is not a Contributor or Recipient.

No third-party beneficiary rights are created under this Agreement.

Exhibit A - Form of Secondary Licenses Notice

"This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License, v. 2.0 are satisfied: {name license(s), version(s), and exceptions or additional permissions here}."

Simply including a copy of this Agreement, including this Exhibit A is not sufficient to license the Source Code under Secondary Licenses.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice.

You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

---

## The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

## Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things. To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

## TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise

to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

## NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details. The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

---

## ## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

## # Notice for Jersey

This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* Project home: https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

## Trademarks

Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

## ## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

## ## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

## SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

Angular JS, v1.6.6

- \* License MIT (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://angularjs.org
- \* Coyright: (c) 2010-2017 Google, Inc.

aopalliance Version 1

- \* License: all the source code provided by AOP Alliance is Public Domain.
- \* Project: http://aopalliance.sourceforge.net
- \* Copyright: Material in the public domain is not protected by copyright

Bean Validation API 1.1.0.Final

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://beanvalidation.org/1.1/
- \* Copyright: 2009, Red Hat, Inc. and/or its affiliates, and individual contributors
- \* by the @authors tag.

Bootstrap v3.3.7

- \* License: MIT license (https://github.com/twbs/bootstrap/blob/master/LICENSE)
- \* Project: http://getbootstrap.com
- \* Copyright: 2011-2016 Twitter, Inc

CDI API Version 1.1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.seamframework.org/Weld
- \* Copyright 2010, Red Hat, Inc., and individual contributors by the @authors tag.

Google Guava Version 18.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The Guava Authors

javax.inject Version: 1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The JSR-330 Expert Group

Javassist Version 3.22.0-CR2

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.javassist.org/
- \* Copyright (C) 1999- Shigeru Chiba. All Rights Reserved.

Jackson JAX-RS Providers Version 2.8.10

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

- \* Project: https://github.com/FasterXML/jackson-jaxrs-providers
- \* Copyright: (c) 2009-2011 FasterXML, LLC. All rights reserved unless otherwise indicated.

jQuery v1.12.4

- \* License: jquery.org/license
- \* Project: jquery.org
- \* Copyright: (c) jQuery Foundation

jQuery Barcode plugin 0.3

\* License: MIT & GPL (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php &

http://www.gnu.org/licenses/gpl.html)

- \* Project: http://www.pasella.it/projects/jQuery/barcode
- \* Copyright: (c) 2009 Antonello Pasella antonello.pasella@gmail.com

JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

\* License: CC0

\* No copyright

\* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166 Expert Group and released to the public domain, as explained at http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/

KineticJS, v4.7.1

- \* License: MIT license (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://www.kineticjs.com, https://github.com/ericdrowell/KineticJS
- \* Copyright: Eric Rowell

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

- \* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)
- \* Copyright (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.

org.osgi.core version 4.2.0

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) OSGi Alliance (2005, 2008). All Rights Reserved.

org.glassfish.jersey.server.internal.monitoring.core

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (c) 2015-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.
- \* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc.

W3.org documents

\* License: W3C License

\* Copyright: Copyright (c) 1994-2001 World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/

## 1.91 commons-lang3 2.6 1.91.1 Available under license :

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

## TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable

(except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and

may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify,

defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License. Apache Commons Lang Copyright 2001-2011 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed by The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

# 1.92 servlet-api 4.0.0

# 1.92.1 Available under license :

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

```
/*
*
* Copyright (c) 2013 - 2018 Lijun Liao
*
* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
```

- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.
- \*/

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1320304756\_1651519748.12/0/servlet-api-4-0-0-sources-4-

jar/org/xipki/http/servlet/HttpServlet.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1320304756\_1651519748.12/0/servlet-api-4-0-0-sources-4-jar/org/xipki/http/servlet/AbstractHttpServlet.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1320304756\_1651519748.12/0/servlet-api-4-0-0-sources-4-jar/org/xipki/http/servlet/SimpleLruCache.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1320304756\_1651519748.12/0/servlet-api-4-0-0-sources-4jar/org/xipki/http/servlet/ServletURIPool.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1320304756\_1651519748.12/0/servlet-api-4-0-0-sources-4-jar/org/xipki/http/servlet/TlsHelper.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1320304756\_1651519748.12/0/servlet-api-4-0-0-sources-4-jar/org/xipki/http/servlet/ServletURI.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1320304756\_1651519748.12/0/servlet-api-4-0-0-sources-4-

jar/org/xipki/http/servlet/SslReverseProxyMode.java

\* /opt/cola/permits/1320304756\_1651519748.12/0/servlet-api-4-0-0-sources-4-jar/org/xipki/http/servlet/package-info.java

No license file was found, but licenses were detected in source scan.

### 2018 Lijun Liao

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE 2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Found in path(s):

\* /opt/cola/permits/1320304756\_1651519748.12/0/servlet-api-4-0-0-sources-4-jar/META-INF/maven/org.xipki/servlet-api/pom.xml

# 1.93 resourcelocator 1.0.1

# 1.93.1 Available under license :

COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)Version 1.1

1. Definitions.

1.1. Contributor means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.2. Contributor Version means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. Covered Software means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.

1.4. Executable means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code.

1.5. Initial Developer means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this License.

1.6. Larger Work means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.

1.7. License means this document.

1.8. Licensable means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.

1.9. Modifications means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:

A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous Modifications;

B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or

C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License.

1.10. Original Software means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.

1.11. Patent Claims means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.

1.12. Source Code means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.

1.13. You (or Your) means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, You includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, control means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

2. License Grants.

2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes or

otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or devices.

2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version; (2) for infringements caused by: (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

3. Distribution Obligations.

### 3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer. 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients' rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

### 3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient's rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

### 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

4. Versions of the License.

#### 4.1. New Versions.

Oracle is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of any subsequent version of the License published by the license steward.

4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN AS IS BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

# 6. TERMINATION.

6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their

nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.

6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as Participant) alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant.

6.3. If You assert a patent infringement claim against Participant alleging that the Participant Software directly or indirectly infringes any patent where such claim is resolved (such as by license or settlement) prior to the initiation of patent infringement litigation, then the reasonable value of the licenses granted by such Participant under Sections 2.1 or 2.2 shall be taken into account in determining the amount or value of any payment or license.

6.4. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any distributor) shall survive termination.

# 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY'S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

### 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a commercial item, as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of commercial computer software (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. § 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and commercial computer software documentation as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

# 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdiction's conflict-of-law

provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

### 10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

# NOTICE PURSUANT TO SECTION 9 OF THE COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)

The code released under the CDDL shall be governed by the laws of the State of California (excluding conflict-oflaw provisions). Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California and the state courts of the State of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California.

#### The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

#### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to

surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

# TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any

change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License.

Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version

number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

## NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

# END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does.

Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the

Free Software Foundation, Inc., 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989

Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

### "CLASSPATH" EXCEPTION TO THE GPL VERSION 2

Certain source files distributed by Oracle are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPL Version 2, but only where Oracle has expressly included in the particular source file's header the words "Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the License file that accompanied this code."

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License Version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

# 1.94 xmlrpc-server 3.1.3

# 1.94.1 Available under license :

Apache XML-RPC Server Library Copyright 2001-2010 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/). /\* \* Copyright 1999,2006 The Apache Software Foundation. \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. \* You may obtain a copy of the License at http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0 \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and \* limitations under the License. \*/ Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

## TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable

(except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and

may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify,

defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.95 commons-codec 1.9

# 1.95.1 Available under license :

Apache Commons Codec

Copyright 2002-2013 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

src/test/org/apache/commons/codec/language/DoubleMetaphoneTest.java
contains test data from http://aspell.net/test/orig/batch0.tab.
Copyright (C) 2002 Kevin Atkinson (kevina@gnu.org)

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and

- (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
- (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions

of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

### Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.96 ecj 22

# 1.96.1 Available under license :

Most of ECJ is licensed under the Academic Free License, version 3.0, except for the MersenneTwister and MersenneTwisterFast files, which are licensed under the BSD license and carry that license within their source code. The Academic Free License is specified below.

Academic Free License ("AFL") v. 3.0

This Academic Free License (the "License") applies to any original work of authorship (the "Original Work") whose owner (the "Licensor") has placed the following licensing notice adjacent to the copyright notice for the Original Work:

Licensed under the Academic Free License version 3.0

1) Grant of Copyright License. Licensor grants You a worldwide, royalty-free, non-exclusive, sublicensable license, for the duration of the copyright, to do the following:

- a) to reproduce the Original Work in copies, either alone or as part of a collective work;
- b) to translate, adapt, alter, transform, modify, or arrange the Original Work, thereby creating derivative works ("Derivative Works") based upon the Original Work;
- c) to distribute or communicate copies of the Original Work and Derivative Works to the public, UNDER ANY LICENSE OF YOUR CHOICE THAT DOES NOT CONTRADICT THE TERMS AND CONDITIONS, INCLUDING LICENSOR'S RESERVED RIGHTS AND REMEDIES, IN THIS ACADEMIC FREE LICENSE;
- d) to perform the Original Work publicly; and
- e) to display the Original Work publicly.
- 2) Grant of Patent License. Licensor grants You a worldwide,

royalty-free, non-exclusive, sublicensable license, under patent claims owned or controlled by the Licensor that are embodied in the Original Work as furnished by the Licensor, for the duration of the patents, to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and import the Original Work and Derivative Works.

3) Grant of Source Code License. The term "Source Code" means the preferred form of the Original Work for making modifications to it and all available documentation describing how to modify the Original Work. Licensor agrees to provide a machine-readable copy of the Source Code of the Original Work along with each copy of the Original Work that Licensor distributes. Licensor reserves the right to satisfy this obligation by placing a machine-readable copy of the Source Code in an information repository reasonably calculated to permit inexpensive and convenient access by You for as long as Licensor continues to distribute the Original Work.

4) Exclusions From License Grant. Neither the names of Licensor, nor the names of any contributors to the Original Work, nor any of their trademarks or service marks, may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this Original Work without express prior permission of the Licensor. Except as expressly stated herein, nothing in this License grants any license to Licensor's trademarks, copyrights, patents, trade secrets or any other intellectual property. No patent license is granted to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, or import embodiments of any patent claims other than the licensed claims defined in Section 2. No license is granted to the trademarks of Licensor even if such marks are included in the Original Work. Nothing in this License shall be interpreted to prohibit Licensor from licensing under terms different from this License any Original Work that Licensor otherwise would have a right to license.

5) External Deployment. The term "External Deployment" means the use, distribution, or communication of the Original Work or Derivative Works in any way such that the Original Work or Derivative Works may be used by anyone other than You, whether those works are distributed or communicated to those persons or made available as an application intended for use over a network. As an express condition for the grants of license hereunder, You must treat any External Deployment by You of the Original Work or a Derivative Work as a distribution under section 1(c).

6) Attribution Rights. You must retain, in the Source Code of any Derivative Works that You create, all copyright, patent, or trademark notices from the Source Code of the Original Work, as well as any notices of licensing and any descriptive text identified therein as an "Attribution Notice." You must cause the Source Code for any Derivative Works that You create to carry a prominent Attribution Notice reasonably calculated to inform recipients that You have modified the Original Work.

7) Warranty of Provenance and Disclaimer of Warranty. Licensor warrants that the copyright in and to the Original Work and the patent rights granted herein by Licensor are owned by the Licensor or are sublicensed to You under the terms of this License with the permission of the contributor(s) of those copyrights and patent rights. Except as expressly stated in the immediately preceding sentence, the Original Work is provided under this License on an "AS IS" BASIS and WITHOUT WARRANTY, either express or implied, including, without limitation, the warranties of non-infringement, merchantability or fitness for a particular purpose. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY OF THE ORIGINAL WORK IS WITH YOU. This DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY constitutes an essential part of this License. No license to the Original Work is granted by this License except under this disclaimer.

8) Limitation of Liability. Under no circumstances and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, shall the Licensor be liable to anyone for any indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or the use of the Original Work including, without limitation, damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses. This limitation of liability shall not apply to the extent applicable law prohibits such limitation.

9) Acceptance and Termination. If, at any time, You expressly assented to this License, that assent indicates your clear and irrevocable acceptance of this License and all of its terms and conditions. If You distribute or communicate copies of the Original Work or a Derivative Work, You must make a reasonable effort under the circumstances to obtain the express assent of recipients to the terms of this License. This License conditions your rights to undertake the activities listed in Section 1, including your right to create Derivative Works based upon the Original Work, and doing so without honoring these terms and conditions is prohibited by copyright law and international treaty. Nothing in this License is intended to affect copyright exceptions and limitations (including "fair use" or "fair dealing"). This License shall terminate immediately and You may no longer exercise any of the rights granted to You by this License upon your failure to honor the conditions in Section 1(c).

10) Termination for Patent Action. This License shall terminate automatically and You may no longer exercise any of the rights granted to You by this License as of the date You commence an action, including a cross-claim or counterclaim, against Licensor or any licensee alleging that the Original Work infringes a patent. This termination provision shall not apply for an action alleging patent infringement by combinations of the Original Work with other software or hardware.

11) Jurisdiction, Venue and Governing Law. Any action or suit relating to this License may be brought only in the courts of a jurisdiction wherein the Licensor resides or in which Licensor conducts its primary business, and under the laws of that jurisdiction excluding its conflict-of-law provisions. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any use of the Original Work outside the scope of this License or after its termination shall be subject to the requirements and penalties of copyright or patent law in the appropriate jurisdiction. This section shall survive the termination of this License.

12) Attorneys' Fees. In any action to enforce the terms of this License or seeking damages relating thereto, the prevailing party shall be entitled to recover its costs and expenses, including, without limitation, reasonable attorneys' fees and costs incurred in connection with such action, including any appeal of such action. This section shall survive the termination of this License.

13) Miscellaneous. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable.

14) Definition of "You" in This License. "You" throughout this License, whether in upper or lower case, means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, "You" includes any entity that controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with you. For purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

15) Right to Use. You may use the Original Work in all ways not otherwise restricted or conditioned by this License or by law, and Licensor promises not to interfere with or be responsible for such uses by You.

16) Modification of This License. This License is Copyright (c) 2005 Lawrence Rosen. Permission is granted to copy, distribute, or communicate this License without modification. Nothing in this License permits You to modify this License as applied to the Original Work or to Derivative Works. However, You may modify the text of this License and copy, distribute or communicate your modified version (the "Modified License") and apply it to other original works of authorship subject to the following conditions: (i) You may not indicate in any way that your Modified License is the "Academic Free License" or "AFL" and you may not use those names in the name of your Modified License; (ii) You must replace the notice specified in the first paragraph above with the notice "Licensed under <insert your license name here>" or with a notice of your own that is not confusingly similar to the notice in this License; and (iii) You may not claim that your original works are open source software unless your Modified License has been approved by Open Source Initiative (OSI) and You comply with its license review and certification process.

# 1.97 commons-fileupload -

# 1.97.1 Available under license :

Apache Commons FileUpload Copyright 2002-2018 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

# TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

#### 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made,

use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability

incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.98 activation 1.1.1

# 1.98.1 Available under license :

Common Development and Distribution License 1.0 SPDX short identifier: CDDL-1.0

Further resources on the CDDL-1.0

#### COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE Version 1.0 (CDDL-1.0) (text)

1. Definitions.

1.1. Contributor means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.2. Contributor Version means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. Covered Software means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.

1.4. Executable means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code.

1.5. Initial Developer means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this License.

1.6. Larger Work means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.

1.7. License means this document.

1.8. Licensable means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.

1.9. Modifications means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:

A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous Modifications;

B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or

C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License.

1.10. Original Software means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.

1.11. Patent Claims means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.

1.12. Source Code means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.

1.13. You (or Your) means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, You includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, control means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

2. License Grants.

2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use,

reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or devices.

2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version; (2) for infringements caused by: (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

3. Distribution Obligations.

3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

### 3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

#### 3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer.

### 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

#### 3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

### 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

### 4. Versions of the License.

### 4.1. New Versions.

Sun Microsystems, Inc. is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

### 4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of any subsequent version of the License published by the license steward.

## 4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

# 5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN AS IS BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

# 6. TERMINATION.

6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.

6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as Participant) alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant.

6.3. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any distributor) shall survive termination.

## 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOST PROFITS, LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTYS NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

### 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a commercial item, as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of commercial computer software (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and commercial computer software documentation as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

# 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdictions conflict-of-law provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

# 10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

# 1.99 commons-io 1.3.2

# 1.99.1 Available under license :

Apache Jakarta Commons IO Copyright 2001-2007 The Apache Software Foundation

This product includes software developed by The Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/).

> Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

# TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses

granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

- 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
  - (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
  - (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
  - (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

- 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]"

replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

# 1.100 jersey 2.28

## 1.100.1 Available under license :

This content is produced and maintained by Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\* Project home: https://jersey.github.io

== Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of dual license of - COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL - Version 1.1) available at https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1

- GNU General Public License (GPL - Version 2, June 1991) with the "Classpath Exception"

\* The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

\*

- \* Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street,
- \* Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

- \* Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this
- \* license document, but changing it is not allowed.
- \*
- \* Preamble
- \*
- \* The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to
- \* share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is

\* intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to

\* make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public

\* License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and

 $\ast$  to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free

\* Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General

\* Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

\*

\* When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price.

\* Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the

\* freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this

\* service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you

\* want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new

\* free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

\* To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone

\* to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These

\* restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you

\* distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

\*

\* For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis

\* or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have.\* You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code.

\* And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

\*

\* We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and

\* (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy,

\* distribute and/or modify the software.

\*

\* Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain

\* that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free

\* software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we

\* want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so

\* that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original

\* authors' reputations.

\*

\* Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents.

\* We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will

\* individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program

\* proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must

\* be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

\*

\* The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and

\* modification follow.

\*

\* TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

\* 0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a

\* notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under

\* the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers
\* to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means
\* either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is
\* to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either
\* verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language.
\* (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term
\* "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".
\* Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not
\* covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running
\* the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is
\* covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program
\* (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that

\* is true depends on what the Program does.

\*

\* 1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source

\* code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously

\* and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice

\* and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to

\* this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other

 $\ast$  recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.  $\ast$ 

\* You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and
\* you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

\* 2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of
\* it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute
\* such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided

- \* that you also meet all of these conditions:
- \*

\* a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating

- \* that you changed the files and the date of any change.
- \*

\* b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole

\* or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof,

\* to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the

- \* terms of this License.
- \*

\* c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when

\* run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in

\* the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an

\* appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or

\* else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may

\* redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user

\* how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is

\* interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work

\* based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

\* These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If

\* identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and

\* can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in

\* themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those

\* sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you

\* distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on

\* the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this

\* License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire

\* whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

\*

\* Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest

\* your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to

\* exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or

\* collective works based on the Program.

\*

\* In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program
\* with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a
\* storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the
\* scope of this License.

\*

\* 3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under

\* Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections

\* 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

\*

\* a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source

\* code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2

\* above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

\*

\* b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to

\* give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically

\* performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the

\* corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections

\* 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

\*

\* c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to

\* distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only

\* for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in

\* object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with

\* Subsection b above.)

\*

\* The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for

\* making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code

\* means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any

\* associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control

\* compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special

\* exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is

\* normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major

\* components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on

\* which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the

\* executable.

\*

\* If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access
\* to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy
\* the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source
\* code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source
\* along with the object code.

\*

\* 4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program
\* except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise
\* to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will
\* automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties
\* who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will
\* not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in
\* full compliance.

\*

\*

\* 5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not
\* signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or
\* distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are
\* prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by
\* modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the
\* Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all
\* its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the
\* Program or works based on it.

\* 6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the
\* Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the
\* original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to
\* these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions
\* on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not
\* responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

\* 7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent
\* infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues),
\* conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or
\* otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not
\* excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute
\* so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and
\* any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not
\* distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would
\* not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who
\* receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you
\* could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from

\* If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under \* any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to \* apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other

\* circumstances.

\*

\* It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any
\* patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any
\* such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the
\* integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented
\* by public license practices. Many people have made generous
\* contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that
\* system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to
\* the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute
\* software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that
\* choice.

\*

\* This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be \* a consequence of the rest of this License.

\*

\* 8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in

\* certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the

\* original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may

\* add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those

\* countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries

\* not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the

\* limitation as if written in the body of this License.

\*

\* 9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions

\* of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will

\* be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to

\* address new problems or concerns.

\*

\* Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program

\* specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any

\* later version", you have the option of following the terms and

\* conditions either of that version or of any later version published by

\* the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version

\* number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the

\* Free Software Foundation.

\*

\* 10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free

\* programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the

\* author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the

\* Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we

\* sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the

\* two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free

\* software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

\* NO WARRANTY

\* 11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY \* FOR THE PROGRAM. TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN \* OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES \* PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER \* EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED \* WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE \* ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH \* YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE. YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL \* NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. \* 12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN \* WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY \* AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE. BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR \* DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL \* DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM \* (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED \* INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF \* THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS). EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR \* OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. \* END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS \* How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs \* If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest \* possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it \* free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these \* terms. \* To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to \* attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey \* the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the \* "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found. \* \* One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. \* Copyright (C) <year> <name of author> \* \* This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the \* \* Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your

- \* option) any later version.
- \*
- \* This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but
- \* WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of
- \* MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General
- \* Public License for more details.

\*

\* You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along

```
* with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc.,
```

\* 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

\*

```
* Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.
```

\*

```
* If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this
```

\* when it starts in an interactive mode:

\*

```
* Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision
```

- \* comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is
- \* free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain
- \* conditions; type `show c' for details.
- \*

 $\ast$  The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the

\* appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands

\* you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they

\* could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

\*

- \* You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your
- \* school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if
- \* necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:
- \*
- \* Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program
- \* `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.
- \* signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989
- \* Ty Coon, President of Vice
- \*

\* This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program

\* into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you

\* may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications

\* with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library

\* General Public License instead of this License.

- \*
- \*

\*

## \* "CLASSPATH" EXCEPTION TO THE GPL VERSION 2

- \* Certain source files distributed by Oracle America, Inc. and/or its affiliates
- \* are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPLv2,
- \* based on the GNU Project exception for its Classpath libraries, known as the
- \* GNU Classpath Exception, but only where Oracle has expressly included in the
- \* particular source file's header the words "Oracle designates this particular
- \* file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the
- \* LICENSE file that accompanied this code."
- \* You should also note that Oracle includes multiple, independent programs in
- \* this software package. Some of those programs are provided under licenses
- \* deemed incompatible with the GPLv2 by the Free Software Foundation and others.

- \* For example, the package includes programs licensed under the Apache License,
- \* Version 2.0. Such programs are licensed to you under their original licenses.
- \* Oracle facilitates your further distribution of this package by adding the
- \* Classpath Exception to the necessary parts of its GPLv2 code, which permits you
- \* to use that code in combination with other independent modules not licensed
- \* under the GPLv2. However, note that this would not permit you to commingle
- \* code under an incompatible license with Oracle's GPLv2 licensed code by, for
- \* example, cutting and pasting such code into a file also containing Oracle's
- \* GPLv2 licensed code and then distributing the result. Additionally, if you
- \* were to remove the Classpath Exception from any of the files to which it
- \* applies and distribute the result, you would likely be required to license
- \* some or all of the other code in that distribution under the GPLv2 as well,
- \* and since the GPLv2 is incompatible with the license terms of some items
- \* included in the distribution by Oracle, removing the Classpath Exception could \* therefore effectively compromise your ability to further distribute the package.
- \*
- \* Proceed with caution and we recommend that you obtain the advice of a lawyer
- \* skilled in open source matters before removing the Classpath Exception or
- \* making modifications to this package which may subsequently be redistributed \* and/or involve the use of third party software.
- \*

#### \* CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

\* Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a
\* combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU
\* General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

\* As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you

\* permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an

\* executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and

\* to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice,

\* provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and

\* conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module

\* which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library,

\* you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not

\* obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception

\* statement from your version.

== Source Code

\* https://github.com/jersey/jersey.git

## == Copyright Holders

Copyright (c) 2013-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

== Third party technology that may be necessary for use with this program is identified below and licensed under the terms of the third party technology license agreement specified and not under GPLv2 with Classpath Exception or CDDL.

org.glassfish.jersey.server.internal.monitoring.core

\* License: Apache License, 2.0 \* Copyright (c) 2015-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved. \* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc. \* \* Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/ \* TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION \* \* \* 1. Definitions. \* "License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document. \* \* "Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License. \* "Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common \* control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, \* "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or \* otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the \* outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity. \* "You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity \* exercising permissions granted by this License. \* "Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, \* including but not limited to software source code, documentation \* source, and configuration files. \* "Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but \* not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, \* and conversions to other media types. \* "Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or \* Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a \* copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work \* (an example is provided in the Appendix below). \* "Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object \* form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the

- \* editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications
- \* represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes
- \* of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain
- \* separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of,
- \* the Work and Derivative Works thereof.
- \*
- \* "Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including
- \* the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions
- \* to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally
- \* submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner
- \* or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of
- \* the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted"
- \* means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent
- \* to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to
- \* communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems,
- \* and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the
- \* Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but
- \* excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise
- \* designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."
- \*
  - "Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity
  - \* on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and
  - \* subsequently incorporated within the Work.
- \*
- \* 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of
- \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,
- \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable
- \* copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of,
- \* publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the
- \* Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- \*

\* 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of

- \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,
- \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable
- \* (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made,
- \* use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work,
- \* where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable
- \* by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their
- \* Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s)
- \* with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You
- \* institute patent litigation against any entity (including a
- \* cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work
- \* or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct
- \* or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses
- \* granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate
- \* as of the date such litigation is filed.

\*

\* 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the

*	Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without
*	modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You
*	meet the following conditions:
*	
*	(a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or
*	Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
*	
*	(b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices
*	stating that You changed the files; and
*	
*	(c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works
*	that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and
*	attribution notices from the Source form of the Work,
*	excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of
*	the Derivative Works; and
*	
*	(d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its
*	distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must
*	include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained
*	within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not
*	pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one
*	of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed
*	as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or
*	documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or,
*	
*	within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and
*	wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents
*	of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and
*	do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution
*	notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside
*	or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided
	that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed
*	as modifying the License.
*	X7 11X7 11 X7 11/2 1
*	You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and
*	may provide additional or different license terms and conditions
*	for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or
*	for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use,
*	reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with
*	the conditions stated in this License.
*	
*	5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise,
*	any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work
*	by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of
*	this License, without any additional terms or conditions.
*	Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify
*	the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed
*	with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
*	

- \* 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade
- \* names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor,
- \* except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the
- \* origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- \*
- \* 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or
- \* agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each
- \* Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or
- \* implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions
- \* of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A
- \* PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the
- \* appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any
- \* risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- \*
- \* 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory,
- \* whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise,
- \* unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly
- \* negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be
- \* liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special,
- \* incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a
- \* result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the
- \* Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill,
- \* work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all
- \* other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor
- \* has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- \*
- \* 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing
- \* the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer,
- \* and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity,
- \* or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this
- \* License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only
- \* on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf
- \* of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify,
- \* defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability
- \* incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason
- \* of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.
- \*

#### \* END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

\*

\* APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

- \*
- \* To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following
- \* boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]"
- \* replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include
- \* the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate
- \* comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a
- \* file or class name and description of purpose be included on the

- \* same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier
- \* identification within third-party archives.
- \*
- \* Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]
- \*
- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at

\*

\* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

\*

- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

- \* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)
- \* Copyright (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.

\*

\* Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without

\* modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions

\* are met:

- \* 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright
- \* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- \* 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright
- \* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the
- \* documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- \* 3. Neither the name of the copyright holders nor the names of its
- \* contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from
- \* this software without specific prior written permission.

\*

\* THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" \* AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE

AND ANT EXTRESS OR INFLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE

\* IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE

\* ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE

\* LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR

- \* CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF
- \* SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS
- \* INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN

\* CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE)

\* ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF

\* THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

This content is produced and maintained by Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\* Project home: https://jersey.github.io

== Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of dual license of - COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL - Version 1.1) available at https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1

- GNU General Public License (GPL - Version 2, June 1991) with the "Classpath Exception"

\* The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

\*

\* Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street,

\* Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

\*

\* Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this

\* license document, but changing it is not allowed.

\*

\* Preamble

\*

\* The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to

\* share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is

\* intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to

\* make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public

\* License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and

 $\ast$  to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free

\* Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General

\* Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

\*

\* When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price.

\* Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the

\* freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this

\* service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you

\* want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new

\* free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

\*

\* To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone

\* to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These

\* restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you

\* distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

\*

\* For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis

\* or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have.

\* You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code.

\* And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

\*

\* We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and

\* (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy,

\* distribute and/or modify the software.

\*

\* Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain

- \* that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free
- \* software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we

\* want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so

\* that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original

\* authors' reputations.

\*

\* Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents.

\* We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will

- \* individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program
- \* proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must
- \* be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.
- \*

\* The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and

\* modification follow.

\* TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION \*

\* 0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a

\* notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under

\* the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers

\* to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means

\* either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is

\* to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either

\* verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language.

\* (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term

\* "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

\*

\* Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not

\* covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running

\* the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is

\* covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program

\* (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that \* is true depends on what the Program does.

\*

\* 1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source

\* code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously

\* and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice

\* and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to

\* this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other

\* recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

\* You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and

 $\ast$  you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

\*

\* 2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of

\* it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute

\* such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided

\* that you also meet all of these conditions:

- \*
- \* a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating
- \* that you changed the files and the date of any change.
- \*
- \* b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole
- \* or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof,
- \* to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the
- \* terms of this License.
- \*
- \* c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when
- \* run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in
- \* the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an
- \* appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or
- \* else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may
- \* redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user
- \* how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is
- \* interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work
- \* based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)
   \*
- \* These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If
- \* identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and
- \* can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in
- \* themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those
- \* sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you
- \* distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on
- \* the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this
- \* License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire
- \* whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.
- \* Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest
- \* your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to
- \* exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or
- \* collective works based on the Program.
- \*

\* In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program

- \* with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a
- \* storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the
- \* scope of this License.
- \*

\* 3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under\* Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections

- \* 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:
- \*
- \* a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source
- \* code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2
- $\ast$  above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,
- \*
- \* b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to

- \* give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically
- \* performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the
- \* corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections
- \* 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

\*

- \* c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to
- \* distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only
- \* for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in
- \* object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with
- \* Subsection b above.)

\*

\* The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for
\* making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code
\* means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any
\* associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control
\* compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special
\* exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is
\* normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major
\* components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on
\* which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the
\* executable.

\* If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access
\* to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy
\* the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source
\* code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source
\* along with the object code.

\*

\* 4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program
\* except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise
\* to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will
\* automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties
\* who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will
\* not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in
\* full compliance.

\*

\* 5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not

\* signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or

\* distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are

\* prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by

\* modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the

\* Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all

\* its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the

\* Program or works based on it.

- \* 6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the
- \* Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the
- \* original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to

\* these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions

\* on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not

\* responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

\* 7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent
\* infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues),
\* conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or
\* otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not
\* excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute
\* so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and
\* any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not
\* distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would
\* not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who
\* receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you
\* could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from

\*

\* If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under
\* any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to
\* apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other
\* circumstances.

\*

 $\ast$  It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any

\* patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any

\* such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the

\* integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented

\* by public license practices. Many people have made generous

\* contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that

\* system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to

\* the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute

\* software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that \* choice.

\* CII

\* This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be

\* a consequence of the rest of this License.

\*

\* 8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in

\* certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the

\* original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may

\* add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those

\* countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries

\* not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the

\* limitation as if written in the body of this License.

\*

\* 9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions

\* of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will

\* be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to

\* address new problems or concerns.

- \*
- \* Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program
- \* specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any

\* later version", you have the option of following the terms and

- \* conditions either of that version or of any later version published by
- \* the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version
- \* number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the

\* Free Software Foundation.

\*

\* 10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free

\* programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the

\* author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the

\* Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we

\* sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the

\* two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free

\* software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

\*

#### \* NO WARRANTY

\*

\* 11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY
\* FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN
\* OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES
\* PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER
\* EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED
\* WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE
\* ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH
\* YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL
\* NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

\*

\* 12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN
\* WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY
\* AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR
\* DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL
\* DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM
\* (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED
\* INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF
\* THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR
\* OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

- \* END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS
- \*

\* How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

- \*
- $\ast$  If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest
- \* possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it
- \* free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these
- \* terms.

- \* To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to
- \* attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey
- \* the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the
- \* "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.
- \*
- \* One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does.
- \* Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>
- \*
- \* This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it
- \* under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the
- \* Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your
- \* option) any later version.
- \*
- \* This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but
- \* WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of
- \* MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General
- \* Public License for more details.
- \*
- \* You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along
- \* with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc.,
- \* 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA
- \*

\* Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

\*

- \* If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this
- \* when it starts in an interactive mode:
- \*
- \* Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision
- \* comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is
- \* free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain
- \* conditions; type `show c' for details.
- \*

\* The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the

- \* appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands
- \* you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they
- \* could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

\*

- \* You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your
- \* school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if
- \* necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:
- \*
- \* Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program
- \* `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.
- \*
- \* signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989
- \* Ty Coon, President of Vice
- \*

\* This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program

\* into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you

\* may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications

\* with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library

\* General Public License instead of this License.

- \*
- .....

## \* "CLASSPATH" EXCEPTION TO THE GPL VERSION 2

\*

\* Certain source files distributed by Oracle America, Inc. and/or its affiliates
\* are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPLv2,
\* based on the GNU Project exception for its Classpath libraries, known as the
\* GNU Classpath Exception, but only where Oracle has expressly included in the
\* particular source file's header the words "Oracle designates this particular
\* file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the
\* LICENSE file that accompanied this code."
\* You should also note that Oracle includes multiple, independent programs in

\* this software package. Some of those programs are provided under licenses \* deemed incompatible with the GPLv2 by the Free Software Foundation and others. \* For example, the package includes programs licensed under the Apache License, \* Version 2.0. Such programs are licensed to you under their original licenses. \* Oracle facilitates your further distribution of this package by adding the \* Classpath Exception to the necessary parts of its GPLv2 code, which permits you \* to use that code in combination with other independent modules not licensed \* under the GPLv2. However, note that this would not permit you to commingle \* code under an incompatible license with Oracle's GPLv2 licensed code by, for \* example, cutting and pasting such code into a file also containing Oracle's \* GPLv2 licensed code and then distributing the result. Additionally, if you \* were to remove the Classpath Exception from any of the files to which it \* applies and distribute the result, you would likely be required to license \* some or all of the other code in that distribution under the GPLv2 as well, \* and since the GPLv2 is incompatible with the license terms of some items \* included in the distribution by Oracle, removing the Classpath Exception could \* therefore effectively compromise your ability to further distribute the package.

\* Proceed with caution and we recommend that you obtain the advice of a lawyer

\* skilled in open source matters before removing the Classpath Exception or

\* making modifications to this package which may subsequently be redistributed \* and/or involve the use of third party software.

\*

#### \* CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

\* Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a

\* combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU

\* General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

- \* As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you
- \* permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an
- \* executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and

\* to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice,

\* provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and

\* conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module

\* which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library,

\* you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not

\* obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception

\* statement from your version.

== Source Code

\* https://github.com/jersey/jersey.git

== Copyright Holders

Copyright (c) 2013-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

== Third party technology that may be necessary for use with this program is identified below and licensed under the terms of the third party technology license agreement specified and not under GPLv2 with Classpath Exception or CDDL.

aopalliance Version 1

\* License: all the source code provided by AOP Alliance is Public Domain.

\* Project: http://aopalliance.sourceforge.net

\* Copyright: Material in the public domain is not protected by copyright

CDI API Version 1.1

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Project: http://www.seamframework.org/Weld

\* Copyright 2010, Red Hat, Inc., and individual contributors by the @authors tag.

Google Guava Version 18.0

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (C) 2009 The Guava Authors

javax.inject Version: 1

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (C) 2009 The JSR-330 Expert Group

Javassist Version 3.22.0-CR2

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Project: http://www.javassist.org/

\* Copyright (C) 1999- Shigeru Chiba. All Rights Reserved.

Java(TM) EE Interceptors 1.1 API Version 1.0.0.Beta1

\* License: LGPL 2.1

\* Copyright 2005, JBoss Inc., and individual contributors as indicated by the @authors tag.

JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

- \* License: CC0
- \* No copyright
- \* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166
- \* Expert Group and released to the public domain, as explained at
- \* http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/
- \*
- \* Creative Commons Legal Code

\*

- \* CC0 1.0 Universal
- \*
- \* CREATIVE COMMONS CORPORATION IS NOT A LAW FIRM AND DOES NOT PROVIDE
- \* LEGAL SERVICES. DISTRIBUTION OF THIS DOCUMENT DOES NOT CREATE AN
- \* ATTORNEY-CLIENT RELATIONSHIP. CREATIVE COMMONS PROVIDES THIS
- \* INFORMATION ON AN "AS-IS" BASIS. CREATIVE COMMONS MAKES NO WARRANTIES
- \* REGARDING THE USE OF THIS DOCUMENT OR THE INFORMATION OR WORKS
- \* PROVIDED HEREUNDER, AND DISCLAIMS LIABILITY FOR DAMAGES RESULTING FROM
- \* THE USE OF THIS DOCUMENT OR THE INFORMATION OR WORKS PROVIDED
- \* HEREUNDER.
- \*

\* Statement of Purpose

\*

\* The laws of most jurisdictions throughout the world automatically confer

\* exclusive Copyright and Related Rights (defined below) upon the creator

\* and subsequent owner(s) (each and all, an "owner") of an original work of

\* authorship and/or a database (each, a "Work").

\*

\* Certain owners wish to permanently relinquish those rights to a Work for

\* the purpose of contributing to a commons of creative, cultural and

\* scientific works ("Commons") that the public can reliably and without fear

\* of later claims of infringement build upon, modify, incorporate in other

\* works, reuse and redistribute as freely as possible in any form whatsoever

\* and for any purposes, including without limitation commercial purposes.

\* These owners may contribute to the Commons to promote the ideal of a free

\* culture and the further production of creative, cultural and scientific

\* works, or to gain reputation or greater distribution for their Work in

\* part through the use and efforts of others.

\*

\* For these and/or other purposes and motivations, and without any

\* expectation of additional consideration or compensation, the person

\* associating CC0 with a Work (the "Affirmer"), to the extent that he or she

\* is an owner of Copyright and Related Rights in the Work, voluntarily

\* elects to apply CC0 to the Work and publicly distribute the Work under its

\* terms, with knowledge of his or her Copyright and Related Rights in the

\* Work and the meaning and intended legal effect of CC0 on those rights.

\*

\* 1. Copyright and Related Rights. A Work made available under CC0 may be \* protected by copyright and related or neighboring rights ("Copyright and

- \* Related Rights"). Copyright and Related Rights include, but are not
- \* limited to, the following:
- \*
- \* i. the right to reproduce, adapt, distribute, perform, display,
- \* communicate, and translate a Work;
- \* ii. moral rights retained by the original author(s) and/or performer(s);
- \* iii. publicity and privacy rights pertaining to a person's image or
- \* likeness depicted in a Work;
- \* iv. rights protecting against unfair competition in regards to a Work,
- \* subject to the limitations in paragraph 4(a), below;
- v. rights protecting the extraction, dissemination, use and reuse of data
  in a Work;
- \* vi. database rights (such as those arising under Directive 96/9/EC of the
- \* European Parliament and of the Council of 11 March 1996 on the legal
- \* protection of databases, and under any national implementation
- \* thereof, including any amended or successor version of such
- \* directive); and
- \* vii. other similar, equivalent or corresponding rights throughout the
- \* world based on applicable law or treaty, and any national
- \* implementations thereof.
- \*

\* 2. Waiver. To the greatest extent permitted by, but not in contravention
\* of, applicable law, Affirmer hereby overtly, fully, permanently,
\* irrevocably and unconditionally waives, abandons, and surrenders all of

- \* Affirmer's Copyright and Related Rights and associated claims and causes
- \* of action, whether now known or unknown (including existing as well as
- \* future claims and causes of action), in the Work (i) in all territories
- \* worldwide, (ii) for the maximum duration provided by applicable law or
- \* treaty (including future time extensions), (iii) in any current or future
- \* medium and for any number of copies, and (iv) for any purpose whatsoever,
- \* including without limitation commercial, advertising or promotional
- \* purposes (the "Waiver"). Affirmer makes the Waiver for the benefit of each
- \* member of the public at large and to the detriment of Affirmer's heirs and
- \* successors, fully intending that such Waiver shall not be subject to
- \* revocation, rescission, cancellation, termination, or any other legal or
- \* equitable action to disrupt the quiet enjoyment of the Work by the public
- \* as contemplated by Affirmer's express Statement of Purpose.
- \*
- \* 3. Public License Fallback. Should any part of the Waiver for any reason
- \* be judged legally invalid or ineffective under applicable law, then the
- \* Waiver shall be preserved to the maximum extent permitted taking into
- \* account Affirmer's express Statement of Purpose. In addition, to the
- \* extent the Waiver is so judged Affirmer hereby grants to each affected
- \* person a royalty-free, non transferable, non sublicensable, non exclusive,
- \* irrevocable and unconditional license to exercise Affirmer's Copyright and
- \* Related Rights in the Work (i) in all territories worldwide, (ii) for the
- \* maximum duration provided by applicable law or treaty (including future
- \* time extensions), (iii) in any current or future medium and for any number

- \* of copies, and (iv) for any purpose whatsoever, including without
- \* limitation commercial, advertising or promotional purposes (the
- \* "License"). The License shall be deemed effective as of the date CC0 was
- \* applied by Affirmer to the Work. Should any part of the License for any
- \* reason be judged legally invalid or ineffective under applicable law, such
- \* partial invalidity or ineffectiveness shall not invalidate the remainder
- $\ast$  of the License, and in such case Affirmer hereby affirms that he or she
- \* will not (i) exercise any of his or her remaining Copyright and Related
- \* Rights in the Work or (ii) assert any associated claims and causes of
- \* action with respect to the Work, in either case contrary to Affirmer's
- \* express Statement of Purpose.
- Ŧ

\* 4. Limitations and Disclaimers.

- \*
- \* a. No trademark or patent rights held by Affirmer are waived, abandoned,
- \* surrendered, licensed or otherwise affected by this document.
- \* b. Affirmer offers the Work as-is and makes no representations or
- \* warranties of any kind concerning the Work, express, implied,
- \* statutory or otherwise, including without limitation warranties of
- \* title, merchantability, fitness for a particular purpose, non
- \* infringement, or the absence of latent or other defects, accuracy, or
- \* the present or absence of errors, whether or not discoverable, all to
- \* the greatest extent permissible under applicable law.
- \* c. Affirmer disclaims responsibility for clearing rights of other persons
- \* that may apply to the Work or any use thereof, including without
- \* limitation any person's Copyright and Related Rights in the Work.
- \* Further, Affirmer disclaims responsibility for obtaining any necessary
- \* consents, permissions or other rights required for any use of the
- \* Work.
- \* d. Affirmer understands and acknowledges that Creative Commons is not a
- \* party to this document and has no duty or obligation with respect to
- \* this CC0 or use of the Work.

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

- \* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)
- \* Copyright (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.
- \*
- \* Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without
- \* modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions
- \* are met:
- \* 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright
- \* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- \* 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright
- \* notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the
- \* documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- \* 3. Neither the name of the copyright holders nor the names of its
- \* contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from
- \* this software without specific prior written permission.

\* THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS"
\* AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE
\* IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE
\* ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE
\* LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR
\* CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF
\* SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS
\* INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN
\* CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE)
\* ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF
\* THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

org.osgi.core version 4.2.0

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (c) OSGi Alliance (2005, 2008). All Rights Reserved.

org. glass fish. jersey. server. internal. monitoring. core

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (c) 2015-2017 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc.

*	
*	Apache License
*	Version 2.0, January 2004
*	http://www.apache.org/licenses/
*	
*	TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION
*	
*	1. Definitions.
*	
*	"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction,
*	and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.
*	
*	"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by
*	the copyright owner that is granting the License.
*	
*	"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all
*	other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common
*	control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition,
*	"control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the
*	direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or
*	otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the
*	outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.
*	
*	"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity
*	exercising permissions granted by this License.
*	
*	"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications.

- \* including but not limited to software source code, documentation
- \* source, and configuration files.
- \*
- \* "Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical
- \* transformation or translation of a Source form, including but
- \* not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation,
- \* and conversions to other media types.
- \*
- \* "Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or
- \* Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a
- \* copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work
- \* (an example is provided in the Appendix below).
- \*
- \* "Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object
- \* form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the
- \* editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications
- \* represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes
- \* of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain
- \* separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of,
- \* the Work and Derivative Works thereof.
- \*
- \* "Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including
- \* the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions
- \* to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally
- \* submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner
- \* or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of
- \* the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted"
- \* means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent
- \* to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to
- \* communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems,
- \* and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the
- \* Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but
- \* excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise
- \* designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."
- \*
- "Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity
- \* on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and
- \* subsequently incorporated within the Work.
- \*
- <sup>\*</sup> 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of
- \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,
- \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable
- \* copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of,
- \* publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the
- \* Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- \*
- \* 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of
- \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,

- \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable
- \* (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made,
- \* use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work,
- \* where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable
- \* by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their
- \* Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s)
- \* with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You
- \* institute patent litigation against any entity (including a
- \* cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work
- \* or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct
- \* or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses
- \* granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate
- \* as of the date such litigation is filed.
- \*
- \* 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the
- \* Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without
- \* modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You
- \* meet the following conditions:
- \*
- (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or
- Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
- \*
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
- \*
- \* (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works
- \* that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and
- \* attribution notices from the Source form of the Work,
- \* excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of
- \* the Derivative Works; and
- \*

(d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its

- \* distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must
- \* include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained
- \* within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not
- \* pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one
- \* of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed
- \* as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or
- \* documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or,
- \* within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and
- \* wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents
- \* of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and
- \* do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution
- \* notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside
- \* or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided
- \* that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed
- \* as modifying the License.
- \*

- \* You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and
- \* may provide additional or different license terms and conditions
- \* for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or
- \* for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use,
- \* reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with
- \* the conditions stated in this License.
- \*
- \* 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise,
- \* any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work
- \* by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of
- \* this License, without any additional terms or conditions.
- \* Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify
- \* the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed
- \* with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- \*
- \* 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade
- \* names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor,
- \* except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the
- \* origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- \*
- \* 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or
- \* agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each
- \* Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or
- \* implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions
- \* of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A
- \* PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the
- \* appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any
- \* risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- \*

\* 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory,

- \* whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise,
- \* unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly
- \* negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be
- \* liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special,
- \* incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a
- \* result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the
- \* Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill,
- \* work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all
- \* other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor
- \* has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- \*
- \* 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing
- \* the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer,
- \* and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity,
- \* or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this
- \* License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only
- \* on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf

- \* of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify,
- \* defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability
- \* incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason
- \* of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.
- \*
- \* END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS
- \*
- \* APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.
- \*
- \* To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following
- \* boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]"
- \* replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include
- \* the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate
- \* comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a
- \* file or class name and description of purpose be included on the
- \* same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier
- \* identification within third-party archives.
- \*
- \* Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]
- \*
- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL) Version 1.1

1. Definitions.

1.1. "Contributor" means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.2. "Contributor Version" means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. "Covered Software" means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.

1.4. "Executable" means the Covered Software in any form other than

Source Code.

1.5. "Initial Developer" means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this License.

1.6. "Larger Work" means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.

1.7. "License" means this document.

1.8. "Licensable" means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.

1.9. "Modifications" means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:

A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous Modifications;

B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or

C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License.

1.10. "Original Software" means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.

1.11. "Patent Claims" means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.

1.12. "Source Code" means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.

1.13. "You" (or "Your") means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, "You" includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, "control" means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

### 2. License Grants.

#### 2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or devices.

## 2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version; (2) for infringements caused by: (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

## 3. Distribution Obligations.

#### 3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

#### 3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

#### 3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer.

#### 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients' rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

#### 3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient's rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

#### 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

# 4. Versions of the License.

#### 4.1. New Versions.

Oracle is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

## 4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of any subsequent version of the License published by the license steward.

## 4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

## 5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

## 6. TERMINATION.

6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.

6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding

declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as "Participant") alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant Software against such Participant.

6.3. If You assert a patent infringement claim against Participant alleging that the Participant Software directly or indirectly infringes any patent where such claim is resolved (such as by license or settlement) prior to the initiation of patent infringement litigation, then the reasonable value of the licenses granted by such Participant under Sections 2.1 or 2.2 shall be taken into account in determining the amount or value of any payment or license.

6.4. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any distributor) shall survive termination.

# 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY'S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

#### 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a "commercial item," as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of "commercial computer software" (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and "commercial computer software documentation" as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

#### 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdiction's conflict-of-law provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

#### 10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

Open Source Used In Network Services Orchestrator Software 5.6.11 869

# NOTICE PURSUANT TO SECTION 9 OF THE COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)

The code released under the CDDL shall be governed by the laws of the State of California (excluding conflict-of-law provisions). Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California and the state courts of the State of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California.

The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

#### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

## TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program. You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it,

under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are

prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

# NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

## END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

#### How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

#

Certain source files distributed by Oracle America, Inc. and/or its affiliates are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPLv2, based on the GNU Project exception for its Classpath libraries, known as the GNU Classpath Exception, but only where Oracle has expressly included in the particular source file's header the words "Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the LICENSE file that accompanied this code."

You should also note that Oracle includes multiple, independent programs in this software package. Some of those programs are provided under licenses deemed incompatible with the GPLv2 by the Free Software Foundation and others. For example, the package includes programs licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0. Such programs are licensed to you under their original licenses.

Oracle facilitates your further distribution of this package by adding the Classpath Exception to the necessary parts of its GPLv2 code, which permits you to use that code in combination with other independent modules not licensed under the GPLv2. However, note that this would not permit you to commingle code under an incompatible license with Oracle's GPLv2 licensed code by, for example, cutting and pasting such code into a file also containing Oracle's GPLv2 licensed code and then distributing the result. Additionally, if you were to remove the Classpath Exception from any of the files to which it applies and distribute the result, you would likely be required to license some or all of the other code in that distribution under the GPLv2 as well, and since the GPLv2 is incompatible with the license terms of some items included in the distribution by Oracle, removing the Classpath Exception could therefore effectively compromise your ability to further distribute the package.

Proceed with caution and we recommend that you obtain the advice of a

lawyer skilled in open source matters before removing the Classpath Exception or making modifications to this package which may subsequently be redistributed and/or involve the use of third party software.

## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

This content is produced and maintained by Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\* Project home: https://jersey.github.io

== Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of dual license of - COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL - Version 1.1) available at https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1

- GNU General Public License (GPL - Version 2, June 1991) with the "Classpath Exception"

\* The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

\*

\* Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street,

\* Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

\*

- \* Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this
- \* license document, but changing it is not allowed.
- \*

\* Preamble

\*

- \* The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to
- \* share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is
- \* intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to
- \* make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public
- \* License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and

\* to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free

\* Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General

\* Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

\* When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price.

\* Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the

\* freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this

\* service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you

\* want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new

\* free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

\*

\* To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone

\* to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These

\* restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you

\* distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

\*

\* For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis

\* or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have.

\* You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code.

\* And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

\* We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and

\* (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy,

\* distribute and/or modify the software.

\*

\* Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain

\* that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free

\* software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we

\* want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so

\* that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original

\* authors' reputations.

\*

\* Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents.

\* We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will

\* individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program

\* proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must

\* be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

\*

\* The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and

\* modification follow.

\*

\* TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION \*

\* 0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a

\* notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under

\* the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers

\* to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means

\* either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is

- \* to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either
- \* verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language.
- \* (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term

\* "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

\*

\* Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not
\* covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running
\* the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is
\* covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program

- \* (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that
- \* is true depends on what the Program does.
- \*

\* 1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source
\* code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously

\* and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice

\* and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to

\* this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other

\* recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

\* You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and
\* you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

\* 2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of
\* it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute
\* such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided
\* that you also meet all of these conditions:

\* a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating
\* that you changed the files and the date of any change.

\*

\*

\* b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole

\* or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof,

\* to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the

- \* terms of this License.
- \*

\* c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when

\* run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in

\* the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an

- \* appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or
- \* else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may
- \* redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user
- \* how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is
- \* interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work
- \* based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)
- \*
- \* These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If
- \* identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and
- \* can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in

\* themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those

\* sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you

\* distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on

\* the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this

\* License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire

\* whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

\*

\* Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest

\* your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to

\* exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or

\* collective works based on the Program.

\*

\* In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program
\* with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a
\* storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the
\* scope of this License.

\*

\* 3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under
\* Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections
\* 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

\*

\* a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source

\* code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2

\* above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

\*

\* b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to

\* give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically

\* performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the

\* corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections

\* 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

\* c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to

\* distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only

\* for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in

\* object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with

\* Subsection b above.)

\*

\* The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for

\* making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code

\* means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any

\* associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control

\* compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special

\* exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is

\* normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major

\* components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on

\* which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the \* executable.

\*

\* If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access
\* to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy
\* the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source
\* code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source
\* along with the object code.

\*

\* 4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program
\* except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise
\* to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will
\* automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties
\* who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will
\* not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in
\* full compliance.

\*

\* 5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not
\* signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or
\* distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are
\* prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by
\* modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the
\* Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all
\* its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the
\* Program or works based on it.

\* 6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the
\* Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the
\* original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to
\* these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions
\* on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not
\* responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.
\*
\* 7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent

\* infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues),
\* conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or
\* otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not
\* excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute
\* so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and
\* any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not
\* distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would
\* not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who
\* receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you
\* could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from
\* distribution of the Program.

\* If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under

\* any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to

\* apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other

\* circumstances.

\*

- \* It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any
- \* patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any
- \* such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the
- \* integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented
- \* by public license practices. Many people have made generous
- \* contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that
- \* system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to
- \* the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute
- \* software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that
- \* choice.
- \*

\* This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be \* a consequence of the rest of this License.

\*

\* 8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in

- \* certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the
- \* original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may
- \* add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those
- \* countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries
- \* not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the
- \* limitation as if written in the body of this License.
- \*

\* 9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions

\* of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will

\* be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to

\* address new problems or concerns.

ጥ

\* Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program

\* specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any

\* later version", you have the option of following the terms and

\* conditions either of that version or of any later version published by

\* the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version

\* number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the

\* Free Software Foundation.

\*

\* 10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free

\* programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the

\* author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the

\* Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we

\* sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the

\* two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free

\* software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

\*

#### \* NO WARRANTY

\*

\* 11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY \* FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN \* OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES \* PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER \* EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED \* WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE \* ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH \* YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL \* NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. \*

\* 12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN
\* WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY
\* AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR
\* DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL
\* DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM
\* (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED
\* INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF
\* THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR
\* OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

\* END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

\*

\* How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

\*

\* If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest

\* possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it

\* free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these

\* terms.

\*

\* To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to

\* attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey

\* the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the

\* "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

\*

\* One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does.

\* Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

\*

\* This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it

\* under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the

\* Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your

\* option) any later version.

\*

\* This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but

\* WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of

\* MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General

\* Public License for more details.

\*

\* You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along

\* with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc.,

\* 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

\*

```
* Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.
```

\*

```
* when it starts in an interactive mode:
* Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision
* comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is
* free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain
```

\* If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this

```
* conditions; type `show c' for details.
```

\*

\* The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the

\* appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands

\* you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they

\* could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

\*

\* You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your

\* school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if

- \* necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:
- \*

\* Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program

- \* `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.
- \*

\* signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989

```
* Ty Coon, President of Vice
```

\*

\* This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program

\* into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you

- \* may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications
- \* with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library
- \* General Public License instead of this License.
- \*
- .

\* "CLASSPATH" EXCEPTION TO THE GPL VERSION 2

\*

\* Certain source files distributed by Oracle America, Inc. and/or its affiliates

\* are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPLv2,

\* based on the GNU Project exception for its Classpath libraries, known as the

\* GNU Classpath Exception, but only where Oracle has expressly included in the

\* particular source file's header the words "Oracle designates this particular

\* file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the

\* LICENSE file that accompanied this code."

\* You should also note that Oracle includes multiple, independent programs in

\* this software package. Some of those programs are provided under licenses

\* deemed incompatible with the GPLv2 by the Free Software Foundation and others.

\* For example, the package includes programs licensed under the Apache License,

\* Version 2.0. Such programs are licensed to you under their original licenses.

\* Oracle facilitates your further distribution of this package by adding the

\* Classpath Exception to the necessary parts of its GPLv2 code, which permits you \* to use that code in combination with other independent modules not licensed \* under the GPLv2. However, note that this would not permit you to commingle \* code under an incompatible license with Oracle's GPLv2 licensed code by, for \* example, cutting and pasting such code into a file also containing Oracle's \* GPLv2 licensed code and then distributing the result. Additionally, if you \* were to remove the Classpath Exception from any of the files to which it \* applies and distribute the result, you would likely be required to license \* some or all of the other code in that distribution under the GPLv2 as well, \* and since the GPLv2 is incompatible with the license terms of some items \* included in the distribution by Oracle, removing the Classpath Exception could \* therefore effectively compromise your ability to further distribute the package.

\* Proceed with caution and we recommend that you obtain the advice of a lawyer
\* skilled in open source matters before removing the Classpath Exception or
\* making modifications to this package which may subsequently be redistributed
\* and/or involve the use of third party software.

\*

#### \* CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

\* Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a

\* combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU

\* General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

\*

\* As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you

\* permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an

\* executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and

\* to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice,

\* provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and

\* conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module

\* which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library,

\* you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not

\* obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception

\* statement from your version.

== Source Code

\* https://github.com/jersey/jersey.git

== Copyright Holders

Copyright (c) 2013-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

== Third party technology that may be necessary for use with this program is identified below and licensed under the terms of the third party technology license agreement specified and not under GPLv2 with Classpath Exception or CDDL.

Google Guava Version 18.0

* License: Apache License, 2.0	
* Copyright (C) 2009 The Guava Authors	
*	
*	Apache License
*	Version 2.0, January 2004
*	http://www.apache.org/licenses/
*	
* 1	ERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION
*	
* 1	. Definitions.
*	
*	"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction,
*	and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.
*	
*	"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by
*	the copyright owner that is granting the License.
*	
*	"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all
*	other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common
*	control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition,
*	"control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the
*	direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or
*	otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the
*	outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.
*	
*	"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity
*	exercising permissions granted by this License.
*	
*	"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications,
*	including but not limited to software source code, documentation
*	source, and configuration files.
*	
*	"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical
*	transformation or translation of a Source form, including but
*	not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation,
*	and conversions to other media types.
*	
*	"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or
*	Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a
*	copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work
*	(an example is provided in the Appendix below).
*	
*	"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object
*	form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the
*	editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications
*	represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes
*	of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain
*	separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of,

- \* the Work and Derivative Works thereof.
- \*
- \* "Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including
- \* the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions
- \* to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally
- \* submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner
- \* or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of
- \* the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted"
- \* means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent
- \* to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to
- \* communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems,
- \* and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the
- \* Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but
- \* excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise
- \* designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."
- \*
- "Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity
- \* on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and
  \* subsequently incorporated within the Work.
- \*
- \* 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of
- \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,
- \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable
- \* copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of,
- \* publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the
- \* Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- \*

\* 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of

- \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,
- \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable
- \* (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made,
- \* use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work,
- \* where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable
- \* by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their
- \* Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s)
- \* with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You
- \* institute patent litigation against any entity (including a
- \* cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work
- \* or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct
- \* or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses
- \* granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate
- \* as of the date such litigation is filed.
- \*
- \* 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the
- \* Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without
- \* modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You
- \* meet the following conditions:
- \*

- (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or \* Derivative Works a copy of this License; and \* (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices \* stating that You changed the files; and \* (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works \* that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of \* \* the Derivative Works; and \* (d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its \* distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must \* include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained \* within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or \* documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents \* of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution \* notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed \* as modifying the License. \* You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and \* may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or \* for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, \* reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with \* the conditions stated in this License. \* 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, \* any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work \* by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. \* Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify \* the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions. \* 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor,
- \* except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the
- \* origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.

- \*
- \* 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or

\* agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each

- \* Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or
- \* implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions
- \* of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A
- \* PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the
- \* appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any
- \* risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- \*

\* 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory,

- \* whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise,
- \* unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly
- \* negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be
- \* liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special,
- \* incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a
- \* result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the
- \* Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill,
- \* work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all
- \* other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor
- \* has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- \*
- \* 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing
- \* the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer,
- \* and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity,
- \* or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this
- \* License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only
- \* on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf
- \* of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify,
- \* defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability
- \* incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason
- \* of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.
- \*

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

\*

# APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.

- \*
- \* To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following
- \* boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]"
- \* replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include
- \* the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate
- \* comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a
- \* file or class name and description of purpose be included on the
- \* same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier
- \* identification within third-party archives.
- \*
- \* Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]

- \*
- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

#### JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

- \* License: CC0
- \* No copyright
- \* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166
- \* Expert Group and released to the public domain, as explained at
- \* http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/
- \*
- \* Creative Commons Legal Code
- \*
- \* CC0 1.0 Universal
- \*
- \* CREATIVE COMMONS CORPORATION IS NOT A LAW FIRM AND DOES NOT PROVIDE
- \* LEGAL SERVICES. DISTRIBUTION OF THIS DOCUMENT DOES NOT CREATE AN
- \* ATTORNEY-CLIENT RELATIONSHIP. CREATIVE COMMONS PROVIDES THIS
- \* INFORMATION ON AN "AS-IS" BASIS. CREATIVE COMMONS MAKES NO WARRANTIES
- \* REGARDING THE USE OF THIS DOCUMENT OR THE INFORMATION OR WORKS
- \* PROVIDED HEREUNDER, AND DISCLAIMS LIABILITY FOR DAMAGES RESULTING FROM
- \* THE USE OF THIS DOCUMENT OR THE INFORMATION OR WORKS PROVIDED
- \* HEREUNDER.
- \*

\* Statement of Purpose

\*

\* The laws of most jurisdictions throughout the world automatically confer

- \* exclusive Copyright and Related Rights (defined below) upon the creator
- \* and subsequent owner(s) (each and all, an "owner") of an original work of
- \* authorship and/or a database (each, a "Work").
- \*

\* Certain owners wish to permanently relinquish those rights to a Work for

- \* the purpose of contributing to a commons of creative, cultural and
- \* scientific works ("Commons") that the public can reliably and without fear
- \* of later claims of infringement build upon, modify, incorporate in other
- \* works, reuse and redistribute as freely as possible in any form whatsoever
- \* and for any purposes, including without limitation commercial purposes.
- \* These owners may contribute to the Commons to promote the ideal of a free
- \* culture and the further production of creative, cultural and scientific

\* works, or to gain reputation or greater distribution for their Work in

\* part through the use and efforts of others.

\*

\* For these and/or other purposes and motivations, and without any

\* expectation of additional consideration or compensation, the person

\* associating CC0 with a Work (the "Affirmer"), to the extent that he or she

\* is an owner of Copyright and Related Rights in the Work, voluntarily

\* elects to apply CC0 to the Work and publicly distribute the Work under its

\* terms, with knowledge of his or her Copyright and Related Rights in the

\* Work and the meaning and intended legal effect of CC0 on those rights.

\*

\* 1. Copyright and Related Rights. A Work made available under CC0 may be

\* protected by copyright and related or neighboring rights ("Copyright and

\* Related Rights"). Copyright and Related Rights include, but are not

\* limited to, the following:

\*

\* i. the right to reproduce, adapt, distribute, perform, display,

\* communicate, and translate a Work;

\* ii. moral rights retained by the original author(s) and/or performer(s);

\* iii. publicity and privacy rights pertaining to a person's image or

\* likeness depicted in a Work;

\* iv. rights protecting against unfair competition in regards to a Work,

\* subject to the limitations in paragraph 4(a), below;

\* v. rights protecting the extraction, dissemination, use and reuse of data

\* in a Work;

\* vi. database rights (such as those arising under Directive 96/9/EC of the

\* European Parliament and of the Council of 11 March 1996 on the legal

\* protection of databases, and under any national implementation

\* thereof, including any amended or successor version of such

\* directive); and

\* vii. other similar, equivalent or corresponding rights throughout the

\* world based on applicable law or treaty, and any national

\* implementations thereof.

\*

\* 2. Waiver. To the greatest extent permitted by, but not in contravention

\* of, applicable law, Affirmer hereby overtly, fully, permanently,

\* irrevocably and unconditionally waives, abandons, and surrenders all of

\* Affirmer's Copyright and Related Rights and associated claims and causes

\* of action, whether now known or unknown (including existing as well as

\* future claims and causes of action), in the Work (i) in all territories

\* worldwide, (ii) for the maximum duration provided by applicable law or

\* treaty (including future time extensions), (iii) in any current or future

\* medium and for any number of copies, and (iv) for any purpose whatsoever,

\* including without limitation commercial, advertising or promotional

\* purposes (the "Waiver"). Affirmer makes the Waiver for the benefit of each

\* member of the public at large and to the detriment of Affirmer's heirs and

\* successors, fully intending that such Waiver shall not be subject to

\* revocation, rescission, cancellation, termination, or any other legal or

\* equitable action to disrupt the quiet enjoyment of the Work by the public

\* as contemplated by Affirmer's express Statement of Purpose.

\*

\* 3. Public License Fallback. Should any part of the Waiver for any reason \* be judged legally invalid or ineffective under applicable law, then the \* Waiver shall be preserved to the maximum extent permitted taking into \* account Affirmer's express Statement of Purpose. In addition, to the \* extent the Waiver is so judged Affirmer hereby grants to each affected \* person a royalty-free, non transferable, non sublicensable, non exclusive, \* irrevocable and unconditional license to exercise Affirmer's Copyright and \* Related Rights in the Work (i) in all territories worldwide, (ii) for the \* maximum duration provided by applicable law or treaty (including future \* time extensions), (iii) in any current or future medium and for any number \* of copies, and (iv) for any purpose whatsoever, including without \* limitation commercial, advertising or promotional purposes (the \* "License"). The License shall be deemed effective as of the date CC0 was \* applied by Affirmer to the Work. Should any part of the License for any \* reason be judged legally invalid or ineffective under applicable law, such \* partial invalidity or ineffectiveness shall not invalidate the remainder \* of the License, and in such case Affirmer hereby affirms that he or she \* will not (i) exercise any of his or her remaining Copyright and Related \* Rights in the Work or (ii) assert any associated claims and causes of \* action with respect to the Work, in either case contrary to Affirmer's \* express Statement of Purpose.

\* 4. Limitations and Disclaimers.

\*

\* a. No trademark or patent rights held by Affirmer are waived, abandoned,

\* surrendered, licensed or otherwise affected by this document.

\* b. Affirmer offers the Work as-is and makes no representations or

\* warranties of any kind concerning the Work, express, implied,

\* statutory or otherwise, including without limitation warranties of

\* title, merchantability, fitness for a particular purpose, non

\* infringement, or the absence of latent or other defects, accuracy, or

\* the present or absence of errors, whether or not discoverable, all to

\* the greatest extent permissible under applicable law.

\* c. Affirmer disclaims responsibility for clearing rights of other persons

\* that may apply to the Work or any use thereof, including without

\* limitation any person's Copyright and Related Rights in the Work.

\* Further, Affirmer disclaims responsibility for obtaining any necessary

\* consents, permissions or other rights required for any use of the

\* Work.

\* d. Affirmer understands and acknowledges that Creative Commons is not a

\* party to this document and has no duty or obligation with respect to

\* this CC0 or use of the Work.

/\*

\* DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

\*

\* Copyright (c) YYYY Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\*

\* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

\* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

\* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

\* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

\* obtain a copy of the License at

\* https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1

\* or LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific

\* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\*

\* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each

\* file and include the License file at LICENSE.txt.

\*

\* GPL Classpath Exception:

\* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"

\* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

\* file that accompanied this code.

\*

\* Modifications:

\* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields

\* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:

\* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"

\*

\* Contributor(s):

\* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or

\* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]

\* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL

\* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a

\* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under

\* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to

 $\ast$  its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code

\* and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies

\* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright

\* holder.

\*/

# DO NOT TRANSLATE OR LOCALIZE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: ASM Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Copyright (c) 2000-2005 INRIA, France Telecom All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- 3. Neither the name of the copyright holders nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

%% The following software may be included in this product: Jettison Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Copyright 2006 Envoi Solutions LLC

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\_\_\_\_\_

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

## TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

## 1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such

Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:

1. You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and

2. You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and

3. You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and

4. If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.

7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

# END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner] Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0 Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

%% The following software may be included in this product: Jackson Use of any of this software is governed by the terms of the license below:

Jackson is dual-licensed under two alternative popular Open Source licenses: Apache (AL 2.0) and Gnu Lesser GPL (LGPL 2.1). You choose one or the other, as necessary (if you want to redistribute the code for use, you do not need license), and abide by the license rules as defined by the respective license agreement (and only that one).

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

## TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

1. Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.

3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:

1. You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and

2. You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and

3. You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and

4. If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.

6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.

7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.

8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.

9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work

To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]" replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a file or class name and description of purpose be included on the same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier identification within third-party archives.

Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner] Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0 Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

This content is produced and maintained by Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\* Project home: https://jersey.github.io

== Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of dual license of - COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL - Version 1.1) available at

https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1

- GNU General Public License (GPL - Version 2, June 1991) with the "Classpath Exception"

\* The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

\*

- \* Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street,
- \* Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA
- \*
- \* Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this
- \* license document, but changing it is not allowed.
- \*

\* Preamble

\*

\* The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to

\* share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is

\* intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to

\* make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public

\* License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and

\* to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free

\* Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General

\* Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

\*

\* When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price.

\* Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the

\* freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this

\* service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you

\* want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new

\* free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

\*

\* To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone

\* to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These

\* restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you

\* distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

\*

\* For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis

\* or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have.

\* You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code.

\* And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

\* We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and

\* (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy,

\* distribute and/or modify the software.

\*

\* Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain

\* that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free

\* software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we

\* want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so

\* that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original

\* authors' reputations.

\*

\* Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents.

\* We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will

\* individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program

\* proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must

\* be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

\*

\* The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and

\* modification follow.

\*

\* TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION \*

\* 0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a

\* notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under

\* the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers

 $\ast$  to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means

\* either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is

\* to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either

\* verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language.

\* (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term

\* "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

\*

\* Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not

\* covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running

\* the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is

\* covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program

 $\ast$  (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that

\* is true depends on what the Program does.

\*

\* 1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source

\* code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously

\* and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice

\* and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to

\* this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other

\* recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

\* You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and
\* you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

\* 2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of
\* it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute
\* such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided
\* that you also meet all of these conditions:

\*

\* a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating

\* that you changed the files and the date of any change.

\*

- \* b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole
- \* or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof,
- \* to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the
- \* terms of this License.
- \*
- \* c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when
- \* run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in
- \* the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an
- \* appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or
- \* else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may
- \* redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user
- \* how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is
- \* interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work
- \* based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)
- \*

\* These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If

- \* identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and
- \* can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in
- \* themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those
- \* sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you
- \* distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on
- \* the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this
- \* License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire
- \* whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.
- \* Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest
- \* your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to
- \* exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or
- \* collective works based on the Program.
- \*

\* In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program
\* with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a
\* storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the
\* scope of this License.

\*

\* 3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under

- \* Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections
- \* 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:
- \*
- \* a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source
- \* code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2
- \* above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,
- \*
- \* b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to
- \* give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically
- \* performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the
- \* corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections
- \* 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

- \*
- \* c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to
- \* distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only
- \* for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in
- \* object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with
- \* Subsection b above.)
- \*

\* The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for
\* making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code
\* means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any
\* associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control
\* compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special
\* exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is
\* normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major
\* components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on
\* which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the
\* executable.

\*

\* If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access
\* to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy
\* the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source
\* code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source
\* along with the object code.

\*

\* 4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program
\* except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise
\* to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will
\* automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties
\* who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will
\* not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in
\* full compliance.

\*

\* 5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not
\* signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or
\* distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are
\* prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by
\* modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the
\* Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all
\* its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the
\* Program or works based on it.
\*
\* 6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the
\* Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the
\* original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to
\* these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions
\* on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not

\*

\* 7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent
\* infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues),
\* conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or
\* otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not
\* excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute
\* so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and
\* any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not
\* distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would
\* not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who
\* receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you
\* could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from
\* distribution of the Program.

\* If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under
\* any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to
\* apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other
\* circumstances.

\*

\* It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any

\* patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any

\* such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the

\* integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented

\* by public license practices. Many people have made generous

\* contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that

\* system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to

\* the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute

\* software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that \* choice.

C

\* This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be \* a consequence of the rest of this License.

\*

\* 8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in

\* certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the

\* original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may

\* add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those

\* countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries

\* not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the

\* limitation as if written in the body of this License.

\*

\* 9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions

\* of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will

\* be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to

\* address new problems or concerns.

\*

\* Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program

\* specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any

\* later version", you have the option of following the terms and

- \* conditions either of that version or of any later version published by
- \* the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version
- \* number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the

\* Free Software Foundation.

\*

\* 10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free

\* programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the

- \* author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the
- \* Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we
- \* sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the
- \* two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free
- \* software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.
- \*

### \* NO WARRANTY

\*

\* 11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY
\* FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN
\* OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES
\* PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER
\* EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED
\* WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE
\* ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH
\* YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL
\* NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

\*

\* 12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN
\* WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY
\* AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR
\* DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL
\* DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM
\* (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED
\* INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF
\* THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR
\* OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

\* END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

\*

\* How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

\*

\* If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest

- \* possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it
- \* free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these
- \* terms.

\*

- \* To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to
- \* attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey
- \* the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the
- \* "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

- \*
- \* One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does.
- \* Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

\*

- \* This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it
- \* under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the
- \* Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your
- \* option) any later version.

\*

- \* This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but
- \* WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of
- \* MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General
- \* Public License for more details.

\*

- \* You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along
- \* with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc.,
- \* 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

\*

\* Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

\*

- \* If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this
- \* when it starts in an interactive mode:

\*

- \* Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision
- \* comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is
- \* free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain
- \* conditions; type `show c' for details.

\*

- \* The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the
- \* appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands
- \* you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they
- \* could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

\*

- \* You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your
- \* school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if
- \* necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:
- \*
- \* Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program
- \* 'Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.
- \*
- \* signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989
- \* Ty Coon, President of Vice
- \*
- \* This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program
- \* into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you
- \* may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications
- \* with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library
- \* General Public License instead of this License.

### \* "CLASSPATH" EXCEPTION TO THE GPL VERSION 2

\*

\* Certain source files distributed by Oracle America, Inc. and/or its affiliates
\* are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPLv2,
\* based on the GNU Project exception for its Classpath libraries, known as the
\* GNU Classpath Exception, but only where Oracle has expressly included in the
\* particular source file's header the words "Oracle designates this particular
\* file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Oracle in the
\* LICENSE file that accompanied this code."
\* You should also note that Oracle includes multiple, independent programs in

\* this software package. Some of those programs are provided under licenses \* deemed incompatible with the GPLv2 by the Free Software Foundation and others. \* For example, the package includes programs licensed under the Apache License, \* Version 2.0. Such programs are licensed to you under their original licenses. \* Oracle facilitates your further distribution of this package by adding the \* Classpath Exception to the necessary parts of its GPLv2 code, which permits you \* to use that code in combination with other independent modules not licensed \* under the GPLv2. However, note that this would not permit you to commingle \* code under an incompatible license with Oracle's GPLv2 licensed code by, for \* example, cutting and pasting such code into a file also containing Oracle's \* GPLv2 licensed code and then distributing the result. Additionally, if you \* were to remove the Classpath Exception from any of the files to which it \* applies and distribute the result, you would likely be required to license \* some or all of the other code in that distribution under the GPLv2 as well, \* and since the GPLv2 is incompatible with the license terms of some items \* included in the distribution by Oracle, removing the Classpath Exception could \* therefore effectively compromise your ability to further distribute the package. \*

\* Proceed with caution and we recommend that you obtain the advice of a lawyer
\* skilled in open source matters before removing the Classpath Exception or
\* making modifications to this package which may subsequently be redistributed
\* and/or involve the use of third party software.

#### \* CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

\* Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a
\* combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU
\* General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

\* As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you

\* permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an

\* executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and

- \* to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice,
- \* provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and

\* conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module

\* which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library,

\* you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not

\* obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception

\* statement from your version.

== Source Code

\* https://github.com/jersey/jersey.git

== Copyright Holders

Copyright (c) 2013-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

== Third party technology that may be necessary for use with this program is identified below and licensed under the terms of the third party technology license agreement specified and not under GPLv2 with Classpath Exception or CDDL.

Jackson JAX-RS Providers

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Project: https://github.com/FasterXML/jackson-jaxrs-providers

\* Copyright 2009-2011 FasterXML, LLC. All rights reserved unless otherwise indicated.

\* \* Apache License \* Version 2.0, January 2004 \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/ \* TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION \* \* 1. Definitions. \* "License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, \* and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document. \* \* "Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by \* the copyright owner that is granting the License. \* \* "Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all \* other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common \* control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, \* "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the \* direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or \* otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the \* outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity. \* \* "You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity \* exercising permissions granted by this License. \* \* "Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications,

- \* including but not limited to software source code, documentation
- \* source, and configuration files.
- \*
- \* "Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical
- \* transformation or translation of a Source form, including but
- \* not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation,
- \* and conversions to other media types.
- \*
- \* "Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or
- \* Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a
- \* copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work
- \* (an example is provided in the Appendix below).
- \*
- \* "Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object
- \* form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the
- \* editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications
- \* represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes
- \* of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain
- \* separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of,
- \* the Work and Derivative Works thereof.
- \*
  - "Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including
- \* the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions
- \* to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally
- \* submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner
- \* or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of
- \* the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted"
- \* means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent
- \* to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to
- \* communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems,
- \* and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the
- \* Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but
- \* excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise
- \* designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."
- \*
- "Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity
- \* on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and
- \* subsequently incorporated within the Work.
- \*
- <sup>\*</sup> 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of
- \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,
- \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable
- \* copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of,
- \* publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the
- \* Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- \*
- \* 3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of
- \* this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual,

- \* worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable
- \* (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made,
- \* use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work,
- \* where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable
- \* by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their
- \* Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s)
- \* with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You
- \* institute patent litigation against any entity (including a
- \* cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work
- \* or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct
- \* or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses
- \* granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate
- \* as of the date such litigation is filed.
- \*
- \* 4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the
- \* Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without
- \* modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You
- \* meet the following conditions:
- \*
- (a) You must give any other recipients of the Work or
- Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
- \*
  - (b) You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files; and
- \*
- \* (c) You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works
- \* that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and
- \* attribution notices from the Source form of the Work,
- \* excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of
- \* the Derivative Works; and
- \*

(d) If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its

- \* distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must
- \* include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained
- \* within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not
- \* pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one
- \* of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed
- \* as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or
- \* documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or,
- \* within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and
- \* wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents
- \* of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and
- \* do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution
- \* notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside
- \* or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided
- \* that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed
- \* as modifying the License.
- \*

- \* You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and
- \* may provide additional or different license terms and conditions
- \* for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or
- \* for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use,
- \* reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with
- \* the conditions stated in this License.
- \*
- \* 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise,
- \* any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work
- \* by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of
- \* this License, without any additional terms or conditions.
- \* Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify
- \* the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed
- \* with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- \*
- \* 6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade
- \* names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor,
- \* except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the
- \* origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.
- \*
- \* 7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or
- \* agreed to in writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each
- \* Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or
- \* implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions
- \* of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A
- \* PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the
- \* appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any
- \* risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- \*

\* 8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory,

- \* whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise,
- \* unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly
- \* negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be
- \* liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special,
- \* incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a
- \* result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the
- \* Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill,
- \* work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all
- \* other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor
- \* has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- \*
- \* 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing
- \* the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer,
- \* and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity,
- \* or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this
- \* License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only
- \* on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf

- \* of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify,
- \* defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability
- \* incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason
- \* of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.
- \*
- \* END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS
- \*

```
* APPENDIX: How to apply the Apache License to your work.
```

- \*
- \* To apply the Apache License to your work, attach the following
- \* boilerplate notice, with the fields enclosed by brackets "[]"
- \* replaced with your own identifying information. (Don't include
- \* the brackets!) The text should be enclosed in the appropriate
- \* comment syntax for the file format. We also recommend that a
- \* file or class name and description of purpose be included on the
- \* same "printed page" as the copyright notice for easier
- \* identification within third-party archives.
- \*
- \* Copyright [yyyy] [name of copyright owner]
- \*
- \* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- \* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- \* You may obtain a copy of the License at
- \*
- \* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- \*
- \* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- \* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- \* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- \* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- \* limitations under the License.

# 1.101 hk2-utils 2.5.0

## 1.102 jersey-entity-filtering 2.28

### 1.102.1 Available under license :

### # Notice for Jersey

This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Jersey project.

\* Project home: https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jersey

#### ## Trademarks

Eclipse Jersey is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

### ## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jersey

## Third-party Content

Angular JS, v1.6.6

- \* License MIT (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://angularjs.org
- \* Coyright: (c) 2010-2017 Google, Inc.

aopalliance Version 1

- \* License: all the source code provided by AOP Alliance is Public Domain.
- \* Project: http://aopalliance.sourceforge.net
- \* Copyright: Material in the public domain is not protected by copyright

Bean Validation API 1.1.0.Final

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://beanvalidation.org/1.1/
- \* Copyright: 2009, Red Hat, Inc. and/or its affiliates, and individual contributors
- \* by the @authors tag.

Bootstrap v3.3.7

- \* License: MIT license (https://github.com/twbs/bootstrap/blob/master/LICENSE)
- \* Project: http://getbootstrap.com
- \* Copyright: 2011-2016 Twitter, Inc

CDI API Version 1.1

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

- \* Project: http://www.seamframework.org/Weld
- \* Copyright 2010, Red Hat, Inc., and individual contributors by the @authors tag.

Google Guava Version 18.0

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (C) 2009 The Guava Authors

javax.inject Version: 1

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Copyright (C) 2009 The JSR-330 Expert Group

Javassist Version 3.22.0-CR2

- \* License: Apache License, 2.0
- \* Project: http://www.javassist.org/
- \* Copyright (C) 1999- Shigeru Chiba. All Rights Reserved.

Jackson JAX-RS Providers Version 2.8.10

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Project: https://github.com/FasterXML/jackson-jaxrs-providers

\* Copyright: (c) 2009-2011 FasterXML, LLC. All rights reserved unless otherwise indicated.

jQuery v1.12.4

- \* License: jquery.org/license
- \* Project: jquery.org
- \* Copyright: (c) jQuery Foundation

jQuery Barcode plugin 0.3

\* License: MIT & GPL (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php &

http://www.gnu.org/licenses/gpl.html)

\* Project: http://www.pasella.it/projects/jQuery/barcode

\* Copyright: (c) 2009 Antonello Pasella antonello.pasella@gmail.com

JSR-166 Extension - JEP 266

\* License: CC0

\* No copyright

\* Written by Doug Lea with assistance from members of JCP JSR-166 Expert Group and released to the public domain, as explained at http://creativecommons.org/publicdomain/zero/1.0/

KineticJS, v4.7.1

- \* License: MIT license (http://www.opensource.org/licenses/mit-license.php)
- \* Project: http://www.kineticjs.com, https://github.com/ericdrowell/KineticJS

\* Copyright: Eric Rowell

org.objectweb.asm Version 5.0.4

- \* License: Modified BSD (http://asm.objectweb.org/license.html)
- \* Copyright (c) 2000-2011 INRIA, France Telecom. All rights reserved.

org.osgi.core version 4.2.0

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (c) OSGi Alliance (2005, 2008). All Rights Reserved.

org.glassfish.jersey.server.internal.monitoring.core

\* License: Apache License, 2.0

\* Copyright (c) 2015-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\* Copyright 2010-2013 Coda Hale and Yammer, Inc.

W3.org documents

\* License: W3C License

\* Copyright: Copyright (c) 1994-2001 World Wide Web Consortium, (Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Institut National de Recherche en Informatique et en Automatique, Keio University). All Rights Reserved. http://www.w3.org/Consortium/Legal/

# Eclipse Public License - v 2.0

### THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial content Distributed under this Agreement, and

b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:

i) changes to the Program, and

ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are Distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution "originates" from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include changes or additions to the Program that are not Modified Works.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that Distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions Distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement or any Secondary License (as applicable), including Contributors. "Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source Code or other form, that is based on (or derived from) the Program and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship.

"Modified Works" shall mean any work in Source Code or other form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of the Program, including, for purposes of clarity any new file in Source Code form that contains any contents of the Program. Modified Works shall not include works that contain only declarations, interfaces, types, classes, structures, or files of the Program solely in each case in order to link to, bind by name, or subclass the Program or Modified Works thereof.

"Distribute" means the acts of a) distributing or b) making available in any manner that enables the transfer of a copy.

"Source Code" means the form of a Program preferred for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, or any later versions of that license, including any exceptions or additional permissions as identified by the initial Contributor.

### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, Distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such Derivative Works.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in Source Code or other form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are

provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to Distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

e) Notwithstanding the terms of any Secondary License, no Contributor makes additional grants to any Recipient (other than those set forth in this Agreement) as a result of such Recipient's receipt of the Program under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3).

### 3. REQUIREMENTS

3.1 If a Contributor Distributes the Program in any form, then:

a) the Program must also be made available as Source Code, in accordance with section 3.2, and the Contributor must accompany the Program with a statement that the Source Code for the Program is available under this Agreement, and informs Recipients how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange; and

b) the Contributor may Distribute the Program under a license different than this Agreement, provided that such license:
i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all other Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all other Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code under section 3.2; and iv) requires any subsequent distribution of the Program by any party to be under a license that satisfies the requirements of this section 3.

3.2 When the Program is Distributed as Source Code:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement, or if the Program (i) is combined with other material in a separate file or files made available under a Secondary License, and (ii) the initial Contributor attached to the Source Code the notice described in Exhibit A of this Agreement, then the Program may be made available under the terms of such Secondary Licenses, and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

3.3 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright, patent, trademark, attribution notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability ("notices") contained within the Program from any copy of the Program which they Distribute, provided that Contributors may add their own appropriate notices.

### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial

Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

### 7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be Distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to Distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version.

Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved. Nothing in this Agreement is intended to be enforceable by any entity that is not a Contributor or Recipient. No third-party beneficiary rights are created under this Agreement.

### Exhibit A - Form of Secondary Licenses Notice

"This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License, v. 2.0 are satisfied: {name license(s), version(s), and exceptions or additional permissions here}."

Simply including a copy of this Agreement, including this Exhibit A is not sufficient to license the Source Code under Secondary Licenses.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice. You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

---

### ## The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain

that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or, b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the

Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may

differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

### NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms. To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

# 1.103 javax-annotation-api 1.3.2

### 1.103.1 Available under license :

COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL) Version 1.0

1. Definitions.

1.1. Contributor. means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to the creation of Modifications.

1.2. Contributor Version. means the combination of the Original Software, prior Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that particular Contributor.

1.3. Covered Software. means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or (c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing Modifications, in each case including portions thereof.

1.4. Executable. means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code.

1.5. Initial Developer. means the individual or entity that first makes Original Software available under this License.

1.6. Larger Work. means a work which combines Covered Software or portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.

1.7. License. means this document.

1.8. Licensable. means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.

1.9. Modifications. means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the following:

A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous Modifications;

B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous Modification; or

C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the terms of this License.

1.10. Original Software. means the Source Code and Executable form of computer software code that is originally released under this License.

1.11. Patent Claims. means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.

1.12. Source Code. means (a) the common form of computer software code in which modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such code.

1.13. You. (or .Your.) means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, .You. includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of this definition, .control. means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity.

2. License Grants.

2.1. The Initial Developer Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions thereof).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original Software available to a third party under the terms of this License.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or (ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or devices.

2.2. Contributor Grant.

Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license:

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Software and/or as part of a Larger Work; and

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination).

(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications available to a third party.

(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version; (2) for infringements caused by: (i) third party modifications of Contributor Version, or (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other devices; or (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor.

### 3. Distribution Obligations.

### 3.1. Availability of Source Code.

Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange.

### 3.2. Modifications.

The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License.

### 3.3. Required Notices.

You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent or trademark notices contained within the Covered

Software, or any notices of licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the Initial Developer.

### 3.4. Application of Additional Terms.

You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients. rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Software. However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.

### 3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions.

You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient.s rights in the Source Code form from the rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer.

### 3.6. Larger Works.

You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Software.

### 4. Versions of the License.

### 4.1. New Versions.

Sun Microsystems, Inc. is the initial license steward and may publish revised and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other than the license steward has the right to modify this License.

### 4.2. Effect of New Versions.

You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under the terms of any subsequent version of the License steward.

### 4.3. Modified Versions.

When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this License.

### 5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.

COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN .AS IS. BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER.

### 6. TERMINATION.

6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive.

6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as .Participant.) alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim with respect to the Participant Software against such Participant either unilaterally or pursuant to a written agreement with Participant.

6.3. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any distributor) shall survive termination.

### 7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.

UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOST PROFITS, LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY.S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU.

### 8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.

The Covered Software is a .commercial item,. as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of .commercial computer software. (as that term is defined at 48 C.F.R. ? 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and .commercial computer software documentation. as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set forth herein. This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer software under this License.

### 9. MISCELLANEOUS.

This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdiction.s conflict-of-law provisions. Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys. fees and expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software.

### 10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.

As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability.

# NOTICE PURSUANT TO SECTION 9 OF THE COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL)

The code released under the CDDL shall be governed by the laws of the State of California (excluding conflict-oflaw provisions). Any litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern District of California and the state courts of the State of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, California.

The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it.

For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the

section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License.

8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

#### NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING

### RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does.

Copyright (C)

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA 02111-1307 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author

Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

#### "CLASSPATH" EXCEPTION TO THE GPL VERSION 2

Certain source files distributed by Sun Microsystems, Inc. are subject to the following clarification and special exception to the GPL Version 2, but only where Sun has expressly included in the particular source file's header the words

"Sun designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath" exception as provided by Sun in the License file that accompanied this code."

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License Version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module.? An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library.? If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so.? If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

/\*

\* DO NOT ALTER OR REMOVE COPYRIGHT NOTICES OR THIS HEADER.

\*

\* Copyright (c) 2005-2018 Oracle and/or its affiliates. All rights reserved.

\*

\* The contents of this file are subject to the terms of either the GNU

\* General Public License Version 2 only ("GPL") or the Common Development

\* and Distribution License("CDDL") (collectively, the "License"). You

\* may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You can

\* obtain a copy of the License at

\* https://oss.oracle.com/licenses/CDDL+GPL-1.1

\* or LICENSE.txt. See the License for the specific

\* language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

\*

\* When distributing the software, include this License Header Notice in each

\* file and include the License file at LICENSE.txt.

\*

- \* GPL Classpath Exception:
- \* Oracle designates this particular file as subject to the "Classpath"
- \* exception as provided by Oracle in the GPL Version 2 section of the License

\* file that accompanied this code.

\*

\* Modifications:

- \* If applicable, add the following below the License Header, with the fields
- \* enclosed by brackets [] replaced by your own identifying information:
- \* "Portions Copyright [year] [name of copyright owner]"
- \*
- \* Contributor(s):
- \* If you wish your version of this file to be governed by only the CDDL or
- \* only the GPL Version 2, indicate your decision by adding "[Contributor]
- \* elects to include this software in this distribution under the [CDDL or GPL
- \* Version 2] license." If you don't indicate a single choice of license, a
- \* recipient has the option to distribute your version of this file under
- \* either the CDDL, the GPL Version 2 or to extend the choice of license to
- \* its licensees as provided above. However, if you add GPL Version 2 code
- \* and therefore, elected the GPL Version 2 license, then the option applies
- \* only if the new code is made subject to such option by the copyright
- \* holder.
- \*/

# 1.104 jakarta-ws-rs-api 2.1.5

## 1.104.1 Available under license :

# Eclipse Public License - v 2.0

THE ACCOMPANYING PROGRAM IS PROVIDED UNDER THE TERMS OF THIS ECLIPSE PUBLIC LICENSE ("AGREEMENT"). ANY USE, REPRODUCTION OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM CONSTITUTES RECIPIENT'S ACCEPTANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT.

#### 1. DEFINITIONS

"Contribution" means:

- a) in the case of the initial Contributor, the initial content Distributed under this Agreement, and
- b) in the case of each subsequent Contributor:
  - i) changes to the Program, and
  - ii) additions to the Program;

where such changes and/or additions to the Program originate from and are Distributed by that particular Contributor. A Contribution "originates" from a Contributor if it was added to the Program by such Contributor itself or anyone acting on such Contributor's behalf. Contributions do not include changes or additions to the Program that are not Modified Works.

"Contributor" means any person or entity that Distributes the Program.

"Licensed Patents" mean patent claims licensable by a Contributor which are necessarily infringed by the use or sale of its Contribution alone or when combined with the Program.

"Program" means the Contributions Distributed in accordance with this Agreement.

"Recipient" means anyone who receives the Program under this Agreement or any Secondary License (as applicable), including Contributors.

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source Code or other form, that is based on (or derived from) the Program and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship.

"Modified Works" shall mean any work in Source Code or other form that results from an addition to, deletion from, or modification of the contents of the Program, including, for purposes of clarity any new file in Source Code form that contains any contents of the Program. Modified Works shall not include works that contain only declarations, interfaces, types, classes, structures, or files of the Program solely in each case in order to link to, bind by name, or subclass the Program or Modified Works thereof.

"Distribute" means the acts of a) distributing or b) making available in any manner that enables the transfer of a copy.

"Source Code" means the form of a Program preferred for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Secondary License" means either the GNU General Public License, Version 2.0, or any later versions of that license, including any exceptions or additional permissions as identified by the initial Contributor.

#### 2. GRANT OF RIGHTS

a) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, Distribute and sublicense the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, and such Derivative Works.

b) Subject to the terms of this Agreement, each Contributor hereby grants Recipient a non-exclusive, worldwide, royalty-free patent license under Licensed Patents to make, use, sell, offer to sell, import and otherwise transfer the Contribution of such Contributor, if any, in Source Code or other form. This patent license shall apply to the combination of the Contribution and the Program if, at the time the Contribution is added by the Contributor, such addition of the Contribution causes such combination to be covered by the Licensed Patents. The patent license shall not apply to any other combinations which include the Contribution. No hardware per se is licensed hereunder.

c) Recipient understands that although each Contributor grants the licenses to its Contributions set forth herein, no assurances are provided by any Contributor that the Program does not infringe the patent or other intellectual property rights of any other entity. Each Contributor disclaims any liability to Recipient for claims brought by any other entity based on infringement of intellectual property rights or otherwise. As a condition to exercising the rights and licenses granted hereunder, each Recipient hereby assumes sole responsibility to secure any other intellectual property rights needed, if any. For example, if a third party patent license is required to allow Recipient to Distribute the Program, it is Recipient's responsibility to acquire that license before distributing the Program.

d) Each Contributor represents that to its knowledge it has sufficient copyright rights in its Contribution, if any, to grant the copyright license set forth in this Agreement.

e) Notwithstanding the terms of any Secondary License, no Contributor makes additional grants to any Recipient (other than those set forth in this Agreement) as a result of such Recipient's receipt of the Program under the terms of a Secondary License (if permitted under the terms of Section 3).

#### **3. REQUIREMENTS**

3.1 If a Contributor Distributes the Program in any form, then:

a) the Program must also be made available as Source Code, in accordance with section 3.2, and the Contributor must accompany the Program with a statement that the Source Code for the Program is available under this Agreement, and informs Recipients how to obtain it in a reasonable manner on or through a medium customarily used for software exchange; and

b) the Contributor may Distribute the Program under a license different than this Agreement, provided that such license:i) effectively disclaims on behalf of all other Contributors all warranties and conditions, express and implied, including

warranties or conditions of title and non-infringement, and implied warranties or conditions of merchantability and fitness for a particular purpose;

ii) effectively excludes on behalf of all other Contributors all liability for damages, including direct, indirect, special, incidental and consequential damages, such as lost profits;

iii) does not attempt to limit or alter the recipients' rights in the Source Code under section 3.2; and

iv) requires any subsequent distribution of the Program by any party to be under a license that satisfies the requirements of this section 3.

3.2 When the Program is Distributed as Source Code:

a) it must be made available under this Agreement, or if the Program (i) is combined with other material in a separate file or files made available under a Secondary License, and (ii) the initial Contributor attached to the Source Code the notice described in Exhibit A of this Agreement, then the Program may be made available under the terms of such Secondary Licenses, and

b) a copy of this Agreement must be included with each copy of the Program.

3.3 Contributors may not remove or alter any copyright, patent, trademark, attribution notices, disclaimers of warranty, or limitations of liability ("notices") contained within the Program from any copy of the Program which they Distribute, provided that Contributors may add their own appropriate notices.

#### 4. COMMERCIAL DISTRIBUTION

Commercial distributors of software may accept certain responsibilities with respect to end users, business partners and the like. While this license is intended to facilitate the commercial use of the Program, the Contributor who includes the Program in a commercial product offering should do so in a manner which does not create potential liability for other Contributors. Therefore, if a Contributor includes the Program in a commercial product offering, such Contributor ("Commercial Contributor") hereby agrees to defend and indemnify every other Contributor ("Indemnified Contributor") against any losses, damages and costs (collectively "Losses") arising from claims, lawsuits and other legal actions brought by a third party against the Indemnified Contributor to the extent caused by the acts or omissions of such Commercial Contributor in connection with its distribution of the Program in a commercial product offering. The obligations in this section do not apply to any claims or Losses relating to any actual or alleged intellectual property infringement. In order to qualify, an Indemnified Contributor must: a) promptly notify the Commercial Contributor in writing of such claim, and b) allow the Commercial Contributor to control, and cooperate with the Commercial Contributor in, the defense and any related settlement negotiations. The Indemnified Contributor may participate in any such claim at its own expense.

For example, a Contributor might include the Program in a commercial product offering, Product X. That Contributor is then a Commercial Contributor. If that Commercial Contributor then makes performance claims, or offers warranties related to Product X, those performance claims and warranties are such Commercial Contributor's responsibility alone. Under this section, the Commercial Contributor would have to defend claims against the other Contributors related to those performance claims and warranties, and if a court requires any other Contributor to pay any damages as a result, the Commercial Contributor must pay those damages.

#### 5. NO WARRANTY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, THE PROGRAM IS PROVIDED ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. Each Recipient is solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using and distributing the Program and assumes all risks associated with its exercise of rights under this Agreement, including but not limited to the risks and costs of program errors, compliance with applicable laws, damage to or loss of data, programs or equipment, and unavailability or interruption of operations.

#### 6. DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY SET FORTH IN THIS AGREEMENT, AND TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW, NEITHER RECIPIENT NOR ANY CONTRIBUTORS SHALL HAVE ANY LIABILITY FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION LOST PROFITS), HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE PROGRAM OR THE EXERCISE OF ANY RIGHTS GRANTED HEREUNDER, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

7. GENERAL

If any provision of this Agreement is invalid or unenforceable under applicable law, it shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the remainder of the terms of this Agreement, and without further action by the parties hereto, such provision shall be reformed to the minimum extent necessary to make such provision valid and enforceable.

If Recipient institutes patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Program itself (excluding combinations of the Program with other software or hardware) infringes such Recipient's patent(s), then such Recipient's rights granted under Section 2(b) shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.

All Recipient's rights under this Agreement shall terminate if it fails to comply with any of the material terms or conditions of this Agreement and does not cure such failure in a reasonable period of time after becoming aware of such noncompliance. If all Recipient's rights under this Agreement terminate, Recipient agrees to cease use and distribution of the Program as soon as reasonably practicable. However, Recipient's obligations under this Agreement and any licenses granted by Recipient relating to the Program shall continue and survive.

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute copies of this Agreement, but in order to avoid inconsistency the Agreement is copyrighted and may only be modified in the following manner. The Agreement Steward reserves the right to publish new versions (including revisions) of this Agreement from time to time. No one other than the Agreement Steward has the right to modify this Agreement. The Eclipse Foundation is the initial Agreement Steward. The Eclipse Foundation may assign the responsibility to serve as the Agreement Steward to a suitable separate entity. Each new version of the Agreement will be given a distinguishing version number. The Program (including Contributions) may always be Distributed subject to the version of the Agreement under which it was received. In addition, after a new version of the Agreement is published, Contributor may elect to Distribute the Program (including its Contributions) under the new version.

Except as expressly stated in Sections 2(a) and 2(b) above, Recipient receives no rights or licenses to the intellectual property of any Contributor under this Agreement, whether expressly, by implication, estoppel or otherwise. All rights in the Program not expressly granted under this Agreement are reserved. Nothing in this Agreement is intended to be enforceable by any entity that is not a Contributor or Recipient. No third-party beneficiary rights are created under this Agreement.

Exhibit A - Form of Secondary Licenses Notice

"This Source Code may also be made available under the following

Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License, v. 2.0 are satisfied: {name license(s), version(s), and exceptions or additional permissions here}."

Simply including a copy of this Agreement, including this Exhibit A is not sufficient to license the Source Code under Secondary Licenses.

If it is not possible or desirable to put the notice in a particular file, then You may include the notice in a location (such as a LICENSE file in a relevant directory) where a recipient would be likely to look for such a notice.

You may add additional accurate notices of copyright ownership.

---

## The GNU General Public License (GPL) Version 2, June 1991

Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license document, but changing it is not allowed.

#### Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share and change it. By contrast, the GNU General Public License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the software is free for all its users. This General Public License applies to most of the Free Software Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to using it. (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by the GNU Library General Public License instead.) You can apply it to your programs, too.

When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not price. Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things.

To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it. For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that you have. You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code. And you must show them these terms so they know their rights.

We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and (2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, distribute and/or modify the software.

Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free software. If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original authors' reputations.

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software patents. We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the program proprietary. To prevent this, we have made it clear that any patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all.

The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification follow.

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION

0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed under the terms of this General Public License. The "Program", below, refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another language. (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) Each licensee is addressed as "you".

Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by this License; they are outside its scope. The act of running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). Whether that is true depends on what the Program does.

1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License along with the Program.

You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee.

2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions:

a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices stating that you changed the files and the date of any change.

b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third parties under the terms of this License.

c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively when run, you must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on the Program is not required to print an announcement.)

These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate works. But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it.

Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Program.

In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of a

storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License.

3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following:

a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or,

c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer to distribute corresponding source code. (This alternative is allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you received the program in object code or executable form with such an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.)

The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for making modifications to it. For an executable work, complete source code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the executable. However, as a special exception, the source code distributed need not include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the executable.

If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the same place counts as distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code.

4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program except as expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance.

5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Program or its derivative works. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept this License. Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Program or works based on it.

6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.

7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Program at all. For example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain entirely from distribution of the Program.

If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.

It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software distribution system, which is implemented by public license practices. Many people have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice.

This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a consequence of the rest of this License. 8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright holder who places the Program under this License may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded. In such case, this License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License.

9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems or concerns.

Each version is given a distinguishing version number. If the Program specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of any later version published by the Free Software Foundation. If the Program does not specify a version number of this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software Foundation.

10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author to ask for permission. For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions for this. Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally.

#### NO WARRANTY

11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION.

12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF

## THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.

#### END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs

If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms.

To do so, attach the following notices to the program. It is safest to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found.

One line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does. Copyright (C) <year> <name of author>

This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or (at your option) any later version.

This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. See the GNU General Public License for more details.

You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1335 USA

Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail.

If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this when it starts in an interactive mode:

Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it under certain conditions; type `show c' for details.

The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate parts of the General Public License. Of course, the commands you use may be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program.

You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if necessary. Here is a sample; alter the names:

Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker.

signature of Ty Coon, 1 April 1989 Ty Coon, President of Vice

This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into proprietary programs. If your program is a subroutine library, you may consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the library. If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Library General Public License instead of this License.

---

#### ## CLASSPATH EXCEPTION

Linking this library statically or dynamically with other modules is making a combined work based on this library. Thus, the terms and conditions of the GNU General Public License version 2 cover the whole combination.

As a special exception, the copyright holders of this library give you permission to link this library with independent modules to produce an executable, regardless of the license terms of these independent modules, and to copy and distribute the resulting executable under terms of your choice, provided that you also meet, for each linked independent module, the terms and conditions of the license of that module. An independent module is a module which is not derived from or based on this library. If you modify this library, you may extend this exception to your version of the library, but you are not obligated to do so. If you do not wish to do so, delete this exception statement from your version.

# Notices for Eclipse Project for JAX-RS

This content is produced and maintained by the Eclipse Project for JAX-RS project.

\* Project home: https://projects.eclipse.org/projects/ee4j.jaxrs

#### ## Trademarks

Eclipse Project for JAX-RS is a trademark of the Eclipse Foundation.

#### ## Copyright

All content is the property of the respective authors or their employers. For more information regarding authorship of content, please consult the listed source code repository logs.

## Declared Project Licenses

This program and the accompanying materials are made available under the terms of the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 which is available at http://www.eclipse.org/legal/epl-2.0. This Source Code may also be made available under the following Secondary Licenses when the conditions for such availability set forth in the Eclipse Public License v. 2.0 are satisfied: GNU General Public License, version 2 with the GNU Classpath Exception which is available at https://www.gnu.org/software/classpath/license.html.

SPDX-License-Identifier: EPL-2.0 OR GPL-2.0 WITH Classpath-exception-2.0

## Source Code

The project maintains the following source code repositories:

\* https://github.com/eclipse-ee4j/jaxrs-api

## Third-party Content

This project leverages the following third party content.

javaee-api (7.0)

\* License: Apache-2.0 AND W3C

JUnit (4.11)

\* License: Common Public License 1.0

Mockito (2.16.0)

\* Project: http://site.mockito.org

\* Source: https://github.com/mockito/mockito/releases/tag/v2.16.0

#### ## Cryptography

Content may contain encryption software. The country in which you are currently may have restrictions on the import, possession, and use, and/or re-export to another country, of encryption software. BEFORE using any encryption software, please check the country's laws, regulations and policies concerning the import, possession, or use, and re-export of encryption software, to see if this is

permitted.

Cisco and the Cisco logo are trademarks or registered trademarks of Cisco and/or its affiliates in the U.S. and other countries. To view a list of Cisco trademarks, go to this URL: www.cisco.com/go/trademarks. Third-party trademarks mentioned are the property of their respective owners. The use of the word partner does not imply a partnership relationship between Cisco and any other company. (1110R)

©2023 Cisco Systems, Inc. All rights reserved.